

APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS 2017-18





Government of Odisha

APPROPRIATION ACCOUNTS

2017-18

GOVERNMENT OF ODISHA

TABLE OF CONTENTS

		Page
	Introductory	iii
	Summary of Appropriation Accounts	iv - xiv
Ceri	tificate of the Comptroller and Auditor General of India	xv –xvi
	Appropriation Accounts:-	
1.	Expenditure relating to the Home Department	1 – 11
2.	Expenditure relating to the General Administration Department	12 – 19
3.	Expenditure relating to the Revenue and Disaster Management Department	20 - 28
4.	Expenditure relating to the Law Department	29 –33
5.	Expenditure relating to the Finance Department	34 - 44
6.	Expenditure relating to the Commerce Department	45 - 48
7.	Expenditure relating to the Works Department	49 – 63
8.	Expenditure relating to the Odisha Legislative Assembly	64 – 66
9.	Expenditure relating to the Food Supplies and Consumer Welfare Department	67 – 69
10.	Expenditure relating to the School and Mass Education Department	70 - 83
11.	Expenditure relating to the Scheduled Tribes & Scheduled Caste Development, Minorities & Backward Classes Welfare Department	84– 92
12.	Expenditure relating to the Health and Family Welfare Department	93 – 108
13.	Expenditure relating to the Housing and Urban Development Department	109 – 121
14.	Expenditure relating to the Labour and Employees State Insurance Department	122 – 125
15.	Expenditure relating to the Sports and Youth Services Department	126 – 128
16.	Expenditure relating to the Planning and Convergence Department	129 – 135
17.	Expenditure relating to the Panchayati Raj Department	136 – 142
18.	Expenditure relating to the Public Grievances and Pension Administration Department	143 – 144
19.	Expenditure relating to the Industries Department	145 – 147
20.	Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department	148 – 187
21.	Expenditure relating to the Transport Department	188 – 193
22	Expenditure relating to the Forest and Environment Department	194 – 201

TABLE OF CONTENTS - Concld.

		Page
23.	Expenditure relating to the Agriculture and Farmers' Empowerment Department	202 – 215
24.	Expenditure relating to the Steel and Mines Department	216 - 218
25.	Expenditure relating to the Information and Public Relations Department	219 – 222
26.	Expenditure relating to the Excise Department	223 - 225
27.	Expenditure relating to the Science and Technology Department	226
28.	Expenditure relating to the Rural Development Department	227 - 237
29.	Expenditure relating to the Parliamentary Affairs Department	238 - 242
30.	Expenditure relating to the Energy Department	243 - 248
31.	Expenditure relating to the Handloom, Textile and Handicrafts Department	249 - 254
32.	Expenditure relating to the Tourism and Culture Department	255 - 260
33.	Expenditure relating to the Fisheries and Animal Resources Development Department	261 – 273
34.	Expenditure relating to the Co-operation Department	274 - 277
35.	Expenditure relating to the Public Enterprises Department	278
36.	Expenditure relating to the Women and Child Development Department	279 – 284
37.	Expenditure relating to the Electronics and Information Technology Department	285 – 287
38.	Expenditure relating to the Higher Education Department	288 – 292
39.	Expenditure relating to the Skill Development and Technical Education Department	293 – 299
40.	Expenditure relating to the Micro, Small and Medium Enterprises Department	300 – 303
41.	Expenditure relating to the Social Security and Empowerment of Persons with Disabilities Department	304–307
42.	Expenditure relating to the Disaster Management Department	308 - 314
	Interest payments	315 - 317
	Internal Debt of the State Government	318
	Loans and Advances from the Central Government	319
Appen	adix - I Statement showing the estimated and actual recoveries by grants and appropriations which have been adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure	322 – 327
Appen	adix- II Suspense transactions (Grant No. 20 - Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department)	328 – 330

INTRODUCTORY

This compilation containing the Appropriation Accounts of the Government of Odisha for the year 2017-18 presents the accounts of sums expended in the year ended the 31 March 2018 compared with the sums specified in the schedules appended to the Appropriation Act passed under Articles 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India.

In these Accounts,

- 'O' Stands for original grant or appropriation
- 'S' Stands for supplementary grant or appropriation
- 'R' Stands for re-appropriations, withdrawals or surrenders sanctioned by a competent authority.

Charged appropriations and expenditure are shown in italics.

Difference of ₹0.01 thousand/lakh wherever existing is due to automatic rounding of figures at Voucher Level Computerisation.

The following norms which have been approved by the Public Accounts Committee of Odisha Legislative Assembly in the meeting held on 02.03.1987 and communicated vide letter No.5085/LA dated 02.03.1987 have been adopted for comments on the Appropriation Accounts.

- 1. **Revenue Voted**: Where the savings/excess is in excess of 10 per cent under the grant and under individual sub heads is more than ₹10 lakh.
- 2. Capital Voted: Where the savings/excess is in excess of 10 per cent and under individual sub-heads, it is more than ₹15 lakh.
- 3. **Revenue/Capital-Charged**: Where the saving/excess is more than ₹1 lakh/5 lakh respectively.
- 4. Where expenditure is incurred without budget provisions ₹1 lakh in respect of establishment and ₹5 lakh in other cases.



SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION

	Number and Name of The Grant or Appropriation	Amount of Grant / Appropriation		
	Appropriation	Revenue	Capital	
	1	2	3	
		(₹ in thous	and)	
1	Expenditure relating to the Home Depart	ment		
	Voted	41,95,76,14	3,30,97,05	
	Charged	83,80,37		
2	Expenditure relating to the Gener Department	ral Administration		
	Voted	1,72,69,36	2,05,18,73	
	Charged	17,07,08	1	
3	Expenditure relating to the Rever Management Department	nue and Disaster		
	Voted	9,70,10,18	89,68,00	
	Charged	40,05		
4	Expenditure relating to the Law Departm	ent		
	Voted	3,43,04,74	60,00	
	Charged	5,00		
5	Expenditure relating to the Finance Department	rtment		
	Voted	1,31,82,86,15	1,87,19,94	
	Charged	8,76,35	14,00,00,00	
6	Expenditure relating to the Commerce D	-		
	Voted	86,23,10	11,04,00	
	Charged	25		
7	Expenditure relating to the Works Depar		27.72.00.15	
	Voted	22,02,65,32	27,72,89,15	
0	Charged	4,95,20	10,00,00	
8	Expenditure relating to the Odisha Legisl Voted	•	4.05.00	
	voted	46,81,60	4,95,00	
	Charged	50,46		
9	Expenditure relating to the Food Supp Welfare Department	lies and Consumer		
	Voted	10,05,50,70	3,00,00	
10	Expenditure relating to the School an Department	d Mass Education		
	Voted	1,38,25,22,55	5,04,10,47	
	Charged	11,96		

ACCOUNT FOR 2018-2019

Expenditure		Saving		Exce	Excess	
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue (Actual exc	Capital eess in ₹)	
4	5		7	8	9	
(₹ in tho	usand))	(₹ in tho	usand)	(₹ in thou	isand)	
38,11,18,33	3,19,59,13	3,84,57,81	11,37,92			
67,95,91		15,84,46				
1,44,43,40	1,64,20,67	28,25,96	40,98,06			
7,75,49		9,31,59	1			
7,88,06,65	83,20,02	1,82,03,53	6,47,98			
10,00		30,05				
2,79,92,68	5,03	63,12,06	54,97			
		5,00				
90,05,33,27	1,1 .,0 ,,0 1	41,77,52,88	72,82,63			
55,69	14,00,00,00	8,20,66				
67,76,36	8,03,20	18,46,74	3,00,80			
25						
18,46,45,33	27,15,90,21	3,56,19,99	56,98,94			
3,33,51	79,99	1,61,69	9,20,01			
47,33,88	2,55,34		2,39,66	52,28		
				(52,28,048)		
40,68		9,78				
9,85,58,72	3,00,00	19,91,98				
1,17,44,06,96	3,14,40,07	20,81,15,59	1,89,70,40			
11,48		48				

SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION

		SUMINIAR I O	AFFROFRIATIO
	Number and Name of The Grant or Appropriation	Amount of Grant / Revenue	Appropriation Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in thou	sand)
11	Expenditure relating to the Scheduled Tribe Scheduled Caste Development, Minorities a Classes Welfare Department		
	Voted	26,05,80,79	5,82,01,66
	Charged	15	
12	Expenditure relating to the Health and Department	Family Welfare	
	Voted	46,09,05,47	12,17,30,01
	Charged	75,50	
13	Expenditure relating to the Housin Development Department	g and Urban	
	Voted	41,42,82,31	10,16,54,91
	Charged	2,51,51	25,00
14	Expenditure relating to the Labour and l Insurance Department		
	Voted	1,53,41,53	2,50,00
15	Expenditure relating to the Sports and Department	Youth Services	
	Voted	1,39,30,17	1,21,06,00
	Charged	1,00	
16	Expenditure relating to the Planning as Department	_	
	Voted	8,64,62,14	2,16,00,00
17	Expenditure relating to the Panchayati Raj I	-	27.00.00
	Voted	1,12,46,67,32	25,00,00
10	Charged	5,00,00	••
18	Expenditure relating to the Public Grievan Administration Department		
	Voted	2,53,71	
10	Charged	5,00	••
19	Expenditure relating to the Industries Depar Voted	tment 2,77,98,58	20,00,01
	Charged	1,02	••
20	Expenditure relating to the Water Resources	·	
	Voted	22,24,51,22	75,19,77,46
	Charged	4,30,03	14,31,98

ACCOUNT FOR 2018-2019

Expenditure		Savi	Saving		Excess	
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue (Actual ex	Capital xcess in ₹)	
4	5		7	8	9	
(₹ in tho	usand)	(₹ in tho	usand)	(₹ in the	ousand)	
23,24,47,62	5,27,35,55	2,81,33,17 15	54,66,11			
		13			 	
40,92,83,77 20,39	8,35,38,15	5,16,21,70	3,81,91,86			
20,39	••	55,11				
37,13,96,54	9,66,90,07	4,28,85,77	49,64,84			
2,32,29	7,98	19,22	17,02			
1,34,45,65	2,02,48	18,95,88	47,52			
1,29,33,40	1,21,05,16	9,96,77	84			
		1,00	••			
8,13,88,09	1,78,24,36	50,74,05	37,75,64			
92,74,94,11	25,00,00	19,71,73,21	••			
2,19,71		2,80,29				
1,84,05		69,66				
		5,00	••			
2,57,41,44	15,20,00	20,57,14	4,80,01			
1,01		1	••	••		
19,83,51,62	68,42,63,60	2,40,99,60	6,77,13,86			
3,81,54	4,73,71	48,49	9,58,27	••	••	

SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION

		20112112111 01	
	Number and Name of The Grant or		
	Appropriation	Amount of Grant / A	
		Revenue	Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in thous:	and)
21	Expenditure relating to the Transp	oort Department	
	Voted	1,48,49,87	2,80,40,01
	Charged	63,87	
22	Expenditure relating to the l Department	Forest and Environment	
	Voted	7,74,17,24	3,06,06
	Charged	97,70	
23	Expenditure relating to the A Empowerment Department	Agriculture and Farmers'	
	Voted	38,86,58,14	2,51,60,00
	Charged	33,81	
24	Expenditure relating to the Steel a	and Mines Department	
	Voted	96,76,69	1,00,00
25	Expenditure relating to the Inform Department	nation and Public Relations	
	Voted	1,03,46,53	3,68,47
	Charged	1,00	
26	Expenditure relating to the Excise	Department	
	Voted	88,93,42	10,00,00
	Charged	7,00	
27	Expenditure relating to the S Department	Science and Technology	
	Voted	62,12,57	
28	Expenditure relating to the Rural l	Development Department	
	Voted	29,17,22,56	51,81,31,89
	Charged	10,00	40,00
29	Expenditure relating to the Department	Parliamentary Affairs	
	Voted	33,67,82	
	Charged	12,60,58	5,00,00
30	Expenditure relating to the Energy Voted	y Department 82,48,17	23,41,33,36
31		Handlooms, Textiles and	
	Handicrafts Department Voted	1,77,89,28	26,50,00
		, , ,	- , , - 0

ACCOUNT FOR 2018-2019

Expend	diture	Savi	ng	Exc	Excess	
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue (Actual ex	Capital cess in ₹)	
4	5		7	8	9	
(₹ in tho	usand)	(₹ in tho	usand)	(₹ in tho	usand)	
1,25,28,33	2,69,50,07	23,21,54	10,89,94			
61,96		1,91				
6,14,43,24	2,88,97	1,59,74,00	17,09			
88,23		9,47				
29,40,53,41	2,01,60,00	9,46,04,73	50,00,00			
30,79	••	3,02	••			
83,90,24	93,34	12,86,45	6,66			
88,29,12	3,59,07	15,17,41	9,40			
		1,00				
68,23,56	8,95,62	20,69,86	1,04,38			
		7,00				
60,90,69		1,21,88				
24,55,34,37	49,36,60,48	4,61,88,19	2,44,71,41			
85	37,08	9,15	2,92			
28,24,20		5,43,62				
9,42,34	1,85,44	3,18,24	3,14,56			
32,78,99	22,75,76,91	49,69,18	65,56,45			
1,38,85,83	27,84	39,03,45	26,22,16			

SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION

		SUMMAKI OF	ALLKOLKIALIO
	Number and Name of The Grant or Appropriation	Amount of Grant / A	Appropriation
	_	Revenue	Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in thous	and)
32	Expenditure relating to the Tourism and	-	
	Voted	1,86,38,44	1,30,03,96
	Charged	3,13	
33	Expenditure relating to the Fisheries an Development Department	nd Animal Resources	
	Voted	7,10,64,68	79,99,74
	Charged	2,90	
34	Expenditure relating to the Co-operatio	n Department	
	Voted	8,41,93,47	2,00,20,65
35	Expenditure relating to the Public Enter Voted	rprises Department 9,73,12	
36	Expenditure relating to the Women and Department	d Child Development	
	Voted	31,28,69,51	60,50,00
	Charged	5,72	
37	Expenditure relating to the Electron Technology Department	ics and Information	
	Voted	1,20,58,57	
38	Expenditure relating to the Higher Educ	cation Department	
	Voted	20,57,93,56	80,00,01
39	Expenditure relating to the Skill Technical Education Department	Development and	
	Voted	3,37,02,32	5,19,72,81
40	Expenditure relating to the Micro, Enterprises Department	Small and Medium	
	Voted	1,66,39,17	2
41	Expenditure relating to the So Empowerment of Persons with Disabili	cial Security and	
	Voted	20,71,45,86	
	Charged	1,00	
	6	7 = =	

ACCOUNT FOR 2018-2019

Expenditure		Savi	Saving		Excess	
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue (Actual ex	Capital cess in ₹)	
4	5		7	8	9	
(₹ in thou	ısand)	(₹ in tho	usand)	(₹ in tho	usand)	
1,74,24,09	99,80,66	12,14,35	30,23,30			
2,13		1,00				
5,61,90,70	45,18,53	1,48,73,98	34,81,21			
2,88		2				
8,22,18,31	64,82,14	19,75,16	1,35,38,51			
9,01,94		71,18				
22,06,31,59	60,50,00	9,22,37,92				
2,50		3,22				
99,19,46		21,39,11				
17,12,22,86	79,97,99	3,45,70,70	2,02			
2,97,75,45	3,20,69,23	39,26,87	1,99,03,58			
1,54,39,36	(-)2,94,80	11,99,81	2,94,82			
19,14,78,52		1,56,67,34 1,00				
••	••	1,00	••	••	••	

SUMMARY OF APPROPRIATION

N	umber and Name of The Grant or		
	Appropriation	Amount of Grant / Appropriation	
		Revenue	Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in thous	and)
42	Expenditure Relating to Disaster Manage	ement Department	
	Voted	57,41,35,99	
2049	Expenditure relating to the (Charged) Int	terest Payments	
	Charged	50,00,00,10	
6003	Expenditure relating to the (Charged) In State Government	nternal Debt of the	
	Charged		26,45,54,51
6004	Expenditure relating to the (Charged) Le from the Central Government	oans and Advances	
	Charged		7,69,09,13
	Total :- Voted	8,60,41,60,06	2,39,99,19,37
	Total :- Charged	51,43,17,74	48,44,60,63
	Grand Total	9,11,84,77,80	2,88,43,80,00

xiii

ACCOUNT FOR 2018-2019

Expe	nditure	Sav	ring	Exc	ess
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital	Revenue (Actual ex	Capital cess in ₹)
4		5	7	8	9
(₹ in th	ousand)	(₹ in the	ousand)	(₹ in tho	usand)
19,92,70,33		37,48,65,66			
49,88,33,79		11,66,31			
	19,82,43,11		6,63,11,41		
	7,07,77,85		61,31,28		
6,80,28,36,44	2,16,07,26,41	1,80,13,75,90	23,91,92,96	52,28	••
				(52,28,048)	••
50,88,43,45	40,98,05,17	54,74,29	7,46,55,46	••	••
				••	••
7,31,16,79,89	2,57,05,31,58	1,80,68,50,19	31,38,48,42	52,28	••
				(52,28,048)	••

SUMMARY

The excess over the following grants (1 in Revenue Section and Nil in Capital Section) require regularisation.

REVENUE SECTION:- 1

Voted

8 -Expenditure relating to the Odisha Legislative Assembly

CAPITAL SECTION:- Nil

As the grants and appropriations are for the gross amounts required for expenditure, the expenditure figures shown against them do not include recoveries which are adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure.

The reconciliation between the total expenditure according to Appropriation Accounts for 2017-18 and that shown in the Finance Accounts for the year is given below:-

	CHARGED			VOTED		
	Revenue	Capital	Total	Revenue	Capital (₹ in th e	Total ousand)
Total expenditure according to the Appropriation Accounts Deduct:- Total recoveries	<i>50,88,43,45</i> 	40,98,05,17 	91,86,48,61 	6,80,28,36,44 12,79,49,45	2,16,07,26,41 31,13,95	8,96,35,62,85 13,10,63,40
Net total expenditure shown in Statement No. 11 of the Finance Accounts.	50,88,43,45	40,98,05,17	91,86,48,61	6,67,48,86,99	2,15,76,12,46	8,83,24,99,45

The details of recoveries referred to above are given in Appendix-I



Certificate of the Comptroller and Auditor General of India on Appropriation Accounts

This Compilation containing the Appropriation Accounts of the Government of Odisha for the year ending 31 March 2018 presents the accounts of the sums expended in the year compared with the sums specified in the schedules appended to the Appropriation Acts passed under Article 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India. The Finance Accounts of the Government for the year showing the financial position along with the accounts of the receipts and disbursements of the Government for the year are presented in a separate compilation.

The Appropriation Accounts have been prepared under my supervision in accordance with the requirements of the Comptroller & Auditor General's (Duties, Powers and Conditions of Service) Act,1971 and have been compiled from the vouchers, challans and initial and subsidiary accounts rendered by the treasuries, offices and departments responsible for the keeping of such accounts functioning under the control of the Government of Odisha and the statements received from the Reserve Bank of India.

The treasuries, offices, and/or departments functioning under the control of the Government of Odisha are primarily responsible for preparation and correctness of the initial and subsidiary accounts as well as ensuring the regularity of transactions in accordance with the applicable laws, standards, rules and regulations relating to such accounts and transactions. I am responsible for preparation and submission of Annual Accounts to the State Legislature. My responsibility for the preparation of Accounts is discharged through the office of the Principal Accountant General (Accounts and Entitlement). The audit of these accounts is independently conducted through the office of the Accountant General (General and Social Sector Audit) in accordance with the requirements of Article 149 and 151 of the constitution of India and the Comptroller & Auditor General's (Duties, Powers and Conditions of Service) Act,1971, for expressing an opinion on these accounts based on the results of such audit. These offices are independent organizations with distinct cadres, separate reporting lines and management structure.

The audit was conducted in accordance with the Auditing Standards generally accepted in India. These Standards require that we plan and perform the audit to obtain

reasonable assurance that the accounts are free from material misstatement. An audit includes examination, on a test basis, of evidence relevant to the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements.

On the basis of the information and explanations that my officers required and have obtained, and according to the best of my information as a result of test audit of the accounts and on consideration of explanations given, I certify that, to the best of my knowledge and belief, the Appropriation Accounts read with observations in this compilation give a true and fair view of the accounts of the sums expended in the year ended 31 March 2018 compared with the sums specified in the schedules appended to the Appropriation Act passed by the State Legislature under Articles 204 and 205 of the Constitution of India.

Points of interest arising from study of these accounts as well as test audit conducted during the year or earlier years are contained in my Financial, Compliance and Performance Audit Reports on the Government of Odisha being presented separately for the year ended 31 March 2018.

Emphasis of Matter

I want to draw attention to the following issue which is important from the point of view of accuracy, transparency and completeness of these accounts and maintaining legislative financial control over public finances:

There was an excess disbursement of ₹0.52 crore over the authorization made by State Legislature under one grant during the financial year 2017-18. Excess disbursement amounting to ₹79.08 crore in respect of four grants and one appropriation pertaining to the years 2013-14 to 2016-17 is yet to be regularised by the State Legislature. This is in violation of Article 204 of the Constitution which provides that no money shall be withdrawn from the Consolidated Fund except under appropriation made by Law by the State Legislature. These findings are detailed in the State Finances Audit Report of the Government of Odisha for the year 2017-18.

The 11 July 2019

New Delhi.

(RAJIV MEHRISHI) Comptroller & Auditor General of India

for nu

Grant No. 1 - Expenditure relating to the Home Department

Major Heads -

2014- Administration of Justice

2015- Elections

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2055- Police

2056- Jails

2062- Vigilance

2070- Other Administrative Services

2075- Miscellaneous General Services

2235- Social Security and Welfare

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

		Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	41,01,23,48	41,95,76,14	38,11,18,33	(-)3,84,57,81
Supplementary -	94,52,66			
Amount	t surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	3,86,44,10
Charged -				
Original -	80,94,71	83,80,37	67,95,91	(-)15,84,46
Supplementary -	2,85,66			
Amount	t surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	15,82,46
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,64,15,01	3,30,97,05	3,19,59,13	(-)11,37,92
Supplementary -	66,82,04			
Amount	t surrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	n 2018)	11,37,92
Notes and Commo	ents -			

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹3,86,44.10 lakh was in excess of the available saving of ₹3,84,57.81 lakh.
- (ii) In view of saving of ₹3,84,57.81 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹94,52.66 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	(₹ in lakh)	

2014- Administration of Justice

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/=	

(₹ in lakh)

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

103 - Special Courts

(1) 2061 - Establishment of Special Courts

O. 2,24.07 S. 0.01 1,84.17 1,84.17 ... R. (-) 39.91

Reasons for surrender of ₹39.91 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

105 - Civil and Session Courts

(2) 1270 - Separation of Judiciary from Executive

Surrender of ₹34,61.36 lakh was attributed mainly to vacancy of posts and non-opening of new Courts.

Reasons for the final excess of ₹1,01.46 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

114 - Legal Advisers and Counsels

(3) 1126 - Public Prosecutors

800 - Other Expenditure

(4) 0787 - Judicial Academy

Anticipated saving of $\stackrel{?}{\sim}$ 6,05.09 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(3) and (4) above was mainly due to non-filling up of vacant posts.

Reasons for final excess of ₹11.95 lakh at Sl. No.(4) have not been intimated (June 2018).

2015- Elections

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

102 - Electoral Officers

(5) 0124 - Chief Election Officer's Establishment

O.	15,48.29			
S.	1.40	9,96.01	9,95.89	(-) 0.12
R.	(-) 5,53.68			

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/₹ in lakh\	

(₹ in lakh)

Curtailment of provision by ₹5,53.68 lakh was mainly due to vacancy of posts and non-fixation of pay as per 7th Pay Commission recommendations.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

108 - Issue of Photo Identity Cards to Voters

(6) 1048 - Photo Identity Card

O. 2,00.00 82.15 82.15 .

Provision of ₹1,17.85 lakh was surrendered as less number of cards were issued due to late publication of Electoral Rolls.

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(7) 0640 - Home Department

O. 1,60,28.74 S. 15.00 1,23,80.70 1,23,81.76 (+) 1.06 R. (-) 36,63.04

Reasons for curtailment of ₹36,63.04 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

2055- Police

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

107 - Industrial Security Force

(8) 3085 - Odisha Industrial Security Force

O. 27,41.94 S. 2,95.00 R. (-) 8,77.27

111 - Railway Police

(9) 1797 - Railway Police Establishment

O. 47,50.05 S. 21.39 R. (-) 6,41.33 41,30.11 41,21.10 (-) 9.01

113 - Welfare of Police Personnel

(10) 1065 - Police Hospital

O. 8,79.71 S. 4.50 R. (-) 1,46.99

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹16,65.59 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(8) to (10) above was mainly due to non-fixation of pay, non-availing of LTC and based on actual requirements.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

109 - District Police

(11)0321 - District Organisation

> O. 1.50.00 1,14.38 1,14.38 R. (-) 35.62

Anticipated saving of ₹35.62 lakh was stated to be based on actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

115 - Modernisation of Police Force

0225 - Criminal Investigation and Vigilance (12)

(-) 3,24.53

(-) 19,30.30

(-) 3,05.01

3,72.25 O.

S. 2,81.70 3,29.42

3,29.42

R. (13)0323 - District Police

R.

O. 20,24.25

S. 21,09.01 22,02.96

1.65.60

19.59

22,02.96

0349 - Education and Training (14)

> O. 2,03.00

S. 2,67.61

1,65.60

19.59

0511 - Forensic Science (15)

R.

R.

O. 62.50

S. 91.36

R. (-) 1,34.27

1573 - Wireless and Computer (16)

> 2,32.00 O.

> S. 4,51.12

1,85.80

1,85.80

Surrender of ₹31,91.43 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(12) to (16) above was mainly due to non-finalisation of procurement formalities of specialised and sophisticated equipments

1713 - Special Organisation for Anti-Naxal Operation (17)

(-)4,97.32

O. 68,68.00

S. 2,70.00 60,19.52

60,19.52

R. (-) 11,18.48

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

800 - Other Expenditure

(18) 2774 - Assistance to the surrendered Left Wing Extremists

O. 50.00 S. 29.20 R. (-) 54.05

Specific reasons for surrender of ₹11,72.53 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(17) and (18) above have not been intimated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

25.15

003 - Education and Training

(19) 2933 - National Scheme for Modernisation of Police and Other Forces.

117 - Internal Security

(20) 3296 - Cyber Crime Prevention against Women and Children

S. 2,30.00 R. (-) 2,30.00

₹4,80.49 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(19) and (20) above was surrendered due to non-completion of purchase formalities.

(21) 3297 - Nationwide Emergency Response System

S. 8,73.34 1,39.89 1,39.89 . R. (-) 7,33.45

Reduction of provision by ₹7,33.45 lakh was attributed to non-release of fund as per advice of Government of India.

2056- Jails

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

(22) 0618 - Headquarters Organisation

O. 8,56.73 S. 0.01 7,33.30 7,33.29 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 1,23.44

Surrender of ₹1,23.44 lakh was stated to be based on actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

101 – Jails

	Hea	ad	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(23)	0304 - Di	istrict and Special Ja	ils		
	O.	74,57.78	60,69.51	60,28.65	(-) 40.86
	R.	(-) 13,88.27			
(24)	1402 - Su	ıbsidiary Jails			
	O.	70,89.14			
	S.	0.01	57,40.97	57,80.39	(+) 39.42
	R.	(-) 13,48.18			
102 -	Jail Manufa	actures			
(25)	0304 - Di	istrict and Special Ja	ils		
	O.	4,25.26	3,64.37	3,64.23	(-) 0.14
	R.	(-) 60.89			
(26)	1402 - Su	ıbsidiary Jails			
	O.	74.27	61.07	61.07	
	R.	(-) 13.20			
	G 1			11116 6137	(20)

Surrender of the anticipated saving of ₹28,10.54 lakh from Sl. No.(23) to (26) above attributed mainly to vacancy of posts and non-fixation of pay under O.R.S.P. Rules 2017.

Reasons for final saving of ₹40.86 lakh at Sl. No.(23) and final excess of ₹39.42 lakh at Sl. No.(24) have not been intimated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

101 - Jails

(27) 2650 - Purchase of Security related items

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(28) 2650 - Purchase of Security related items

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(29) 2650 - Purchase of Security related items

Surrender of ₹1,57.85 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(27) to (29) above was due to cancellation of tender on administrative reasons.

2062- Vigilance

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

105 - Other Vigilance Agencies

(30) 2301 - Police Complaint Authority

O. 32.35 R. (-) 29.91 2.44 2.43

(-) 0.01

Reasons for reduction of ₹29.91 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

2070- Other Administrative Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

003 - Training

(31) 1265 - Secretariat Training Institute

O. 64.88

S. 0.01 R. (-) 12.75 52.14

53.09

(+) 0.95

Curtailment of ₹12.75 lakh was mainly due to vacancy of posts and non-availing of LTC.

(32) 1280 - Shorthand and Typewriting Institute

O. 53.75

36.43

36.40

(-) 0.03

R. (-) 17.32

105 - Special Commission of Enquiry

(33) 2890 - Inquiry into unauthorised collection of public deposits

O. 1,36.17

94.50

94.48

(-) 0.02

R. (-) 41.67

(34) 2908 - Commission of Enquiry

O. 28.32

4.10

4.77

(+) 0.67

K.

(-) 24.22

Reasons for surrender of anticipated saving of ₹83.21 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(32) to (34) above have not been communicated (June 2018).

106 - Civil Defence

(35) 0321 - District Organisation

O. 1,74.20 R. (-) 59.03 1,15.17

1,15.99

(+) 0.82

Surrender/Diversion of ₹59.03 lakh was made without assigning any specific reason (June 2018).

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
<u> </u>			(₹ in lakh)	<i>8</i> (<i>)</i>
108 - Fire Protection	n and Control			
(36) 1472 - Train	ning			
O.	2,67.96			
S.	0.01	2,16.39	2,12.76	(-) 3.63
R.	(-) 51.58			
115 - Guest Houses,	Government Ho	ostels etc.		
(37) 1346 - State	Guest House			
O.	9,07.33			
S.	29.50	7,87.41	7,92.34	(+) 4.93
R.	(-) 1,49.42			
Anticipated	•	-	of Sl. No.(36) and	' '

Anticipated saving of ₹2,01.00 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(36) and (37) above was attributed mainly to vacancy of posts, saving under the unit DA on implementation of O.R.S.P Rules 2017 and non-sanction of honorarium.

Reasons for the final saving of $\mathbb{Z}3.63$ lakh at Sl. No.(36) and final excess of $\mathbb{Z}4.93$ lakh at Sl. No.(37) have not been intimated (June 2018).

(38) 1526 - Utkal Bhawan, Kolkata
O. 1,82.67 | 1,34.48
R. (-) 48.19

(39) 1920 - Odisha Complex at Vashi, New Mumbai

O. 1,21.50 S. 8.81 1,12.94 1,10.64 (-) 2.30 R. (-) 17.37

1,37.01

(+) 2.53

(40) 2710 - Odisha Niwas-II, Dwarka, New Delhi

O. 1,60.07 1,25.92 1,26.20 (+) 0.28 R. (-) 34.15

(41) 3278 - Odisha Bhawan Chennai

S. 30.06

800 - Other Expenditure

(42) 0817 - Liaison Commissioner's Establishment at New Delhi

O. 4,13.43 S. 19.25 3,49.59 3,50.45 (+) 0.86 R. (-) 83.09

Reasons for curtailment of ₹ 2,12.86 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(38) to (42) above have not been intimated (June 2018).

2235- Social Security and Welfare

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
-		(₹ in lakh)	
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATI	ONS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU	J RE		
00 C - : -1 IV -1C			

02- Social Welfare

106 - Correctional Services

(43) 0116 - Central Correctional Homes

O. 54.51 42.95 42.95 .

(44) 0617 - Headquarters Establishment

O. 64.03 50.93 50.92 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 13.10

Specific reasons for surrender of ₹24.66 lakh at Sl. No.(43) and (44) above have not been communicated (June 2018).

(45) 1102 - Prison Welfare Services

O. 2,45.20 1,57.44 1,57.26 (-) 0.18 R. (-) 87.76

Reduction of provision by ₹87.76 lakh was mainly due to non-fixation of pay under O.R.S.P.Rules 2017.

(46) 1103 - Probation Hostel, Angul

O. 48.32 34.49 ...
R. (-) 13.83

(47) 1104 - Probation Service

O. 3,26.09 S. 0.01 2,72.97 2,72.96 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 53.13

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹66.96 lakh at Sl. No.(46) and (47) above was stated to be based on actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes

800 - Other Expenditure

(48) 1157 - Rajya Sainik Board

O. 53.99 35.99 ... R. (-) 18.00

(49) 1600 - Zilla Sainik Board

O. 2,13.77 S. 4.66 R. (-) 94.10

₹1,12.10 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(48) and (49) above was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Out of the available saving of ₹15,84.46 lakh, the department surrendered ₹15,82.46 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of saving of ₹15,84.46 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹2,85.66 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even upto the level of original provision. Token provision could have been obtained wherever necessary.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2014- Administration of Justice

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

102 - High Court

(50) 0632 - High Court Establishment

O. 79,89.19 S. 2,85.66 67,82.60 67,80.60 (-) 2.00 R. (-) 14,92.25

Surrender of ₹14,92.25 lakh was attributed mainly to vacancy of posts in the Bench.

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(51) 0640 - Home Department

O. 5.00 R. (-) 5.00

Entire provision of ₹ 5.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

2055- Police

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

109 - District Police

(52) 0321 - District Organisation

O. 1,00.00 15.31 15.31 . R. (-) 84.69

Specific reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹84.69 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹11,37.92 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹11,37.92 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹66,82.04 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
4059- Capital Outlay on Public V PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR			

60- Other Buildings

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

051 - Construction

(53) 2377 - Construction of building for Jails

State Sector

Anticipated saving of ₹1,84.36 lakh was surrendered due to non-finalisation of site for shifting of Balasore District Jail and non-receipt of estimate from SPINFED.

(54) 2378 - Construction of Buildings for Courts

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(55) 2377 - Construction of building for Jails

(56) 2378 - Construction of Buildings for Courts

Surrender of ₹6,83.27 lakh in respect of S1. No.(54) to (56) above was due to delay in submission and approval of revised estimate.

Grant No.2 - Expenditure relating to the General Administration Department

Major Heads -

2014- Administration of Justice

2051- Public Service Commission

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2062- Vigilance

2070- Other Administrative Services

2075- Miscellaneous General Services

2216- Housing

2217- Urban Development

3053- Civil Aviation

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4215- Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

4217- Capital Outlay on Urban Development

4711- Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects

5053- Capital Outlay on Civil Aviation

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,61,78,13	1,72,69,36	1,44,43,40	(-)28,25,96
Supplementary -	10,91,23			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	28,13,24
Charged -				
Original -	17,06,08	17,07,08	7,75,49	(-)9,31,59
Supplementary -	1,00			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	9,31,29
CAPITAL-				
Voted -				
Original -	1,39,40,02	2,05,18,73	1,64,20,67	(-)40,98,06
Supplementary -	65,78,71			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	40,98,07
Charged -				
Original -	1	1		(-)1
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	1

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

(i) Out of the available saving of ₹28,25.96 lakh, the department surrendered ₹28,13.24 lakh during March 2018.

- (ii) In view of the huge saving of ₹28,25.96 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹10,91.23 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even upto the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
-		<i>(</i> ₹ in lakh)	

2014- Administration of Justice

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

116 - State Administrative Tribunals

(1) 0424 - Establishment of State Administrative Tribunal

O. 9,49.71 7,97.62 7,97.50 (-) 0.12 R. (-) 1,52.09

Specific reasons for surrender of ₹1,52.09 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

2051- Public Service Commission

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

103 - Staff Selection Commission

(2) 2772 - Establishment of Subordinate Staff Selection

Commission

Anticipated saving of ₹55.52 lakh was partly attributed to (i) non-receipt of requisition for recruitment (₹32.12 lakh),(ii) vacancy of posts (₹14.04 lakh), and (iii) non-receipt of LTC claims (₹1.00 lakh).

Specific reasons for the balance saving have not been intimated (June 2018).

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT.OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(3) 0108 - Care-taker Establishment

Surrender of ₹1,25.72 lakh was mainly under DA due to implementation of O.R.S.P Rules 2017.

A	TAT .	•	α	4 1
Grant	NO	· Z (Con	ta.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

(4) 0535 - General Administration Department

O. 32,82.33 S. 12.00 26,88.86 26,86.07 (-) 2.79 R. (-) 6,05.47

Curtailment of provision by $\ref{6,05.47}$ lakh was mainly due to (i) non-requirement of DA on implementation of O.R.S.P. Rules 2017 ($\ref{2,04.17}$ lakh), (ii) non-engagement of OSDs/Consultants ($\ref{32.03}$ lakh), (iii) non-availing of F.A. by staff ($\ref{25.65}$ lakh)and as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

(5) 0536 - General Administration Department(Vigilance)

O. 1,24.68 77.39 77.39 R. (-) 47.29

₹47.29 lakh was surrendered mainly due to vacancy of posts and non-availing of LTC by staff.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

090 - Secretariat

(6) 2182 - Computerisation of Human Resources Management

System(HRMS)

O. 6,02.50 2,00.00 2,00.00 R. (-) 4,02.50

(7) 2778 - Implementation of recommendation of ARC report

Reasons for reduction of provision of ₹4,22.50 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(6) and (7) above have not been intimated (June 2018).

(8) 2818 - Implementation of Odisha Right to Public Service Act.

O. 2,00.00 1,00.00 1,00.00 ... R. (-) 1,00.00

Curtailment of provision by ₹1,00.00 lakh was due to non-submission of Utilisation Certificate by C.M.G.I. for sanction of fund.

(9) 2911- Chief Minister's Award for Excellence and Innovation in Governance and Public Service delivery.

O. 1,00.00 R. (-) 1,00.00

Surrender of ₹1,00.00 lakh was attributed to delay in presentation of Chief Minister's Award.

a	N T	•	4 7
Grant]	No	2×0	ntd.

	F	Head Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(10)	2912 -	Awareness Campaign for Governmen	t Schemes and	
		Projects for strengthening Public Serv	vice Delivery.	

O. 50.00 R. (-) 50.00

Entire provision of ₹50.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

2062- Vigilance

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT.OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

102 - Lokpal

(11) 0834 - Lokpal- Office Establishment

Specific reasons for surrender of ₹34.01 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018). 105 - Other Vigilance Agencies

(12) 0308 - District Establishment

Anticipated saving of ₹7,48.33 lakh was stated to be mainly due to non-fulfilment of vacant posts. Reasons for final saving of ₹9.61 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

2070- Other Administrative Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

003 - Training

(13) 0017 - Administrative Training School

Anticipated saving of ₹1,19.12 lakh was attributed mainly to saving under DA due to implementation of O.R.S.P. Rules 2017, non-drawal of salary and non-availing of LTC by staff.

(14) 1482 - Training of IAS Probationers

Surrender of ₹52.18 lakh was mainly due to non-joining of IAS Probationers.

- U	rant 140 2 Contu.		
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			8 . 7
(15) 2793 - Training of OAS Office	cers	,	
O. 50.00	27.47	27.47	•••
R. (-) 22.53			
₹22.53 lakh was surrendered	d due to non-partic	ipation/less particip	oation of OAS
officers in training programmes.			
2216- Housing			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU	J RE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATION			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURI	E		
05- General Pool Accommodation			
800 - Other Expenditure	- a .		
(16) 0430 - Estate Management -	Rent Section		
O. 2,56.08	2.00.74	2 00 50	() 0 0 5
S. 0.30	2,09.74	2,09.69	(-) 0.05
R. (-) 46.64	3 46 64 1 11		Č.
Withdrawal of provision by saving under DA on implementation		•	y or posts and
	01 O.K.S.1 . Kuics 20	<i>J</i> 17.	
2217- Urban Development PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	St	ate Sector	
01- State Capital Development	50	ate sector	
001 - Direction and Administration			
(17) 1809 - Land Protection Police	e Force		
O. 19.94	0.22	0.22	
R. (-) 19.72	0.22	0.22	
Anticipated saving of ₹19.72	lakh was due to no	on-posting of regula	r staff in Land
Protection Squad.		1 6 6	
191 - Assistance to Municipal Corpo	rations		
(18) 0057 - Assistance to Urban D	Development Author	ity	
O. 40.00			
R. (-) 40.00			
Entire provision of ₹40.00 la		attributing to non-	drawal of fund
due to technical problem in treasury J	portal.		
3053- Civil Aviation			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITU	J RE		

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE 60- Other Aeronautical Services

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

101 - Communications

(19) 0035 - Aircraft Establishment

O. 1,75.32 S. 0.01 R. (-) 29.62

1,45.71

1,45.71

Out of anticipated saving of ₹29.62 lakh, ₹18.39 lakh was surrendered as saving under DA on implementation of O.R.S.P Rules 2017. Specific reasons for the balance surrender have not been communicated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹9,31.59 lakh, the department surrendered ₹9,31.29 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/=	

(₹ in lakh)

2051- Public Service Commission

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

- 102 State Public Service Commission
- (20) 0425 Establishment of State Public Service Commission

Surrender of ₹9,26.17 lakh was mainly due to saving under DA for implementation of ORSP Rules 2017, non-conduct of recruitment examinations and observance of stringent economy measures.

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

reason (June 2018).

(21) 0535 - General Administration Department

O. 5.00 R. (-) 5.00

Entire provision of ₹5.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹40,98.07 lakh during March 2018 exceeded the available saving of ₹40,98.06 lakh by a fraction.
- (ii) In view of the huge saving of ₹40,98.06 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹65,78.71 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Office Buildings

- 051 Construction
- (22) 2210 Construction of Building of General Administration
 Department under State Capital Project

Surrender of ₹14,91.79 lakh was mainly due to delay in issue of Administrative Approval and non-vacation of building within the operational area.

(23) 2211 - Construction of Buildings of General Administration Department

₹5,59.46 lakh was surrendered attributing to non-approval of projects like Auditorium and Library Building by Government.

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Government Residential Buildings

106 - General Pool Accommodation

(24) 0228 - Creation of Capital Assets

Curtailment of provision by ₹7,25.93 lakh was made due to delay in tender process.

(25) 2210 - Construction of Building of General Administration Department under State Capital Project

Surrender of ₹92.50 lakh attributed mainly to non-execution of work due to shortage of manpower.

Grant No. - 2 Concld.

	\mathbf{H}	ead	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(26)	2211 -	Construction of Bui	ldings of General A	dministration	
		Department			
	O.	3,65.00	1,61.40	1,61.40	
	R.	(-) 2,03.60			
	Daggaga	for summer day of 70	02 60 1014 due		.f

Reasons for surrender of ₹2,03.60 lakh was due to non-execution of construction work.

4217- Capital Outlay on Urban Development

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- State Capital Development

051 - Construction

(27)2215 -Construction of roads of General Administration Department under State Capital Project.

> O. 2,40.00 1,62.18 1,62.18 R. (-)77.82

Anticipated saving of ₹77.82 lakh was surrendered due to non-completion of tender process.

5053- Capital Outlay on Civil Aviation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Air Ports

102 - Aerodromes

(28)2339 - Construction of Aerodromes

> O. 39,99.99 S. 32,07.71 62,82.55 62,82.55 R. (-) 9,25.15

Anticipated saving of ₹9,25.15 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Grant No. 3 - Expenditure relating to the Revenue and Disaster Management Department

Major Heads -

2029- Land Revenue

2030- Stamps and Registration

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2053- District Administration

2075- Miscellaneous General Services

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2250- Other Social Services

2506- Land Reforms

3454- Census Surveys and Statistics

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

5475- Capital Outlay on Other General Economic Services

	Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in thousa	nd)
REVENUE -			
Voted -			
Original - 9,54	,58,63 9,70,10,18	7,88,06,65	(-)1,82,03,53
Supplementary - 15	,51,55		
Amount surrende	red during the year (March 2	2018)	1,81,49,45
Charged -			
Original -	40,05	5 10,00	(-)30,05
Amount surrende	red during the year (March 2	2018)	30,05
CAPITAL -			
Voted -			
Original - 89.	,68,00 89,68,00	83,20,02	(-)6,47,98
Amount surrende	red during the year (March 2	2018)	6,47,96

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹1,82,03.53 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,81,49.45 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,82,03.53 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹15,51.55 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Grant	-	lakh)

2029- Land Revenue

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

102 - Survey and Settlement Operations

(1) 0021 - Advance Survey and Map Publication

O. 5,81.47 S. 0.36 R. (-) 1,15.01 4,66.82 4,66.46 (-) 0.36

Anticipated saving of ₹1,15.01 lakh was surrendered due to (i) non-submission of claims, (ii) non-fixation of pay under ORSP Rules 2017 and (iii) non-drawal of allowance and arrear claims in pre-revised rate.

(2) 0158 - Commissioner's Establishment

O. 99.98 S. 2.40 R. (-) 14.97

Out of anticipated saving of ₹14.97 lakh, ₹7.32 lakh was stated to have been surrendered under DA on implementation of ORSP Rule-2017, and ₹2.09 lakh was due to drawal of allowance in pre-revised rate. The balance provision of ₹5.56 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

(3) 1167 - Record-of-Rights and Settlement Operations

O. 40,39.89 S. 3.09 R. (-) 7,39.43

Out of total provision of ₹7,39.43 lakh, ₹6,63.42 lakh was surrendered due to non-fixation of pay under ORSP Rule-2017, reduction of percentage and drawal of the allowance in pre-revised rate. The balance provision of ₹76.01 lakh was surrendered due to non-submission of claims.

(4) 1273 - Settlement of Forest Reserve

O. 1,53.25 S. 0.05 99.51 99.51 ... R. (-) 53.79

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹53.79 lakh was stated to have been due to (i) non-fixation of pay in the revised scale and reduction of percentage in ORSP Rule-2017, (ii) due to drawal of the allowance in pre-revised rate and (iii) non-submission of claims.

Head	Total	Actual	Exc	cess (+)		
	Grant	Expenditure		ing (-)		
L	(₹ in lakh)					
104 - Management of Government Es	tates	`				
(5) 1448 - Tahasil Establishment						
5,20,27.06						
О.						
S. 1,90.00	4,33	3,57.40 4	,33,32.19	(-) 25.21		
R. (-) 88,59.66						
-	Out of the total provision of ₹88,59.66 lakh, `44,76.92 lakh was surrendered due to					
reduction in percentage in ORSP Ru			-			
rate. The balance provision of ₹43	3,82.74 lakh	was surrendered v	without assi	igning any		
reason (June 2018).	: 3 05 01 1-1-1 1	novo not been int	motod (I	2019)		
Reasons for the final saving of	₹25.21 lakn l	iave not been intir	natea (June	ZU18).		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE		94040 P-	oton			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 102 Survey and Sattlement Operation	no	State Se	CIOF			
102 - Survey and Settlement Operation						
(6) 0021 - Advance Survey and Ma	ap Publication		20.10			
O. 91.50		20.18	20.18	••		
R. (-) 71.32	1110					
789 - Special Component Plan for Sch						
(7) 0021 - Advance Survey and Ma	ap Publication		2.12	() 0 01		
O. 24.00		3.14	3.13	(-) 0.01		
R. (-) 20.86						
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan						
(8) 0021 - Advance Survey and Ma	ap Publication					
O. 34.50		0.06	0.06			
R. (-) 34.44						
Withdrawal of provision of ₹1		respect of Sl. No	os.(6) to (8)	above was		
made without assigning any reason (Ju	une 2018).					
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE						
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHI		State Se	ctor			
102 - Survey and Settlement Operatio						
(9) 3202 - Digital India Land Reco	rds Moderniza	ation Programme				
(DILRMP)						
O. 2,20.82				••		
R. (-) 2,20.82						
789 - Special Component Plan for Sch						
(10) 3202 - Digital India Land Rec (DILRMP)	ords Moderni	zation Programme	:			
O. 57.92						
R. (-) 57.92		••	••			
K. (-) 37.92						

•	TA. T	2	\sim	4 1
Grant	No. ·	5 (Con	ta.

	Grant 110 3 C	oniu.	
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
706 Tribal Area Sub Dlan		(₹ in la	kh)
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan	and Dagarda Madarnia	ration Programma	
(11) 3202 - Digital India L (DILRMP)	and Records Moderniz	zation Programme	
0.	83.26		
R. (-)) 83.26		
Anticipated saving of	f ₹3,62.00 lakh in res	pect of Sl. Nos.(9)	to (11) above was
surrendered due to non-receip			
DILRMP.			
2030- Stamps and Registrat	ion		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPE	NDITURE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPER	ATIONS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPEND	DITURE		
03- Registration			
001 - Direction and Administ	ration		
(12) 0308 - District Establ	ishment		
O. 36	5,01.83		
	· ·	5,26.52	6,25.78 (-) 0.74
	3,77.31		
(13) 0662 - I.G.R. Establis	1		
О.	84.17		
S.	2.00	51.42	51.30 (-) 0.12
` '	34.75		
-	ving of ₹14,12.06 lal	-	. , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,
above, ₹11,28.70 lakh was su drawal of the allowance in pro			
-			
reason (June 2018).	on of ₹2,83.36 lakh v	vas surrendered wit	nout assigning any
PROGRAMME EXPENDI	TIIDE		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMI		State Secto	A r
03- Registration	<u> </u>	State Section	,1
001 - Direction and Administ	ration		
	on of Registration Offi	ces of the State	
· ·	4,27.00	61.00	61.00
R. (-) 3	,	02.00	
789 - Special Component Pla			
	on of Registration Offi		
•	1,12.00	16.00	16.00
) 96.00		
` ,	l		

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/-	

(₹ in lakh)

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(16) 2358 - Computerisation of Registration Offices of the State

O. 1,61.00 23.00 23.00 R. (-) 1,38.00

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹6,00.00 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(14) to (16) above was made without assigning any reason.

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(17) 1208 - Revenue and Disaster Management Department

O. 50,89.91 S. 35.24 R. (-) 17,24.23

091 - Attached Offices

(18) 3001 - Revenue Officers Training Institute (ROTI)

O. 1,67.21 S. 0.50 R. (-) 32.89

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹17,57.12 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(17) and (18) above, ₹4,19.18 lakh was surrendered due to (i) reduction of percentage in ORSP Rule-2017 and (ii) due to drawal of the allowance in pre-revised rate. The balance provision of ₹13,37.94 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹2.43 lakh at Sl. No. (17) have not been intimated (June 2018).

2053- District Administration

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

093 - District Establishments

(19) 0617 - Headquarters Establishment

O. 1,31,80.55 S. 24.50 R. (-) 17,52.30

a	TAT.	2	α	4.1
Grant	INO	3	Con	ta.

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditu		cess (+) ving (-)			
				(₹ in lakh)					
094 -	Other Establishn	nents			•				
(20)	1400 - Sub-Di	visional Establi	shment						
	O.	65,11.33		55,41.07	55,39.51	(-) 1.56			
	R.	(-) 9,70.26							
101 -	101 - Commissioners								
(21)	1209 - Revenu Establishment	e Divisional Co	ommissione	r's- Office					
	O.	17,26.99							
	S.	0.64		13,77.05	13,76.83	(-) 0.22			
	R.	(-) 3,50.58							
	8.93 lakh was sal of allowance in	urrendered due n pre-revised rat	to reduction	h in respect of Sl. on of percentage in	o ORSP Rule	-2017 and			
reason	The balance p in (June 2018).	orovision of ₹13	3,24.21 lak	h was surrendered	without assi	gning any			
2506-	Land Reforms								
ADM	INISTRATIVE	EXPENDITU	RE						
	ABLISHMENT,								
MAI	NTENANCE EX	XPENDITURE							
001 -	Direction and Ad	dministration							
(22)	0806 - Land R	eforms Commis	ssioner's Es	tablishment					
	O.	5,43.08		3,57.31	3,56.55	(-) 0.76			
	R.	(-) 1,85.77							
	Regulation of La	•	-						
(23)		surplus land un	ider LR Act						
	O.	57.96		39.59	39.60	(+) 0.01			
	R.	(-) 18.37							
(24)	-	nsation Establis	hment						
	О.	3,07.12		2,30.52	2,30.51	(-) 0.01			
	R.	(-) 76.60							
	Consolidation of	· ·							
(25)		idation Commis	sioner's Est	tt.					
	O.	3,11.59							
	S.	2.20		2,37.09	2,36.99	(-) 0.10			
/A = 1	R.	(-) 76.70	1 0 22						
(26)		stablishment(Ci	rcle Office)					
	O.	20,99.02		10.55.10	10 71	/ \ A ==			
	S.	2.00		12,55.40	12,54.65	(-) 0.75			
	R.	(-) 8,45.62							

	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in l	akh)
(27)	0617 - Headquarters Estab	olishment		

O. 6,14.51 S. 2.00 R. (-) 2,86.37

Out of anticipated saving of ₹14,89.43 lakh in respect of S1. Nos.(22) to (27) above, ₹1,18.58 lakh was surrendered due to (i) non-fixation of pay in ORSP Rule-2017, non-sanction of leave and non-filling up of vacant posts, (ii) ₹9,57.60 lakh was due to reduction of percentage and to drawal of the allowance in pre-revised rate, (iii) ₹2,50.65 lakh was due to regularisation of service of J. C. staff, (iv) ₹14.37 lakh was non-submission of FRC, NAC agreement and supported document and (v) ₹2.04 lakh was due to less requirement.

The balance amount of ₹1,46.19 lakh was made without assigning any reason (June 2018).

3454- Census Surveys and Statistics

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Surveys and Statistics

800 - Other Expenditure

(28) 2475 - Census Establishment

O. 2,00.00 1,63.26 1,59.27 (-) 3.99 R. (-) 36.74

Anticipated saving of ₹36.74 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason. Reasons for the final saving of ₹3.99 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

		(₹ in lakh)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)

2029- Land Revenue

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

104 - Management of Government Estates

District Sector

104 - Management of Government Estate

(29) 1448 - Tahasil Establishment

O. 4,88.01 S. 4,27.00 12,80.99 12,80.99 ... R. 3,65.98

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(30) 1448 - Tahasil Establishment

O. 1,28.00 S. 1,12.00 R. 96.00

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(7: :)	lalth)

(₹ in lakh)

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(31) 1448 - Tahasil Establishment

O.	1,84.00
S.	1,61.00
R.	1,38.00

4,83.00

Augmentation of provision by ₹5,99.98 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(29) to (31) above was made without assigning any reason.

4,83.00

(I) Zamindary Abolition Fund:-

The Fund was created in 1952-53. The payment of compensation of interest charges are initially accounted for against provision in Capital Section of the Grant. At the end of the year, expenditure booked in Capital Section is deducted and taken to the fund as expenditure.

There was no contribution from Revenue to the Fund and no expenditure was incurred during the year 2017-18. The balance at the credit of the fund as on 31 March 2018 remained at ₹59.19 lakh.

An account of the fund is given in Statement-21 of the Finance Accounts 2017-18.

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹30.05 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(32) 1208 - Revenue and Disaster Management Department

110,01100	2 1545001 1:14411	Sement 2 of the timent		
O.	40.00	10.00	10.00	
R.	(-) 30.00			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹30.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹6,47.98 lakh, the department surrendered ₹6,47.96 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Grant No 3 Concld.						
	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure		xcess (+)	
					in lakh)	<i>B</i> ()	
	- Capital Outlay	O					
	GRAMME EXP						
	TE SECTOR SO			State Sec	tor		
	Government Resid	•	•				
	Special Compon						
(33)		Construction of	_				
		z Disaster Mana	-				
	Ο.	2,72.00		1,12.37	1,12.37		
	R.	(-) 1,59.63					
, 1		nticipated savir	ig of ₹1,59.63	lakh was attribute	d mainly	to delay in	
	er process.						
	- Capital Outlay		eral Economi	ic Services			
_	GRAMME EXP						
	TE SECTOR SO			District S			
	=			f Zamindari System	l		
(34)	-	nsation and Ass	agnments	00.05	00.05		
	О.	1,63.48		90.87	90.87		
5 00		(-) 72.61	1110				
	Special Compon			S			
(35)	-	nsation and Ass	agnments	4.54	ر <u>.</u> بر		
	O.	42.88		1.51	1.51	••	

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

R.

(36) 0164 - Compensation and Assignments

O. 61.64 R. (-) 61.11

(-) 41.37

0.53

0.53

Withdrawal of provision by ₹1,75.09 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(34) to (36) above was made without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Grant No. 4 - Expenditure relating to the Law Department

Major Heads -

2014- Administration of Justice

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2070- Other Administrative Services

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2250- Other Social Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	3,40,10,32	3,43,04,74	2,79,92,68	(-)63,12,06
Supplementary -	2,94,42			
Amount	surrendered dur	ing the year (March	2018)	64,83,09
Charged -				
Original -	5,00	5,00		(-)5,00
Amount	surrendered dur	ing the year (March	2018)	5,00
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	60,00	60,00	5,03	(-)54,97
Amount	surrendered dur	ing the year (March	2018)	54,97

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹64,83.09 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹63,12.06 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹63,12.06 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹2,94.42 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2014- Administration of Justice ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

103 - Special Courts

~ .	™ T	4.0	4 7
Grant	No	4 Coi	ntd.

Head	Total Actual Excess (+		Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

(1) 1348 - State Human Rights Commission

Anticipated saving of ₹36.91 lakh was surrendered due to non-filling of some posts and transfer of staff.

105 - Civil and Session Courts

(2) 0145 - Civil and Session Court

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹35,16.36 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) vacancy in different category of posts and (ii) non-opening of proposed new courts during the year.

Reasons for final excess of ₹1,61.51 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

114 - Legal Advisers and Counsels

(3) 0023 - Advocate General's Office Establishment

Anticipated saving of ₹2,15.93 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

103 - Special Courts

(4) 0111 - CBI Court, Bhubaneswar

Anticipated saving of ₹3,33.90 lakh as well as final excess of ₹9.41 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES State Sector

106 - Small Causes Courts

(5) 2913 - Development of Infrastructure Facilities for Judiciary including Gram Nyayalayas

Anticipated saving of ₹15,08.76 lakh was surrendered due to non-opening of proposed new Gram Nyayalayas and non-filling up of posts.

Reasons for final excess of ₹2.72 lakh have not been furnished (June 2018).

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(6) 0808 - Law Department

(7) 1732 - Sri Jagannath Temple Administration

Anticipated saving of ₹2,21.42 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(6) and (7) was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

2235- Social Security and Welfare

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes

200 - Other Programmes

(8) 0815 - Legal Services Authority Rules

Reduction of provision by ₹4,30.80 lakh was attributed to non-filling up of vacant post.

2250- Other Social Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

102 - Administration of Religious and Charitable Endowments Acts

(9) 0015 - Administration of Odisha Hindu Religious Endowments

Act, 1951 - Commissioner of Endowments- Establishment

Charges

Anticipated saving of ₹1,64.81 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

(iv) The expenditure in the grant includes ₹4,93.78 lakh for administration of Hindu Endowments Act 1951. The expenditure on administration of the Act is initially met from the provision made under the grant and subsequently reimbursed from the "Odisha Hindu Religious Endowments Administration Fund". During 2017-2018 ₹4,93.78 lakh was spent and an amount of ₹24.44 lakh was reimbursed to the Government Account.

Out of the total of ₹72,44.48 lakh, being the expenditure on this account for the period from 1956-1957 to 2017-2018, an amount of ₹23,62.56 lakh has been reimbursed from the fund during the period from 1958-1959 to 2017-2018. Non-reimbursement of ₹48,81.92 lakh was reported to be due to (i) enactment of various land laws affecting the income of the religious institutions from land cultivated through bhag tenants, (ii) decrease in the income of religious institutions due to natural calamities and (iii) increase in pay and allowances of the staff which causes gap between expenditure and reimbursement.

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE (Charged)

- (i) Entire provision of ₹5.00 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving was under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/= ! ! !!\	

(₹ in lakh)

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(10) 0808 - Law Department

O. 5.00 R. (-) 5.00

Entire provision of ₹5.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹54.97 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Office Buildings

Grant No. - 4 Concld.

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
051 0		(₹ in lakh)	

5.03

051 - Construction

(11) 2212 - Construction of Building of Law Department

O. 30.00

(-) 24.97

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

R.

State Sector

5.03

01- Government Residential Buildings

106 - General Pool Accommodation

(12) 2212 - Construction of Building of Law Department

O. 30.00

R. (-) 30.00

Entire provision of ₹54.97 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (11) and (12) above was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Grant No. 5 - Expenditure relating to the Finance Department

Major Heads -

2030- Stamps and Registration

2040- Taxes on Sales, Trade etc.

2045- Other Taxes and Duties on Commodities and Services

2047- Other Fiscal Services

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2054- Treasury and Accounts Administration

2070- Other Administrative Services

2071- Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits

2075- Miscellaneous General Services

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2250- Other Social Services

3604- Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

5465- Investments in General Financial and Trading Institutions

6075- Loans for Miscellaneous General Services

7610- Loans to Government Servants, etc.

7615- Miscellaneous Loans

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		11pp1 op1.uuon	(₹ in thousand)	saving ()
REVENUE -			, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	
Voted -				
Original -	1,31,82,86,15	1,31,82,86,15	90,05,33,27	(-)41,77,52,88
Amount surrend	lered during the	year (January 2018 a	and March 2018)	41,79,45,32
Charged -				
Original -	8,76,35	8,76,35	55,69	(-)8,20,66
Amount surrend	ered during the	year (January 2018 a	and March 2018)	8,20,66
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,87,19,47	1,87,19,94	1,14,37,31	(-)72,82,63
Supplementary -	47			
Amount	t surrendered du	ring the year (March	2018)	72,82,61
Charged –				
Supplementary -	14,00,00.00	14,00,00.00	14,00,00.00	
Amount	t surrendered du	ring the year (March	2018)	Nil

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of \$41,79,45.32 lakh by March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of \$41,77,52.88 lakh.
- (ii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/≠ : lol-b\	

(₹ in lakh)

2030- Stamps and Registration

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Stamps-Judicial

101 - Cost of Stamps

(1) 1740 - Cost of Stamps - Judicial

O. 1,00.00 2.84 2.84 R. (-) 97.16

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹97.16 lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

2040- Taxes on Sales, Trade etc.

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

(2) 0308 - District Establishment

O. 73,04.91 61,48.95 61,49.09 (+) 0.14 R. (-) 11,55.96

Anticipated saving of ₹11,55.96 lakh was surrendered due to (i) non-regularisation of salary, (ii) non-submission/receipt of admissible claims and (iii) non-completion of procurement process.

(3) 0617 - Headquarters Establishment

O. 41,35.53 35,24.22 35,24.21 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 6,11.31

Provision of ₹6,11.31 lakh was surrendered mainly due to (i) non-regularisation of salary, (ii) non-submission/receipt of claims in time, (iii) non-completion of procurement process and (iv) based on actual requirement (₹3,48.71 lakh).

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

(4) 1158 - Range Administration

O. 18,41.63 14,17.09 14,17.09 ...
R. (-) 4,24.54

C	4 N	_	_	C	4.1
Grar	IL IN	0. •	- 3	Con	ua.

Head	Total	Total Actual Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Withdrawal of provision by ₹4,24.54 lakh was due to non-regularisation of salary, non-submission/receipt of claims, non-settlement of claims and non-receipt of certificate in time.

(5) 1246 - Sales Tax Tribunal

O. 3,59.22 R. (-) 41.91 3,17.31 3,

3,17.27

(-) 0.04

Curtailment of provision by ₹41.91 lakh was attributed to (i) retirement of Judiciary Members, (ii) non-availing of LTC and (iii) based on actual requirement (₹37.51 lakh).

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

(6) 1515 - Upgraded Check Gates in Commercial Tax Organisations

O. 7,23.33

1,80.04

1,80.05

(+) 0.01

R. (-) 5,43.29

Anticipated saving of \$5,43.29 lakh was surrendered due to non-regularisation of salary, non-submission/receipt of admissible claims and based on actual requirement (\$1,64.86 lakh).

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

2047- Other Fiscal Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

103 - Promotion of Small Savings

(7) 0308 - District Establishment

O. 6,66.75

3,87.23

3.87.23

R.

(-) 2,79.52

Withdrawal of provision by ₹2,79.52 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) non-filling up of vacant post, (ii) less drawal of lottery, (iii) non-sanction of incentive to staff and (iv) observance of economy.

(8) 0618 - Headquarters Organisation

O. 1,10.44 R. (-) 29.34 81.10

81.10

Anticipated saving of ₹29.34 lakh was surrendered due to vacancy of posts, observance of economy and actual requirement (₹10.87 lakh)

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

	Hea	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
-				(₹ in lakh)	
090 -	- Secretariat				
(9)	0488 - Fina	nce Department			
	O.	12,23,02.58	32,24.10	32,24.08	(-) 0.02

Anticipated saving of ₹11,90,78.48 lakh was diverted to meet the additional requirements under other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure (₹11,50,00.00 lakh) and vacancy of posts (₹8,20.42 lakh). Balance amount of ₹32,58.06 lakh was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirements have not been communicated (June 2018).

(10) 2763 - Programme Delivery & Outcome Monitoring Unit

R. (-) 11,90,78.48

Surrender of ₹1,61.94 lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

(11) 3100 - VSAT connectivity in un-banked Gram Panchayats

Entire provision of ₹2,40.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

091 - Attached Offices

(12) 0843 - Madhusudan Das Regional Academy of Finance

O. 8,68.60 7,42.34 7,42.33 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 1,26.26

Curtailment of provision by ₹1,26.26 lakh was due to joining of less numbers of probationers.

2054- Treasury and Accounts Administration

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

095 - Directorate of Accounts and Treasuries

(13) 0214 - Controller of Accounts- Office Establishment

097 - Treasury Establishment

(14) 0534 - General

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹8,71.87 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(13) and (14) above was stated to based on actual requirement.

Grant	No	5	Con	44
CTrant	INO.	- 3 '	COII	u.

	Grant No 5 Contd.			
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
Specific reasons for such ₹5.33 lakh at Sl. No.(14) have not	_		for final excess of	
(15) 3268 - Enabling Governm	nent Receipt by Digit	al Means		
O. 5,00.00				
R. (-) 5,00.00				
Entire provision was surre	ndered without assig	gning any reason (Ju	ine 2018).	
098 - Local Fund Audit			,	
(16) 0308 - District Establishm	nent			
O. 53,75.05	35,80.10	35,80.09	(-) 0.01	
R. (-) 17,94.95				
Provision of ₹17,94.95 la	akh was surrendered	l due to (i) non-fil	ling up of vacant	
posts, (ii) non-posting of staff in A				
(17) 0617 - Headquarters Estab	olishment			
O. 10,43.00	7,25.60	7,25.60		
R. (-) 3,17.40				
Withdrawal of provision b	y ₹3,17.40 lakh was	attributed mainly to	o (i) non-filling up	
of vacant posts, (ii) non-completic	on of tender process	and (iii) want of cla	imants.	
2070- Other Administrative Ser	vices			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDE	ITURE			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATION	ONS AND			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU	J RE			
800 - Other Expenditure				
(18) 2683 - Other Administrati	ve Expenses			
O. 3,29.32	2,48.98	2,48.98		
R. (-) 80.34				
2071- Pensions and Other Retire	ement Benefits			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDE	ITURE			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATI	ONS AND			
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU	J RE			
01- Civil				
101 - Superannuation and Retirem				
(19) 1040 - Pension to Govern	i.			
O. 73,39,93.15	60,42,44.37	60,44,24.61	(+) 1,80.24	
R. (-) 12,97,48.78				
(20) 1549 - Voluntary Retirem	• •	ration Benefits		
for State Governme				
O. 12.45	1.19	1.19		
R. (-) 11.26				

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
(21) 1551 - Voluntary separation	on sohomo for NMI	(₹ in lakh)	
(21) 1551 - Voluntary separation O. 12.45	on scheme for nivir	K, DLK	
R. (-) 12.45	••	••	
(22) 2707 - Allowances to retin Pensioners of Judio		s/Family	
O. 3,73.42	0.72	0.72	
R. (-) 3,72.70	3.7.	***-	
Anticipated saving of ₹13	3,02,25.53 lakh in	respect of Sl Nos.	(18) to (22) above
was due to less requirement.	1	11	C C' 1 C
Specific reasons for such ₹1,80.24 lakh at Sl. No.(19) have	-		for final excess of
102 - Commuted Value of Pension	ns		
(23) 1038 - Pension and Pension	onary Benefits		
O. 4,50,60.22	2,51,39.86	2,51,39.86	
R. (-) 1,99,20.36			
Anticipated saving of \mathfrak{T} reason (June 2018).	1,99,20.36 lakh wa	as surrendered with	nout assigning any
103 - Compassionate Allowance			
(24) 1038 - Pension and Pension	onary Benefits		
O. 2,48.95			
R. (-) 2,48.95			
Entire provision of ₹2,48.95 l	lakh was surrendere	d based on actual re	equirement.
Specific reasons for such less	requirement have r	not been intimated (June 2018).
104 - Gratuities			
(25) 0600 - Gratuity			
O. 5,68,81.30	1,94,95.64	1,94,95.63	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 3,73,85.66			
Reasons for withdrawal of ₹3	3,73,85.66 lakh have	not been communi	cated (June 2018).
105 - Family Pensions			
(26) 1038 - Pension and Pension		2 44 42 02	() 0 1 7
O. 4,35,65.60	3,61,12.67	3,61,12.82	(+) 0.15
R. (-) 74,52.93			
108 - Contributions to Provident I	runas		
(27) 1018 - Other Items	1		
O. 1,24.47 R. (-) 1,24.47	••		
K. (-) 1,24.47			

~		_	\sim	
Gran	t No	5	(C_0)	ntd.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

- 109 Pensions to Employees of State Aided Educational Institutions
- (28) 1036 Pension and Gratuity for Non-Government Teachers of Secondary Schools and Colleges

O. 4,22,36.56

1,43,70.24

1,43,70.24

R. (-) 2,78,66.32

Anticipated saving of ₹3,54,43.72 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(26) to (28) above was surrendered due to less requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

(29) 1043 - Pension to Teachers of Government Primary Schools and Basic Schools

O. 8,71,31.19

7,63,32.52

7,63,32.52

R. (-) 1,07,98.67

Reasons for curtailment of provision by ₹1,07,98.67 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

- 115 Leave Encashment Benefits
- (30) 1020 Other Pensionary Benefits

O. 8,09,07.53

4.94.66.03

4.94.67.85

(+) 1.82

R. (-) 3,14,41.50

Reduction of provision by ₹3,14,41.50 lakh was attributed to less requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final excess of ₹1.82 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

2075- Miscellaneous General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

- 800 Other Expenditure
- (31) 2897 Fund for Protection of Interest of Depositors

O. 3,00,00.00

. ..

R. (-) 3,00,00.00

Entire provision of 3,00,00.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

2235- Social Security and Welfare

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes

102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes

C	TAT_		C	4.1
Grant	INO.	- 5 (Con	ta.

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(32)	1044 - Pens	sion to un-prison	ed Freedom Fight	ters	
	O.	80.00	48.73	48.73	••
	R.	(-) 31.27			

Anticipated saving of ₹31.27 lakh was surrendered attributing to less requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

(iii) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/# ! 1_1_1.\	

(₹ in lakh)

2030- Stamps and Registration

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

02- Stamps-Non-Judicial

101 - Cost of Stamps

(33) 1741 - Cost of Stamps - Non-Judicial

O. 7,22.00 8,17.43 8,17.42 (-) 0.01 R. 95.43

Augmentation of provision by ₹95.43 lakh was made for payment towards procurement of non-judicial stamps.

2040- Taxes on Sales, Trade etc.

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

(34) 2444 - Modernisation of Check-Gates in Commercial Tax

Organisations

Enhancement of provision by ₹1,50.55 lakh was made for payment towards settlement of dues of ECIL.

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(35)	3002 - Finar	ncial Literacy & In	vestors Awar	eness Programme	
	O.	1,00.50	1,23.19	1,23.18	(-) 0.01
	R.	22.69			

Additional provision of ₹22.69 lakh was required to meet the expenditure for conducting training and field verification and videography on public awareness.

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Entire saving of ₹8,20.66 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2071- Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Civil

106 - Pensionary Charges in respect of High Court Judges

(36) 1038 - Pension and Pensionary Benefits

O. 4,97.89 R. (-) 4,97.89

Entire provision of ₹4,97.89 lakh was withdrawn without assigning any reason (June 2018).

(37) 2677 - Allowances for retired High Court Judges/Chief Justices given by the State Government

O. 1,24.48 R. (-) 68.79 55.69 55.69

107 - Contributions to Pensions and Gratuities

(38) 1012 - Other Expenses

O. 2,48.95 R. (-) 2,48.95

Surrender of saving of ₹3,17.74 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(37) and (38) above was stated to be based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

2075- Miscellaneous General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(39) 0922 - Miscellaneous			
O. 5.00			

Entire provision of ₹5.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

R.

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Almost the entire saving was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

(-) 5.00

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

9,89.80

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Office Buildings

051 - Construction

(40) 0182 - Construction of Buildings

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Government Residential Buildings

106 - General Pool Accommodation

(41) 0182 - Construction of Buildings

Anticipated saving of ₹17,77.54 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(40) and (41) above was surrendered due to non-finalisation of work in time.

7610- Loans to Government Servants, etc.

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

Grant	NT.	= =	C1	L
CTrant	INO.	- 5 '	COHC	u.

Head	l	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
ESTABLISHMEN MAINTENANCE	,			
201 - House Buildi	ing Advances (H	BA)		
(42) 0825 - Loa	ns and Advances	S		
O.	70,00.01	54,85.41	54,85.40	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 15,14.60			
202 - Advances for	purchase of Mo	otor Conveyances(MCA)	
(43) 0020 - Adv	ance for purchas	se of Motor Car/M	lotor Cycle	
O.	15,00.00	10,47.88	10,47.88	••
R.	(-) 4,52.12			
204 - Advances for	purchase of Co	mputers		
(44) 0825 - Loa	ns and Advances	S		
O.	15,00.00	4,49.29	4,49.29	
R.	(-) 10,50.71			

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹30,17.43 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(42) to (44) above was due to less requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

7615- Miscellaneous Loans

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

- 200 Miscellaneous Loans
- (45) 0825 Payment through OTS of Guaranteed Loan towards Principal only of State PSUs/Corporations/Development Agency & Other Organisations

O. 25,00.00 ...

R. (-) 25,00.00

Surrender of entire provision of ₹25,00.00 lakh was attributed to non-utilisation of fund owing to non-receipt of OTS proposals from the Banks/Financial Institutes.

Grant No. 6 - Expenditure relating to the Commerce Department

Major Heads -

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2058- Stationery and Printing

2203- Technical Education

2230- Labour and Employment

3051- Ports and Light Houses

3056- Inland Water Transport

4058- Capital Outlay on Stationery and Printing

5051- Capital Outlay on Ports and Light Houses

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	86,05,55	86,23,10	67,76,36	(-)18,46,74
Supplementary -	17,55			
Amou	ınt surrendered	during the year (Mar	ch 2018)	18,49,28
Charged -	,			
Original -	25	25	25	
	Amount surre	endered during the ye	ar	Nil
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	11,04,00	11,04,00	8,03,20	(-)3,00,80
Amou	unt surrendered	during the year (Mar	ch 2018)	3,00,79

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹18,49.28 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹18,46.74 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹18,46.74 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹17.55 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of the original provision.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2052- Secretariat-General Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

(1) 0157 - Commerce Department

3,73.15

3,75.84

(+) 2.69

Anticipated saving of ₹1,51.65 lakh was surrendered mainly due to (i) saving under dearness allowances on implementation of 7th Pay Commission, (ii) non-availing of Festival Advance, (iii) non-filling up contractual appointees and (iv) non-receipt of Motor Vehicle claims.

Reasons for final excess of ₹2.69 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

2058- Stationery and Printing

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

101 - Purchase and Supply of Stationery Stores

(2) 1367 - Stationery Offices

1,28.36

1.28.15

(-) 0.21

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹35.40 lakh was attributed to (i) non-drawal of salaries, (ii) non-claim of HRA and (iii) non-availing of LTC by staff.

102 - Printing, Storage and Distribution of Forms

(3) 1097 - Printing

103 - Government Presses

(4) 0324 - District Presses

(5) 0846 - Main Press

Grant	No	- 6	Con	64
CTIAIIL	INO.	- ()	COII	u.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2203- Technical Education

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

103 - Technical Schools

(6) 1098 - Printing and Allied Trades

O. 1,00.99 78.71 81.86 (+) 3.15 R. (-) 22.28

Anticipated saving of ₹9,42.73 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(3) to (6) above was attributed to (i) non-drawal of salaries, (ii) saving under dearness allowance on implementation of 7th Pay Commission, (iii) non-availing of HRA and (iv) non-receipt of claims for TE and LTC.

Reasons for final excess of ₹3.15 lakh at Sl. No.(6) have not been communicated (June 2018).

3051- Ports and Light Houses

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Minor Ports

102 - Port Management

(7) 1921 - Development of Minor Ports - Direction

3056- Inland Water Transport

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

001 - Direction and Administration

(8) 2451 - Procurement of Lifebuoy and Life Jacket

Curtailment of provision by ₹5,97.37 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(7) and (8) above was due to non-finalisation of project.

(iv) No expenditure was made in Revenue Section under the head "Suspense". The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and the accounting procedure followed for transactions have been explained in note (v) under Grant No.20 - Expenditure relating to Water Resources Department (Revenue Section).

Grant No. - 6 Concld.

A summary of transactions accounted for under each unit of "Suspense" together with the opening and closing balances is given below:-

Major Head of Suspense	Opening	Debits	Credits	Closing
	Balance as	during	during	Balance as on
	on 1 April	the year	the year	31 March 2018
	2017	•	•	
	Debit(+) Credi	t(-)]	Debit(+) Credit(-)
1	2	3	4	5
		(₹ iı	n lakh)	
3051-Ports and Light Houses				
Stock	5.28			5.28
Miscellaneous Work Advances	(-)0.63		••	(-)0.63
TOTAL:	4.65			4.65

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Almost the entire saving was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under the following head:-

			Excess
Head	Total	Actual	(+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

5051- Capital Outlay on Ports and Light Houses

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Minor Ports

200 - Other Small Ports

(9) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure Development Fund (RIDF)

O. 3,00.00 9.01 9.00 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 2,90.99

Anticipated saving of ₹2,90.99 lakh was attributed to non-finalisation of tender.

(iii) No expenditure has been made in Capital Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". A summary of transactions under each Sub-division of the head "Suspense" is given below:-

Major Head of Suspense	Opening	Debits	Credits	Closing
	Balance as on	during	during	Balance as on
	1 April 2017	the year	the year	31 March 2018
	Debit(+) Cı	redit(-)	Debi	t(+) Credit(-)
1	2	3	4	5
	(₹	in lakh)		
3051-Capital Outlay on Ports ar	nd Light Houses			
Stock	0.08			0.08
Miscellaneous Work Advances	(-)55.97			(-)55.97
TOTAL:	(-)55.89	••	••	(-)55.89

Grant No. 7 - Expenditure relating to the Works Department

Major Heads -

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2059- Public Works

2216- Housing

2230- Labour and Employment

3053- Civil Aviation

3054- Roads and Bridges

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
	21,94,97,8			
Original -	7	22,02,65,32	18,46,45,33	(-)3,56,19,99
Supplementary -	7,67,45			
Amour	nt surrendered dur	ing the year (March 20	018)	3,36,04,01
Charged -				
Original -	4,95,20	4,95,20	3,33,51	(-)1,61,69
Amour	nt surrendered dur	ing the year (March 20	018)	1,61,70
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	27,62,50,00	27,72,89,15	5 27,15,90,21	(-)56,98,94
Supplementary -	10,39,15			
Amou	nt surrendered dur	ing the year (March 20	018)	44,09,05
Charged -			,	, ,
Original -	10,00,00	10,00,00	79,99	(-)9,20,01
· ·		ing the year (March 20	*	9,20,01
			,	, ,-

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of $\mathfrak{T}3,56,19.99$ lakh, the department surrendered $\mathfrak{T}3,36,04.01$ lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹3,56,19.99 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹7,67.45 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		<i>(</i> -1 1 1 1)	

(₹ in lakh)

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(1) 1580 - Works Department

O. 15,04.44 S. 1.04 R. (-) 1,33.38

Surrender of provision of ₹1,33.38 lakh was made as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as final saving of ₹5,31.64 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

2059- Public Works

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Office Buildings

051 - Construction

(2) 0919 - Minor Works Grant at the disposal of Heads of Department-

55.99 57.99

(+) 2.00

Withdrawal of provision by ₹69.01 lakh was due to non-receipt of Administrative Approval.

Reasons for final excess of ₹2.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

80- General

001 - Direction and Administration

(3) 0126 - Chief Engineer, National Highways and Projects- Office

Establishment

(4) 0441 - Executive Engineer, National Highways- Establishment

Surrender of provision of ₹7,55.01 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (3) and (4) above was made as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

	Hea	ad	Total		Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure S	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(5)	0442 - Executiv	e Engineer, Roa	nds and Buildings- Esta	blishment	
	O.	1,43,67.45			
	S.	31.35	1,20,83.45	1,20,82.42	2 (-) 1.03
	R.	(-) 23,15.35			
(6)	1408 - Superint	ending Engineer	r, National Highway- E	stablishment	
	O.	3,92.07	3,25.34	3,25.25	(-) 0.09
	R.	(-) 66.73			
(7)	1409 - Superint	ending Engineer	r, Roads and Buildings-	-	
	E	Establishment			
	O.	13,58.47	12,00.63	12,00.57	(-) 0.06
	R.	(-) 1,57.84			
(8)	2423 - State Pro	ocurement Cell			
	O.	92.24	76.56	76.46	(-) 0.10
	R.	(-) 15.68			

Anticipated saving of ₹25,55.60 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(5) to (8) above was surrendered due to (i) implementation of ORSP Rule 2017 and (ii) as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

2216- Housing

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

05- General Pool Accommodation

053 - Maintenance and Repairs

(9) 0920 - Minor Works Grant at the disposal of Heads of Department-

(Apx-B)

Withdrawal of provision by ₹40.45 lakh was due to non-receipt of Administrative Approval.

Reasons for final excess of ₹2.00 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

(10) 1331 - Special Repair to Residential Buildings at New Capital - Apx-C

Anticipated saving of ₹2,64.01 lakh was surrendered mainly due to non-receipt of Administrative Approval.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2230- Labour and Employment

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

03- Training

102 - Apprenticeship Training

0127 - Chief Engineer, Roads and Buildings- Office Establishment

1,30.00 O. R. (-) 32.20 93.77

(-)4.03

3054- Roads and Bridges

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

03- State Highways

337 - Road Works

0849 - Maintenance and Repair of Roads under Chief Engineer (12)

(National

Highway & Project)

16.42.65 O. S. 4.00 13,23.72 13,23.58 (-) 0.14R. (-) 3,22.93

97.80

Surrender of provision by ₹3,55.13 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (11) and (12) above was made as per actual requirement.

Reasons for such less requirement as well as final saving of ₹4.03 lakh at Sl. No.(11) have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

80- General

797 - Transfers to/from Reserve Funds/Deposit Account

1361 - State Road Fund (13)

> O. 5.05.00.00

2,46,15.19

2,30,54.00 (-) 15,61.19

R. (-) 2,58,84.81

Reduction in provision by ₹2,58,84.81 lakh was due to delay in finalisation of tender for enactment of GST Act.

Reasons for final saving of ₹15,61.19 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-(iv)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	_

3054- Roads and Bridges

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

80- General

800 - Other Expenditure

(14) 0462 - Expenditure in connection with Barricading

O. 5,00.00 9,11.14 9,11.14 R. 4,11.14

Augmentation of provision by ₹4,11.14 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

(iv) No expenditure was made in Revenue Section under the head "Suspense" (Debit). The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and the accounting procedure followed for the transactions have been explained in note (v) under Grant No.20-Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department (Revenue Section).

A summary of the transactions accounted for under each unit of "Suspense" together with the opening and closing balances for 2017-18 is given below:

Major Head of Suspense	Opening Balance	Debits	Credits	Closing Balance as
	as on 1 April	during	during	on 31 March
	2017	the year	the year	2018
	Debit(+)Credit(-)	-	-	Debit(+) Credit(-)
1	2	3	4	5
		(₹ i	n lakh)	
2059-Public Works				
Workshop Suspense	40.38			40.38
Stock	32,78.01			32,78.01
Miscellaneous Work	44,54.48			44,54.48
Advances				
Purchase	(-)22,67.56			(-)22,67.56
TOTAL	55,05.31	••	••	55,05.31
3054-Roads and Bridges				
Workshop Suspense	(-)4,69.7	4		(-)4,69.74
Stock	8,67.3	3		8,67.33
Miscellaneous W	ork 21,69.9	0		21,69.90
Advances				
TOT	AL: 25,67.4	9	••	25,67.49
GRAND TOTA	AL: 80,72.8	0	••	80,72.80

(v) Subvention from Central Road Fund:- Additional revenue realised from the excise and import duties and motor spirit is credited to the Central Road Fund constituted by the Government of India. From the fund, subventions are made to the state for expenditure on the schemes of road development approved by the Government of India. The amount received as subvention is credited in the accounts of the State Government as grant received from the Government of India and simultaneously an equivalent amount is transferred to

Deposit Account "Subvention from Central Road Fund" by debit to this grant under "3054-Roads and Bridges".

The actual expenditure on the scheme approved by the Government of India is also initially booked in the Capital Section of the grant and subsequently transferred to the Deposit Account. During the year 2017-18, an amount of $\mathbb{Z}_{2,30,54.00}$ lakh was credited to the fund and an expenditure of $\mathbb{Z}_{2,46,15.19}$ lakh was incurred.

The balance at the credit of the fund on 31 March 2018 was ₹56,97.05 lakh. An account of the fund for 2017-18 is given in the Statement No. 21 of the Finance Accounts 2017-18.

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Almost the entire saving of ₹1,61.69 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2059- Public Works

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

80- General

800 - Other Expenditure

(15) 0147 - Clearance of Liabilities

O. 5.00 R. (-) 2.87 2.13

2.13

2216- Housing

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

05- General Pool Accommodation

053 - Maintenance and Repairs

(16) 0940 - Maintenance and Repair of the Official Residence of

Governor

O. 3,45.70 R. (-) 1,24.18 2,21.52

2,21.52

(17) 1647 - Maintenance and Repair of Residential Buildings occupied

by the Secretariat staff of the Governor under Chief

Engineer (Roads & Buildings)

O. 1,34.50 R. (-) 32.54 1,01.96

1,01.97 (+) 0.01

3054- Roads and Bridges

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

Total	Actual	Excess (+)
Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

80- General

800 - Other Expenditure

(18) 0836 - Lump Provision for other Works

O. 10.00 R. (-) 2.11

7.89

7.89

Surrender of provision of ₹1,61.70 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(15) to (18) above was made as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹56,98.94 lakh, the department surrendered ₹44,09.05 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹56,98.94 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹10,39.15 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Office Buildings

051 - Construction

(19) 3203 - Augmentation of Basic Amenities and Development of

Heritage and Architecture at Puri (ABADHA)

O. 30,00.00

61.17

61.17

R. (-) 29,38.83

Anticipated saving of ₹29,38.83 lakh was surrendered due to (i) delay in finalisation of plan, design and tender and (ii) late receipt of project approval.

5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

03- State Highways

Grant No 7 Contd.					
Head	Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)			
101 - Bridges					
(20) 0186 - Construction of Bri	dges				
O. 5,00	.00 2,45.03	2,4	45.03		
R. (-) 2,54	.97				
Anticipated saving of ₹2,5 of tender due to enactment of GST					
of survey work and (iv) late appro		quisition, (iii) dela	ly in initiation		
337 - Road Works	···· ··· p-··J·····				
(21) 0197 - Construction of Ro	ads				
O. 2,00	00				
R. (-) 2,00	.00				
Surrender of provision by and (ii) delay in land acquisition p		i) delay in finalisa	ation of tender		
(22) 2517 - PPP-Road Projects	Environment clearances,	utility shifting,			
DPR preparation as		•			
O. 58,00	.00 8,75.62	8,75	5.62		
R. (-) 49,24	·	,			
Anticipated saving of ₹49, of tender, (ii) delay in execution (iii) delay in land acquisition prop (23) 3010 - Biju Expressway P	24.38 lakh was surrendere of approved charge on scoosals.				

Anticipated saving of ₹31,59.98 lakh was due to non-settlement of final account, delay in finalisation of tender on enactment of GST, delay in land acquisition through direct purchase and non-execution of approved change in scope of works by the concessionaire for the PPP project.

3205 - Odisha Road Infrastructure Development Project (EAP) (24)

Withdrawal of provision by ₹14,99.95 lakh was attributed mainly to non-finalisation of loan by the World Bank for Odisha State Road Infrastructure.

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

2517 - PPP-Road Projects Environment clearances, utility shifting, (25)

DPR preparation and other expenses

Anticipated saving of ₹5,81.38 lakh was surrendered due to (i) delay in land acquisition and (ii) non-finalisation of tender due to enactment of GST Act.

	- Gi	ant No / Contu.		
	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(26)	3205 - Odisha Road Infrastruc	ture Development Proj	ect (EAP)	
	O. 4,25.00	0.05		(-) 0.05
	R. (-) 4,24.95			
of loa	Withdrawal of provision by ₹4 in by the World Bank for Odisha			on-finalisation
	Tribal Area Sub-Plan	2.000 2.000		
(27)	1994 - Odisha State Roads Pro	niect - Road Improveme	ent	
(27)	Component(EA	-	One	
	O. 40,48.00	t in the second	34,57.96	(-) 12,46.56
	R. 6,56.52			
under	Additional fund of ₹6,56.52 la SORP, (ii) ongoing road project	-	_	nt component
	Reasons for final saving of ₹12	· · · · •	-	ne 2018).
(28)	3010 - Biju Expressway Projec			2010).
(- /	O. 45,00.00	i.	39,18.43	
	R. (-) 5,81.57	ŕ	ŕ	
	Anticipated saving of ₹5,81.	57 lakh was surrende	ered due to (i) o	delay in land
acqui	sition proposals and (ii) as per Su	applementary Statemen	nt of Expenditure.	-
(29)	3205 - Odisha Road Infrastruc	ture Development Proj	ect (EAP)	
	O. 5,75.00	0.05		(-) 0.05
	R. (-) 5,74.95			
by the	Reduction in provision by ₹5,7 e World Bank for Odisha State R		due to non-finali	sation of loan
04- D	sistrict and Other Roads			
789 -	Special Component Plan for Sch	eduled Castes		
(30)	1860 - Biju KBK Yojana			
	O. 8,00.00			
	R. (-) 8,00.00			
	Surrender of provision of ₹8,0	0.00 lakh was made as	s per Supplement	ary Statement
of Ex	penditure.			
(31)	2456 - Road works under Core	e Road Network		
	O. 3,00.00	5.00	5.00	
	R. (-) 2,95.00			
enacti	Withdrawal of provision of ₹2 ment of GST Act.	2,95.00 lakh was due t	o non-finalisation	of tender on
(32)	3203 - Augmentation of Basic	Amenities and Develo	opment of	
` /	_	rchitecture at Puri (ABA	•	
	O. 14,00.00			
	R. (-) 14,00.00			

Gran	nt No 7 Contd.		
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
Anticipated saving of ₹14,00.00		ed due to (i) late	approval of
project and (ii) non-finalisation of tende	r.		
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(33) 1860 - Biju KBK Yojana			
O. 14,00.00			
R. (-) 14,00.00	000111	G 1 .	C 4 4 4
Surrender of provision of ₹14,00 of Expenditure.	0.00 lakn was made as	per Supplementa	ry Statement
800 - Other Expenditure			
(34) 0708 - Information, Education a	nd Communication		
O. 50.00	28.29	28.29	
R. (-) 21.71			
Anticipated saving of ₹21.71 la	kh was surrendered d	lue to non-receipt	of Sanction
order. (35) 0836 - Lump Provision for Othe	r Works		
O. 51,00.00	45,07.89	45,07.89	
R. (-) 5,92.11	13,07.09	13,07.05	••
Reduction in provision by ₹5,9 order, (ii) delay in payment of land ac (iv) non-finalisation of tender.		•	
(36) 1847 - Quality Control under Ro	oad Development Prog	gramme	
O. 2,00.00	92.43	92.43	••
R. (-) 1,07.57			
Withdrawal of provision of ₹1,0 work, (ii) late approval of projects and (on of survey
(37) 1860 - Biju KBK Yojana			
O. 8,00.00			••
R. (-) 8,00.00			
Surrender of provision of ₹8,00. of Expenditure.	.00 lakh was made as	per Supplementa	ry Statement
(38) 2029 - Preparation of Detail Pro	ject Report & capacity	y Building	
O. 25,00.00	16,98.69	16,98.75	(+) 0.06
R. (-) 8,01.31			
Anticipated saving of ₹8,01.31 survey work, (ii) late approval of project		•	initiation of
(39) 3203 - Augmentation of Basic A Heritage and Arcl	Amenities and Develor hitecture at Puri (ABA		
O. 56,00.00			
R. (-) 56,00.00			••
() 2 3,3 3.00			

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	~···- ······
Anticipated saving of ₹64,01.31 I surrendered due to (i) delay initiation of non-finalisation of tender.			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
04- District and Other Roads			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(40) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure Devel	opment Fund (RIDI	F)	
O. 43,69.99	33,36.03	33,36.03	• •
R. (-) 10,33.96			
of work in inaccessible areas as the wor and also restriction in working period due PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE		ost area with poor	connectivity
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEM	ES	State Sector	
03- State Highways	120	State Sector	
337 - Road Works			
(41) 1581 - Works Executed from Cer	ntral Road Fund		
O. 1,65,00.00	30,23.59	30,23.59	•
R. (-) 1,34,76.41	,	,	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(42) 1581 - Works Executed from Cer	ntral Road Fund		
O. 90,00.00	60,31.45	60,31.45	•
R. (-) 29,68.55			
04- District and Other Roads			
789 - Special Component Plan for Schedu			
(43) 1581 - Works Executed from Cer		<u></u>	
O. 30,00.00	16,47.65	16,47.65	•
R. (-) 13,52.35			
800 - Other Expenditure(44) 1223 - Roads Works under Road	Development Progr	amme in KRK	
districts from SCA		annic iii KDK	
O. 30,00.00	18,92.19	18,92.19	
R. (-) 11,07.81			
(45) 1581 - Works Executed from Cer	ntral Road Fund		

Withdrawal of provision by ₹2,65,53.89 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(41) to (45) above was attributed to delay in finalisation of tender due to enactment of GST Act.

80,00.00

(-) 76,48.77

O.

R.

3,51.23

3,51.23

	Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(46)	3204 - Road Reconstruction Plan	an in LWE Affecte	d Areas	

O. 20,00.00

R. (-) 20,00.00

Entire provision of ₹20,00.00 lakh was surrendered due to late approval of projects and non-sanction of projects under RCPLWE scheme by Government of India.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Office Buildings

051 - Construction

(47) 2199 - Construction of Building of Works Department.

O. 30,60.00

37.58.49

37,58.49

R. 6,98.49

Augmentation of provision by ₹6,98.49 lakh was made as per actual requirement based on progress of ongoing work.

Specific reasons for such additional requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

03- State Highways

337 - Road Works

(48) 1994 - Odisha State Roads Project - Road Improvement

Component(EAP)

O. 1,05,60.00

1,34,39.96

1,34,06.12

(-) 33.84

R. 28,79.96

Additional amount of ₹28,79.96 lakh was required for (i) completion of ongoing EAP projects and (ii) road empowerment component under ORSP road as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such additional requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹33.84 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

(49) 1998 - Odisha State Roads Project - Rehabilitation &

Resettlement(EAP)

O. 1,20.00

2,39.99

2,39.99

R. 1,19.99

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

Augmentation of provision by ₹1,19.99 lakh was made for rehabilitation and resettlement component on OSRP road as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such additional requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

89 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(50) 1994 - Odisha State Roads Project - Road Improvement

Component(EAP)

O. 29,92.00 37,70.91 37,70.90 (-) 0.01 R. 7,78.91

Augmentation of provision by ₹7,78.91 lakh was made for (i) ongoing road projects and bridge projects and (ii) road improvement component under OSRP road.

04- District and Other Roads

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(51) 1219 - Road Works under Road Development Programme

O. 1,25,00.00 1,47,90.44 1,47,90.44 R. 22,90.44

Additional amount of ₹22,90.44 lakh was required for (i) ongoing road and bridge projects and (ii) as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

(52) 3284 - Infrastructure Development Fund Scheme for the KBK Districts

S. 0.01 5,45.69 5,45.69 . R. 5,45.68

Augmentation of provision by ₹5,45.68 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(53) 1219 - Road Works under Road Development Programme

O. 1,40,00.00 1,65,00.00 1,64,98.22 (-) 1.78 R. 25,00.00

Additional amount of ₹25,00.00 lakh was required to (i) completion of ongoing major bridge projects and (ii) as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

(54) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure Development Fund (RIDF)

O. 93,00.00 1,03,33.96 1,03,33.96 ...
R. 10,33.96

Augmentation of provision by ₹10,33.96 lakh was made to meet the expenditure based on actual work done.

(55) 3284 - Infrastructure Development Fund Scheme for the KBK

Districts

S. 0.01 13,74.39 13,74.40 (+) 0.01 R. 13,74.38

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

Augmentation of provision by ₹13,74.38 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

800 - Other Expenditure

(56) 1219 - Road Works under Road Development Programme

O. 4,69,70.00

6,12,43.47

6,12,43.47

R. 1,42,73.47

Additional amount of ₹1,42,73.47 lakh was required for (i) completion of ongoing road projects, bridge projects and major bridge project, (ii) ongoing flyover project and (iii) as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

(57) 3284 - Infrastructure Development Fund Scheme for the KBK Districts

S.

49.98

3,15.67

3,15.67

R.

2,65.69

Augmentation of provision by ₹2,65.69 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

03- State Highways

902 - Deduct- Amount met from C.R.F.

(58) 1581 - Works Executed from Central Road Fund

O. (-) 3,25,00.00

(-) 1,58,91.59

(-) 1,58,91.58

(+) 0.01

R. 1,66,08.41

04- District and Other Roads

902 - Amount met from Fund

(59) 1581 - Works Executed from Central Road Fund

O. (-) 1,80,00.00

(-) 87,23.60

(-) 87,23.61

(-) 0.01

R. 92,76.40

Surrender of deduct amount met from Central Road Fund (CRF) for the works executed resulted in augmentation to the tune of ₹2,58,84.81 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(58) and (59).

Reasons for such surrender have not been communicated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Charged)

- (i) Entire saving of ₹9,20.01 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving was under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
"		/ **	

(₹ in lakh)

5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		<i></i>	

(₹ in lakh)

04- District and Other Roads

800 - Other Expenditure

(60) 0836 - Lump Provision for Other Works

O. 10,00.00

79.99

79.99

R. (-) 9,20.01

Anticipated saving of \P 9,20.01 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of sanction order from Government of Odisha.

Grant No. 8 - Expenditure relating to the Odisha Legislative Assembly

Major Heads -

2011- Parliament/ State/ Union Territory Legislatures

2071- Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

		Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	39,79,41	46,81,60	47,33,88	(+)52,28
Supplementary -	7,02,19			
Amount su	rrendered du	ring the year (March	h 2018)	1,98,76
Charged -				
Original -	41,76	50,46	40,68	(-)9,78
Supplementary -	8,70			
Amount su	rrendered du	ring the year (March	h 2018)	9,77
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	4,95,00	4,95,00	2,55,34	(-)2,39,66
Amount su	rrendered du	ring the year (March	h 2018)	2,39,66
Notes and Comment	ts -			

Notes and Comment

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) The expenditure exceeded the grant by ₹52.28 lakh (₹52,28,048). The excess requires regularisation.
- (ii) In view of the excess of ₹52.28 lakh, surrender of ₹1,98.76 lakh during March 2018 proved injudicious and supplementary provision of ₹7,02.19 lakh obtained in November 2017 was insufficient.
- (iii) Excess occurred mainly under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2071- Pensions and Other Retirement Benefits

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Civil

111 - Pensions to Legislators

(1) 1038 - Pension and Pensionary Benefits

O. 5,00.00 5,00.00 7,51.11 (+) 2,51.11

Reasons for incurring excess expenditure of ₹2,51.11 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

(iv) The above excess was partly set-off by saving under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2011- Parliament/State/Union Territory Legislatures

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

02- State/Union Territory Legislatures

101 - Legislative Assembly

(2) 1012 - Other Expenses

O. 60.00 S. 48.40 91.18 91.17 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 17.22

Anticipated saving of ₹17.22 lakh was based on actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Almost entire available saving of ₹9.78 lakh (₹9.77 lakh) was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of saving of ₹9.78 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹8.70 lakh obtained during November 2017 proved unnecessary. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Saving was under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2011- Parliament/State/Union Territory Legislatures

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

02- State/Union Territory Legislatures

101 - Legislative Assembly

(3) 0365 - Emoluments of Speaker and Deputy Speaker

O. 41.76 S. 8.70 40.69 40.68 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 9.77

Specific reasons for surrender of ₹9.77 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹2,39.66 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Grant No. - 08 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2,55.34

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

60- Other Buildings

051 - Construction

(4) 2543 - Construction of Building of Odisha Legislative Assembly

O. 4,95.00 2,55.34

R. (-) 2,39.66

Out of the total provision of $\mathbb{Z}4,95.00$ assigned to the Works Department for construction work, $\mathbb{Z}2,39.66$ lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2018).

Grant No. 9 - Expenditure relating to the Food Supplies and Consumer Welfare Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2408- Food, Storage and Warehousing

2435- Other Agricultural Programmes

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

3456- Civil Supplies

3475- Other General Economic Services

5475- Capital Outlay on Other General Economic Services

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	10,03,72,18	10,05,50,70	9,85,58,72	(-)19,91,98
Supplementary -	1,78,52			
Amount	surrendered durin	ng the year (March	2018)	21,54,03
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	3,00,00	3,00,00	3,00,00	
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year		Nil
Notes and Comm	onta			

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹21,54.03 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹19,91.98 lakh.
- (ii) In view of saving of ₹19,91.98 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,78.52 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of the original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2408- Food, Storage and Warehousing ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Food

101 - Procurement and Supply

(1) 0342 - District Forum

O. 10,16.78 S. 13.61 7,78.75 7,88.14 (+) 9.39 R. (-) 2,51.64

~	0.00	
Crant No	- 9 Contd	

	Head	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(2)	1162 - Ratio	oning and supply o	of Food Grains		
	O.	35,78.95			
	S.	20.00	27,78.04	28,76.55	(+) 98.51
	R.	(-) 8,20.91			
	Surrender	of anticinated savi	ing of ₹10.72.55 ls	akh in respect of SI	Nos (1) and (2)

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹10,72.55 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (1) and (2) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final excess of ₹1,07.90 lakh at Sl. Nos. (1) and (2) have not been intimated (June 2018).

(3) 1341 - State Consumer Protection Commission

(4) 3087 - Odisha State Food Commission

Withdrawal of provision by ₹1,22.68 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (3) and (4) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Food

101 - Procurement and Supply

(5) 3087 - Odisha State Food Commission

Entire provision of ₹21.43 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(6) 0509 - Food Supplies and Consumer Welfare Department

			=	
O.	8,17.32			
S.	8.50	5,45.71	5,52.69	(+) 6.98
R.	(-) 2,80.11			

Grant No. - 9 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

3456- Civil Supplies

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

- 001 Direction and Administration
- 0369 Enforcement of Food grains Licensing Order (7)

3475- Other General Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

106 - Regulation of Weights and Measures

0485 - Field Organisation (8)

R.

(9)

(-) 58.42 Withdrawal of provision by ₹9,18.25 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (6) to (9) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final excess of ₹52.44 lakh from Sl. Nos. (6) to (9) have not been communicated (June 2018).

Grant No. 10 - Expenditure relating to the School and Mass Education Department

Major Heads -

2202- General Education

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

	_	Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		Appropriation	(₹ in thousand)	Baving (-)
REVENUE -			(\ III tilousulu)	
Voted -				
Original -	1,34,29,41,92	1,38,25,22,55	1,17,44,06,96	(-)20,81,15,59
Supplementary -	3,95,80,63	, , , ,	, , , ,	
	nt surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	20,79,83,38
Charged -				
Original -	11,00	11,96	11,48	(-)48
Supplementary -	96			
Amour	nt surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	48
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	4,67,70,05	5,04,10,47	3,14,40,07	(-)1,89,70,40
Supplementary -	36,40,42			
Amour	nt surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	1,89,70,40

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹20,81,15.59 lakh, the department surrendered ₹20,79,83.38 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹20,81,15.59 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹3,95,80.63 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		_	

(₹ in lakh)

2202- General Education ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Elementary Education

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
101 - Government Prim	nary Schools				
(1) 0556 - Governm	ent Upper Prin	nary School			
O. 7	7,62,49.16				
S.	75.00	6,12,34.04	6,12,11.22	(-) 22.82	
R. (-) 1	,50,90.12				
-	Out of anticipated saving of ₹1,50,90.12 lakh, ₹44,68.07 lakh was withdrawn under salary component (DA) after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rules 2017.				
Specific reason ₹22.82 lakh have not be			22.05 lakh as well	as final saving of	
102 - Assistance to Nor		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			
(2) 0974 - Non-Gov		•			
0.	17,99.64	14,36.12	14,35.15	(-) 0.97	
R. ((-) 3,63.52	7 ·	,	() - 1 - 1	
Surrender of provision by ₹3,63.52 lakh was made basing on actual requirement.					
*	•		not been intimated	•	
104 - Inspection		-			
(3) 0534 - General					
O. 1	1,48,30.65				
S.	43.63	1,28,10.80	1,28,06.92	(-) 3.88	
R. (-)	20,63.48				
108 - Text Books					
(4) 1460 - Text Boo	k Press				
O.	29,96.02				
S.	23.45	24,71.35	24,69.41	(-) 1.94	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	-) 5,48.12				
02- Secondary Educati					
001 - Direction and Ad					
(5) 0618 - Headquar		ion			
O.	5,28.01	4.62.02	4.60.70	() O 15	
S.	1.44	4,62.93	4,62.78	(-) 0.15	
R.	(-) 66.52				
(6) 1543 - Vocations	1	1 25 00	1 25 00	(.) 0.00	
O.	1,62.37	1,35.88	1,35.90	(+) 0.02	
R.	(-) 26.49				

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(7)	3186 - Dir	ectorate of Higher	r Secondary Educati	on	
	O.	3,34.22			
	S.	0.06	2,12.18	2,12.18	
	R.	(-) 1,22.10			
101 -	Inspection	'			
(8)	1545 - Vo	cational Offices			
	O.	1,59.02	1,31.00	1,30.99	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 28.02			
109 -	Governmen	nt Secondary Scho	ools		
(9)	0637 - Hig	gher Secondary Sc	chools		
	O.	47,24.80	29,78.30	29,78.27	(-) 0.03
	R.	(-) 17,46.50			
(10)	1261 - Se	econdary Schools			
	O.	19,82,47.37			
	S.	6,76.21	17,04,38.32	17,04,14.55	(-) 23.77
	R.	(-) 2,84,85.26			
	Anticipat	ed saving of ₹3,3	0,86.49 lakh in resp	pect of Sl. Nos.(3)	to (10) above was

Anticipated saving of ₹3,30,86.49 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(3) to (10) above was surrendered mainly under salary component (DA) after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rules 2017.

Reasons for final saving of ₹3.88 lakh at S1. No.(3) have not been communicated (June 2018).

110 - Assistance to Non-Government Secondary Schools

(11) 3199 - Non-Govt. Higher Secondary School

05- Language Development

102 - Promotion of Modern Indian Languages and Literature

(12) 0560 - Government Junior and Senior Madrasa, Binjharpur

(13) 0844 - Madrasa Education

Surrender of provision by ₹63,83.15 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(11) to (13) above was made based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
103 -	Sanskrit Educ	ation			
(14)	0554 - Gove	ernment Toals			
	O.	1,05.63	89.77	89.76	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 15.86			
(15)	1406 - Supe	erintendent of San	skrit Studies- Es	tablishment	
	O.	66.80	41.68	41.68	
	R.	(-) 25.12			
	Reduction o	f provision by ₹40	0.98 lakh in resp	ect of Sl. Nos.(14) an	d (15) above was

attributed mainly under salary component (DA) after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rules 2017.

3200 - Non-Govt. Higher Secondary Sanskrit Schools (16)

> O. 5,65.66 1,88.86 1,88.86 R. (-) 3,76.80

3262 - Government Higher Secondary Sanskrit Schools (17)

> 48.53 O. R.

(-)48.53

Anticipated saving of ₹4,25.33 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(16) and (17) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

80- General

001 - Direction and Administration

0618 - Headquarters Organisation (18)

> 4,86.97 O. S. 4.65 3,97.28 3,96.58 (-) 0.70R. (-) 94.34

Withdrawal of provision by ₹94.34 lakh was attributed mainly under salary component (DA) after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rules 2017.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Elementary Education

800 - Other Expenditure

1176 - Innovation, e-Governance and Capacity Building (19)

> 2,00.00 4.80 O. 4.80 (-) 1,95.20 R.

Head	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
02- Secondary Ed				
	Secondary School			
_	gher Secondary Sch			
0.	3,50.00	1,01.20	1,01.21	(+) 0.01
	(-) 2,48.80			
	Non-Government	•	ols	
` ′	dernisation of Qua	lity Education		
0.	2,50.00			
R.	(-) 2,50.00	. ~ -		
` ′	n-Govt. Higher Sec	•	4 = 0 == - :	, , , , , ,
0.	2,63,40.00	1,79,37.49	1,79,37.31	(-) 0.18
R.	(-) 84,02.51	. ~ -		
	n-Govt. Higher Sec	•		,
0.	47,72.50	32,59.01	32,59.88	(+) 0.87
R.	(-) 15,13.49			
800 - Other Expen		*1*.*		
` '	ner Educational Fac	cilities		
0.	5,20.00			
R.	(-) 5,20.00	G 1 1'		
	te Institute of Oper	n Schooling		
0.	5,15.00			••
R.	(-) 5,15.00			
	ia High Schools ou		A 12 = -	
0.	3,96.28	2,43.96	2,43.96	
R.	(-) 1,52.32	in the state of		
	dernisation of Qua	uity Education		
0.	3,00.00			
R.	(-) 3,00.00	2012		
	uth Welfare Policy		• • • • •	
0.	3,00.00	2,39.16	2,39.16	
R.	(-) 60.84	-	6 lakh in respect o	

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹1,21,58.16 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(19) to (28) above was attributed to actual requirement

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

05- Language Development

103 - Sanskrit Education

(29) 0972 - Non-Government Toals

O. 1,81.00 S. 22.28 R. (-) 64.11

1,39.17 1,39.17

Out of anticipated saving of $\ref{6}4.11$ lakh, $\ref{1}9.53$ lakh was surrendered due to delay in implementation of the scheme. The surrender of the balance provision of $\ref{4}4.58$ lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

80- General

800 - Other Expenditure

(30) 0708 - Information, Education and Communication

O. 50.00 R. (-) 50.00

Entire provision of ₹50.00 lakh was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

01- Elementary Education

101 - Government Primary Schools

(31) 1873 - Taken over Municipal Primary Schools

O. 10,47.18 8,99.70 8,99.53 (-) 0.17 R. (-) 1,47.48

(32) 1874 - Taken over Municipal Upper Primary Schools

O. 6,57.22 5,47.54 5,47.55 (+) 0.01 R. (-) 1,09.68

Anticipated saving of ₹2,57.16 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(31) and (32) above was withdrawn mainly under salary component (DA) after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rules 2017.

102 - Assistance to Non-Government Primary Schools

(33) 0977 - Non-Government Upper Primary Schools

O. 34,01.85 S. 5,00.00 R. (-) 9,37.73

Out of anticipated saving of \P 9,37.73 lakh, \P 3,16.56 lakh was surrendered due to delay in implementation of the scheme. The balance provision of \P 6,21.17 lakh was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

(34)2053 - Infrastructure Development

> 15,00.00 O.

(-) 15,00.00 R.

Entire provision of ₹15,00.00 lakh was withdrawn without assigning any reason (June 2018).

109 - Scholarships and Incentives

1009 - Other Educational Facilities (35)

> 4,29.10 O.

S. 51.89

4,22.30

4,22.16

(-) 0.14

R. (-) 58.69

Curtailment of provision by ₹58.69 lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

02- Secondary Education

105 - Teachers Training

0555 - Government Training College (36)

> O. 19,31.80

S. 69.37

15,84.94

15,84.91

(-) 0.03

R. (-) 4,16.23

1262 - Secondary Training School (37)

> O. 24,66.86

S. 1,94.41

18,48.58

18,48.15

(-) 0.43

Anticipated saving of ₹12,28.92 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(36) and (37) above was surrendered under salary component (DA) after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rules 2017.

107 - Scholarships

1009 - Other Educational Facilities (38)

> O. 2,82.60

1,48.58

1,48.31

(-) 0.27

R.

R.

(-) 1,34.02

(-) 8,12.69

Withdrawal of provision by ₹1,34.02 lakh was attributed to actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

40,63.19

109 - Government Secondary Schools

(39)1449 - Taken over Municipal High Schools

> O. 52,65.92 (-) 12,02.73

40,63.18

(-) 0.01

Out of anticipated saving of ₹12,02.73 lakh, ₹8,39.98 lakh was surrendered under salary component (DA) after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rules 2017.

Reasons for the balance provision of ₹3,62.75 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/チ: lol-lo)	

(₹ in lakh)

- 110 Assistance to Non-Government Secondary Schools
- (40)0984 - Non-Government High Schools

3,39,80.70 O.

S. 1,39,68.00 3,93,23.59

3,93,20.81

(-) 2.78

R. (-) 86,25.11

Out of anticipated saving of ₹86,25.11 lakh, ₹34,62.00 lakh was surrendered due to delay in implementation of the scheme. The balance provision of ₹51,63.11 lakh was withdrawn as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹2.78 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

(41) 2053 - Infrastructure Development

> 35,00.00 O.

(-) 35,00.00

Entire saving of ₹35,00.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

05- Language Development

R.

- 102 Promotion of Modern Indian Languages and Literature
- (42)0844 - Madrasa Education

3.96.39 O.

S. 68.83

(-) 1,79.24

2,85.98

2,85.98

Out of anticipated saving of ₹1,79.24 lakh, ₹39.29 lakh was surrendered due to delay in implementation of the scheme. Surrender of the balance provision of ₹1,39.95 lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

80- General

- 001 Direction and Administration
- 2915 Support for Educational Development including (43)

Teachers Training & Adult Education

O. 1.34.00 1.05.13

1.05.13

R.

(-) 28.87

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

01- Elementary Education

	He	ad	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
111 0	G1 '1			(₹ in lakh)	
		sha Abhiyan	C II ' 1'	·· · · · · · ·	
(44) 1		arva Shiksha Abhiya ducation	an for Universalisa	tion of	
	O.	11,67,40.39	8,77,87.76	8,77,87.76	
	R.	(-) 2,89,52.63	0,77,07.70	0,77,07.70	••
112 - Nat		rogramme of Mid D	av Meals in Schoo	le	
		lid-Day Meals	ay Means in Benoo	13	
(43) 0	0.	4,38,04.30	3,93,94.07	3,93,94.07	
	R.	(-) 44,10.23	3,73,74.07	3,73,74.07	••
789 - Sne		mponent Plan for So	cheduled Castes		
-		lid-Day Meals	incurred Custes		
(10)	O.	1,65,10.79	1,29,04.94	1,29,04.94	
		(-) 36,05.85	1,29,01.91	1,25,01.51	••
(47) 1		arva Shiksha Abhiya	n for Universalisa	tion of	
(17)		ducation	in for Oniversunsa	tion of	
	O.	3,48,22.08	2,62,22.08	2,62,22.08	
	R.	(-) 86,00.00			
796 - Tri	bal Area	a Sub-Plan			
(48) 0	900 - M	lid-Day Meals			
	O.	2,56,77.61	1,56,21.71	1,56,21.71	
	R.	(-) 1,00,55.90			
(49) 1	928 - Sa	arva Shiksha Abh <mark>iya</mark>	an for Universalisa	tion of	
		ducation			
	O.	4,64,56.56	4,14,65.45	4,14,65.45	
	R.	(-) 49,91.11			
	•	ducation			
-		mponent Plan for So			
(50) 2		ashtriya Madhyamil	•		
	O.	81,29.91	66,63.08	66,63.08	••
	R.	(-) 14,66.83			
		a Sub-Plan			
(51) 2		ashtriya Madhyamil	<u>-</u>		
	O.	1,08,51.41	88,98.06	88,98.06	
	R.	(-) 19,53.35			

	Head	 1	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Heat	ı	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
800 - Oth	er Expen	diture		(\maxii)	
	-	htriya Madhyamik	Shiksha Abhiyan	l	
(-)	O.	2,94,34.02	2,01,43.88		
	R.	(-) 92,90.14	, ,	, ,	
		of anticipated savi	_	1 lakh in respect of sistance.	of Sl. Nos.(43) to
(53) 29		eme for providing Disabled	education to Mad	rasas, Minorities	
	O.	31,50.00			
	R.	(-) 31,50.00			
05- Langu	uage Dev	elopment			
800 - Oth	er Expen	diture			
(54) 29		port for Education chers Training & A	-	ncluding	
	O.	90.00	37.67	37.67	
	R.	(-) 52.33			
		l of provision by ed to non-release o		in respect of Sl. N	Nos.(53) and (54)
80- Gener	ral				
003 - Trai	ning				
(55) 29		port for Education chers Training & A		ncluding	
	O.	27,50.64			
	S.	0.01	16,02.79	16,01.98	(-) 0.81
	R.	(-) 11,47.86			
(i) non-red (DA) after	lease of C er fixation	Central Share from	Government of I RSP Rules 2017.	4,18.90 lakh was s ndia and (ii) under The balance prov	salary component
lakh was a	٠.٠٠	asons for such less	requirement have	not been intimated	(June 2018).
	oecific rea	abolib for bucil icbb	1		` /
Sp			heduled Castes		
Sp 789 - Spe	cial Com 915 - Sup	ponent Plan for Scoport for Education chers Training & A	al Development in	ncluding	
Sp 789 - Spe	cial Com 915 - Sup	ponent Plan for Sc port for Education	al Development in	ncluding 4,94.50	(-) 0.10

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		43. 1.11.	

(₹ in lakh)

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(57)2915 - Support for Educational Development including Teachers Training & Adult Education

O.

17,46.88

9,36.75 9,36.69 (-) 0.06

R. (-) 8,10.13

Out of anticipated saving of ₹14,74.40 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(56) and (57) above, ₹5,91.34 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of Central Assistance and as per ORSP Rules 2017 under salary component (DA) after fixation of pay. provision of ₹8,83.06 lakh was surrendered based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

2235- Social Security and Welfare

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

02- Social Welfare

101 - Welfare of Handicapped

S.

0353 - Educational Facility for Handicapped (58)

> O. 2,97.45

27.42

2,47.73

2,47.71

(-) 0.02

R. (-)77.14

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

090 - Secretariat

0256 - Department of School and Mass Education (59)

> O. 2,06.40

1,76.35

1,76.34

(-) 0.01

R. (-) 30.05

Curtailment of provision by ₹1,07.19 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(58) and (59) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-(iv)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2202- General Education

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Secondary Education

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

(< in lakn)

800 - Other Expenditure

(60)2109 - State Awardee Teachers

> O. 30.00 R. 46.43

76.43

76.43

Enhancement of provision to the tune of ₹46.43 lakh was required for financial benefit to State/National Awardees Teacher of the Directorate of Secondary Education.

80- General

108 - Examinations

1012 - Other Expenses (61)

> O. 40.00 S. 0.01 R. 13.83

53.84

Augmentation of provision by ₹13.83 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

53.84

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

02- Secondary Education

800 - Other Expenditure

3072 - Odisha Adarsha Vidyalaya (62)

> O. 2,09,93.00 R. 54,84.00

2,64,77.00 2,64,77.00

Additional provision of ₹54,84.00 lakh was required for creation of Capital Assets of the Odisha Adarsha Vidyalaya Schemes of Directorate of Secondary Education.

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- Entire available saving of ₹1,89,70.40 lakh was surrendered during March 2018. (i)
- Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-(ii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- General Education

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

201 - Elementary Education

(63) 0182 - Construction of Buildings

O. 5,00.00 2,36.46 R. (-) 2,63.54

2,36.46 ...

Out of anticipated saving of ₹2,63.54 lakh, ₹63.54 lakh was surrendered due to delay in floating of tenders and slow progress of construction work.

Reasons for the balance provision of ₹2,00.00 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

202 - Secondary Education

(64) 0637 - Higher Secondary Schools

O. 30,00.00 25,99.90 25,99.90 .
R. (-) 4,00.10

Surrender of provision by ₹4,00.10 lakh was diverted by way of re-appropriation without assigning any reason (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

01- General Education

202 - Secondary Education

(65) 2482 - Rastriya Madhyamik Shiksha Abhiyan

O. 1,39,50.85 S. 19,80.50 52,76.87 52,76.87 R. (-) 1,06,54.48

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(66) 2482 - Rastriya Madhyamik Shiksha Abhiyan

O. 43,37.62 S. 7,43.65 R. (-) 34,25.25

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(67) 2482 - Rastriya Madhyamik Shiksha Abhiyan

O. 60,20.86 S. 9,16.27 R. (-) 47,60.98

Anticipated saving of ₹1,88,40.71 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(65) to (67) above was surrendered due to non-receipt of Central Assistance.

(iii) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- General Education

600 - General

(68) 0182 - Construction of Buildings

O. 15,00.00 R. 5,91.32

20,91.32

20,52.04

(-)39.28

Augmentation of provision by ₹5,91.32 lakh was made for completion of construction of additional class room for Government Teachers Training Institute under the Director, TE & SCERT.

Grant No. 11 - Expenditure relating to the Scheduled Tribes and Scheduled Caste **Development, Minorities and Backward Classes Welfare Department**

Major Heads -

2059- Public Works

2216- Housing

2225- Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and **Minorities**

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4225- Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other **Backward Classes and Minorities**

		Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹in the	ousand)
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	24,86,62,56	26,05,80,79	23,24,47,62	(-)2,81,33,17
Supplementary -	1,19,18,23			
Amount	surrendered dur	ring the year (March	2018)	2,68,72,59
Charged -				
Original -	15	15		(-)15
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2018)	15
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	4,63,73,79	5,82,01,66	5,27,35,55	(-)54,66,11
Supplementary -	1,18,27,87			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2018)	67,11,06
Notes and Commo	ents -			

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- Against the available saving of ₹2,81,33.17 lakh, the department surrendered ₹2,68,72.59 lakh during March 2018.
- In view of the saving of ₹2,81,33.17 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,19,18.23 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-(iii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2225- Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and **Minorities**

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

	Не	ad	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	3 \ /
02-1	Welfare of S	Scheduled Tribes		,	
277	- Education				
(1)	0715 - Ins	spection			
	O.	4,92.46	3,49.51	3,49.40	(-) 0.11
	R.	(-) 1,42.95			
<i>03-</i> 1	Welfare of E	Backward Classes			
800	- Other Exp	enditure			
(2)	1462 - Th	e Odisha State Com	mission for Backy	ward Classes	
	O.	49.33	36.32	36.28	(-) 0.04
	R.	(-) 13.01			
04-	Welfare of N	A inorities			
	- Other Exp				
(3)	0014 -	Administration of I	Muslim Wakf Act	, 1954 -	
		Commissioner of V	Vakf Estt. Charges	S	
	O.	1,03.11	87.09	87.10	(+) 0.01
	R.	(-) 16.02			
(4)	1554 - Wa	akf Tribunal			
	O.	48.96	38.12	38.13	(+) 0.01
	R.	(-) 10.84			
<i>80-</i> (General	'			
001	- Direction a	and Administration			
(5)	0290 - Di	rectorate			
	O.	1,61.59	1,29.04	1,29.03	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 32.55			
(6)	0308 - Di	strict Establishment			
	O.	43,50.74			
	S.	0.80	33,48.22	33,45.17	(-) 3.05
	R.	(-) 10,03.32			
800	- Other Exp	enditure			
(7)	0265 - De	evelopment of Depre	ssed Tribals (MA	DA)	
	O.	38.76	21.10	21.10	
	R.	(-) 17.66			
(8)		tablishment of Micro	o Project for Prim	itive	
	0.	3,46.50	3,03.09	3,03.10	(+) 0.01
	R.	(-) 43.41	, -	, -	
PRO		E EXPENDITURE			
		OR SCHEMES		State Sector	
					

01- Welfare of Scheduled Castes

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	E		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Welfare of Scheduled Castes			
277 - Education	-		
(9) 3209 - Odisha Girls Incentiv	· ·	0.57.05	
O. 11,40.00	8,65.96	8,65.96	••
R. (-) 2,74.04			
02- Welfare of Scheduled Tribes			
277 - Education		. **	
(10) 3057 - Establishment of Ed	_		
O. 70.00	46.68	46.68	
R. (-) 23.32	D		
(11) 3209 - Odisha Girls Incenti O. 12,60.00	•	0.75.56	
, ,	9,75.56	9,75.56	
R. (-) 2,84.44	₹10 61 56 lalah :	mannest of Cl. Man	(1) to (11) above
Reduction in provision by was based on actual requirement.	(18,61.56 lakn in	respect of SI. Nos.	(1) to (11) above
Specific reasons for such 1	acc raquirament a	e wall as rassons fo	or final caving of
₹3.05 lakh at Sl. No.(6) have not be	_		of final saving of
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan		(0000 2010).	
(12) 1860 - Biju KBK Yojana			
O. 18,00.00			
R. (-) 18,00.00	••	••	
Entire saving of ₹18,00.00) lakh was diverte	d by way of re-an	propriation as per
Supplementary Statement of Expen		a by way of to app	propriation as per
80- General			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(13) 3084 - Operationalisation o	f Urban Hostel Co	mplexes	
O. 1,89.99	1,89.99	75.00	(-) 1,14.99
Reasons for final saving of			` / /
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			(
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
02- Welfare of Scheduled Tribes			
277 - Education			
(14) 0047 - Ashram School			
O. 2,74.18			
S. 21.82	2,66.00	2,66.00	
R. (-) 30.00			

	Head	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(15)	_	gh Schools			
	O.	23,59.40			()
	S.	7,85.60	27,95.63	27,94.32	(-) 1.31
(4 m)	R.	(-) 3,49.37			
(16)			romotional Tribal Cu	liture and Crafts	
	0.	46.00	20.00	20.00	
	S.	7.70	39.98	39.98	
(17)	R.	(-) 13.72	0.1 1 (.00	0. 0	
(17)	_	•	Schools (+2 Science	& Commerce	
	O.	llege) 4,27.52			
	S.	1,15.00	4,39.08	4,39.09	(+) 0.01
	R.	(-) 1,03.44	1,57.00	1,37.07	(1) 0.01
		` / /	oy ₹4,96.53 lakh in r	respect of SL Nos (14) to (17) above
was b		al requirement.	y (1,70.33 lukii iii i	espect of Si. 110s.(11) to (17) 450 ve
		•	ess requirement and	reasons for final say	ving of ₹1.31 lakh
at Sl.	-		nunicated (June 2018		
	, ,	EXPENDITUR	•	,	
		TOR SCHEME		State Sector	
01- W	elfare of Sci		-~	State Sector	
		heduled Castes	or Scheduled Castes		
	Special Cent	heduled Castes tral Assistance f		Component Plan	
793 -	Special Cent	heduled Castes tral Assistance f	or Scheduled Castes	Component Plan	
793 -	Special Cent 0671 - Imp	heduled Castes tral Assistance f plementation of	or Scheduled Castes Income Generating S	Component Plan Scheme	
793 - (18)	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R.	tral Assistance f plementation of 83,43.00	For Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00	Component Plan Scheme	
793 - (18)	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME	tral Assistance f plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00	For Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00	Component Plan Scheme	
793 - (18) PROC CENT	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME I	tral Assistance f plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00 EXPENDITUR	For Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00	Component Plan Scheme 50,70.00	
793 - (18) PROCENT	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME I	tral Assistance f plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00 EXPENDITUR TOR SCHEME heduled Tribes	For Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00	Component Plan Scheme 50,70.00	
793 - (18) PROCENT	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME I TRAL SEC' Velfare of Sc. Tribal Area 0412 - Est	tral Assistance f plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00 EXPENDITUR FOR SCHEME heduled Tribes Sub-Plan	for Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00 RE ES	Component Plan Scheme 50,70.00 District Sector	
793 - (18) PROCENT	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME I TRAL SEC' Velfare of Sc. Tribal Area 0412 - Est	tral Assistance f plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00 EXPENDITUR TOR SCHEME heduled Tribes Sub-Plan ablishment of M	for Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00 RE ES	Component Plan Scheme 50,70.00 District Sector	
793 - (18) PROCENT	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME I FRAL SECT Velfare of Scan Tribal Area 0412 - Est Tri	tral Assistance for plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00 EXPENDITUR TOR SCHEME heduled Tribes Sub-Plantablishment of Modes (under ITDP)	for Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00 RE ES	Component Plan Scheme 50,70.00 District Sector	
793 - (18) PROCENT 02- W 796 - (19)	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME I TRAL SEC' Velfare of Sca Tribal Area 0412 - Est Tri O.	tral Assistance f plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00 EXPENDITUR TOR SCHEME heduled Tribes Sub-Plan ablishment of M bes(under ITDP 55,00.00 (-) 38,82.26	for Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00 RE ES	Component Plan Scheme 50,70.00 District Sector	
793 - (18) PROCENT 02- W 796 - (19)	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME I FRAL SECT Velfare of Scan Tribal Area 0412 - Est Tri O. R.	tral Assistance for plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00 EXPENDITURE FOR SCHEME heduled Tribes Sub-Plan sablishment of Modes (under ITDP 55,00.00 (-) 38,82.26 inorities	for Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00 RE ES	Component Plan Scheme 50,70.00 District Sector	
793 - (18) PROCENT 02- W 796 - (19)	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME I FRAL SECT Velfare of Scan Tribal Area 0412 - Est Tri O. R. Velfare of Mi Other Expen	tral Assistance for plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00 EXPENDITUR TOR SCHEME heduled Tribes Sub-Plan tablishment of Modes (under ITDP 55,00.00 (-) 38,82.26 inorities additure	for Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00 RE ES	Component Plan Scheme 50,70.00 District Sector	
793 - (18) PROCENT 02- W 796 - (19) 04- W 800 -	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME I FRAL SECT Velfare of Scan Tribal Area 0412 - Est Tri O. R. Velfare of Mi Other Expen	tral Assistance for plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00 EXPENDITUR TOR SCHEME heduled Tribes Sub-Plan tablishment of Modes (under ITDP 55,00.00 (-) 38,82.26 inorities additure	for Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00 RE ES Micro Project for Prim () 16,17.74	Component Plan Scheme 50,70.00 District Sector	
793 - (18) PROCENT 02- W 796 - (19) 04- W 800 -	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME I TRAL SECT Velfare of Scat Tribal Area 0412 - Est Tri O. R. Velfare of Mi Other Expen 2255 - Mu	tral Assistance for plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00 EXPENDITURE FOR SCHEME the duled Tribes Sub-Plan (ablishment of Modes) (-) 38,82.26 inorities additure alti-Sector Development (absistance) (b) (c) (c) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d) (d	for Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00 RE ES Micro Project for Prim () 16,17.74	Component Plan Scheme 50,70.00 District Sector	
793 - (18) PROCENT 02- W 796 - (19) 04- W 800 -	Special Cent 0671 - Imp O. R. GRAMME I TRAL SECT Velfare of Scat Tribal Area 0412 - Est Tri O. R. Velfare of Mi Other Expen 2255 - Mu O. R.	tral Assistance for plementation of 83,43.00 (-) 32,73.00 EXPENDITURE TOR SCHEME heduled Tribes Sub-Plan ablishment of Modes (under ITDP 55,00.00 (-) 38,82.26 inorities additure alti-Sector Development (-) 20,11.25 (-) 20,11.25	for Scheduled Castes Income Generating S 50,70.00 RE ES Micro Project for Prim () 16,17.74	Component Plan Scheme 50,70.00 District Sector 16,17.74	 o (20) above was

	Не	ead	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
		E EXPENDITUR			
		SPONSORED SO	CHEMES	State Sector	
		Scheduled Tribes			
	Education				
(21)			for Education of ST		
	O.	2,44,10.74	2,01,65.61	2,01,65.61	
	R.	(-) 42,45.13			
		a Sub-Plan			
(22)			rketing of Minor Fo		
			nimum Support Pric		
			lue Chain for MFP	in the State	
	O.	1,00.00			
	R.	(-) 1,00.00			
(23)	1891 -		port for Developme	nt and Marketing	
		of Tribal Product	ts / Produce		
	O.	3,30.00			
	R.	(-) 3,30.00			
		Backward Classes			
	Education				
(24)		i i	ship for OBC stude		
	O.	9,16.00	6,33.11	6,33.11	
	R.	(-) 2,82.89			
(25)		i de la companya de l	rship and stipend to		
	O.	29,35.00	23,95.76	23,95.76	••
	R.	(-) 5,39.24			
		Minorities			
277 - 1	Education				
(26)			pend for Minority s	tudents	
	O.	1,02.48			
	R.	(-) 1,02.48			
	Other Exp				
(27)		1	opment Programme	2	
	O.	31.05			
	R.	(-) 31.05	_		
		-	-	lakh in respect of Sl	Nos.(21) to (27)
above	was attrib	outed to less/non-re	eceipt of Central As	ssistance.	

	Н	ead	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
00 C				(₹ in lakh)	
	eneral	1.4			
	Other Exp		1 (CE	. 11	
(28)	3054 -	Scheme for the de Backward Classe	-	onomically	
	O.	28.00	1.98	1.98	
	R.	(-) 26.02			
	Reduction	on in provision by	526.02 lakh was b	ased on actual requi	rement.
	Specific	reasons for such	less requirement	have not been co	ommunicated (June
2018)					
		E EXPENDITURI			
		SPONSORED SO	CHEMES	District Sector	
		Scheduled Tribes			
794 -	_	entral Assistance fo			
(29)		Co-operation - ITD	P		
	O.	1,10.00			
	S.	50.00	50.00	50.00	
	R.	(-) 1,10.00			
(30)	0264 -	Development of I areas in Cluster	Depressed Tribes	outside Project	
	O.	84.70			
	S.	0.04	50.00	50.00	
	R.	(-) 34.74			
(31)	0265 - I	Development of De	pressed Tribals(M	IADA)	
	O.	2,09.00	1,50.00		
	R.	(-) 59.00			
(32)	0480 -	Family Oriented	and Poverty Eradi side ITDA and M		
	O.	1,98.00	40.00		
	R.	(-) 1,58.00	10.00	, 10.00	••
(33)	0670 -	Į.	of Income Generat	ing & Infrastructure	e Development
(33)	0070	Programme under	r Integrated Devel	opment Project	2 Development
	O.	1,30,65.79	1,11,32.00	1,11,37.00	(+) 5.00
	R.	(-) 19,33.79			
		ļ.			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹22,95.53 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(29) to (33) above was attributed mainly to less/non-receipt of Central Assistance.

Reasons for final excess of $\overline{<}5.00$ lakh at Sl. No.(33) have not been communicated (June 2018).

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(34) 1256 - Scheduled Tribes and Scheduled Castes Development

Department

O. 15,45.04 S. 15.00 13,86.09 13,85.57 (-) 0.52 R. (-) 1,73.95

Anticipated saving of ₹1,73.95 lakh was surrendered as per actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2225- Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other Backward Classes and Minorities

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Welfare of Scheduled Tribes

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(35) 3284 - Infrastructure Development Fund Scheme for the KBK

Districts

S. 0.01 18,00.00 5,55.05 (-) 12,44.95 R. 17,99.99

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

02- Welfare of Scheduled Tribes

794 - Special Central Assistance for Tribal Sub-Plan

(36) 0412 - Establishment of Micro Project for Primitive Tribes(under ITDP)

O. 2,97.00 4,88.48 4,88.48 ... R. 1,91.48

The provision of ₹19,91.47 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(35) and (36) above was augmented by way of re-appropriation based on Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- Surrender of ₹67,11.06 lakh was in excess of the available saving of ₹54,66.11 lakh.
- In view of the saving of ₹54,66.11 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,18,27.87 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.

(iii)	Substantial	saving occurred i	mainly under the	e following heads:-	
	Head	l	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
4225-	_	•		astes, Scheduled Tri	ibes, Other
DDO		Classes and Min	orities		
		EXPENDITURE R SCHEMES		State Sector	
		heduled Tribes		State Sector	
	Tribal Area S				
(37)		ı KBK Yojana			
(37)	O.	2,00.00			
	R.	(-) 2,00.00	•	·· ··	••
		` ′ ′	akh was divert	ed by way of re-ap	nronriation as ner
Suppl		atement of Expend		ed by way of it ap	propriation as per
	•	EXPENDITURE			
_	_	PONSORED SCI	HEMES	State Sector	
		heduled Castes		State Sector	
	Education	icunicu Cusics			
(38)	0649 - Hos	stels			
(30)	O.	6,00.00			
	R.	(-) 6,00.00	•	·· ··	••
			lakh was surren	dered as per actual re	equirement
	-			ave not been intimate	•
02- W	_	heduled Tribes	r requirement in		ou (Julie 2010).
	Education				
(39)	0047 - Ash	ram School			
	O.	40,00.00			
	R.	(-) 40,00.00			
(40)	0649 - Hos				
	O.	40.00			••
	R.	(-) 40.00			
		ckward Classes			
	Education 0649 - Hos	etole			
(41)		1			
	O.	2,80.00	•	· ·	••
	R.	(-) 2,80.00			

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		· ·	

(₹ in lakh)

04- Welfare of Minorities

800 - Other Expenditure

2255 - Multi-sector Development Programme (42)

17,85.76

R. (-) 17,85.76

Entire provision of ₹61,05.76 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(39) to (42) above was surrendered due to non-receipt of Central Assistance.

The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-(iv)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4225- Capital Outlay on Welfare of Scheduled Castes, Scheduled Tribes, Other **Backward Classes and Minorities**

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Welfare of Scheduled Tribes

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(43) 3284 - Infrastructure Development Fund Scheme

for the KBK Districts

S. 0.01 2,00.00 14,44.95 (+) 12,44.95

1.99.99 R.

Enhancement of provision by ₹1,99.99 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

Reasons for final excess of ₹12,44.95 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).



Grant No. 12 - Expenditure relating to the Health and Family Welfare Department

Major Heads -

2210- Medical and Public Health

2211- Family Welfare

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4210- Capital Outlay on Medical and Public Health

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		Appropriation	(₹ in thousand)	Saving (-)
			(\ III tilousanu)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	45,51,57,60	46,09,05,47	40,92,83,77	(-)5,16,21,70
Supplementary -	57,47,87			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	n 2018)	5,35,58,07
Charged -				
Original -	75,50	75,50	20,39	(-)55,11
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	n 2018)	55,11
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	11,60,00,00	12,17,30,01	8,35,38,15	(-)3,81,91,86
Supplementary -	57,30,01			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	n 2018)	3,81,94,58

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of \$5,35,58.07 lakh was in excess of the available saving of \$5,16,21.70 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹5,16,21.70 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹57,47.87 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/子・. 1.11.)	

(₹ in lakh)

2210- Medical and Public Health ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Urban Health Services-Allopathy

001 - Direction and Administration

	Hea	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	<u> </u>
(1)	0308 - Dist	rict Establishment			
	O.	13,19.66			
	S.	8.36	10,36.50	10,35.62	(-) 0.88
	R.	(-) 2,91.52			
(2)	0618 - Hea	d Quarters Organis	ation		
	O.	15,25.60			
	S.	1.45	12,64.49	12,64.49	
	R.	(-) 2,62.56			
(3)	2443 - Hea	dquarter Organisat	ion- DMET		
	O.	2,80.70			
	S.	11.74	2,28.67	2,30.00	(+) 1.33
	R.	(-) 63.77			
	•	d Dispensaries			
(4)	_	ital Hospital, Bhub	aneswar		
	O.	28,48.31			
	S.	16.86	24,57.38	24,57.05	(-) 0.33
<i>,</i> = ,	R.	(-) 4,07.79	~ .		
(5)		tute of Paediatrics,	Cuttack		
	O.	15,81.47	10.01.01	10 10 04	() 07.50
	S.	10.50	12,31.81	13,19.34	(+) 87.53
(6)	R.	(-) 3,60.16	7.16 G		
(6)		ernity and Child W		7 92 79	
	O.	10,64.78	7,83.78	7,83.78	
(7)	R.	(-) 2,81.00	tal Cutto als		
(7)		lical College Hospi	nai, Cunack		
	O. S.	93,94.65	78,10.19	79 20 96	(+) 10.67
	R.	(-) 15,88.46	76,10.19	78,20.86	(+) 10.07
(8)		er Hospitals			
(6)	0.	3,39,96.08			
	S.	2,51.99	2,91,31.17	2,90,95.45	(-) 35.72
	R.	(-) 51,16.90	2,71,31.17	<i>2,</i> ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	() 33.12
(9)		lical College Hospi	ital Koranut		
(~)	O.	3,06.23	in itoinput		
	S.	50.00	61.51	73.58	(+) 12.07
	R.	(-) 2,94.72	J = 12 2	. 2.2.3	(., ==.3)

	Head	l	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	_
(10)	3180 - Me	dical College Hos	pital Baripada		
	O.	3,06.23			
	S.	48.90	44.02	44.02	
	R.	(-) 3,11.11			

Anticipated saving of ₹89,77.99 lakh from Sl. No.(1) to (10) above was surrendered attributing mainly to (i) non-sanction of ACP/MACP claims, (ii) non-fixation of pay under ORSP Rules 2017, (iii) less requirement under DA, (iv)non-submission of RCM claims in time and (v) retirement and non-filling up of vacant posts.

(11) 3280 - Medical College Hospital, Bolangir

S. 1,72.15

R. (-) 1,72.15

(12) 3281 - Medical College Hospital, Balasore

S. 1,70.15 13.44 13.44 . R. (-) 1,56.71

Surrender of entire provision of $\mathbb{Z}3,28.86$ lakh at Sl. No.(11) and (12) above was due to non-functioning of newly established Medical Colleges.

200 - Other Health Schemes

(13) 1447 - T.B. Control Programme

Surrender of anticipated saving of $\ref{6,50.84}$ lakh was attributed mainly to (i) non-sanction of ACP/MACP claims, (ii) non-fixation of pay under ORSP Rules 2017, (iii) less requirement under DA, (iv)non-submission of RCM claims in time and (v) retirement and non-filling up of vacant posts.

Reasons for final excess of ₹2,21.68 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

02- Urban Health Services-Other Systems of medicine

001 - Direction and Administration

(14) 0290 - Directorate

101 - Ayurveda

(15) 0646 - Hospital and Dispensaries

A	1	20	4 .1
Grant	0 1	200	mta.

	· •	Total		
H	Head		Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
102 Homoomo	.+h		(₹ in lakh)	
102 - Homeopa (16) 0646 - 1	uny Hospital and Dispe	encariec		
(10) 0040 - 1 O.	= =	Liisaries		
S.		4,66.48	4,65.86	(-) 0.62
R.		4,00.40	4,05.00	(-) 0.02
	()	y ₹2,79.20 lakh froi	n Sl. No.(14) to (16	6) above was stated
		of pay of some DAM) above was stated
		ng of ₹7.85 lakh at		as final excess of
		been intimated (Jun		
	th Services-Allopa	uthy		
103 - Primary F				
	Primary Health Ce	ntre		
O.	, ,		== ==	/
S.	,	4,65,02.36	4,61,75.70	(-) 3,26.66
R.	()			
` '	•	ntre - ADAPT(Area	Development	
	Approach for Pove			
O.	,	2,28.06	2,28.83	(+) 0.77
R.	()			
-	and Dispensaries			
	Other Hospitals			
O.	<i>'</i>	40.00.00	40.00.22	() 1.57
S.		49,90.90	49,89.33	(-) 1.57
R.				
800 - Other Exp	-	CM 11 ' ' ' ' '		
		n of Malkangiri Zone		
O.	7,23.01	7.54.40	7.74.40	(.) 0.01
S.	5.50	5,54.48	5,54.49	(+) 0.01
R.	(-) 1,74.03	611 1 7		
		of Umerkote Zone		
O.	2,64.27			

Anticipated saving of ₹ 1.56,57.54 lakh from Sl. No.(17) to (21) above was surrendered attributing mainly to (i) non-sanction of ACP/MACP claims, (ii) non-fixation of pay under ORSP Rules 2017, (iii) less requirement under DA, (iv)non-submission of RCM claims in time and (v) retirement and non-filling up of vacant posts.

1,90.17

1,90.18

(+) 0.01

1.50

(-) 75.60

S.

Reasons for the final saving of ₹3,26.66 lakh at Sl. No.(17) have not been communicated (June 2018).

\sim	4	T A		10	\sim	4 1
Gran	t	No	_	17		ntd

	Hea	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
04.5	1 77 1.1	g	, , ,	(₹ in lakh)	
		Services-Other Sy	stems of medicine	?	
	Ayurveda	'. 1 1D'			
(22)		spitals and Dispens	saries		
	O.	48,00.00	40.52.90	12.52.74	() 0 00
	S. R.	21.33	42,53.82	42,53.74	(-) 0.08
102		(-) 5,67.51			
(23)	Homeopathy	y spitals and Dispens	corios		
(23)	0040 - no O.	31,62.65	saries		
	S.	11.57	27,47.48	27,46.91	(-) 0.57
	R.	(-) 4,26.74	21,41.40	27,40.71	(-) 0.57
		` ' '	9 94 25 lakh in re	espect of Sl. No.(22) and (23) above
was n		non-fixation of pa		spect of 51. 140.(22) and (23) above
	•	cation, Training an	•		
	Allopathy	and it is a second	ia Research		
(24)		edical College, Berl	hampur		
()	0.	65,30.57			
	S.	14.44	57,90.73	57,90.06	(-) 0.67
	R.	(-) 7,54.28	,	,	· /
(25)	0892 - Me	edical College, Bur	la		
	O.	54,43.95			
	S.	2,73.68	51,38.86	51,38.85	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 5,78.77			
(26)	1488 - Tra	aining of Para Med	ical Personnel		
	O.	16,60.53			
	S.	5.73	12,51.15	12,50.81	(-) 0.34
	R.	(-) 4,15.11			
(27)	3282 - Me	edical College, Bol	angir		
	S.	2,51.70	1,70.02	1,70.03	(+) 0.01
	R.	(-) 81.68			
(28)		edical College, Bala	asore		
	S.	2,51.70	1,58.88	1,58.87	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 92.82			
	ublic Health				
		d Administration			
(29)		strict Establishmen	t		
	O.	90,60.71	70 65 05	70 (0.00	/ \ 1 1 - 7
	S.	50.00	72,65.07	72,63.92	(-) 1.15
	R.	(-) 18,45.64			

I	Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		Grain	Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(30) 0618 -	· Headquarters Orga	nnisation	(\ III lakii)	
(50) 0010 O	1			
S	,	1,99.35	1,98.94	(-) 0.41
R		,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	,- - · ·	()
101 - Preventi	on and Control of I	Diseases		
(31) 0816 -	Leprosy			
O	25,10.74			
S	5. 1.04	17,98.22	17,97.90	(-) 0.32
R	c. (-) 7,13.56			
(32) 1090 -	Prevention and Co and Trachoma Cor	ntrol of Visual Impa ntrol	irment, Blindness	
O	6,32.40	4,26.22	4,22.13	(-) 4.09
R	a. (-) 2,06.18			
(33) 2791 -	National Vector Be	orne Disease Control	l Programme	
O	96,02.23			
S	60.04	74,00.38	73,97.29	(-) 3.09
R	a. (-) 22,61.89			
104 - Drug Co	ontrol			
(34) 0622 -	-	g Control Organisation	on	
O	,			
S		3,13.48	3,13.23	(-) 0.25
R	()			
	Iealth Laboratories			
` '	Public Health Labor	oratory		
O	,			
S		2,28.24	2,28.61	(+) 0.37
R	` /			
	lealth Publicity			
` '	Publicity Establish	iment		
O	,			
S		95.69	95.70	(+) 0.01
R	(-) 12.54			
80- General		.•		
	Statistics and Evalua			
` '	State Vital Statistic	1	10.00.00	() 0 02
0	,	10,24.19	10,23.36	(-) 0.83
R	d. (-) 4,94.36			

α	4		1		a .	. 4 .1
Gran	T.	O.		L	Co	nta.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
Anticipated saving of ₹ surrendered attributing mainly to of pay under ORSP Rules 2017, RCM claims in time and (v) retired	(i) non-sanction ((iii) less requirer	of ACP/MACP claim ment under DA, (iv)	ns, (ii) non-fixation non-submission of
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	RE		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Urban Health Services-Allop	athy		
110 - Hospitals and Dispensaries			
(38) 0106 - Capital Hospital, E	Bhubaneswar		
O. 1,38.01	1,18.37	1,18.38	(+) 0.01
R. (-) 19.64			
Surrender of ₹19.64 lakh	was mainly due to	less bed occupancy	and self dieting by
indoor patients.	~		
789 - Special Component Plan for			
(39) 0618 - Headquarters Orga	ii		
O. 60.26	48.20	48.20	
R. (-) 12.06			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(40) 0618 - Headquarters Orga	ÎI.		
O. 77.00	61.73	61.73	
R. (-) 15.27			
Anticipated saving of ₹27			
procurement of BC&L items obse			ienting Officers.
02- Urban Health Services-Other	•	ine	
001 - Direction and Administration	on		
(41) 0290 - Directorate	20.10	20.14	() 0.01
O. 42.99	28.13	3 28.14	(+) 0.01
R. (-) 14.86			CDACD 1: C
Curtailment of ₹14.86 lassome DAMOs/DHMOs.	kh was mainly du	e to non-sanction of	of RACP claims of
	.1		
03- Rural Health Services-Allope	itny		
103 - Primary Health Centres	A		
(42) 1092 - Primary Health Ce	1	1 70 55	() 0.12
O. 2,07.39	1,79.68	3 1,79.55	(-) 0.13
R. (-) 27.71	r Cahadulad Cast		
789 - Special Component Plan for			
(43) 1092 - Primary Health Ce	İ	45.00	
O. 63.27	45.90	45.90	
R. (-) 17.37			

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(44) 1092 - Primary Health Centre			
O. 80.85	61.76	61.76	

O. 80.85 R. (-) 19.09

₹64.17 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(42) to (44) above was surrendered due to less bed

occupancy and self dieting by some indoor patients.

05- Medical Education, Training and Research

105 - Allopathy

(45) 2568 - Renal Transplant Unit

O. 38.36 18.59 18.59 ...
R. (-) 19.77

(46) 2569 - ANM & GNM Schools

O. 4,67.10 S. 99.15 R. (-) 60.58 5,05.67 5,05.51 (-) 0.16

Anticipated saving of ₹80.35 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(45) and (46) above was surrendered attributing mainly to (i) non-sanction of ACP/MACP claims, (ii) non-fixation of pay under ORSP Rules 2017, (iii) less requirement under DA, (iv)non-submission of RCM claims in time and (v) retirement and non-filling up of vacant posts.

101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases

06- Public Health

(47) 3213 - Swasthya Sahaya

O. 20,79.96 4,89.61 4,89.61 R. (-) 15,90.35

80- General

004 - Health Statistics and Evaluation

(48) 2820 - Health Management Information System(HMIS)

O. 10,00.00 6,70.00 6,70.00 . R. (-) 3,30.00

Specific reasons for surrender of ₹19,20.35 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(47) and (48) above have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

01- Urban Health Services-Allopathy

110 - Hospitals and Dispensaries

(49) 2099 - Improvement/Renovation/Repair of W/S, Sewerage and Sanitation works of Hospitals and Dispensaries (Appendix-F)

O. 5,00.00 2,48.25 1,39.57 (-) 1,08.68 R. (-) 2,51.75

A	1	20	4 .1
Grant	0 1	200	mta.

Head	l	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
D: .		. 3 0.51.75 1.11	(₹ in lakh)	
		•		e based on actual ons for final saving
of ₹1,08.68 lakh ha		-		ons for thiar saving
789 - Special Com	ponent Plan for	Scheduled Castes		
(50) 1016 - Oth	er Hospitals			
O.	2,44.80	2,44.80	1,94.49	(-) 50.31
796 - Tribal Area S				
(51) 1016 - Oth	er Hospitals			
O.	3,12.80	3,12.80	,	` '
		ng of ₹89.84 lakh	at Sl. No.(50) and (51) above have not
been communicate	,			
04- Rural Health		Systems of medici	ne	
102 - Homeopathy				
	spitals and Disp			
O.	90.00	36.87	36.87	
R.	(-) 53.13		a	2
-	_	3.13 lakh was di	ie to non-finalisati	on of procurement
policy by Governn		· 		
PROGRAMME I			G G .	
CENTRAL SECT			State Sector	
01- Urban Health	•	atny		
200 - Other Health				
	3. Control Progr	amme		
O.	2,00.00	•		
R.	(-) 2,00.00	1 D 1.		
05- Medical Education	aiion, Training	ana Kesearch		
101 - Ayurveda (54) 0348 - Edu	action			
(34) 0348 - Eut O.	66.31			
O. R.	(-) 66.31	•	••	••
102 - Homeopathy	` '			
(55) 0348 - Edu				
(33) 0348 - Eul O.	24.92			
O. R.	(-) 24.92	•	•••	••
R. PROGRAMME I	` ') F		
CENTRAL SECT			District Sector	
06- Public Health	OK SCHEME	2 13	District Sector	
vv- 1 uviic neaill				

Crant Expenditure Saving (-) (₹ in lakh)	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
(56) 0957 - National Malaria Eradication Programme O. 30,00.00			(₹ in lakh)	
O. 30,00.00	101 - Prevention and Control of Di	seases		
R. (-) 30,00.00 Entire provision of ₹32,91.23 lakh from Sl. No.(53) to (56) above was surrendered attributing to non-receipt of fund from Government of India. PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES	(56) 0957 - National Malaria Er	adication Program	me	
Entire provision of ₹32,91.23 lakh from Sl. No.(53) to (56) above was surrendered attributing to non-receipt of fund from Government of India. PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES State Sector 02- Urban Health Services-Other Systems of medicine 001 - Direction and Administration (57) 3039 - National Mission on AYUSH including Mission on Medicinal Plants O. 6,95.80 S. 5,40.46 10,93.42 10,93.42 R. (-) 1,42.84 ₹1,42.84 lakh was surrendered due to less release of central share. 06- Public Health 101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 80.00 R. (-) 80.00 (59) 0957 - National Malaria Eradication Programme O. 38.00 R. (-) 38.00 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (60) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (61) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00	O. 30,00.00			
attributing to non-receipt of fund from Government of India. PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES State Sector 02- Urban Health Services-Other Systems of medicine 001 - Direction and Administration (57) 3039 - National Mission on AYUSH including Mission on Medicinal Plants O. 6,95.80 S. 5,40.46 R. (-) 1,42.84 ₹1,42.84 lakh was surrendered due to less release of central share. 06- Public Health 101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 80.00 R. (-) 80.00 G59 0957 - National Malaria Eradication Programme O. 38.00 R. (-) 38.00 R. (-) 38.00 R. (-) 38.00 R. (-) 38.00 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (60) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00 R. (-) 22.00				
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES State Sector 02- Urban Health Services-Other Systems of medicine 001 - Direction and Administration (57) 3039 - National Mission on AYUSH including Mission on Medicinal Plants 0. 6,95.80				e was surrendered
02- Urban Health Services-Other Systems of medicine 001 - Direction and Administration (57) 3039 - National Mission on AYUSH including Mission on Medicinal Plants O. 6,95.80 S. 5,40.46 10,93.42 10,93.42 R. (-) 1,42.84 ₹1,42.84 lakh was surrendered due to less release of central share. 06- Public Health 101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 80.00 K. (-) 80.00 (59) 0957 - National Malaria Eradication Programme National Filaria Eradication Programme 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (60) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (61) 095	PROGRAMME EXPENDITURI	E		
001 - Direction and Administration (57) 3039 - National Mission on AYUSH including Mission on Medicinal Plants O. 6,95.80 S. 5,40.46 10,93.42 10,93.42 R. (-) 1,42.84 ₹1,42.84 lakh was surrendered due to less release of central share. 06- Public Health 101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 80.00 R. (-) 80.00 (59) 0957 - National Malaria Eradication Programme O. 38.00 R. (-) 38.00 R. (-) 38.00 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (60) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00 R. (-) 22.00 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (61) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00	CENTRALLY SPONSORED SO	CHEMES	State Sector	
(57) 3039 - National Mission on AYUSH including Mission on Medicinal Plants O. 6,95.80 S. 5,40.46 10,93.42 10,93.42 R. (-) 1,42.84 ₹1,42.84 lakh was surrendered due to less release of central share. 06- Public Health 101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 80.00	02- Urban Health Services-Other	Systems of medicii	<i>ne</i>	
Medicinal Plants O. 6,95.80 S. 5,40.46 10,93.42 10,93.42 R. (-) 1,42.84 ₹1,42.84 lakh was surrendered due to less release of central share. ### 101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58)	001 - Direction and Administration	- !		
O. 6,95.80 S. 5,40.46 10,93.42 10,93.42 R. (-) 1,42.84 ₹1,42.84 lakh was surrendered due to less release of central share. 66- Public Health 101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 80.00		AYUSH including	g Mission on	
S. 5,40.46 10,93.42 10,93.42 R. (-) 1,42.84 10,93.42 10,93.42 ₹1,42.84 lakh was surrendered due to less release of central share. 06- Public Health 0 101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme 0 (59) 0957 - National Malaria Eradication Programme 0 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (60) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (61) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme (61) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme (61) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme	Medicinal Plants			
R. (-) 1,42.84 ₹1,42.84 lakh was surrendered due to less release of central share. 06- Public Health 101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 80.00 R. (-) 80.00 (59) 0957 - National Malaria Eradication Programme O. 38.00 R. (-) 38.00	O. 6,95.80			
₹1,42.84 lakh was surrendered due to less release of central share. 06- Public Health 101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 80.00 R. (-) 80.00 (59) 0957 - National Malaria Eradication Programme O. 38.00	S. 5,40.46	10,93.42	10,93.42	
06- Public Health 101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 80.00 R. (-) 80.00 (59) 0957 - National Malaria Eradication Programme O. 38.00 R. (-) 38.00 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (60) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (61) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00	R. (-) 1,42.84			
101 - Prevention and Control of Diseases (58)	₹1,42.84 lakh was surrende	red due to less rele	ase of central share.	
(58)				
O. 80.00 R. (-) 80.00				
R.	1	dication Programm	ie	
(59) 0957 - National Malaria Eradication Programme O. 38.00 R. (-) 38.00 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (60) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00 R. (-) 22.00				
O. 38.00	` '			
R. (-) 38.00 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (60) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00 R. (-) 22.00 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (61) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00		adication Program	me	
789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes (60)		••		
(60) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00				
O. 22.00	• •			
R. (-) 22.00 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (61) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00	` '	dication Programm	ie	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (61) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00		••	••	
(61) 0953 - National Filaria Eradication Programme O. 22.00				
O. 22.00		1' .' B		
	1	dication Programm	ie	
P 1377100		••	••	••
Entire provision of ₹ 1,62.00 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(58) to (61) lakh was	R. (-) 22.00	200 1 11 3		(61) 1 11

Entire provision of $\stackrel{?}{\stackrel{\checkmark}{\checkmark}}$ 1,62.00 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(58) to (61) lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

03- Rural Health Services-Allopathy

α	4		1		a .	. 4 .1
Gran	T.	O.		L	Co	nta.

Head	1	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
800 - Other Expend				
(62) 3269 - All	pools under Terti	ary Care Programm	e	
О.	41,00.00	0.03		(-) 0.03
R.	(-) 40,99.97			
-		ersion/surrender of	₹40,99.97 lakh	have not been
communicated (Jun	<i>'</i>			
2211- Family Wel				
ADMINISTRATI				
ESTABLISHME				
MAINTENANCE		KE		
001 - Direction and	d Administration			
(63) 1344 - Stat	e Family Welfare	e Bureau		
О.	95.72	53.56	53.55	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 42.16			
101 - Rural Family	Welfare Service	S		
(64) 1068 - Pos	t Partum Centres			
O.	28,41.00			
S.	25.30	21,93.13	21,92.28	(-) 0.85
R.	(-) 6,73.17			
102 - Urban Famil	y Welfare Service	es		
(65) 1068 - Pos	t Partum Centres			
О.	9,69.39			
S.	9.11	7,44.15	7,44.05	(-) 0.10
R.	(-) 2,34.35			
104 - Transport				
(66) 1347 - Stat	e Health Transpo	rt Organisation		
0.	78.70	J		
S.	0.66	60.07	60.07	
R.	(-) 19.29			
PROGRAMME I				
STATE SECTOR			State Sector	
001 - Direction and		·	2000	
	te Family Welfare	e Bureau		
O.	1,94.61			
S.	0.05	1,65.81	1,65.81	
R.	(-) 28.85	1,05.01	1,05.01	
PROGRAMME I	1 /			

District Sector

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

001 - Direction and Administration

	Hea	nd	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grailt	Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(68)	0316 - Di	strict Family Welf	fare Bureau	(\ III lakii)	
(00)	O.	6,27.98	5,26.26	5,26.26	
	R.	(-) 1,01.72	2,20.20	2,20.20	
(69)		, ,	alth and Family We	lfare	
` /	O.	2,70.02	1,51.09	1,51.69	(+) 0.60
	R.	(-) 1,18.93			, ,
003 - Tr	aining				
(70)	1173 - Re	egional Health and	Family Welfare Tr	raining Centres	
	O.	1,57.33	88.88	88.88	
	R.	(-) 68.45			
(71)	1473 - Tr	aining and Employ	yment of Health Wo	orkers	
	O.	1,35.05	92.57	92.57	
	R.	(-) 42.48			
(72)	1487 - Tr	•	Midwives and Lady	Health Visitors	
	O.	7,94.42			
	S.	2.25	6,42.17	6,41.75	(-) 0.42
	R.	(-) 1,54.50			
		ly Welfare Service			
(73)		ıral Family Welfar	re Sub-Centre		
	O.	2,03,12.82			
	S.	19.51	1,69,36.66	1,69,34.15	(-) 2.51
100 77	R.	(-) 33,95.67			
		ily Welfare Servic			
(74)		evamping of Urbar		2 22 52	
	O.	2,67.15	2,22.52	2,22.52	
(75)	R.	(-) 44.63	no Contro		
(75)		ban Family Welfa	re Centre		
	O. S.	1,57.13 0.62	1 21 92	1 21 92	
	s. R.		1,31.83	1,31.83	••
706 - Tı		(-) 25.92 Sub-Plan			
		strict Family Welf	fare Rureau		
(10)	O. O.	3,59.07	2,75.58	2,75.55	(-) 0.03
	R.	(-) 83.49	2,73.30	2,73.33	() 0.03
	17.	() 03.77			

	Hea	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grant		Saving (-)
(77)	1000 D	15 1 37 10	0.1.0	(₹ in lakh)	
(77)		•	re Sub-Centre und	er Rural Family	
	W	elfare Service			
	O.	1,29,40.65			
	S.	2.15	1,06,71.47	1,06,69.34	(-) 2.13
	R.	(-) 22,71.33			
(78)	1351 - Sta	ate Institute of He	alth and Family W	elfare	
	O.	1,38.13			
	S.	0.52	80.35	80.66	(+) 0.31
	R.	(-) 58.30			
(79)	1487 - Tra	aining of Nurses,	Midwives and Lad	y Health Visitors	
	O.	4,29.30	3,27.61	3,27.42	(-) 0.19
	R.	(-) 1,01.69			
(80)	1520 - Ur	ban Family Welfa	are Service - Revar	nping	
	O.	2,10.43	1,28.49	1,28.49	
	R.	(-) 81.94			
	Anticinata	d serving of 77	15 16 97 Jolah from	m C1 No (62) to	(90) above was

Anticipated saving of ₹75,46.87 lakh from Sl. No.(63) to (80) above was surrendered attributing mainly to (i) non-sanction of ACP/MACP claims, (ii) non-fixation of pay under ORSP Rules 2017, (iii) less requirement under DA, (iv)non-submission of RCM claims in time and (v) retirement and non-filling up of vacant posts.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

200 - Other Services and Supplies

(81) 1131 - Purchase of contraceptives, MCH Extension supplies, Education Kits

The provision was reduced by ₹4,00.39 lakh due to non-receipt of sanction order from the Government.

Reasons for final saving of ₹36.75 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(82) 0630 - Health and Family Welfare Department

Reasons for surrender of ₹5,12.75 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-(iv)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(F in lakh)	

(₹ in lakh)

2210- Medical and Public Health

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

06- Public Health

- 101 Prevention and Control of Diseases
- (83)3212 - Free Diagnostic

O. 16,50.00 R. 7,22.02 23,72.02 23,72.02

Augmentation of ₹7,22.02 lakh was based on approval by E.F.C.

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- The entire available saving of ₹55.11 lakh was surrendered during March 2018. (i)
- Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-(ii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2210- Medical and Public Health

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Urban Health Services-Allopathy

800 - Other Expenditure

(84)0618 - Headquarters Organisation

> O. 25.00 R. (-) 23.40

1.60

₹23.40 lakh being remained unspent, was surrendered for want of court decree.

1.60

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT.OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

0630 - Health and Family Welfare Department (85)

> O. 50.00 R. (-) 31.21

18.79

18.79

Reasons for surrender of ₹31.21 have remained unexplained (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹3,81,94.58 lakh was in excess of the available saving of ₹3,81,91.86 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹3,81,91.86 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹57,30.01 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Token provision could have been taken wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh	<u> </u>
4210- Capital Ou	tlay on Medica	l and Public He	ealth	
PROGRAMME :	EXPENDITUR	RE		
STATE SECTOR	R SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Urban Health	Services			
001 - Direction an	d Administratio	n		
(86) 3261 - Mu	ıkhya Mantri Sw	vasthya Seva Mis	ssion	
O.	15,00.00	2,93.	25 2,93.25	5
R.	(-) 12,06.75			
800 - Other Exper	nditure			
(87) 3261 - Mu	ıkhya Mantri Sw	vasthya Seva Mis	ssion	
О.	15,00.00	12,53.	43 12,53.43	
R.	(-) 2,46.57			
03- Medical Educ	ation, Training	and Research		
105 - Allopathy				
(88) 3261 - Mu	ıkhya Mantri Sw	vasthya Seva Mis	ssion	
O.		1,46,34.	41 1,46,34.4	l
.	3,75,00.00			
R.	(-) 2,28,65.59			

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

02- Rural Health Services

110 - Hospitals and Dispensaries

(89) 3261 - Mukhya Mantri Swasthya Seva Mission

₹3,68,08.83 lakh in respect of Sl. (86) to (89) above was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Government Residential Buildings

106 - General Pool Accommodation

(90) 3261 - Mukhya Mantri Swasthya Seva Mission

O. 25,00.00

22,00.00

22,00.00

R.

(-) 3,00.00

800 - Other Expenditure

(91) 3261 - Mukhya Mantri Swasthya Seva Mission

O. 50,00.00

39,30.96

39,31.62

(+) 0.66

R. (-) 10,69.04

Anticipated saving of ₹13,69.04 lakh at Sl. No.(90) and (91) above was surrendered due to non-execution of work.

Grant No. 13 - Expenditure relating to the Housing and Urban Development Department

Major Heads -

2015- Elections

2059- Public Works

2215- Water Supply and Sanitation

2216- Housing

2217- Urban Development

2230- Labour and Employment

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

3054- Roads and Bridges

3604- Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions

4215- Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation

4217- Capital Outlay on Urban Development

6216- Loans for Housing

		Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	36,44,79,10	41,42,82,31	37,13,96,54	(-)4,28,85,77
Supplementary -	4,98,03,21			
Amount surrende	red during the yea	ar (January 2018 and	l March 2018)	4,96,55,42
Charged -				
Original -	2,51,51	2,51,51	2,32,29	(-)19,22
Amount	surrendered duri	ng the year (March 2	2018)	19,22
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	8,45,00,01	10,16,54,91	9,66,90,07	(-)49,64,84
Supplementary -	1,71,54,90			
Amount surrende	red during the yea	ar (January 2018 and	l March 2018)	53,01,93
Charged -				
O	25.00	25.00	7.00	()17.03
Supplementary -	25,00	25,00	7,98	(-)17,02
Amount surrender	•	•		Nil

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹4,96,55.42 lakh by March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹4,28,85.77 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹4,28,85.77 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹4,98,03.21 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2015- Elections

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

800 - Other Expenditure

(1) 0173 - Conduct of Municipal Election

> O. 67.00 19.04 17.93 (-) 1.11R. (-)47.96

Anticipated saving of ₹47.96 lakh was surrendered due to (i) postponement of election to newly created Sambalpur Municipal Corporation(MC), Rourkela M.C. and Kendrapara Municipality owing to interim stay order by Hon'ble High Court and (ii) nonsupply of EVM by ECIL, Hyderabad.

2215- Water Supply and Sanitation

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Water Supply

001 - Direction and Administration

0138 - Chief Engineer, Public Health Engineering- Office

Establishment

O.	6,17.22			
S.	4.40	5,46.56	5,46.56	
R.	(-) 75.06			

0457 - Executive Establishment (3)

1420 - Superintending Engineer, Public Health Engineering-(4)

Establishment Charges

Anticipated saving of ₹8,06.41 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(2) to (4) above was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
052 - Machinery and l				
(5) 1142 - Public H	<u> </u>	ion		
O.	12,39.11			
S.	0.73	10,64.10	10,64.10	
R.	(-) 1,75.74			
101 - Urban Water Su				
(6) 0851 - Mainten	-	r		
O.	3,08,35.89			
S.	92,63.08	3,10,21.58	3,10,20.24	(-) 1.34
R.	(-) 90,77.39			
	-	ng of ₹92,53.13 lakh a	at Sl. Nos. (5) and	(6) above was
stated to as per actual	-			
•		requirement have not	been intimated (Ju	ne 2018).
PROGRAMME EXI				
STATE SECTOR SO			State Sector	
02- Sewerage and San				
105 - Sanitation Servi				
(7) 2131 - Urban S		1e		
0.	15,00.00	••	••	••
R.	(-) 15,00.00			
		lakh was diverted to	other heads as per S	Supplementary
Statement of Expendit				
PROGRAMME EXI				
CENTRALLY SPON	NSORED SCH	EMES	State Sector	
02- Sewerage and Sai	nitation			
105 - Sanitation Servi	ces			
(8) 3221 - Swachha	a Bharat Missio	n (SBM) - Urban		
O.	1,14,37.50	48,70.69	48,70.69	••
R.	(-) 65,66.81			
789 - Special Compor	` '	heduled Castes		
•		n (SBM) - Urban		
0.	30,93.75	12,56.95	12,56.95	
	(-) 18,36.80	12,50.75	12,50.75	••
796 - Tribal Area Sub				
		on (CDM) II-lan		
, ,	i i	on (SBM) - Urban	17 00 01	
0.	42,18.75	17,28.31	17,28.31	••
	(-) 24,90.44			
Anticipated sa	ving of ₹1,08,9	4.05 lakh in respect	of Sl. Nos.(8) to (1	0) above was

Anticipated saving of ₹1,08,94.05 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(8) to (10) above was surrendered due to non-release of Central Assistance.

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
2216- Housing		(₹ in lakh)	

2216- Housing

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT.OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

05- General Pool Accommodation

053 - Maintenance and Repairs

0920 - Minor Works Grant at the disposal of Heads of (11)Department- (Apx-B)

> O. 24.52 13.44 13.44 (-) 11.08 R.

Curtailment of provision by ₹11.08 lakh was attributed to want of Administrative Approval.

2217- Urban Development

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

80- General

001 - Direction and Administration

1538 - Valuation Organisation (12)

O.	94.50			
S.	0.50	83.98	82.01	(-) 1.97
R.	(-) 11.02			

Anticipated saving of ₹11.02 lakh was surrendered mainly due to (i) saving under dearness allowance on implementation of 7th Pay Commission report, (ii) non-drawal of arrear salary and claims, (iii) non-availing of HRA & TA and (iv) vacancy of posts.

Reasons for final saving of ₹1.97 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

05- Other Urban Development Schemes

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

3217 - Maintenance of Open Space (13)

Surrender of entire provision of ₹11,55.00 lakh was made to meet the additional requirement under other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

3217 - Maintenance of Open Space (14)

O.	15,75.00	 	
R.	(-) 15,75.00		

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(15) 3217 - Maintenance of Open	i e		
O. 42,70.00			
R. (-) 42,70.00			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE		D.	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
05- Other Urban Development Scho			
191 - Assistance to Municipal Corpo		C. DI	
(16) 2132 - Other Urban Develop	i.	er State Plan	
O. 1,04.15			••
R. (-) 1,04.15			
192 - Assistance to Municipalities/M	•		
(17) 2132 - Other Urban Develop	i e	er State Plan	
O. 2,88.25			
R. (-) 2,88.25			
193 - Assistance to Nagar Panchayat	ts/NACs or equivale	nt thereof	
(18) 2132 - Other Urban Develop	oment Schemes unde	er State Plan	
O. 2,26.00			
R. (-) 2,26.00			
789 - Special Component Plan for Se	cheduled Castes		
(19) 2132 - Other Urban Develop	ment Schemes unde	er State Plan	
O. 1,60.30			
R. (-) 1,60.30			
(20) 3218 - Storm Water Drainag	II .	of Water Bodies	
O. 6,60.00	A Committee of the Comm		
R. (-) 6,60.00			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(21) 2132 - Other Urban Develop	ment Schemes unde	er State Plan	
O. 2,21.30			
R. (-) 2,21.30			
(22) 3218 - Storm Water Drainag		of Water Bodies	
O. 9,00.00			
R. (-) 9,00.00		·· ··	••
800 - Other Expenditure	l		
(23) 3218 - Storm Water Drainag	e and Development	of Water Bodies	
O. 24,40.00			
R. (-) 24,40.00		••	••
Entire provision of ₹1,08,45		of Sl. Nos (14) to (23) ahove was

Entire provision of ₹1,08,45.00 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(14) to (23) above was withdrawn based on Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

05- Other Urban Development Schemes

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(24)3062 - Smart Cities

> O. 64,68.00

13,46.01

39,07.00

(+) 25,60.99

(-) 51,21.99 R.

Out of total withdrawal of ₹51,21.99 lakh, ₹25,61.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-release of Grants from Government of India. The balance saving of ₹25,60.99 lakh was diverted to other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

Reasons for final excess of \$25,60.99 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

3122 - Pradhan Mantri Awaas Yojana (PMAY) (25)

> 32,83.50 O. (-) 6,50.48 R.

26,33.02

Reduction of provision by ₹6,50.48 lakh was attributed due to non-release of Grants from Government of India.

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(26)3062 - Smart Cities

> 88,20.00 O.

13,50.01

26,33.02

50,85.00

(+) 37,34.99

(-) 74,69.99 R.

Out of anticipated saving of ₹74,69.99 lakh, ₹37,35.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of Grants from Government of India. The balance saving of ₹37,34.99 lakh was diverted to other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

Reasons for final excess of ₹37,34.99 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

(27)3122 - Pradhan Mantri Awaas Yojana (PMAY)

> O. 44,77.50 R. (-) 8,87.30

35,90.20

35,90.20

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹8,87.30 lakh was due to non-release of Grants from Government of India.

800 - Other Expenditure

(28)3062 - Smart Cities

> 2,39,12.00 O. 33.04.01 1.36.08.00 (+)1,03,03.99

(-) 2,06,07.99 R.

Out of anticipated saving of ₹2,06,07.99 lakh, ₹1,03,04.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-release of Grants from government of India. The balance saving of ₹1,03,03.99 lakh was diverted to other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

Reasons for final excess of ₹1,03,03.99 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(29)		n Mantri Awaas Y	• , ,		
	O.	1,22,39.00	97,43.93	97,43.93	
		(-) 24,95.07			
from	Curtailment of I		4,95.07 lakh was	attributed to non-	release Grants
PRO	GRAMME EX	PENDITURE			
CEN	TRALLY SPO	NSORED SCHEM	IES	District Sector	
05- O	ther Urban Dev	elopment Schemes	S		
191 -	Assistance to M	unicipal Corporation	ons		
(30)		al Urban Livelihoo			
	O.	10,47.49	6,72.65	6,72.65	••
	R.	(-) 3,74.84			
192 -	Assistance to M	unicipalities/Muni	cipal Councils		
(31)	2916 - Nation	al Urban Livelihoo	d Mission		
	O.	10,47.49	7,33.65	7,33.65	
	R.	(-) 3,13.84			
193 -	Assistance to Na	agar Panchayats/N	ACs or equivalent	thereof	
(32)	2916 - Nation	al Urban Livelihoo	d Mission		
	O.	5,23.75	3,27.55	3,27.55	
	R.	(-) 1,96.20			
789 -	Special Compor	nent Plan for Sched	luled Castes		
(33)	2916 - Nation	al Urban Livelihoo	od Mission		
	O.	7,08.35	4,69.00	4,69.00	
	R.	(-) 2,39.35			
796 -	Tribal Area Sub	-Plan			
(34)	2916 - Nation	al Urban Livelihoo	od Mission		
	O.	9,65.92	6,39.53	6,39.53	••
	R.	(-) 3,26.39			
	Surrender of a	anticipated saving of	of ₹14,50.62 lakh	in respect of Sl. No	os.(30) to (34)
above	was attributed t	to non-release of C	entral Assistance.		
TRA	NSFERS FROM	M STATE			
UNIC	ON FC TRANS	FERS TO LOCAL	L BODIES		
05- O	ther Urban Dev	elopment Schemes	S		
191 -	Assistance to M	unicipal Corporation	ons		
(35)		mance Grants to lo	cal bodies recomm	nended by 14th	
	Financ	e Commission			

32,26.46

32,26.46

.. (-) 32,26.46

O.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
192 - Assistance to Municipalities/Munic	-		
(36) 3096 - Performance Grants to loc	al bodies recomn	nended by 14th	
Finance Commission			
O. 33,28.74			(-) 33,28.74
193 - Assistance to Nagar Panchayats/NA	-		
(37) 3096 - Performance Grants to loc Finance Commission	al bodies recomn	nended by 14th	
O. 13,11.80	13,11.80		(-) 13,11.80
Entire provision of ₹78,67.00 lakl un-utilised and un-explained (June 2018).	h in respect of Sl		bove remained
2251- Secretariat-Social Services			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE			
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS A	ND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE			
090 - Secretariat			
(38) 0651 - Housing and Urban Develo	opment Departm	ent	
O. 25,15.34			
S. 2.00	13,07.08	8,95.31	(-) 4,11.77
R. (-) 12,10.26			
Anticipated saving of ₹12,10	0.26 lakh was	attributed due	to delay in
preparation/submission of bills, non-avai			
recommendation of 7th Pay Commission	i, non-finalisatio	n of purchase and b	ased on actual
requirement (₹11,62.58 lakh). Specific reasons for such less rec	vuiramant as wal	los final saving of	₹/ 11 77 lolch
have not been communicated (June 2018)	•	i as illiai savilig of	\4,11.// lakii
3054- Roads and Bridges	,.		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
80- General		District Sector	
191 - Assistance to Municipal Corporatio	ins		
(39) 3256 - Urban Transformation Init)	
O. 50,91.36		,	
R. (-) 50,91.36	••	••	••
192 - Assistance to Municipalities/Munic	inal Councils		
(40) 3256 - Urban Transformation Init	-)	
O. 48,22.36	(01/11/1111	,	
R. (-) 48,22.36	••	••	
1. () 70,22.30			

	otal Ac	ctual Excess	(T)
Gı	rant Expe	nditure Saving	(-)

(₹ in lakh)

Entire provision of ₹99,13.72 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(39) and (40) above was surrendered to meet the requirement of other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

193 - Assistance to Nagar Panchayats/NACs or equivalent thereof

(41) 3256 - Urban Transformation Initiative (UNNATI)

O. 18,59.28 1,12.34

R. (-) 17,46.94

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(42)3256 - Urban Transformation Initiative (UNNATI)

> 20,08.84 O.

27.36

27.36

1,12.34

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

R.

R.

(43)3256 - Urban Transformation Initiative (UNNATI)

(-) 11,00.94

(-) 19,81.48

11,11.24 O.

10.30

10.30

Withdrawal of provision by ₹48,29.36 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(41) to (43) above was made to meet the requirement under other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
<u> </u>	<u> </u>	<i>(</i> - 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	<u> </u>

(₹ in lakh)

2217- Urban Development

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

03- Integrated Development of Small and Medium Towns

001 - Direction and Administration

(44) 1108 - Project Planning Cell

> O. 72.51 R. 17.03

89.54

89.53

(-) 0.01

Enhancement of provision by ₹17.03 lakh was made to meet the revision pay of the DTP, Odisha as per ORSP Rules 2017.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

05- Other Urban Development Schemes

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(45)	3256 - Urban 7	Transformation	Initiative (UNNATI)		
	O.	23,92.50			
	S.	5,17.23	89,98.27	89,98.27	
	R.	60,88.54			
796 - '	Tribal Area Sub-	Plan			
(46)	3256 - Urban T	Fransformation	Initiative (UNNATI)		
	O.	32,62.50			
	S.	22,07.68	68,85.81	68,85.81	••
	R.	14,15.63			
800 - 0	Other Expenditu	re			
(47)	3256 - Urban T	Fransformation	Initiative (UNNATI)		
	O.	88,45.00			
	S.	1,78,75.09	4,74,58.82	4,74,58.82	
	R.	2,07,38.73			
	Augmentation	of provision by	7 ₹2.82.42.90 lakh in	respect of SL No	s (45) to (47)

Augmentation of provision by ₹2,82,42.90 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(45) to (47) above was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

05- Other Urban Development Schemes

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(48) 2613 - AMRUT

O.	35,51.79	56,27.90	56,27.90	
R.	20,76.11			

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(49) 2613 - AMRUT

800 - Other Expenditure

(50) 2613 - AMRUT

Additional provision of ₹1,23,44.55 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(48) to (50) above was made to provide matching state share under scheme.

(v) No expenditure has been booked in the Revenue Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense".

The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and the accounting procedure followed for the transactions have been explained in note (v) under Grant No.20-Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department (Revenue Section).

A summary of transactions accounted for under each unit of "Suspense" together with the opening and closing balances is given below:-

Major Head of Suspense	Opening	Debits	Credits	Closing Balance
	Balance as on	during	during	as on 31 March
	1 April 2017	the year	the year	2018
		Debit(+)	Credit(-)	
1	2	3	4	5
		(₹ in	lakh)	
2215-Water Supply and Sa	nitation			
Stock	(-)11,17.63			(-)11,17.63
Miscellaneous Work Advances	21,49.74			21,49.74
TOTA	AL: 10,32.11	••	••	10,32.11

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- Entire available saving of ₹19.22 lakh was surrendered during March 2018. (i)
- Saving occurred under the following head:-(ii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2216- Housing

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

05- General Pool Accommodation

053 - Maintenance and Repairs

(51)0940 - Maintenance and Repair of the Official Residence of

Governor

O. 1,63.22 R. (-) 1.81 1,61.41 1,61.41

1629 - Maintenance and Repair of Buildings occupied by the (52)Secretariat Staff of Governor

> O. 87.29 R. (-) 16.41

70.88

Curtailment of provision by ₹18.22 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(51) and (52) above was attributed due to want of Administrative Approval.

70.88

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹53,01.93 lakh by March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹49,64.84 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹49,64.84 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,71,54.90 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4215- Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Water Supply

- 101 Urban Water Supply
- (53) 0708 Information, Education and Communication

O. 50.00

S. 1,26.00

R. (-) 1,76.00

Entire provision of ₹1,76.00 lakh was withdrawn due to non-communication of mode of payment.

(54) 3249 - Buxi Jagabandhu Assured Water Supply to Habitations

(BASUDHA)

O. 1,80,46.85

S. 30,00.00

R. (-) 31,77.65

1,78,69.20

Specific reasons for surrender of ₹31,77.65 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

1,78,69.20

800 - Other Expenditure

(55) 3249 - Buxi Jagabandhu Assured Water Supply to Habitations (BASUDHA)

O. 15,65.68

S. 8,89.38

19,22.54

19,22.53

(-) 0.01

R. (-) 5,32.52

Reduction of provision by ₹5,32.52 lakh was due to (i) non-receipt of materials in due time from concerned agency, (ii) non-finalisation of tender and (iii) non-supply of materials from the suppliers.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(3 ! 1 11)	

(₹ in lakh)

02- Sewerage and Sanitation

106 - Sewerage Services

(56)1524 - Urban Sewerage Schemes

> S. 1,30.00 R. (-) 33.83

96.17

96.17

Specific reasons for surrender of ₹33.83 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Charged)

- Entire available saving of ₹17.02 lakh remain un-utilised and un-surrendered. (i)
- Saving was under the following head:-(ii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4215- Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Water Supply

800 - Other Expenditure

3249 - Buxi Jagabandhu Assured Water Supply to Habitations (57)(BASUDHA)

> S. 25.00

25.00

7.98

(-) 17.02

Reasons for final saving of ₹17.02 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

Grant No. 14 - Expenditure relating to the Labour and Employees State Insurance Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2210- Medical and Public Health

2230- Labour and Employment

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,17,49,64	1,53,41,53	1,34,45,65	(-)18,95,88
Supplementary -	35,91,89			
Amount surrendered during the year (March 2018)				19,02,56
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,50,00	2,50,00	2,02,48	(-)47,52
Amount surrendered during the year (March 2018)				47,52
N-4 1 C	4			

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹19,02.56 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹18,95.88 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹18,95.88 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹35,91.89 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2210- Medical and Public Health

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Urban Health Services-Allopathy

102 - Employees' State Insurance Scheme

(1) 0303 - Dispensaries

Anticipated saving of ₹4,77.75 lakh was surrendered mainly due to (i) non-sanction of RACP and pay fixation of Doctors, (ii) non-finalisation of tender, (iii) non-procurement of medicines, (iv) vacancy of contractual Doctors and (v) based on actual requirement.

	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(2)	0648 - Hospitals	1		

Reduction of provision by ₹5,69.44 lakh was attributed mainly to (i) non-sanction of RACP and pay fixation of Doctors, (ii) non-completion of formalities by the supplier, (iii) non-finalisation of tender, (iv) diet for bed occupancy and (v) non-procurement of medicines.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

01- Urban Health Services-Allopathy

102 - Employees' State Insurance Scheme

(3) 0303 - Dispensaries

Curtailment of provision by ₹93.19 lakh was mainly due to non-fixation and non-drawal of arrear pay, non-completion of formalities by the supplier for medicine and vacancy of contractual Doctors.

2230- Labour and Employment

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Labour

101 - Industrial Relations

(4) 0702 - Industrial Tribunal of Bhubaneswar under Adjudication of Disputes

Anticipated saving of ₹59.37 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

(5) 0703 - Industrial Tribunal of Rourkela under Adjudication of Disputes

Anticipated saving of ₹31.53 lakh was surrendered mainly due to non-filling up of vacant post of Presiding Officer, Industrial Tribunal.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lokh)	

(₹ in lakh)

102 - Working Conditions and Safety

(6) 0308 - District Establishment

O. 3,42.00 S. 1.15 R. (-) 45.43 (+) 6.01

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹45.43 lakh was mainly due to leave vacancy of officers .

(7) 0618 - Headquarters Organisation

O. 3,04.25 S. 9.20 2,38.96 2,38.95 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 74.49

Anticipated saving of ₹74.49 lakh was surrendered due to non-filling up of vacant posts.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Labour

001 - Direction and Administration

(8) 2371 - Labour Commissioner-Headquarters

O. 2,00.00 1,69.29 1,69.29 R. (-) 30.71

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT.OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(9) 2764 - Labour and Employees' State Insurance Department

O. 5,31.84 S. 16.88 4,66.03 4,66.80 (+) 0.77 R. (-) 82.69

Specific reasons for the anticipated saving of ₹1,13.40 lakh in respect of S1. Nos.(8) and (9) above have not been communicated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹47.52 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Savings occurred mainly under the following head:-

Grant No. - 14 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

01- Office Buildings

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(10) 0182 - Construction of Buildings

O. 99.89 R. (-) 33.04

66.85

66.85

Reduction of provision by ₹33.04 lakh was due to delay in tender process.

Grant No. 15 - Expenditure relating to the Sports and Youth Services Department

Major Heads -

2204- Sports and Youth Services

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		11 1	(₹ in thousand)	8 (/
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	53,48,15	1,39,30,17	1,29,33,40	(-)9,96,77
Supplementary -	85,82,02			
Amount si	urrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	n 2018)	9,97,93
Charged -				
Original -	1,00	1,00		(-)1,00
Amount si	urrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	n 2018)	1,00
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	96,06,00	1,21,06,00	1,21,05,16	(-)84
Supplementary -	25,00,00			
Amount so	urrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	n 2018)	7

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹9,97.93 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹9,96.77 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹9,96.77 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹85,82.02 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2204- Sports and Youth Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

(1) 0422 - Establishment of Sports School/Hostel

O. 8,11.00 6,03.93 6,03.90 (-) 0.03 R. (-) 2,07.07

	Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(2)	0862 - Maintenance of Stac	lia, Gymnasia, Sw	imming Pool and	
	D1 E'-1.14-			

Play Fields etc.

O. 3.81.40 S. 0.01 3,14.95 3,14.88 (-) 0.07R. (-)66.46

101 - Physical Education

(3) 0547 - Government Colleges and Institutes

> 2.07.58 O. 1.65.75 1.66.18 (+) 0.43R. (-)41.83

Anticipated saving of ₹3,15.36 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(1) to (3) above was surrendered due to (i) non-sanction of wages at enhanced rate, (ii) non-receipt of bills in time, (iii) intake of less no. of inmates to Sports Hostel against sanctioned strength and (iv) based as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

001 - Direction and Administration

1334 - Sports Competition

O. 4,75.61 2,54.99 2,54.99 R. (-) 2,20.62

101 - Physical Education

3222 - Training and Coaching for Excellence (5)

> 2.00.00 O. 50.00 50.00 (-) 1,50.00 R.

Withdrawal of provision by ₹3,70.62 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(4) and (5) above was attributed to blockage of funds in IFMS during presentation of 1st Supplementary Statement of Expenditure 2017-18.

104 - Sports and Games

3224 - Financial Assistance to outstanding sports persons for international participation and advance training and coaching

O. 3,80.00 1,00.00 1,00.00 (-) 2,80.00

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹2,80.00 lakh was diverted to other head as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

Grant No. - 15 Concld.

	Head	l	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	0 ()
(7)	1333 - Spor	ts and Youth Serv	ices Department		
	O.	10,58.55			
	S.	0.01	7,91.97	7,92.81	(+) 0.84
	R.	(-) 2,66.59			

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹2,66.59 lakh was attributed due to (i) non-filling up of vacancies and (ii) as per actual requirement

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

(iv) The above saving were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2204- Sports and Youth Services

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

001 - Direction and Administration

(8) 0708 - Information, Education and Communication

O.	15.00		
S.	82.00	3,76.90	3,76.90
R.	2,79.90		

Augmentation of provision by ₹2,79.90 lakh was diverted to other head as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

Grant No. 16 - Expenditure relating to the Planning and Convergence Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2401- Crop Husbandry

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

3454- Census Surveys and Statistics

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

4575- Capital Outlay on Other Special Areas Programmes

5475- Capital Outlay on Other General Economic Services

		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		·	(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	5,42,27,33	8,64,62,14	8,13,88,09	(-)50,74,05
Supplementary -	3,22,34,81			
Amount s	urrendered dui	ring the year (March	h 2018)	50,73,34
CAPITAL -				
Voted -	1			
Original -	2,16,00,00	2,16,00,00	1,78,24,36	(-)37,75,64
Amount s	urrendered dui	ring the year (March	h 2018)	37,75,64

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹50,74.05 lakh, the department surrendered ₹50,73.34 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹50,74.05 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹3,22,34.81 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2401- Crop Husbandry

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

- 111 Agricultural Economics and Statistics
- (1) 1248 Sample Survey for Estimation of Acreage and yield of Principal Crop

O.	6,37.32			
S.	55.00	4,93.24	4,93.15	(-) 0.09
R.	(-) 1,99.08			

α	4 TAT	1/	
(-ran		- 16	Contd.

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)		
	Grund	(₹ in lakh)	5 u (111 g ()		
Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹1,99.08 lakh was attributed mainly due to (i)					

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹1,99.08 lakh was attributed mainly due to (i) non-filling up of vacant post, (ii) non-drawal of incentive in respect of R.1/AR.1 of some district offices and (iii) non-receipt of claims.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

(-)0.68

111 - Agricultural Economics and Statistics

(2) 0028 - Agricultural Census

O. 1,83.88 1,12.27 1,11.59 R. (-) 71.61

Anticipated saving of ₹71.61 lakh was surrendered due to (i) non-filling up of vacant post on retirement and allotment of quarters to the staff and (ii) non-receipt of claims.

(3) 0396 - Establishment of an Agency for Reporting Agricultural Statistics in Odisha

Anticipated saving of ₹20,59.80 lakh was surrendered mainly due to non-filling up of vacant posts on promotion and based on grants released from Government of India.

(4) 2690 - 5th Census of Minor Irrigation

O. 4,56.76 53.83 53.83 . R. (-) 4,02.93

Anticipated saving of ₹4,02.93 lakh was made based on grants received from Government of India.

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(5) 1054 - Planning and Co-ordination Department

O. 6,73.74 6,01.89 6,01.42 (-) 0.47 R. (-) 71.85

092 - Other Offices

(6) 1359 - State Planning Board

O. 1,04.60 94.01 94.01 ...
R. (-) 10.59

(7) 1360 - State Planning Machinery

O. 4,83.21 3,70.38 3,70.05 (-) 0.33 R. (-) 1,12.83

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
102 51 1 51 1			(₹ in lakh)	
102 - District Plannir	•			
` '	t Planning Units			
0.	10,64.28	0.50.25	0.60.21	() 0.14
S.	1.65	8,60.35	8,60.21	(-) 0.14
R.	(-) 2,05.58			2.61.37 (5) (0)
Out of total s above was attributed	-		-	of Sl. Nos.(5) to (8)
Specific reaso (June 2018).	ons for balance	surrender of ₹72	.10 lakh have not b	been communicated
PROGRAMME EX	XPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR S			State Sector	
092 - Other Offices				
(9) 0708 - Informa	ation, Education	and Communic	ation	
O.	50.00			
R.	(-) 50.00			
Entire provisi	on of ₹50.00 lal	kh was surrender	ed due to non-sanc	tion of project.
(10) 1395 - Streng	gthening of State	e Planning Mach	inery	
O.	2,45.16	2,20.00	2,19.74	(-) 0.26
R.	(-) 25.16			
Anticipated s posts and based on ac			buted due to non-f	illing up of vacant
Specific reaso	ons for such less	requirement hav	ve not been intimate	ed (June 2018).
-	ng Programme	•		
O.	40.00	12.48	12.48	
R.	(-) 27.52			
Withdrawal	of provision by	y ₹27.52 lakh	was attributed due	e to some training
programme deferred	to next financia	l year.		
(12) 2920 - Odish	a Public Private	Partnership Tec	hnical	
	ty(OPPPTS)			
0.	20.00	••		••
R.	(-) 20.00			
Entire provision website and training		kh was surrende	red due to delay in	implementation of
(13) 2921 - Projec	et Management	Unit(PMU) and	Capacity Building	
O.	95.00	24.04	24.04	••
R.	(-) 70.96			
0 1 0				

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹70.96 lakh was attributed due to closure of PMU Cell.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
(14) 2922 - Innovation			
O. 1,50.00	51.32	51.31	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 98.68			
Anticipated saving of ₹98.68 proposal and late approval of trai projects and (iii) as per actual require	ning programme,		
Specific reasons for such less	s requirement have	not been intimated	(June 2018).
102 - District Planning Machinery			
(15) 2404 - Special Development	· ·		
O. 1,00,00.00	72,50.00	72,50.00	
R. (-) 27,50.00	. =		
Out of total provision of ₹27 receipt of proposal and non-drawal lakh was made without assigning an	of funds by DRDA	A. The balance amo	
(16) 2824 - Evaluation and Impaction districts	ct Assessment Stud	dy in different	
O. 1,00.00	31.02	31.02	
R. (-) 68.98			
Curtailment of provision by evaluating agency based on receipt of			se of funds to the
(17) 3125 - Odisha Infrastructure PPP Projects	Development Fun	nd (OIDF) for	
O. 5,00.00	2,20.37	2,20.38	(+) 0.01
R. (-) 2,79.63			
Surrender of anticipated sav of yard-stick by Administrative Dep			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
092 - Other Offices			
(18) 3288 - Special Development Districts	Council in Tribal	Dominated	
S. 55.01		••	
R. (-) 55.01			
102 - District Planning Machinery			
(19) 1492 - Training Programme	10.56	10.56	
O. 30.00 R. (-) 10.44	19.56	19.56	••
R. (-) 10.44 Withdrawal of provision by	765 15 lolch in mar	enact of Cl. Nos (10	2) and (10) above
was due to non-finalisation of training			

α	4	r	4		$\boldsymbol{\alpha}$	4 1
Gran	П	$\mathbf{\Omega}$		h		nta

Head	1	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
3454- Census Sur	•			
ADMINISTRAT				
ESTABLISHMEN				
MAINTENANCE		Ľ		
02- Surveys and S				
001 - Direction and		-1-1:-1		
` '	trict Statistical Est		4.04.20	()046
O.	5,92.48	4,84.74	4,84.28	(-) 0.46
R.	(-) 1,07.74	· D . I	Í	
` ′	e Statistical Mach	inery at Range L	evel	
O. S.	1,32.59	1 00 05	1 00 50	() 0 27
	1.00	1,08.85	1,08.58	(-) 0.27
R.	(-) 24.74	.iaatia.		
201 - National San			with NICC	
(22) 0152 - Col O.	laboration of State	e Sample Survey 96.21	96.21	
R.	1,17.91 (-) 21.70	90.21	90.21	••
800 - Other Expend	Į.			
-	nomic Survey			
0. (23) 0347 - Eco	4,90.28	3,83.03	3,86.63	(+) 3.60
R.	(-) 1,07.25	3,63.03	3,80.03	(+) 3.00
	gional Institute of	Planning Annlied	I Economics and	
` '	istics	riaming, Applice	i Leonomies and	
O.	96.37			
S.	6.95	81.75	81.74	(-) 0.01
٥.	(-) 21.57	01.75	01.71	() 3.01

Anticipated saving of ₹2,83.00 lakh in respect of S1. Nos.(20) to (24) above was surrendered mainly due to (i) non-filling up of vacant posts, (ii) regularisation of staff and (iii) non-receipt of claims.

Reasons for final excess of ₹3.60 lakh at Sl. No.(23) have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Surveys and Statistics

- 001 Direction and Administration
- (25) 2570 Sixth Economic Census

		G	rant No 16 Con	td.	
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
			lakh was surrende	red due to non-recei	pt of funds from
	rnment of India	a. XPENDITURE	7		
_	_	ONSORED SCI		State Sector	
	urveys and Sta				
	Other Expendi				
(26)		ort for Statistica			
	O.	2,00.00	1,19.55	1,19.54	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 80.45			
		•		to non-finalisation of	
(iv)	The above sa	avings were part		s under the following	g heads:-
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
2454	a			(₹ in lakh)	
		Economic Servi			
		XPENDITURE		a a .	
	TE SECTOR S	SCHEMES		State Sector	
	Other Offices	T 1 A 1 '	II.'.C. C. '.1D	. 1	
(27)	3289 - State Coun	-	Unit for Special D	evelopment	
		10113			
	S.	0.01	41.88	41.88	
	S. R.	0.01 41.87	41.88	41.88	
PRO	R.	0.01 41.87 XPENDITURE		41.88	
_	R.	41.87 XPENDITURE	E	41.88 District Sector	
STAT	R. GRAMME E TE SECTOR	41.87 XPENDITURE	E		
STAT	R. GRAMME E FE SECTOR S District Planni	41.87 XPENDITURE SCHEMES ing Machinery		District Sector	
STA 7	R. GRAMME E FE SECTOR S District Planni	41.87 XPENDITURE SCHEMES ing Machinery	E	District Sector	
STA 7	R. GRAMME E TE SECTOR S District Planni 2173 - West	41.87 XPENDITURE SCHEMES ing Machinery tern Odisha Deve		District Sector	
STA 7	R. GRAMME E TE SECTOR S District Planni 2173 - West O.	41.87 XPENDITURE SCHEMES ing Machinery ern Odisha Deve	E elopment Council (District Sector (WODC)	
STAT 102 - (28)	R. GRAMME E TE SECTOR S District Planni 2173 - West O. S. R.	A1.87 XPENDITURE SCHEMES ing Machinery tern Odisha Deve 48,96.00 0.01 12,13.79	E elopment Council (District Sector (WODC)	
STAT 102 - (28)	R. GRAMME E TE SECTOR S District Planni 2173 - West O. S. R. Special Comp	A1.87 EXPENDITURE SCHEMES Ing Machinery Pern Odisha Deverage 48,96.00 0.01 12,13.79 Onent Plan for S	E elopment Council (61,09.80	District Sector (WODC) 61,09.80	
STAT 102 - (28)	R. GRAMME E TE SECTOR S District Planni 2173 - West O. S. R. Special Comp	A1.87 EXPENDITURE SCHEMES Ing Machinery Pern Odisha Deverage 48,96.00 0.01 12,13.79 Onent Plan for S	elopment Council (61,09.80) cheduled Castes	District Sector (WODC) 61,09.80	
STAT 102 - (28)	R. GRAMME E TE SECTOR S District Planni 2173 - West O. S. R. Special Compo	A1.87 XPENDITURE SCHEMES ing Machinery tern Odisha Deve 48,96.00 0.01 12,13.79 onent Plan for Stern Odisha Deve	elopment Council (61,09.80) cheduled Castes	District Sector (WODC) 61,09.80	
STAT 102 - (28)	R. GRAMME E TE SECTOR S District Planni 2173 - West O. S. R. Special Composition 2173 - West O.	41.87 XPENDITURE SCHEMES Ing Machinery Pern Odisha Developed 48,96.00 0.01 12,13.79 Onent Plan for Seern Odisha Developed 13,09.00	elopment Council (61,09.80 cheduled Castes elopment Council (District Sector (WODC) 61,09.80 (WODC)	
STAT 102 - (28) 789 - (29)	R. GRAMME E TE SECTOR S District Planni 2173 - West O. S. R. Special Compo	41.87 XPENDITURE SCHEMES ing Machinery eern Odisha Deve 48,96.00 0.01 12,13.79 onent Plan for S eern Odisha Deve 13,09.00 0.01 3,27.19	elopment Council (61,09.80 cheduled Castes elopment Council (District Sector (WODC) 61,09.80 (WODC)	
STAT 102 - (28) 789 - (29)	R. GRAMME E TE SECTOR S District Planni 2173 - West O. S. R. Special Comp 2173 - West O. S. R. Tribal Area Su	A1.87 XPENDITURE SCHEMES ing Machinery tern Odisha Deve 48,96.00 0.01 12,13.79 onent Plan for S tern Odisha Deve 13,09.00 0.01 3,27.19 ab-Plan	elopment Council (61,09.80 cheduled Castes elopment Council (District Sector (WODC) 61,09.80 (WODC) 16,36.20	

Augmentation of provision by ₹20,41.85 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(27) to (30) above was diverted as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

R.

4,59.00

Grant No. - 16 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

3454- Census Surveys and Statistics

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Surveys and Statistics

800 - Other Expenditure

(31) 3171 - Strengthening of Statistical System

O. 1,00.00 S. 0.01 1,34.21 1,34.20 (-) 0.01 R. 34.20

Enhancement of provision by ₹34.20 lakh was attributed due to non-finalization of tender process.

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹37,75.64 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
•	<u> </u>		·

(₹ in lakh)

5475- Capital Outlay on Other General Economic Services

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

800 - Other Expenditure

(32) 2618 - State Viability Gap Fund(VGF)Assistance for Infrastructure Development

O. 60,00.00 22,44.55 22,44.55 R. (-) 37,55.45

Withdrawal of provision by ₹37,55.45 lakh was surrendered due to non-implementation of work.



Grant No. 17 - Expenditure relating to the Panchayati Raj Department

Major Heads -

2015- Elections

2059- Public Works

2216- Housing

2230- Labour and Employment

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2501- Special Programmes for Rural Development

2505- Rural Employment

2515- Other Rural Development Programmes

3054- Roads and Bridges

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

3604- Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj

Institutions

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

		Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	87,52,83,25	1,12,46,67,32	92,74,94,11	(-)19,71,73,21
Supplementary -	24,93,84,07			
Amount	surrendered dui	ring the year (March	n 2018)	20,31,15,37
Charged -				
Original -	5,00,00	5,00,00	2,19,71	(-)2,80,29
Amount	surrendered dui	ring the year (March	n 2018)	2,80,29
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	25,00,00	25,00,00	25,00,00	
A	Amount surrende	ered during the year		Nil

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹20,31,15.37 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the available savings of ₹19,71,73.21 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹19,71,73.21 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹24,93,84.07 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2230- Labour and Employment

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

01- Labour

- 112 Rehabilitation of Bonded labour
- (1) 1178 Rehabilitation of Bonded labourers

O. 0.02 S. 2,00.00 R. (-) 1,43.42

Anticipated saving of ₹1,43.42 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018)..

2501- Special Programmes for Rural Development

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Integrated Rural Development Programme

001 - Direction and Administration

(2) 3013 - National Rural Livelihood Mission (NRLM)

Headquarters Cell
O. 4,01.10 2,68.97 2,93.11 (+) 24.14
R. (-) 1,32.13

Anticipated saving of ₹1,32.13 lakh was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final excess of ₹24.14 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

06- Self Employment Programmes

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(3) 2950 - National Rural Livelihood Mission

O. 88,17.66 S. 36,57.87 99,50.45 R. (-) 25,25.08

Anticipated saving of ₹25,25.08 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of Government of India share.

TRANSFERS FROM STATE

STATE FC TRANSFERS TO LOCAL BODIES

01- Integrated Rural Development Programme

001 - Direction and Administration

Hea	ıd	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(4) 3026 - Stre	engthening of Block	Organisation und	der the award of 4th	SFC
O.	2,38,23.93			
S.	95.00	1,81,39.86	1,88,32.73	(+) 6,92.87
R.	(-) 57,79.07			
2505- Rural Emp	ployment			
PROGRAMME	EXPENDITURE			
CENTRALLY S	SPONSORED SCH	EMES	State Sector	
60- Other Progra				
	ıral Employment Gu			
(5) 2245 - NR	EGS Head Quarter (
О.	63.99	48.33	48.33	
	(-) 15.66			
			ect of Sl. Nos.(4) ar	nd (5) above was
-	r actual requirement			
_			s well as reasons fo	or final excess of
	Sl. No.(4) have not b	een mumated (Jt	me 2018).	
	EXPENDITURE		D : 4 : 4 G = 4	
	SPONSORED SCH	EMES	District Sector	
60- Other Progra		iomontos Ast		
	iral Employment Gu		Sahama	
(6) 1872 - Nat O.	ional Rural Employi 3,99,77.77	3,24,34.59	3,24,34.59	
	(-) 75,43.18	3,24,34.39	3,24,34.39	••
	nponent Plan for Sci	heduled Castes		
-	ional Rural Employi		Scheme	
0.	2,49,86.11	2,02,71.59	2,02,71.59	
R.	(-) 47,14.52	2,02,71.37	2,02,71.37	••
	dhan Mantri Awaas	Yojana (PMAY)	-Riin Pucca Ghar	
O.	5,29,00.00	Tojana (TiviriT)	Diju i uccu Ghai	
S.	3,86,41.68	6,75,65.98	6,75,65.98	
R.	(-) 2,39,75.70	3,72,32133	0,70,000	•
796 - Tribal Area				
	ional Rural Employi	ment Guarantee S	Scheme	
0.	3,49,80.53	2,83,80.20	2,83,80.20	
R.	(-) 66,00.33	, , , ,	, ,	
	` ' '			

α	A TAT	1.5	7 (. 4 .1
Gran	t No) L'	/ (:nr	nta.

]	Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(10) 3122 -	- Pradhan Mantri Aw	yaas Yojana (PMAY)-Biju PuccaGhar	
C	7,18,00.00			
S	5,22,79.92	9,16,42.22	9,16,42.22	
R	a. (-) 3,24,37.70			
800 - Other Ex	xpenditure			
(11) 3122 -	- Pradhan Mantri Aw	yaas Yojana (PMAY)-Biju Pucca Ghar	
C	0. 18,53,00.00			
S	3. 13,63,82.40	24,12,55.86	24,12,55.86	
R	R. (-) 8,04,26.54			
Antici	pated saving of ₹15,	56,97.97 lakh in res	pect of Sl. Nos.(6) to	(11) above was

Anticipated saving of ₹15,56,97.97 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(6) to (11) above was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

2515- Other Rural Development Programmes

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

003 - Training

(12) 1350 - State Institute for Rural Development

102 - Community Development

(13) 2445 - Block Establishment

Anticipated savings of ₹4,23.50 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(12) and (13) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹3.96 lakh at Sl. No.(13) have not been intimated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

101 - Panchayati Raj

(14) 3191 - Madhubabu Legal Assistance Centre

Entire provision of ₹10,00.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

003 - Training

(15) 2948 - Management Support to Rural Development Programmes and Strengthening District Planning Process etc.

O. 94.96 80.09 80.09 ...
R. (-) 14.87

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

003 - Training

(16) 2948 - Management Support to Rural Development Programmes and Strengthening District Planning Process etc.

O. 65.63 46.18 46.18 . R. (-) 19.45

Anticipated saving of ₹34.32 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(15) and (16) above was stated to be as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

800 - Other Expenditure

(17) 3127 - Syama Prasada Mukharjee RURBAN Mission

O. 1,00,00.00 S. 10,10.00 46,63.33 46,63.33 ... R. (-) 63,46.67

TRANSFERS FROM STATE

UNION FC TRANSFERS TO LOCAL BODIES

198 - Assistance to Gram Panchayats

(18) 3096 - Performance Grants to local bodies recommended by 14th Finance Commission

Anticipated saving of ₹2,59,86.67 lakh in respect of S1. Nos.(17) and (18) above was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

TRANSFERS FROM STATE

STATE FC TRANSFERS TO LOCAL BODIES

001 - Direction and Administration

Не	ad	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(19) 3027 - D	istrict Establishmen	t under the award	of 4th SFC	
O.	16,19.58			
S.	4.00	14,10.56	14,10.46	(-) 0.10
R.	(-) 2,13.02			
102 - Communit	•			
(20) 3028 - B	lock Establishment	under the award of	f 4th SFC	
O.	2,73,16.25			
S.	79.50	2,08,32.57	2,08,27.88	(-) 4.69
R.	(-) 65,63.18			
196 - Assistance	to Zilla Parishadas			
(21) 3098 - A	ssignment out of En	try Taxes as per av	ward of 4th SFC	
O.	4,60.00	3,54.13	3,54.13	
R.	(-) 1,05.87			
197 - Assistance	to Block Panchayat			
(22) 3098 - A	ssignment out of En	try Taxes as per av	ward of 4th SFC	
O.	5,75.00	5,01.43	5,01.43	
R.	(-) 73.57			
-	ed savings of ₹69,5 er actual requiremen	-	ect of Sl. Nos.(19) t	o (22) above was
	reasons for such leave No.(20) have not be			or final saving of
	to Gram Panchayats			
	ssignment out of En		ward of 4th SFC	
0.	23.00	8.98	8.98	
R.	(-) 14.02	0.50	0.50	
	ed saving of ₹14.02	2 lakh was surren	dered without assi	gning any reason
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	at-Economic Servic	AC .		
	TIVE EXPENDIT			
	ENT,OPERATION			
	CE EXPENDITURI			
090 - Secretariat				
	anchayati Raj Depar	tment		
(24) 1032 - Pa O.	27,70.36	ument		
S.	16.00	20,92.00	21,37.35	(+) 45.35
S. R.	(-) 6,94.36	20,92.00	21,37.33	(+) 43.33
K.	(-) 0,54.30			

Grant No. - 17 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

3604- Compensation and Assignments to Local Bodies and Panchayati Raj Institutions

TRANSFERS FROM STATE

STATE FC TRANSFERS TO LOCAL BODIES

196 - Assistance to Zilla Parishadas

(25) 3098 - Assignment out of Entry Taxes as per award of 4th SFC

O. 4,67.92

3,99.42

3,99.42

R.

(-) 68.50

197 - Assistance to Block Panchayats

(26) 3098 - Assignment out of Entry Taxes as per award of 4th SFC

O. 17,75.27

15,14.89

15,30.34

(+) 15.45

R. (-) 2,60.38

Anticipated saving of ₹10,23.24 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(24) to (26) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final excess of ₹60.80 lakh at Sl. Nos.(24) and (26) have not been intimated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹2,80.29 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
,			(₹ in lakh)	

(× III

2515- Other Rural Development Programmes ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

102 - Community Development

(27) 2445 - Block Establishment

O. 5,00.00

2,19.71

2,19.71

R. (-) 2,80.29

Anticipated saving of ₹2,80.29 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Grant No. 18 - Expenditure relating to the Public Grievances and Pension **Administration Department**

Major Heads -

2052- Secretariat-General Services

		otal Grant or ppropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,53,71	2,53,71	1,84,05	(-)69,66
Amount	surrendered during	g the year (Marc	eh 2018)	72,19
Charged -				
Original -	5,00	5,00		(-)5,00
Amount	surrendered during	g the year (Marc	eh 2018)	5,00
Notes and Comm	ents -			

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹72.19 lakh was in excess of the available saving of ₹69.66 lakh.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

1124 - Public Grievances and Pension Administration (1)

Department

2,56.41 O.

1,84.22

1,84.05

(-) 0.17

R. (-)72.19

Surrender of ₹72.19 lakh was based on actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- Entire available saving of ₹5.00 lakh was surrendered during March 2018. (i)
- Saving was under the following head:-(ii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(T. 1.1.)	

(₹ in lakh)

2052- Secretariat-General Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

Grant No. - 18 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	<u> </u>	/ 3 * . 1 . 1 1 .)	

(₹ in lakh)

090 - Secretariat

(2) 1124 - Public Grievances and Pension Administration Department

O. 5.00 R. (-) 5.00

Entire provision of ₹5.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2018).



Grant No. 19 - Expenditure relating to the Industries Department

Major Heads -

2075- Miscellaneous General Services

2851- Village and Small Industries

2852- Industries

2875- Other Industries

2885- Other Outlays on Industries and Minerals

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

3453- Foreign Trade and Export Promotion

4875- Capital Outlay on Other Industries

6885- Other Loans to Industries and Minerals

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,59,69,27	2,77,98,58	2,57,41,44	(-)20,57,14
Supplementary -	18,29,31			
Amoun	t surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	20,57,08
Charged -				
	Amount surrend	ered during the year	•	Nil
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	20,00,01	20,00,01	15,20,00	(-)4,80,01
Amoun	t surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	1

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹20,57.14 lakh, the department surrendered ₹20,57.08 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹20,57.14 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹18,29.31 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2075- Miscellaneous General Services PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

797 - Transfers to/from Reserve Funds/Deposit Account

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
<u> </u>	<u> </u>	/7 : lalah\	

(₹ in lakh)

(1) 3248 - Industrial Infrastructure Development Fund(IIDF)

O. 20,00.00

R. (-) 20,00.00

Entire provision of ₹20,00.00 lakh was diverted to the other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

2885- Other Outlays on Industries and Minerals

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

01- Industrial Financial Institutions

101 - Assistance to Industrial Finance Institutions

(2) 2331 - Subsidies to Medium and Large Industries

O. 1,95,00.02 R. (-) 29,58.51 1,65,41.51

1,65,41.51

Withdrawal of provision by ₹29,58.51 lakh was attributed to be due to nonfulfilment of eligibility criteria.

60- Others

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(3) 1322 - Special Land Acquisition Cell, Rayagada

O. 40.00

25.24

25.23

(-) 0.01

R.

R.

(-) 14.76

(-) 15.28

800 - Other Expenditure

(4) 1320 - Special Land Acquisition Cell, Jagatsingpur District

O. 73.25

57.97

57.97

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(5) 0704 - Industries Department

O. 4,45.65 S. 3.31

3,89.06

3,89.01

(-) 0.05

R. (-) 59.90

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹89.94 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(3) to (5) above was made due to (i) non-filling up of vacant posts, (ii) non-submission of claims and (iii) as per actual requirement.

The specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Grant No. - 19 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2875- Other Industries

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

60- Other Industries

797 - Transfers to/from Reserve Funds/Deposit Account

(6) 3276 - Transfer to Industrial Infrastructure Development Fund

S. 10,00.00

40,00.00

40,00.00

R. 30,00.00

Enhancement of provision by ₹30,00.00 lakh was diverted from other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹4,80.01 lakh, the department surrendered ₹0.01 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4875- Capital Outlay on Other Industries

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

60- Other Industries

800 - Other Expenditure

(7) 3248 - Industrial Infrastructure Development Fund(IIDF)

O. 20,00.00

20,00.00

15,20.00

(-)4,80.00

Reasons for final saving of ₹4,80.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

Grant No. 20 - Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department

Major Heads -

2059- Public Works

2070- Other Administrative Services

2230- Labour and Employment

2700- Major Irrigation

2701- Medium Irrigation

2702- Minor Irrigation

2705- Command Area Development

2711- Flood Control and Drainage

2801- Power

3054- Roads and Bridges

3056- Inland Water Transport

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4700- Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation

4701- Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation

4702- Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation

4711- Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects

Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	(₹ in thousand)	
22,24,51,22	19,83,51,62	(-)2,40,99,60
e year (January 2018 a	and March 2018)	2,25,43,31
4,30,03	3,81,54	(-)48,49
)		
e year (January 2018 a	and March 2018)	33,12
75,19,77,46	68,42,63,60	(-)6,77,13,86
during the year (Marcl	n 2018)	6,77,69,23
14,31,98	4,73,71	(-)9,58,27
)		
during the year (Marcl	n 2018)	9,33,40
	Appropriation 22,24,51,22 2 year (January 2018 a 3	Appropriation Expenditure (₹ in thousand) 22,24,51,22 19,83,51,62 2 year (January 2018 and March 2018) 3 4,30,03 3,81,54 4 year (January 2018 and March 2018) 4 75,19,77,46 68,42,63,60 6 14,31,98 4,73,71

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

(i) Against the available saving of ₹2,40,99.60 lakh, the department surrendered ₹2,25,43.31 lakh by March 2018.

- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹2,40,99.60 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹49,07.11 lakh obtained in November 2017 was unrealistic and unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2070- Other Administrative Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

800 - Other Expenditure

(1) 1337 - Standing Committee of Arbitration

O. 1,60.54 82.94 82.84 (-) 0.10 R. (-) 77.60

Surrender of saving of ₹77.60 lakh was due to long leave of member of the committee.

2230- Labour and Employment

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

03- Training

102 - Apprenticeship Training

(2) 0040 - Appointment of Apprentices in the Trade under

Apprentices Act

O. 1,02.65 76.93 76.52 (-) 0.41 R. (-) 25.72

Anticipated saving of ₹25.72 lakh was stated to be due to less receipt of proposal from the field functionaries.

2700- Major Irrigation

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

04- Hirakud Stage-I Project-Commercial

001 - Direction and Administration

(3) 0456 - Executive Engineers- Establishment

O. 13,05.38 10,89.26 9,69.14 (-) 1,20.12 R. (-) 2,16.12

A	A TAT.	20	α	4.1
Gran	E NO.	<i>Z</i> U	Cor	na.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

(4) 0489 - Financial Advisor and Chief Accounts Officer-

Establishment Charges

O. 49.84 S. 2.25 R. (-) 20.98

(5) 1407 - Superintending Engineers- Establishment

O. 2,09.41 S. 0.60 R. (-) 70.97 1,39.04 1,39.40 (+) 0.36

Withdrawal of provision by ₹3,08.07 lakh from Sl. Nos. (3) to (5) above was stated to be due to "as per actual requirement".

But specific reasons for such less requirement as well as final saving of ₹1,21.61 lakh at Sl. Nos.(3) and (4) have not been intimated (June 2018).

05- Mahanadi-Birupa Barrage Project-Commercial

001 - Direction and Administration

(6) 0456 - Executive Engineers- Establishment

O. 4,80.37 3,82.03 3,81.87 (-) 0.16 R. (-) 98.34

Curtailment of provision by ₹98.34 lakh was due to vacancy of posts.

(7) 0489 - Financial Advisor and Chief Accounts Officer-

Establishment Charges

O. 67.08 47.02 47.00 (-) 0.02 R. (-) 20.06

Reasons for reduction in provision by ₹20.06 lakh have not been furnished (June 2018).

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

(8) 0851 - Maintenance and Repair

O. 14,49.88 12,29.84 12,29.77 (-) 0.07 R. (-) 2,20.04

Withdrawal of provision by ₹2,20.04 lakh was mainly due to vacant posts.

07- Potteru Irrigation Project-Commercial

001 - Direction and Administration

(9) 0456 - Executive Engineers- Establishment

O. 4,31.11 3,93.86 3,39.11 (-) 54.75 R. (-) 37.25

Reasons for diversion of provision of ₹37.25 lakh as well as final saving of ₹54.75 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

08- Rengali Dam Project- Commercial

001 - Direction and Administration

	Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	<u></u>	Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(10)	0350 - Education E	stablishment	(\ III lakii)	
(10)		61.07 1,99.54	1,99.50	(-) 0.04
	*	61.53	2,55.00	() 5.5 .
	` '	of ₹61.53 lakh was due to	non-submission of b	ills.
(11)		ngineers Establishment		
		79.03 2,60.72	2,60.66	(-) 0.06
(10)	` ' '	18.31	1 . 1 . 1	
(12)		ngineer, Rengali Left Bar 80.16 2,33.28		()002
	, and the second se	46.88	2,33.23	(-) 0.03
	()	40.88 vision by ₹1,65.19 lakh	at SI Nos (11) and	l (12) above was
attrib		f pay in 7th ORSP Rule, 2		(12) 400 (0) (40)
		tion Project-Commercial		
	Direction and Admin	•		
(13)	0350 - Education E			
()		88.66		
	, and the second se	88.66		
(14)	, , ,	dvisor and Chief Account	s Officer-	
` '	Establishme			
	O.	60.69	••	
	R. (-)	60.69		
(15)	0895 - Medical Est	ablishment		
	O. 1,	59.19	••	
	R. (-) 1,	59.19		
(16)	1407 - Superintend	ing Engineers Establishm	ent	
	O. 1,	57.95	••	
	R. (-) 1,	57.95		
(17)	2977 - Project Dire	ctor (R&R Establishment)	
	O. 1,	18.11	••	
	R. (-) 1,	18.11		
101 -	Maintenance and Rep	pairs		
(18)	0239 - Dam and Ap	ppurtenant Work - Mainte	nance	
		83.43		
	R. (-) 12,	83.43		
(19)	0339 - Dam and Ap	purtenant Work-Executiv	/e	
	· ·	40.90		
	R. (-) 3,	40.90		
	Entire provision of	₹23,08.93 lakh from Sl.	Nos.(13) to (19) above	ve was withdrawn

Entire provision of ₹23,08.93 lakh from Sl. Nos.(13) to (19) above was withdrawn due to non-transfer of civil works of UIHEP to the control of Water Resources Department.

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(20)	1212 - Righ	nt Canal System -	Executive- Establ	ishment	
	O.	2,45.92	2,00.76	2,00.76	
	R.	(-) 45.16			
fixatio		anticipated savin er ORSP Rule, 20		₹22.00 lakh was y	withdrawn due to
	Specific rea	sons for balance	₹23.16 lakh have n	ot been communica	ated (June 2018).
12- U	pper Kolab Iı	rrigation Project-	Commercial		
101 -	Maintenance	and Repairs			
(21)	0239 - Dan	n and Appurtenan	t Work - Maintena	nce	
	O.	13,17.76	11,49.16	11,41.54	(-) 7.62
	R.	(-) 1,68.60			
(22)	0339 - Dan	n and Appurtenan	t Work-Executive		
	O.	2,63.22	2,10.72	2,10.70	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 52.50			
after 1		of provision of ₹2 actual requiremen		Nos.(21) and (22)	above was made
	Specific rea	sons for such less	requirement as w	ell as final saving o	of ₹7.62 lakh at Sl.
No.(2	1) have not be	een intimated (Jui	ne 2018).		
(23)	0851 - Mai	ntenance and Rep	air		
	O.	7,51.96	6,62.14	6,69.65	(+) 7.51
	R.	(-) 89.82			
				y ₹89.82 lakh as w	ell as final excess
of ₹ 7.	51 lakh have	not been commun	nicated (June 2018)).	
80- G	eneral				
001 -	Direction and	l Administration			
(24)	0373 - Eng	ineer-in-Chief- O	ffice Establishmen	t	
	O.	1,47,67.80	1,12,88.10	1,11,37.78	(-) 1,50.32
	R.	(-) 34,79.70			
(25)		ef Engineer & Bas			
		N Basin - Office F		14 22 70	() 15 20
	O.	19,17.98	14,49.16	14,33.78	(-) 15.38
(26)	R.	(-) 4,68.82	in Managan		
(26)		ef Engineer & Bas er Mahanadi Basi	_		
	O.	8,42.64	5,74.03	5,66.81	(-) 7.22
	R.	(-) 2,68.61			

	Head	1	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(27)	3090 - Chi	ef Engineer & B	asin Manager, Tel	Basin-	
	O.	15,92.03			
	S.	17.00	12,68.84	12,57.79	(-) 11.05
	R.	(-) 3,40.19			

Diversion of provision by ₹45,57.32 lakh from Sl. Nos.(24) to (27) above was stated to be due to "as per actual requirement".

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹1,83.97 lakh from Sl. Nos.(24) to (27) have not been furnished (June 2018).

004 - Research

(28) 0134 - Chief Engineer, Central Planning

Unit- Office Establishment

005 - Survey

(29) 0456 - Executive Engineers- Establishment

(30) 1407 - Superintending Engineers- Establishment

Reasons for anticipated saving of ₹4,07.49 lakh from Sl. Nos.(28) to (30) above have not been furnished (June 2018).

800 - Other Expenditure

(31) 1012 - Other Expenses

Curtailment of provision by ₹3,14.50 lakh was stated mainly due to non-receipt of proposal for formation of Pani Panchayat, non-conducting training programme and slow progress of work.

Reasons for final excess of ₹95.88 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

11- Upper Indravati Irrigation Project-Commercial

796 - Tribal Areas Sub-Plan

(32) 2954 - CAD&WM work in AIBP Projects

A	A TAT.	20	α	4.1
Gran	E NO.	<i>Z</i> U	Cor	na.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(33) 2954 - CAD&WM work in	AIBP Projects		
O. 1,52.90			
R. (-) 1,52.90			
Entire provision of ₹2,18.33	-	, ,	d (33) above was
surrendered as per Supplementary S	tatement of Exper	nditure.	
80- General			
789 - Special Component Plan for S	cheduled Castes		
(34) 2895 - Grants			
O. 95.20	45.64	45.64	
R. (-) 49.56			
796 - Tribal Areas Sub-Plan			
(35) 2895 - Grants			
O. 1,76.80	20.70	20.70	••
R. (-) 1,56.10			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(36) 2895 - Grants			
O. 4,08.00	1,75.89	1,70.38	(-) 5.51
R. (-) 2,32.11			
Reduction in provision by ₹) above was made
due to non-receipt of proposal for fo		•	
Reasons for final saving of 5	₹5.51 lakh at Sl. N	No.(36) have not be	en intimated (June
2018).			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCI		State Sector	
11- Upper Indravati Irrigation Proj	iect-Commercial		
796 - Tribal Areas Sub-Plan			
(37) 2954 - CAD&WM work in	AIBP Projects		
S. 65.45			
R. (-) 65.45			
800 - Other Expenditure	A IDD D		
(38) 2954 - CAD&WM work in .	AIBP Projects		
S. 1,52.90	••	••	••
R. (-) 1,52.90	6.70.10.05.1.1		1 (20) 1

Surrender of entire provision of ₹2,18.35 lakh at Sl. Nos.(37) and (38) above was stated to be due to non-deposit of share by the members of Water Users Association.

\sim	4 TAT	20	α	4 1
Gran		_ '711	('on	ta
VII all		- 40	CUII	·u.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2701- Medium Irrigation

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

03- Bahuda Irrigation Project-Commercial

- 101 Maintenance and Repairs
- (39) 0851 Maintenance and Repair

O. 1,38.55 1,22.42 1,22.39 (-) 0.03

R. (-) 16.13

Reasons for withdrawal of provision by ₹16.13 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

06- Baskel Irrigation Project-Commercial

- 101 Maintenance and Repairs
- (40) 0851 Maintenance and Repair

O. 1,01.60 41.97 41.97 ...
R. (-) 59.63

Surrender of provision by ₹59.63 lakh was made due to transfer of wages and work-charged staff to the regular establishment.

09- Daha Irrigation Project-Commercial

- 101 Maintenance and Repairs
- (41) 0851 Maintenance and Repair

O. 90.41 80.02 79.96 (-) 0.06 R. (-) 10.39

Reasons for diversion of provision by ₹10.39 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

11- Darajanga Irrigation Project-Commercial

- 101 Maintenance and Repairs
- (42) 0851 Maintenance and Repair

O. 1,09.54 95.75 95.74 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 13.79

Withdrawal of provision by ₹13.79 lakh was mainly due to non-receipt of fixation of pay.

37- Sunder Irrigation Project-Commercial

- 101 Maintenance and Repairs
- (43) 0851 Maintenance and Repair

O. 71.79 61.42 61.26 (-) 0.16 R. (-) 10.37

41- Uthei Irrigation Project-Commercial

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

C	. NT	20	0	4.1
Grant) ZU	Con	ıta.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
(44) 0851 - Maintenance and Rep	air	(₹ in lakh)		
O. 2,06.98	1,77.43	1,77.38	(-) 0.05	
R. (-) 29.55	1,77.43	1,77.30	() 0.03	
Withdrawal of provision by	₹39 92 lakh at Sl	Nos (43) and (44) :	above was mainly	
due to saving under DA as per ORSF		1105.(13) and (11)	asove was manny	
49- Hariharjore Irrigation Project-0				
101 - Maintenance and Repairs				
(45) 0851 - Maintenance and Rep	air			
O. 2,10.78	1,93.58	1,84.46	(-) 9.12	
R. (-) 17.20				
60- Upper Jonk Irrigation Project				
101 - Maintenance and Repairs				
(46) 0851 - Maintenance and Rep	air			
O. 1,89.30	1,62.65	1,56.36	(-) 6.29	
R. (-) 26.65				
Reasons for curtailment of	•			
₹15.41 lakh at Sl. Nos.(45) and (46)	above have not be	een intimated (June	2018).	
80- General				
800 - Other Expenditure				
(47) 1012 - Other Expenses				
O. 55.01	2.27	8.96	(+) 6.69	
R. (-) 52.74				
Reduction in provision of ₹52 of proposal for formation of Pani Pan		de due to non-recei	pt of adequate no.	
Reasons for final excess of 6.	69 lakh have not b	oeen communicated	(June 2018).	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE				
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector		
54- Rukura Irrigation Project-Com	mercial			
796 - Tribal Areas Sub-Plan				
(48) 2954 - CAD&WM work in A	AIBP Projects			
O. 11.47				
R. (-) 11.47				
(49) 3167 - AIBP under NABARI	D Funding			
O. 11.47				
R. (-) 11.47				
800 - Other Expenditure				
(50) 2954 - CAD&WM work in AIBP Projects				
O. 32.00				
R. (-) 32.00				
'				

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
Teau	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)	8 ()	
(51) 3167 - AIBP under NABAI	RD Funding			
O. 32.00				
R. (-) 32.00				
Surrender of entire provision		` '	to (51) above was	
made as per Supplementary Statem	ent of Expenditure	e.		
80- General				
789 - Special Component Plan for S	Scheduled Castes			
(52) 2895 - Grants				
O. 39.20 R. (-) 35.37	3.83	3.83	••	
· ·				
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan				
(53) 2895 - Grants				
O. 72.80 R. (-) 70.69	2.11	4.52	(+) 2.41	
!				
800 - Other Expenditure				
(54) 2895 - Grants				
O. 1,68.00	54.24	55.89	(+) 1.65	
R. (-) 1,13.76	 40 00 1 1 1			
Curtailment of provision b	•	, ,	1 /	
stated to be due to non-receipt Panchayats.	or adequate no.	of proposal for f	ormation of Pani	
Reasons for final excess of	of ₹4.06 lakh at	Sl. Nos.(53) and (5	4) have not been	
intimated (June 2018).		(2	,	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	E			
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SC	HEMES	State Sector		
54- Rukura Irrigation Project-Con	nmercial			
796 - Tribal Areas Sub-Plan				
(55) 2954 - CAD&WM work in	AIBP Projects			
S. 11.47			••	
R. (-) 11.47				
(56) 3167 - AIBP under NABAI	RD Funding			
S. 11.47				
R. (-) 11.47				
800 - Other Expenditure				
(57) 2954 - CAD&WM work in AIBP Projects				
S. 32.00				
R. (-) 32.00				
·				

\sim	4 TAT	20	α	4 1
Gran		_ '711	('on	ta
VII all		- 40	CUII	·u.

Head	l	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
	BP under NABAR	D Funding		
S.	32.00			••
R.	(-) 32.00			
	_		n from Sl. Nos.(55) t	to (58) above was
attributed to non-fi		er process.		
2702- Minor Irrig				
	IVE EXPENDIT			
ESTABLISHME	*			
MAINTENANCE		Ľ		
02- Ground Water				
005 - Investigation				
` ′	ecutive Establishm		7 12 70	() 0.01
O.	8,51.89	7,13.79	7,13.78	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 1,38.10			
80- General 001 - Direction and	d Administration			
		a Establishment		
(60) 0125 - Chi O.	ef Engineer, Offic 11,24.22	e Establishment		
S.	1.00	6,53.06	6,52.98	(-) 0.08
S. R.	(-) 4,72.16	0,55.00	0,32.96	(-) 0.08
	ecutive Establishm	ent		
0.	56,35.31	Cit		
S.	2.00	48,87.65	48,87.05	(-) 0.60
R.	(-) 7,49.66	10,07.02	10,07.02	() 0.00
	perintending Engin	eers- Establishm	ent	
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		4,30.65	4,30.57	(-) 0.08
R.	(-) 1,59.46	,	,	()
052 - Machinery a				
•	intenance and Rep	air		
О.	5,62.14			
S.	16.50	5,01.93	5,01.55	(-) 0.38
R.	(-) 76.71			
Anticipated	d caving of ₹15 06	500 lakh from S	1 Nos (50) to (63) a	hove wee mainly

Anticipated saving of ₹15,96.09 lakh from Sl. Nos.(59) to (63) above was mainly due to saving occurred after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rules, 2017, vacancy of posts, non-receipt of bills, non-availing of LTC and non-regularisation of contractual posts.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Surface Water

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(64) 2895 - Grants O. 18.00			
R. (-) 18.00		••	
Entire provision of ₹18.00 l	lakh was surrender	ed due to non-receipt	of proposal
03- Maintenance	takii was sairenaer	ed due to non receipt	or proposur.
102 - Lift Irrigation Schemes			
(65) 1860 - Biju KBK Yojana			
O. 20,00.00			
R. (-) 20,00.00			
789 - Special Component Plan for	Scheduled Castes		
(66) 1860 - Biju KBK Yojana			
O. 6,00.00			
R. (-) 6,00.00			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(67) 1860 - Biju KBK Yojana			
O. 9,00.00			
R. (-) 9,00.00			
Surrender of entire provision		, ,	to (67) above was
made basing on the Supplementary	Statement of Expe	enditure.	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	E		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
01- Surface Water			
789 - Special Component Plan for			
(68) 3229 - Odisha Integrated In	0	•	
Resilient Agricultur	e (OHPCRA) - EA	P	
O. 10,00.00			
R. (-) 10,00.00			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan		CIL CI	
(69) 3229 - Odisha Integrated In	O U	_	
Resilient Agricultur	e (OIIPCKA) - EA	P	
O. 15,00.00		••	••
R. (-) 15,00.00			
800 - Other Expenditure	· D ·	CI: (CI	
(70) 3229 - Odisha Integrated In Resilient Agricultur	•	_	
	c (Om CRA) - LA	.1	
O. 20,00.00			
R. (-) 20,00.00			

\sim		T	20	. ~	4 1
Gran	- 1	\mathbf{N}	_ '/1	1 ('0	ntd
VII all		NV.	- 41	, , , ,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
Withdrawal of entire pro	ovision of ₹45,00.0	0 lakh from Sl. Nos.(68) to (70) above
-			

was attributed to non-finalisation of project loan agreement with the World Bank.

2705- Command Area Development

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

- 106 Command Area Development Programme, Secretariat Administration
- 0399 Establishment of CAD at the State Level-(71)

Secretariat Administration

O. 2.02.64 1.29.44 1.29.44 R. (-)73.20

107 - Command Area Development Programme under Central,

Southern and Northern RDC Zone

(72)3091 - Command Area Development Program under

> 2.55.89 1.60.77 O. 1.60.75 (-) 0.02R. (-)95.12

108 - Survey, Planning and Design in Command Area Development Programme

3092 - Survey, Planning And Design in Command (73)

Area Program

O. 3,17.33 1,83.98 1,83.98 R. (-) 1,33.35

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

001 - Ayacut Development

(74)0429 - Establishment of Topographical Survey and Execution in OFD including RWS and Agricultural Extension

> O. 8,12.33 5,33.94 5.33.85 (-)0.09(-) 2,78.39 R.

Reasons for anticipated saving of ₹5,80.06 lakh from Sl. Nos.(71) to (74) above have not been furnished (June 2018).

(75)3228 - Incentivising Scheme for Bridging

Irrigation Gap (ISBIG)

5,00.00 O. (-) 5,00.00 R.

Diversion of entire provision of ₹5,00.00 lakh was made due to non-launching of ISBIG programme.

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

Grant	F N	In	- 20	Co	ntd
OI all		10.	- 40		uu.

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			-	(₹ in lakh)	
(76)	0591 - Gra	nts-in-Aid to Com	nmand Area Develop	oment	
			velopment) for Topo	ographical	
		vey and Investigat		2 = 2 2 2	() 0 01
	O.	6,37.87	3,70.98	3,70.99	(+) 0.01
	R.	(-) 2,66.89			
			vision by ₹2,66.89 la	akh have not been	intimated (June 20
(77)		entivising Scheme	~ ~		
	Irrig O.	gation Gap (ISBIC 3,00.00	i)		
		, and the second	••	••	••
	R.	(-) 3,00.00	0 lalah sasa dissama	d dua 40 man lava	ahina of ICDIC
nrogr	-	4810H OI 33, 00.00	0 lakh was diverted	u due to non-laul	iching of 18BIG
	amme. Tribal Area S	Sub-Plan			
(78)			nmand Area Develor	oment	
(, 0)		hority(Ayacut De	-		
			y and Investigation		
	O.	8,12.56	5,39.52	5,39.50	(-) 0.02
	0.	6,12.30	3,39.32	3,39.30	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 2,73.04	3,39.32	3,39.30	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 2,73.04	5,39.32 ovision by ₹2,73.04	ŕ	. ,
(June	R.	(-) 2,73.04	,	ŕ	. ,
(June (79)	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of proentivising Scheme	ovision by ₹2,73.04 for Bridging	ŕ	. ,
	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of proentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC	ovision by ₹2,73.04 for Bridging	ŕ	. ,
	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O.	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of proentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00	ovision by ₹2,73.04 for Bridging	ŕ	. ,
	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R.	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 (-) 7,00.00	ovision by ₹2,73.04 for Bridging G)	lakh have not bee	en communicated
(79)	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawal	(-) 2,73.04 reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 c-) 7,00.00	ovision by ₹2,73.04 for Bridging 6)	lakh have not bee	en communicated
(79)	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawal	(-) 2,73.04 reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provis programme.	ovision by ₹2,73.04 for Bridging G) sion of ₹7,00.00 la	lakh have not bee	en communicated
(79)	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawal	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of prosentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 (-) 7,00.00 r of entire provision of programme.	ovision by ₹2,73.04 for Bridging G) sion of ₹7,00.00 la	lakh have not bee	en communicated
(79) launce 2711- ADN	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawalhing of ISBIC Flood Conti	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provis programme. rol and Drainage	ovision by ₹2,73.04 for Bridging sion of ₹7,00.00 la	lakh have not bee	en communicated
(79) launce 2711- ADM ESTA	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawal hing of ISBIC Contraction Contrac	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of prosentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provise programme. rol and Drainage IVE EXPENDIT	for Bridging for Bridging sion of ₹7,00.00 la URE NS AND	lakh have not bee	en communicated
(79) launce 2711- ADN ESTA MAII	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawalhing of ISBIC Flood Continuistration of ISBIC MINISTRATION CENTENANCE	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provis programme. rol and Drainage	for Bridging for Bridging sion of ₹7,00.00 la URE NS AND	lakh have not bee	en communicated
(79) launc 2711- ADN ESTA MAII 03- D	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawal hing of ISBIC Contraction Contrac	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provising programme. rol and Drainage IVE EXPENDIT NT,OPERATION EXPENDITURE	for Bridging for Bridging sion of ₹7,00.00 la URE NS AND	lakh have not bee	en communicated
(79) launc 2711- ADN ESTA MAII 03- D	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawal hing of ISBIC Contraction Contrac	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of prosentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provise programme. rol and Drainage IVE EXPENDIT	for Bridging for Bridging sion of ₹7,00.00 la URE NS AND	lakh have not bee	en communicated
(79) launc 2711- ADN ESTA MAII 03- D	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawalhing of ISBIC Flood Contimistration MINISTRATION STENANCE Orainage Direction and	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provising programme. rol and Drainage IVE EXPENDIT NT,OPERATION EXPENDITURE	ovision by ₹2,73.04 for Bridging Sion of ₹7,00.00 la URE NS AND E	lakh have not bee	en communicated
(79) launc 2711- ADN ESTA MAII 03- D 001 -	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawalhing of ISBIC Flood Contimistration MINISTRATION STENANCE Orainage Direction and	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00) (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provise programme. rol and Drainage IVE EXPENDIT NT, OPERATION EXPENDITURE	ovision by ₹2,73.04 for Bridging Sion of ₹7,00.00 la URE NS AND E	lakh have not bee	en communicated
(79) launc 2711- ADN ESTA MAII 03- D 001 -	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawal hing of ISBIC Flood Contraction INISTRATION ABLISHMEN NTENANCE Trainage Direction and 0125 - Chief	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provise programme. rol and Drainage IVE EXPENDIT NT, OPERATION EXPENDITURE Administration of Engineer, Office	ovision by ₹2,73.04 for Bridging in sion of ₹7,00.00 la EURE NS AND E The Establishment	lakh have not bee	en communicated be due to non-
(79) launc 2711- ADN ESTA MAII 03- D 001 -	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawal hing of ISBIC Flood Contraction and O125 - Chic O. R.	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00) (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provise programme. rol and Drainage IVE EXPENDIT NT, OPERATION EXPENDITURE Administration of Engineer, Office 2,10.92	for Bridging for Bridging in sion of ₹7,00.00 la URE NS AND E te Establishment 1,66.58	lakh have not bee	en communicated be due to non-
(79) launce 2711- ADN ESTA MAII 03- D 001 - (80)	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawal hing of ISBIC Flood Contraction and O125 - Chic O. R.	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00 (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provising programme. rol and Drainage IVE EXPENDIT NT, OPERATION EXPENDITURE Administration of Engineer, Offic 2,10.92 (-) 44.34	for Bridging for Bridging in sion of ₹7,00.00 la URE NS AND E te Establishment 1,66.58	lakh have not bee	en communicated be due to non-
(79) launce 2711- ADN ESTA MAII 03- D 001 - (80)	R. Reasons for 2018). 3228 - Ince Irrig O. R. Withdrawal hing of ISBIC Flood Contraction and 0125 - Chic O. R. 0457 - Exe	(-) 2,73.04 r reduction of procentivising Scheme gation Gap (ISBIC 7,00.00) (-) 7,00.00 l of entire provise programme. rol and Drainage IVE EXPENDIT NT, OPERATION EXPENDITURE I Administration ef Engineer, Offic 2,10.92 (-) 44.34 cutive Establishm	for Bridging for Bridging in sion of ₹7,00.00 la URE NS AND E te Establishment 1,66.58	lakh have not bee	en communicated be due to non-

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(82)	1407 - Supe	erintending Engin	eers- Establishme	ent	
	O.	2,22.34	1,95.85	1,96.59	(+) 0.74
	D	() 26.40			

Anticipated saving of ₹3,13.68 lakh from Sl. Nos.(80) to (82) above was mainly attributed to vacant posts, late receipt of bills and saving after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rule, 2017.

800 - Other Expenditure

(83) 0851 - Maintenance and Repair

O. 14,05.74 12,55.54 12,55.52 (-) 0.02 R. (-) 1,50.20

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹1,50.20 lakh, ₹55.50 lakh was withdrawn due to delay in execution of work.

Reasons for balance saving of ₹94.70 lakh have not been furnished (June 2018).

2801- Power

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Hydel Generation

102 - Balimela Dam (Joint) Project

(84) 0457 - Executive Establishment

(85) 0851 - Maintenance and Repair

Reasons for reduction in provision by ₹1,64.14 lakh at Sl. Nos.(84) and (85) above and final excess of ₹22.03 lakh at Sl. No.(85) have not been intimated (June 2018).

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(86) 1556 - Water Resources Department

O.	32,25.04	24,94.23	14,95.72	(-) 9,98.51
R.	(-) 7,30.81			

\sim				20		4 1
Gran	t	Λ	_	71	OH	hta
VII ali	L	w	_	4U	w	uu.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
•		/ 3 * . 1.11.\	

(₹ in lakh)

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

091 - Attached Offices

(87) 2725 - Medium Irrigation Project under State Plan

O. 86.74

42.75 42.35

(-) 0.40

R. (-) 43.99

Reasons for curtailment of provision by ₹7,74.80 lakh at Sl. Nos.(86) and (87) above as well as final saving of ₹9,98.51 lakh at Sl. No.(86) have not been communicated (June 2018).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/ 3 ! 1-1-1-1	

(₹ in lakh)

2700- Major Irrigation

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

08- Rengali Dam Project- Commercial

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

(88) 0851 - Maintenance and Repair

O. (-) 1,22.99

(-) 2,91.41

5,34.56

(+) 8,25.97

R. (-) 1,68.42

Reduction in provision by ₹1,68.42 lakh was made due to non-finalisation of pay anomalies of some regular and work-charged staff, vacant posts and revised work programme.

Reasons for final excess of ₹8,25.97 lakh have not been received (June 2018).

11- Upper Indravati Irrigation Project-Commercial

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

(89) 0839 - Maintenance and Repair of Right Canal System

O. 5,05.20

6,40.92

6,31.92

(-)9.00

R. 1,35.72

Enhancement of provision of ₹1,35.72 lakh was made to meet 40 per cent arrear pay as per ORSP Rule, 2017 and pay of brought over wages establishment.

Reasons for final saving of ₹9.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

(90) 0840 - Maintenance and Repair of Left Canal System

O. 9,32.73

10,43.19 10,54.24

(+) 11.05

R. 1,10.46

α	4 TAT	20		4 1
Gran		_ 71	('On	nta .
VII ali		4V		uu.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
Additional provision of	₹1,10.46 lakh was i	required to meet 40 p	er cent arrear pay
as per ORSP Rules, 2017 and	ongoing works und	der construction of da	am protection and
improvement.			-
Reasons for excess expe	enditure of ₹11.05 la	kh have not been intin	nated (June 2018).
2701- Medium Irrigation			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEN	NDITURE		
ESTABLISHMENT,OPERA	TIONS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDI			
04- Baladia Irrigation Project-	.Commercial		

(91) 0851 - Maintenance and Repair

> 96.31 O. 1,52.85 (-)0.961,53.81 R. 57.50

20- Kalo Irrigation Project-Commercial

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

(92)0851 - Maintenance and Repair

38- Sunei Irrigation Project-Commercial

101 - Maintenance and Repairs

0851 - Maintenance and Repair (93)

O.	2,47.31	3,88.62	3,88.55	(-) 0.07
R.	1,41.31			

Augmentation of provision to the tune of ₹3,21.75 lakh from Sl. Nos.(91) to (93) above was attributed to meet the arrear EPF dues with interest thereon.

2702- Minor Irrigation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

03- Maintenance

102 - Lift Irrigation Schemes

3284 - Infrastructure Development Fund

Scheme for the KBK Districts

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(95)3284 - Infrastructure Development Fund

Scheme for the KBK Districts

R. 5,99.93

\sim	4 TAT	20	α	4 1
Gran		_ '711	('on	ta
VII all		- 40	CUII	·u.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
·		/ = ! 1-1-1.\	

(₹ in lakh)

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(96) 3284 - Infrastructure Development Fund

Scheme for the KBK Districts

S. 0.01

9,00.00

9,00.00

R. 8,99.99

Enhancement of provision of ₹34,99.72 lakh from Sl. Nos.(94) to (96) above was made basing on the Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

2705- Command Area Development

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

800 - Other Expenditure

(97) 2003 - Maintenance of completed CAD Projects

O. 10,03.78

11,46.53

11,46.53

R. 1,42.75

Additional provision of ₹1,42.75 lakh was required for stabilization of old field channels.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(98) 1806 - Grants-in-Aid to Command Area Development

Authority (Ayacut Development) for Project Administration for Jeypore

O. 1,03.50

S. 25.00 R. 24.28 1,52.78

1.52.78

Augmentation of provision of ₹24.28 lakh was stated to be due to meet the consolidated pay of contractual staff as per ORSP Rule, 2017.

(v) No expenditure has been made in Revenue Section (Voted) under the minor head "Suspense".

The minor head "799-Suspense" is not a final head of account. It is meant to accommodate certain interim transactions where further payments or adjustments of value are necessary before the transactions can be considered complete and finally accounted for. Such transactions embrace both debits and credits and is for gross debits. The transactions under "Suspense" are accounted for under four sub-heads, viz.(a) purchases, (b) Stock, (c) Miscellaneous Works Advances and (d) Workshop Suspense. The nature and accounting of the transactions under each of these four sub-heads are explained below:-

(a) Purchases:-

When materials are received from the supplier, other divisions or departments for specific work or for stock without being paid for or adjusted during the month, their value is credited to "purchases" by per contra debit to "Works" or "Stock" as the case may be. When the payment is made or value is adjusted by transfer the head "Purchase" is debited. The head "Purchases" thus shows a credit (minus) balance representing the value of stores received but not paid for or adjusted.

In Odisha, when materials are received, credit is being afforded to 129- Materials Purchase Settlement Suspense Account under 8658- Suspense Account. This head is cleared by contra entry (minus credit) on making payment to the supplier/divisions supplying the stores.

(b) Stock:-

This is debited with the value of materials received for stock purposes. It is credited with the value of materials issued to works or transferred to another division or sold. A debit balance represents the value of materials in stock.

(c) Miscellaneous Works Advance:-

The debit represents (i) value of stores sold on credit, (ii) expenditure incurred in works in excess of deposits received, (iii) loss of cash or stores and (iv) sums recoverable from Government Servants, etc. The debit balance under the head thus represents recoverable amounts.

(d) Workshop Suspense:-

The charges for jobs or other operations in departmental workshops are initially debited to this head pending their recovery or adjustment.

Summary of Transactions:-

A summary of transactions accounted for under the minor head "799- Suspense" together with the opening and closing balances for 2017-18 is given in Appendix-II.

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹48.49 lakh, the department surrendered ₹33.12 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹48.49 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹2,00.00 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2700- Major Irrigation
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

α	4 TAT	20		4 1
Gran		_ 71	('On	nta .
VII ali		4V		uu.

Head	Total	Total Actual	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
•		/ 3 * . 1.11.\	

(₹ in lakh)

80- General

800 - Other Expenditure

(99) 1012 - Other Expenses

O. 2,30.00 S. 2,00.00 R. (-) 33.10 3,96.90 3,81.54 (-) 15.36

Surrender of provision by ₹33.10 lakh was made due to non-receipt of proposal from field units for sanction of decretal and legal dues.

Reasons for final saving of ₹15.36 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of savings of ₹6,77,69.23 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the eventual saving of ₹6,77,13.86 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹6,77,13.86 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹4,85,28.29 lakh obtained in November 2017 was unjustified and unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred under the following heads:-

			
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)

(₹ in lakh)

4700- Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

11- Upper Indravati Irrigation Project-Commercial

001 - Direction and Administration

(100) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure Development Fund (RIDF)

O. 11,78.95 10,02.80 10,32.64 (+) 29.84 R. (-) 1,76.15

16- Lower Suktel Irrigation Project-Commercial

001 - Direction and Administration

(101) 2951 - Water Sector Infrastructure Development

Programme (WSIDP)

O. 10,97.09 9,19.23 9,19.14 (-) 0.09 R. (-) 1,77.86

19- Rengali Irrigation Project-Commercial

001 - Direction and Administration

\sim	4 T T	20	\sim	4 1
Gran	nt No	_ '71	.01	ntd
VII ai		4V		mu.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
(102) 2177 - JBIC Assisted Re	ngali Irrigation		
Project(EAP)-Pha	ase-II		
O. 21,20.85	16,92.74	16,92.64	(-) 0.10
R. (-) 4,28.11			
Reduction of provision b	v ₹7,82.12 lakh from	Sl. Nos.(100) to ((102) above was

Reduction of provision by ₹7,82.12 lakh from SI. Nos.(100) to (102) above was stated mainly due to vacancy of posts and savings under different units after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rule, 2017.

Reasons for final excess of ₹29.84 lakh at Sl. No.(100) have not been communicated (June 2018).

(103) 2954 - CAD&WM work in AIBP Projects

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(104) 2954 - CAD&WM work in AIBP Projects

Withdrawal of entire provision of ₹4,89.93 lakh at Sl. Nos.(103) and (104) above was attributed to non-drawal of salary and delay in finalisation of underground pipeline network and CAD works.

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(105) 2177 - JBIC Assisted Rengali Irrigation

Project(EAP)-Phase-II
O. 50,70.59 36,71.56 36,71.51 (-) 0.05
R. (-) 13,99.03

800 - Other Expenditure

(106) 2177 - JBIC Assisted Rengali Irrigation

Project(EAP)-Phase-II

Anticipated saving of ₹47,85.56 lakh at Sl. Nos.(105) and (106) above was mainly due to vacancy of posts, saving after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rule, 2017and land acquisition problem.

(107) 2954 - CAD&WM work in AIBP Projects

Curtailment of provision by ₹4,69.40 lakh was made due to non-execution of water course work and non-finalisation of work to be executed by underground pipeline network.

A	TA T	20	α	4 1
Grant	NO	- 70	On	ta
VII ant	1111	- 40	V VIII	Lu.

	Hea	nd	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
PROG	LR A MME	EXPENDITURE	₹.	(\ III Iakii)	
		SPONSORED SCI		State Sector	
		Barrage-Commerc		State Sector	
	-	nponent Plan for S			
(108)	-	accelerated Irrigation		mme (AIBP)	
(/	O.	5,22.25	4,53.35	4,53.35	
	R.	(-) 68.90	,	,	
(109)	3167 - A	AIBP Under NABA	ARD Funding		
` ,	O.	49,50.00	33,43.69	33,43.69	
	R.	(-) 16,06.31			
796 - T	ribal Area	Sub-Plan			
(110)	2160 - A	Accelerated Irrigation	on Benefit Progra	mme (AIBP)	
	O.	6,90.00	5,98.41	5,98.41	
	R.	(-) 91.59			
(111)	2954 - C	CAD&WM work in	AIBP Projects		
	O.	1,15.00			
	R.	(-) 1,15.00			
800 - C	ther Expe	nditure			
(112)	2160 - A	Accelerated Irrigation	•	mme (AIBP)	
	O.	10,16.60	3,70.31	3,70.30	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 6,46.29			
(113)	2954 - C	CAD&WM work in	AIBP Projects		
	O.	3,00.00		••	
	R.	(-) 3,00.00			
(114)	3167 - A	AIBP Under NABA	ARD Funding		
	O.		35,96.49	35,96.49	
	70	1,68,00.00			
	R.	(-) 1,32,03.51	1 60 21 60 1 1 1	01 N (100)	(114) 1
		_		rom Sl. Nos.(108) to	

Reduction in provision by ₹1,60,31.60 lakh from SI. Nos.(108) to (114) above was attributed mainly to non-acquisition of land, non-receipt of land acquisition compensation in time, non-finalisation of drawing and design by CWC and vacancy of posts.

11- Upper Indravati Irrigation Project-Commercial

001 - Direction and Administration

(115) 2954 - CAD&WM work in AIBP Projects

Anticipated saving of ₹1,70.59 lakh was mainly due to fixation of pay as per ORSP Rule, 2017.

Reasons for final saving of ₹6.02 lakh have not been furnished (June 2018).

Grant No 20 Contd.				
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
800 - Other Expenditure		(₹ in lakh)		
(116) 2954 - CAD&WM work	in AIRP Projects			
O. 16,27.23	13,90.23	13,90.23		
R. (-) 2,37.00	13,70.23	15,50.25		
Withdrawal of provision by	ov ₹2.37.00 lakh was	stated mainly due	e to non-execution	
of field drain as per topography, slow progress of work.	•			
14- Kanpur Irrigation Project-Co	ommercial			
001 - Direction and Administratio				
(117) 2160 - Accelerated Irriga		nme (AIBP)		
O. 15,72.34	9,87.34	9,87.28	(-) 0.06	
R. (-) 5,85.00				
Surrender of provision by	₹5,85.00 lakh was m	ade mainly due to v	vacant posts.	
789 - Special Component Plan for	Scheduled Castes			
(118) 2160 - Accelerated Irriga	ation Benefit Progran	nme (AIBP)		
O. 12,75.00	10,66.34	10,66.33	(-) 0.01	
R. (-) 2,08.66				
Anticipated saving of ₹2,0			equisition of land,	
delay in rehabilitation and resettle		meeting.		
(119) 2954 - CAD&WM work	in AIBP Projects			
O. 84.98	••	••	••	
R. (-) 84.98	= 0.4.00 1-1-1	- 1 - 1 4	- 1-d FVMC	
Withdrawal of provision b	y 84.98 iakn was m	ade due to non-con	ipletion of KMC.	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan (120) 2160 - Accelerated Irriga	otion Ronafit Program	oma (AIRD)		
O. 36,26.52	15,04.85	15,03.51	(-) 1.34	
R. (-) 21,21.67	15,04.65	15,05.51	(-) 1.34	
Curtailment of provision	hv ₹21.21.67 lakh	was attributed to	land acquisition	
problem and non-sanction of reha	bilitation and resettle		land acquisition	
(121) 2954 - CAD&WM work	·			
O. 1,14.98	0.06	0.05	(-) 0.01	
R. (-) 1,14.92				
Specific reasons for surre	ender of provision to	the tune of ₹1,14	.92 lakh have not	
been received (June 2018).				
(122) 3167 - AIBP Under NAI	•	20 0=	,	
O. 99,14.98	58,87.70	58,87.69	(-) 0.01	
R. (-) 40,27.28				

Grant No 20 Contd.							
	Hea	nd	Total	Actual	Excess (+)		
	1100		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
	·			(₹ in lakh)	8 ()		
800 - Ot	ther Expe	nditure		,			
(123)	_	Accelerated Irrigation	on Benefit Progran	nme (AIBP)			
, ,	O.	13,69.00	4,18.79	4,18.78	(-) 0.01		
	R.	(-) 9,50.21	,	,	, ,		
]	Reduction	in provision by ₹	49,77.49 lakh at	Sl. Nos.(122) and	(123) above was		
				of spill-way and n	` '		
tender.		•	•	•			
(124)	2954 - C	CAD&WM work in	AIBP Projects				
	Ο.	2,99.98	1,45.09	1,45.09			
	R.	(-) 1,54.89					
]	Reasons f	or anticipated savir	ng of ₹1,54.89 lak	h have not been con	nmunicated (June		
2018).							
(125)	3167 - A	AIBP Under NABA	RD Funding				
	O.	83,24.98	56,05.97	56,05.96	(-) 0.01		
	R.	(-) 27,19.01					
		-		9.01 lakh was due to	o non-sanction of		
	•	nd non-completion					
		Irrigation Project-	Commercial				
001 - Di		nd Administration					
(126)	2160 - A	accelerated Irrigation	on Benefit Progran	nme (AIBP)			
	O.	24,23.73	16,04.36	16,03.16	(-) 1.20		
	R.	(-) 8,19.37					
1	Anticipate	ed saving of ₹8,19.3	37 lakh was mainl	y due to deployment	t of 3 divisions in		
other pr	ojects.						
789 - Sp	ecial Cor	nponent Plan for So	cheduled Castes				
(127)	2160 - A	Accelerated Irrigation	on Benefit Progran	nme (AIBP)			
	O.	12,98.71	9,56.19	9,56.18	(-) 0.01		
	R.	(-) 3,42.52					
(128)	2954 - C	CAD&WM work in	AIBP Projects				
. ,	O.	7,64.99		••			
	R.	(-) 7,64.99					
(100)	2167		DDE 1				

Reduction in provision by $\ref{2}6,83.23$ lakh from S1. Nos.(127) to (129) above was attributed to delay in finalisation of tender.

13,14.28

13,14.27

(-) 0.01

3167 - AIBP Under NABARD Funding

28,90.00

(-) 15,75.72

(129)

O.

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
796 - T	ribal Area	Sub-Plan			
(130)	2160 - A	ccelerated Irrigation	_	nme (AIBP)	
	O.	17,44.75	13,85.29	13,85.31	(+) 0.02
	R.	(-) 3,59.46			
(131)		AD&WM work in	AIBP Projects		
	O.	10,34.99	••	••	••
	R.	(-) 10,34.99			
		or anticipated savi nished (June 2018)	•	akh at Sl. Nos.(130)	and (131) above
(132)	3167 - A	IBP Under NABA	RD Funding		
	O.	39,10.00	10,90.39	10,90.38	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 28,19.61			
	ther Expending				
(133)		ccelerated Irrigation	=		
	O.	24,41.02	21,17.16	21,17.16	
	R.	(-) 3,23.86			
(134)		AD&WM work in	AIBP Projects		
	Ο.	26,99.99		••	••
	R.	(-) 26,99.99			
(135)		IBP Under NABA	•		
	Ο.	1,02,00.00	6,34.82	6,34.82	
	R.	(-) 95,65.18			
				kh from Sl. Nos.(132 nder and slow progre	
		_		have not been com	municated (June 201
		a Irrigation Projec	ct-Commercial		
001 - D		nd Administration			
(136)	2160 - A	ccelerated Irrigation	•	nme (AIBP)	
	O.	26,05.30	18,74.67	18,62.29	(-) 12.38
	R.	(-) 7,30.63			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹8,04.71 lakh at S1. Nos.(136) and (137) above was mainly due to vacancy of posts and saving after fixation of pay as per ORSP Rule, 2017.

1,79.42

1,79.39

(-) 0.03

2954 - CAD&WM work in AIBP Projects

2,53.50

(-)74.08

(137)

O.

Reasons for final saving of $\ref{12.38}$ lakh at Sl. No.(136) have not been intimated (June 2018).

	Head	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
	•	nponent Plan for So				
(138)	2954 - C	AD&WM work in	·			
	O.	4,25.00	1,57.75	1,57.73	(-) 0.02	
	R.	(-) 2,67.25				
796 - T	ribal Area	Sub-Plan				
(139)	2954 - C	AD&WM work in	AIBP Projects			
	O.	5,75.00	3,56.82	3,56.81	(-) 0.01	
	R.	(-) 2,18.18				
800 - C	Other Exper	nditure				
(140)	2954 - C	AD&WM work in	AIBP Projects			
	O.	12,82.00	5,00.81	5,00.80	(-) 0.01	
	R.	(-) 7,81.19				
		in execution of w		m Sl. Nos.(138) to ucting of election de		
			[i 4i			
	_	itlay on Medium l	_			
		EXPENDITURE	1	C4-4- C4		
		R SCHEMES	7	State Sector		
	_	rrigation Project-C ad Administration	.ommerciai(AIBP)		
			maataana Daaralamaa	a		
(141)		Vater Sector Infrast Programme (WSID)	-	ent		
	O.	4,83.97	4,05.88	4,05.69	(-) 0.19	
		(-) 78.09	1,03.00	1,02.07	() 0.12	
47. De		n Project-Commer	rcial			
	_	d Administration	Ciui			
(142)		Vater Sector Infrast	ructure Develonm	ent		
(172)		Programme (WSID)	-	CIII		
	О.	7,49.36	3,65.25	3,65.25		
	R.	(-) 3,84.11				
51- Manjore Irrigation Project-Commercial						
	•	d Administration				
(143)		ater Sector Infrast	ructure Developm	ent		
· -/		Programme (WSID)	-			
	O.	2,09.37	1,78.52	1,78.47	(-) 0.05	
	-	() 20 07				

59- Titilagarh Irrigation Project-Commercial

(-) 30.85

R.

C	. NT	20	0	4.1
Grant) ZU	Con	ıta.

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
001 - Direc	tion and A	Administration			
(144) 29	951 - Wate	er Sector Infrastr	ructure Developn	nent	
	Prog	gramme (WSIDI	P)		
	O.	1,29.04	80.29	80.27	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 48.75			
61- Hydroli	ic Resear	ch- Commercial	(AIBP)		
001 - Direc	tion and A	Administration			
(145) 27	25 - Med	ium Irrigation Pr	roject under State	e Plan	
	O.	1,06.92	86.40	86.37	(-) 0.03
	R.	(-) 20.52			
800 - Other	Expendit	ure			
(146) 27	25 - Med	ium Irrigation Pr	roject under State	e Plan	
	O.	1,12.40	90.39	88.53	(-) 1.86
	R.	(-) 22.01			
Cur	tailmant a	of provision by	₹5 04 22 lolch fr	om Cl. Nos (141) to	(146) above wee

Curtailment of provision by ₹5,84.33 lakh from Sl. Nos.(141) to (146) above was made mainly due to non-fixation of pay, deployment of staff in other divisions and occurrence of saving after revision of pay as per ORSP Rule, 2017.

65- Asian Development Bank (EAP)

001 - Direction and Administration

(147) 2034 - Odisha Integrated Irrigated Agricultural and Water Management Project (EAP)

800 - Other Expenditure

(148) 2034 - Odisha Integrated Irrigated Agricultural and Water Management Project (EAP)

Specific reasons for anticipated saving of ₹43,35.12 lakh at S1. Nos.(147) and (148) above have not been communicated (June 2018).

66- Ong Dam Project (Commercial)

800 - Other expenditure

(149) 2951 - Water Sector Infrastructure Development

Withdrawal of provision by ₹31.54 lakh was made due to delay in fixation of pay and non-finalisation of land for afforestation.

	Hea	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
67- Dai	m Rehabil	itation and Impro	vement Projects F	unded by World Ba	nk (EAP)
001 - D	irection ar	nd Administration			
(150)	2410 - D	am Rehabilitation	and Improvement	Projects(EAP)	
	O.	3,78.26	2,23.36	2,23.39	(+) 0.03
	R.	(-) 1,54.90			
		in provision by ₹ fixation of pay as p		stated to be due to 117.	vacancy in posts
789 - S	pecial Con	nponent Plan for S	cheduled Castes		
(151)	2410 - D	am Rehabilitation	and Improvement	Projects(EAP)	
	O.	14,02.50	6,87.25	6,87.23	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 7,15.25			
796 - T	ribal Area	Sub-Plan			
(152)	2410 - D	am Rehabilitation	and Improvement	Projects(EAP)	
	O.	19,55.00	9,92.49	9,91.53	(-) 0.96
	R.	(-) 9,62.51			
800 - O	ther expen	diture			
(153)	2410 - D	am Rehabilitation	and Improvement	Projects(EAP)	
	O.	48,12.43	22,22.86	22,23.73	(+) 0.87
	R.	(-) 25,89.57			
80- Ger	neral	ļ			
789 - S	pecial Con	nponent Plan for S	cheduled Castes		
(154)	2826 - C	anal Lining and Sy	ystem Rehabilitatio	on Programme	
	O.	62,70.00	54,87.44	54,87.41	(-) 0.03
	R.	(-) 7,82.56			`,
796 - T	ribal Area	Sub-Plan			
(155)		Vater Sector Infrast	ructure Developm	ent	
,		Programme (WSID	-		
	O.	3,80.00	1,79.92	1,79.92	
	R.	(-) 2,00.08			
(156)	2952 - Ir	rigation Road Imp	rovement Program	nme	
	O.	10,35.00	6,00.81	6,00.80	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 4,34.19			

Reduction in provision by ₹57,60.91 lakh from Sl. Nos.(151) to (157) above was mainly made due to delay in tender process and slow progress of work.

13,44.25

3251 - Mukshyamantri Adibandha Tiari Yojana (MATY)

14,21.00

(-) 76.75

(157)

O.

R.

Reasons for final saving of ₹68.65 lakh at Sl. No.(157) have not been received (June 2018).

12,75.60

(-)68.65

	Hea	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
800 - C	ther Expen	nditure			
(158)	0871 - N	Ianagement Inform	mation System and	Computerisation	
	O.	2,01.64	1,06.32	1,06.27	(-) 0.05
	R.	(-) 95.32			
	Anticipate	ed saving of ₹95.3	2 lakh was mainly	due to saving after	fixation of pay as
per OR	SP Rules,	2017.			
(159)	2621 - P	eriphery Develop	ment of Reservoirs		
	O.	4,00.00	2,76.63	2,76.61	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 1,23.37			
(160)	2951 - V	Vater Sector Infras	structure Developme	ent	
	I	Programme (WSII	•		
	O.	9,25.00	4,43.08	4,43.08	
	R.	(-) 4,81.92			
(161)	2952 - In	rigation Road Imp	provement Program	me	
	O.	27,00.00	14,31.10	14,31.08	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 12,68.90			
(162)	2953 - In	rigation Building	Development Progr	ramme	
	O.	4,00.00	3,49.81	3,49.78	(-) 0.03
	R	(-) 50 19			

Curtailment of provision by ₹19,24.38 lakh from Sl. Nos.(159) to (162) above was mainly attributed to delay in tender process and slow progress of work.

95- Hydrology Project(EAP)- Commercial

001 - Direction and Administration

(163) 2725 - Medium Irrigation Project under State Plan

Withdrawal of provision by ₹72.75 lakh was mainly made due to non-fixation of pay and vacancy of posts.

Reasons for final excess of ₹2.04 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

800 - Other Expenditure

(164) 2725 - Medium Irrigation Project under State Plan

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹2,23.18 lakh, ₹58.25 lakh was diverted due to non-fixation of pay, vacant posts, revision of pay, transfer of Government vehicle and non-installation of DG set.

Reasons for balance amount of ₹1,64.93 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

Grant	No	- 20	Contd.
Gram	TAO.	- 40	Conta.

	Hea	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
		EXPENDITURE		a a ·	
		PONSORED SCH		State Sector	
	_	n <i>Project-Commerc</i> nponent Plan for Sc			
(165)	-	AD&WM work in			
(103)	0.	1,69.98	Tilbi Tiojeets		
	R.	(-) 1,69.98	••		••
		` '	lakh was surrende	ered attributing to de	lay in finalisation
of tend					
796 - T	ribal Area	Sub-Plan			
(166)	2954 - C	AD&WM work in	AIBP Projects		
, ,	O.	2,30.00	79.89	79.89	
	R.	(-) 1,50.11			
	Curtailme	nt of provision by ₹	51,50.11 lakh was	s made due to slow p	rogress of work.
54- Ru	kura Irrigo	ation Project-Com	mercial	_	_
789 - S	pecial Con	nponent Plan for So	cheduled Castes		
(167)	2160 - A	accelerated Irrigation	n Benefit Progra	mme (AIBP)	
	O.	2,55.00	2,26.21	2,26.19	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 28.79			
(168)	2954 - C	AD&WM work in	AIBP Projects		
	O.	33.00	3.00	3.00	••
	R.	(-) 30.00			
(169)	3167 - A	IBP under NABAI	RD Funding		
	O.	2,03.00	1,65.33	1,65.32	(-) 0.01
		(-) 37.67			
	ribal Area				
(170)		AD&WM work in	•		
	O.	46.03	4.00	4.00	
	R.	(-) 42.03			
(171)		IBP under NABAI	•		
	Ο.	2,76.03	2,25.21	1,19.87	(-) 1,05.34
	R.	(-) 50.82			
	ther Exper			(
(172)		ccelerated Irrigatio			/\ 0.0 4
	0.	9,00.00	6,59.54	6,59.50	(-) 0.04
(170)	R.	(-) 2,40.46	AIDDD		
(173)		AD&WM work in	•	10.50	
	O.	1,18.00	10.50	10.50	••
	R.	(-) 1,07.50			

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
(174) 3167 - AIBP under NAB.	=		
O. 7,18.00	2,37.43	2,37.43	
R. (-) 4,80.57	- 10.1 - 0.11.1	21.3 7 (1.5 2)	
Surrender of provision by mainly attributed to vacant posts execution of work and land acquis	s, revision of pay		
Reasons for final saving of (June 2018).	of ₹1,05.34 lakh at \$	Sl. No.(171) have n	not been received
58- Telengiri Irrigation Project-C	'ammarcial		
001 - Direction and Administration			
(175) 2160 - Accelerated Irriga		nme (AIRP)	
O. 10,38.14	8,26.64	8,26.63	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 2,11.50	0,20.01	0,20.03	() 0.01
789 - Special Component Plan for	Scheduled Castes		
(176) 2954 - CAD&WM work			
O. 1,70.00	8.91	8.91	••
R. (-) 1,61.09			
Specific reasons for anticipal description of the second s		2.59 lakh at Sl. No	s.(175) and (176)
above have not been furnished (Ju	ne 2018).		
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan	in AIDD Due in sec		
(177) 2954 - CAD&WM work O. 2.30.00	ū	8.33	
O. 2,30.00 R. (-) 2,21.67	8.33	8.33	••
800 - Other Expenditure			
(178) 2954 - CAD&WM work	in AIRP Projects		
O. 6,00.00	III AIDI Tiojects		
R. (-) 6,00.00	••		
4702- Capital Outlay on Minor I	rrigation		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	_		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
800 - Other Expenditure			
(179) 2253 - Survey and Invest	igation of Minor Irri	gation Projects	
O. 1,00.00	84.02	84.01	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 15.98			• •
(180) 2487 - Capacity building	for RIDF/Other Proj	jects	
O. 1,00.00			
R. (-) 1,00.00			
'			

	H	ead	Total		Actual			cess (
			Grant		Expenditu		Sa	ving	(-)
					(₹ in la	-			
1			ovision by ₹9,37				`	,	` /
			nly to non-finalisa						
		n problem.	ork, non-payment	01 18	and acquis	mon (zomper	isatio	ii aiiu
	•	1	D IZ						
		IE EXPENDITUI	KE	D	istrict Coo	4			
		OR SCHEMES	_	D	istrict Sect	tor			
		and Administration							
(181)		Parvati Giri Mega		`	4.0	c 20			
	0.	,	4,96.20)	4,9	6.20			••
	R.	· / /		C	31 15 70	1 1 1	1		1
commu	-	reasons for al (June 2018).	nticipated saving	OI	X1,15.70	iakn	nave	not	been
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	. Cabadulad Castas						
	-	-	Scheduled Castes		(DIDE)				
(182)			re Development F			0.06			
	O.	2,00.00	69.90)	0	9.96			••
(102)	R.	· / /	Dunin ata zzu dan Stat	a Dla					
(183)		•	Projects under Stat			5 1 C		(.)	1650
	O.	30,00.00	3,98.60)	4,1	5.16		(+)	16.50
(104)	R.	(-) 26,01.34	Crystaus Dalaaliits	4:	D.,, .,,,,,,,	_			
(184)		•	System Rehabilita	uon	Programm	e			
	O.	10,00.00	12 10 00	`	12.0	4.01		() 5 00
	S.	5,00.00	12,10.90	,	12,0	4.91		(-	5.99
(105)	R.	\	amant Dua anamana	(DID))				
(185)			ement Programme			4.20			
		10,00.00	94.28	5	9	4.28			••
706 T	R.	(-) 9,05.72 ea Sub-Plan							
			una Davialammant E	und ((DIDE)				
(186)			re Development F	una ((KIDF)				
	O.	3,00.00	•	•		••			••
(107)	R.	(-) 3,00.00	Dunianta yundan Stat	a Dla					
(187)			Projects under Stat			0 66		() O O1
	O.	40,00.00	12,00.6	/	12,0	0.66		(-	0.01
(100)	R.	(-) 27,99.33	System Dahahilita	tion	Drogramm	0			
(188)		-	System Rehabilita	uon	r rogramm	C			
	O.	15,00.00	15 65 6	2	15 (5 62			
	S.	<i>'</i>	15,65.63)	15,6	5.05			••
	R.	(-) 4,34.37							

Head		ì	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(189)	2955 - Di	rainage Improvem	ent Programme (DIP)	
	O.	15,00.00	7,84.87	7,81.86	(-) 3.01
	R.	(-) 7,15.13			

Withdrawal of provision by ₹81,75.03 lakh from Sl. Nos.(182) to (189) above was made due to slow progress of work, non-acquisition of land and non-finalisation of tender process.

Reasons for final excess of ₹16.50 lakh at Sl. No.(183) as well as final saving of ₹9.00 lakh at Sl. Nos.(184) and (189) have not been communicated (June 2018).

800 - Other Expenditure

(190) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure Development Fund (RIDF)

O. 10,00.00 2,12.88 2,12.71 (-) 0.17 R. (-) 7,87.12

Specific reasons for withdrawal of provision by ₹7,87.12 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

(191) 2955 - Drainage Improvement Programme (DIP)

O. 33,00.00 6,17.50 6,17.50 ...
R. (-) 26,82.50

Curtailment of provision by ₹26,82.50 lakh was made due to non-acquisition of land and slow progress of work.

(192) 3252 - Parvati Giri Megalift Project

O. 8,13,70.00 3,30,46.02 3,30,30.02 (-) 16.00 R. (-) 4,83,23.98

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹4,83,23.98 lakh, ₹2,89,62.00 lakh was due to slow progress of work.

Specific reasons for balance saving of ₹1,93,61.98 lakh as well as final saving of ₹16.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(193) 3267 - Pradhan Mantri Krushi Sichai Yojana –

Har Khet Ko Pani(HKP)

O. 2,00.00 1,13.66 1,13.65 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 86.34

Surrender of provision by ₹86.34 lakh was made due to slow progress of work.

4711- Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

03- Drainage

Grant	No	- 20	Contd	
TELEVIE	- NO.	- 41	C OHIO	а

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
•		/ 3 * . 1.11.\	

(₹ in lakh)

001 - Direction and Administration

(194)2955 - Drainage Improvement Programme (DIP)

> 5.30.29 O.

4.46.93

4,46.79

(-) 0.14

R.

(-)83.36

Reasons for withdrawal of anticipated saving of ₹83.36 lakh have not been furnished (June 2018).

103 - Civil Works

2161 - Rural Infrastructure Development Fund (RIDF) (195)

> 3.50.00 O.

2.76.85

2,76.85

R.

(-)73.15

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(196)2161 - Rural Infrastructure Development Fund (RIDF)

> O. 2,00.00

1,73.16

R. (-) 26.84

Reduction in provision by ₹99.99 lakh at Sl. Nos.(195) and (196) above was attributed to non-finalisation of tender and slow progress of work.

1,73.16

The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-(iv)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4700- Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

11- Upper Indravati Irrigation Project-Commercial

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

3253 - Parvati Giri Megalift Project - RIDF (197)

> 34,00.00 O.

48,63.90

48,63.90

R.

14,63.90

Enhancement of provision by ₹14,63.90 lakh was made to meet the on-going work under Mega Lift Irrigation Project.

19- Rengali Irrigation Project-Commercial

001 - Direction and Administration

2951 - Water Sector Infrastructure Development (198)

Programme (WSIDP)

O. 23,81.85 26,70.59

26,70.53

(-) 0.06

2,88.74

Additional provision of ₹2,88.74 lakh was required to meet 40 per cent of arrear pay of the staff as per ORSP Rules, 2017.

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

A	4 TAT.	20	α	4.1
Gran	E NO.	<i>Z</i> U	Cor	na.

	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(199)	2951 - Water Sector In	frastructure Develop	ment	

Programme (WSIDP)

O. 45,00.00

S. 8,00.00

64,45.31

64,45.64

(+) 0.33

R. 11,45.31

Augmentation of provision to the tune of ₹11,45.31 lakh was attributed to meet the construction of building on urgent basis, on-going works of Rengali projects and survey work.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

11- Upper Indravati Irrigation Project-Commercial

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(200)2954 - CAD&WM work in AIBP Projects

> O. 7,37.25

8.70.31

7,97.70

39.70.53

8.71.25

(+) 0.94

R. 1,33.06

Augmentation of provision by ₹1,33.06 lakh was made to meet the on-going work under construction of OFD works.

800 - Other Expenditure

(201)2160 - Accelerated Irrigation Benefit Programme (AIBP)

> O. 20.00

7,97.70

7,77.70 R.

20- Subarnarekha Irrigation Project-Commercial

800 - Other Expenditure

(202)2160 - Accelerated Irrigation Benefit Programme (AIBP)

> O. 23.58.00

39.71.45

(+) 0.92

R. 16,12.53

4701- Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

45- Baghalati Irrigation Project-Commercial

800 - Other Expenditure

(203)2951 - Water Sector Infrastructure Development

Programme (WSIDP)

O. 2,53.44

3,54.43

3.54.36

(-) 0.07

R. 1.00.99

Enhancement of provision to the tune of ₹24,91.22 lakh from Sl. Nos.(201) to (203) above was required to meet the payment against pending bills, recoupment of Central Assistance received during 2016-17, repair and restoration of gate work and on-going works under the project.

A	4 TAT.	20	α	4.1
Gran	E NO.	<i>Z</i> U	Cor	na.

	Grant No 20 Conta.				
	Hea	ıd	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
16 CI	, ,, , ,	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	C . I/AIDD	(₹ in lakh)	
	_	•	-Commercial(AIBP)	
(204)	Other Expe		otmuotumo Doviolommo	ant	
(204)		Programme (WSI	structure Developm DP)	ent	
	Ο.	2,06.62	3,59.15	3,60.37	(+) 1.22
	R.	1,52.53	,	,	· ,
per OR	Additiona SP Rule, 2	l provision of ₹1,	52.53 lakh was requ	aired to meet the sal	ary component as
•		iect under AIBP-	Commercial		
_	ribal Area				
(205)			structure Developm	ent	
(=30)		Programme (WSI			
	O.	2,76.00	4,20.86	4,20.85	(-) 0.01
	R.	1,44.86			
800 - C	ther Expe	nditure			
(206)			structure Developm	ent	
		Programme (WSI	DP)		
	O.	7,68.46			
	S.	9,40.00	23,78.81	23,79.81	(+) 1.00
	R.	6,70.35			
	_	ie Projects- Comi			
	-	-	Scheduled Castes		
(207)		1	e Development Fun		
	O.	17,67.00	21,25.99	21,25.99	
	R.	3,58.99			
		Sub-Plan			
(208)			Project under State		
	Ο.	4,60.00	5,30.00	5,30.00	
	R.	70.00			
		E EXPENDITUR			
		SPONSORED SO		State Sector	
	O	n Project-Comme	, ,		
	-	-	Scheduled Castes		
(209)		AIBP Under NAB	ARD Funding		
	O.	22,09.97			
	S.	0.01	39,25.05	39,25.03	(-) 0.02
	R.	17,15.07			

\sim	4 TAT	20	α	4 1
Gran		_ '711	('on	ta
VII all		- 40	CUII	·u.

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
796 - T	Tribal Area S	ub-Plan			
(210)	3167 - AI	BP Under NABA	RD Funding		
	O.	29,90.00	46,86.00	46,85.99	(-) 0.01
	R.	16,96.00			
800 - 0	Other Expend	liture			
(211)	3167 - AI	BP Under NABA	RD Funding		
	O.	77,99.98	1,07,64.09	1,07,64.06	(-) 0.03
	R.	29,64.11			
	Enhanceme	nt of provision to	the tune of ₹76,19	9.38 lakh from Sl. N	os.(205) to (211)

Enhancement of provision to the tune of ₹76,19.38 lakh from Sl. Nos.(205) to (211) above was made mainly to meet survey and investigation work, deposit for diversion proposal and on-going works under the projects.

54- Rukura Irrigation Project-Commercial

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(212) 2160 - Accelerated Irrigation Benefit Programme (AIBP)

O. 3,50.27 3,19.40 4,24.67 (+) 1,05.27 R. (-) 30.87

Anticipated saving of ₹30.87 lakh was due to non-acquisition of land and non-finalisation of work programme.

Reasons for final excess of ₹1,05.27 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

4702- Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES District Sector

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(213) 3253 - Parvati Giri Megalift Project - RIDF

O. 60,00.00 1,89,70.89 1,89,70.89 . R. 1,29,70.89

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(214) 3253 - Parvati Giri Megalift Project - RIDF

O. 1,50,00.00 2,85,19.08 2,85,19.09 (+) 0.01 R. 1,35,19.08

800 - Other Expenditure

(215) 3253 - Parvati Giri Mega lift Project - RIDF

O. 90,00.00 S. 30,00.00 3,48,23.07 3,48,23.07 ... R. 2,28,23.07

Additional provision of ₹4,93,13.04 lakh from Sl. Nos.(213) to (215) above was required for on-going works of Mega Lift Irrigation Project under RIDF.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/チ ! lol-lo\	

(₹ in lakh)

4711- Capital Outlay on Flood Control Projects

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Anti-sea Erosion Projects

103 - Civil Works

(216) 1628 - Improvement and Production to Saline Embankments

O.	9,00.00			
S.	50.00	10,68.91	10,68.90	(-) 0.01
R.	1,18.91			

Augmentation of provision by ₹1,18.91 lakh was attributed to meet the on-going works under improvement and protection of Saline Embankments.

03- Drainage

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(217) 2955 - Drainage Improvement Programme (DIP)

O.	45,00.00			
S.	10,00.00	61,78.92	61,78.81	(-) 0.11
R.	6,78.92			

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(218) 2955 - Drainage Improvement Programme (DIP)

O.	45,00.00			
S.	10,00.00	60,98.85	60,98.85	
R.	5,98.85			

Enhancement of provision by ₹12,77.77 lakh at Sl. Nos.(217) and (218) above was made to clear up pending bills and on-going works under DIP.

(v) No expenditure has been made in Capital Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". A summary of transactions under each sub-division of the head "Suspense" is given in Appendix-II.

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Charged)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹9,58.27 lakh, the department surrendered ₹9,33.40 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹9,58.27 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,67.00 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved irrational and unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Savings occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
.		(₹ in lakh)	_

4700- Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

Grant	No	- 20	Contd.
Grant	TAO.	- 4U	Contu.

	Head	d	Total Grant E	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
CT A T	F SECTOI	R SCHEMES	Ste	(₹ in lakh) ite Sector	
		tion Project-Com		ite Sector	
	Other Exper	•	mercuu		
(219)			ali Irrigation Project		
(21))		EAP)-Phase-II	an inigation rioject		
	O.	1,10.00	26.00	25.99	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 84.00			
(220)		Vater Sector Infrast Programme(WSIDI 25.00	ructure Development P)		
	S.	67.00	44.00	20.38	(-) 23.62
	R.	(-) 48.00			() == ==
attribut			₹1,32.00 lakh at sl. s for sanction of decre		
	Reasons fo	or final saving of	₹23.62 lakh at Sl. N	To.(220) have no	t been intimated
(June 2	2018).				
4701-	Capital Ou	tlay on Medium	Irrigation		
PROC	GRAMME	EXPENDITURE			
		R SCHEMES		ite Sector	
_			on System- Commerci	ial	
	Other Exper				
(221)		learance of Liabili	ties		
	O.	4,99.98	22656	2.26.01	/ \ O 55
	S.	1,00.00	3,26.56	3,26.01	(-) 0.55
DD O	R.	(-) 2,73.42			
PKOC	FRAMME	EXPENDITURE			
	T. A T T T7 (1)	TOD CITACONIACO			
CENT		PONSORED SCI		ite Sector	
CENT 53- Rea	t Irrigation	Project-Commerc		nte Sector	
CENT 53- Re 800 - C	t <i>Irrigation</i> Other Expen	<i>Project-Commerc</i> aditure	cial(AIBP)		
CENT 53- Rea	t Irrigation Other Exper 2160 - A	Project-Commerce diture coelerated Irrigation	cial(AIBP) on Benefit Programme	e (AIBP)	()001
CENT 53- Re 800 - C	t Irrigation Other Exper 2160 - A O.	Project-Commerce aditure ccelerated Irrigation 2,00.00	cial(AIBP)		(-) 0.01
CENT 53- Re 800 - C (222)	t Irrigation Other Exper 2160 - A O. R.	Project-Commerce aditure accelerated Irrigation 2,00.00 (-) 1,94.50	cial(AIBP) on Benefit Programme 5.50	e (AIBP)	(-) 0.01
CENT 53- Rei 800 - C (222)	t Irrigation Other Expend 2160 - A O. R. Iengiri Irrig	Project-Commerce aditure ccelerated Irrigation 2,00.00 (-) 1,94.50 gation Project-Commerce	cial(AIBP) on Benefit Programme 5.50	e (AIBP)	(-) 0.01
CENT 53- Rei 800 - C (222)	t Irrigation Other Exper 2160 - A O. R. Iengiri Irrig Tribal Area	Project-Commerce aditure a coelerated Irrigation 2,00.00 (-) 1,94.50 (-) 2,00.00 (-) 1,94.50 (-) 2,00.00 (-) 1,94.50 (-) 2,00.00	cial(AIBP) on Benefit Programme 5.50	e (AIBP) 5.49	(-) 0.01

Reasons for withdrawal of provision by $\ref{6,51.66}$ lakh from Sl. Nos.(221) to (223) above have not been furnished (June 2018).

R.

(-) 1,83.74

C	TAT _	20	Concld.	
(+rant	INO.	- 20	Concia.	a

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

(₹ in lakh)

4702- Capital Outlay on Minor Irrigation PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

800 - Other Expenditure

(224) 0836 - Lump Provision for other Works

O. 2,00.00

55.26

55.26

R. (-) 1,44.74

Curtailment of provision by ₹1,44.74 lakh was attributed to less receipt of proposal for sanction of decretal dues.

Grant No. 21 - Expenditure relating to the Transport Department

Major Heads -

2041- Taxes on Vehicles

2070- Other Administrative Services

2235- Social Security and Welfare

3055- Road Transport

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

5055- Capital Outlay on Road Transport

5075- Capital Outlay on Other Transport Services

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,21,13,17	1,48,49,87	1,25,28,33	(-)23,21,54
Supplementary -	27,36,70			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	23,41,23
Charged -				
Original -	63,87	63,87	61,96	(-)1,91
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	1,91
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,80,00,01	2,80,40,01	2,69,50,07	(-)10,89,94
Supplementary -	40,00			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	10,89,93
Notes and Comme	ents -			
REVENUE(Voted	l)			

- (i) Surrender of ₹23,41.23 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the eventual saving of ₹23,21.54 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹23,21.54 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹27,36.70 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Savings occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
<u> </u>	·		<u>. </u>

(₹ in lakh)

2041- Taxes on Vehicles ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

	Head	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(1)	0368 - Enfo	rcement Establish	ment		
	O.	14,52.14			
	S.	1,13.42	8,14.89	8,29.20	(+) 14.31
	R.	(-) 7,50.67			
(2)		sport Commission sport Authority- E			
	O.	6,86.83			
	S.	9.50	5,18.03	5,18.03	
	R.	(-) 1,78.30			
	Withdrawa	al of provision by	₹9,28.97 lakh at S	1. Nos. (1) and (2) a	above was stated

Withdrawal of provision by ₹9,28.97 lakh at S1. Nos. (1) and (2) above was stated mainly due to non-receipt of claims and non-drawal of arrears.

Reasons for final excess of ₹14.31 lakh at Sl. No. (1) have not been furnished (June 2018).

101 - Collection Charges

(3) 0002 - 2nd M.A.C.T., Berhampur

O. 69.59 59.20 59.18 (-) 0.02 R. (-) 10.39

(4) 0003 - 2nd M.A.C.T., Sambalpur

O. 79.79 39.70 39.71 (+) 0.01 R. (-) 40.09

Curtailment of provision by ₹50.48 lakh at Sl. Nos. (3) and (4) above was stated to be due to "as per actual requirement".

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

(5) 1175 - Regional Transport Authority

O. 28,43.19 22,02.75 22,04.95 (+) 2.20 R. (-) 6,40.44

Surrender of provision by ₹6,40.44 lakh was made mainly due to non-receipt of claims.

Reasons for final excess of ₹2.20 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

(6) 1363 - State Transport Appellate Tribunal

O. 75.89 S. 1.57 61.51 61.51 ... R. (-) 15.95

102 - Inspection of Motor Vehicles

(7) 1454 - Technical Inspection

O. 2,78.01 2,42.90 2,42.91 (+) 0.01 R. (-) 35.11

Withdrawal of provision by ₹51.06 lakh at Sl. Nos. (6) and (7) above was stated to be due to less requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)		
neau	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
		(₹ in lakh)	~ · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
PROGRAMME EXPENDIT	URE	,			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector			
001 - Direction and Administra	tion				
(8) 1193 - Biju Gaon Gaadi	Yojana				
O. 2,00.0		3.68			
R. (-) 1,96.3					
Surrender of provision		made due to non-	release of funds in		
favour of OSRTC for purchase	of new buses.				
101 - Collection Charges					
(9) 1175 - Regional Transpo		20.72			
O. 77.4		39.63	••		
R. (-) 37.8	į.				
789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes					
(10) 1175 - Regional Transp	-	5.51			
O. 20.1		5.51			
R. (-) 14.6. 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan)				
(11) 1175 - Regional Transp	ort Authority				
O. 28.3		5.58			
R. (-) 22.7		3.36	••		
Withdrawal of provision	į.	Sl. Nos. (9) to (11)) above was due to		
"as per requirement".	1 0 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	1 21. 1 (05. (5) (0 (11)	, as over was due to		
Specific reasons for such	n less requirement hav	ve not been furnishe	d (June 2018).		
2070- Other Administrative S	•				
PROGRAMME EXPENDIT	URE				
CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEM	MES	State Sector			
800 - Other Expenditure					
(12) 0800 - Land Acquisition	n Establishment for				
Cuttack-Paradee	p double railway line				
O. 31.5	1				
S. 2.10	23.17	23.17			
R. (-) 10.4	Į.				
(13) 0803 - Land Acquisition					
	olangir Railway Line				
O. 1,28.3					
S. 2.70	· ·	1,04.62	(+) 3.24		
R. (-) 29.7	7				

α	4 TAT	21	α	4 1
Gran	t No.	- 21	COL	nta.

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(14)	0804 - Land	d Acquisition Est	ablishment for		
	Lang	gigarh-Junagarh I	Railway line		
	O.	37.26			
	S.	0.80	26.61	26.60	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 11.45			
(15)	1929 - Land	d Acquisition esta	ablishment for		
	Talc	her-Bimlagarh R	ailway Line		
	O.	44.85			
	S.	1.04	28.99	28.99	
	R.	(-) 16.90			
3451-	Secretariat-	Economic Servic	ees		
	TENTECHNOLOGI				

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(16) 0393 - Establishment Charges for Odisha State Road Transport Corporation

> O. 74.04 30.67 30.67 R. (-) 43.37

Curtailment of provision by ₹1,11.93 lakh from Sl. Nos. (12) to (16) above was made mainly due to non-fixation of Pay and non-receipt of claims.

Reasons for final excess of ₹3.24 lakh at Sl. No. (13) have not been communicated (June 2018).

(17) 1498 - Transport Department

O. 4,58.77 S. 17.96 4,09.55 4,09.51 (-) 0.04 R. (-) 67.18

Surrender of provision by ₹67.18 lakh was made after meeting the actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

090 - Secretariat

(18) 0708 - Information, Education and Communication

O. 15.00 S. 85.00 R. (-) 1,00.00

Entire provision of $\ref{1,00.00}$ lakh was surrendered attributing to late receipt of funds by the department.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		<i>(</i> 7.4. 1.11)	

(₹ in lakh)

(19) 2956 - Project Monitoring Unit

O. 1,50.00

64.47

64.47

R. (-) 85.53

Withdrawal of provision by ₹85.53 lakh was made due to non-finalisation of agreement.

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹1.91 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(20) 1498 - Transport Department

O. 2.00

(-) 1.91

0.09

0.09

Surrender of provision by ₹1.91 lakh was made attributing to non-receipt of claims.

Notes and Comments -

R.

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹10,89.94 lakh, the department surrendered ₹10,89.93 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹10,89.94 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹40.00 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary.
- (iii) Savings occurred under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		<u> </u>	8 ()

(₹ in lakh)

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Office Buildings

051 - Construction

Grant No. - 21 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/# · 1 11 ›	

(₹ in lakh)

2193 - Construction of Building of Transport Department (21)

> O. 25,00.00

14,10.10

14,10.09

(-) 0.01

(-) 10,89.90 R.

Surrender of provision by ₹10,89.90 lakh was stated to be due to non-completion of electrical installation work of RTO offices and cancellation of tender.

5075- Capital Outlay on Other Transport Services

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

60- Others

190 - Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings

2827 - Equity Contribution for development of commercially viable Railway projects in the State to be executed through SPVS

> 75,00.00 O.

0.21

0.21

R.

(-)74.99.79

Withdrawal of provision by ₹74,99.79 lakh was made due to non-sanction of new projects.

The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-(iii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

5055- Capital Outlay on Road Transport

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

190 - Investments in Public Sector and Other Undertakings

(23)1276 - Share Capital Investment

> O. 0.01

40,00.00

40,00.00

R. 39,99.99

Augmentation of provision to the tune of ₹39,99.99 lakh was made due to purchase of new buses for OSRTC.

5075- Capital Outlay on Other Transport Services

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

60- Others

800 - Other Expenditure

3138 - Development of Railway Projects

1,59,99.99 O.

1,94,99.77

1,94,99.77

R. 34,99.78

Additional provision of ₹34,99.78 lakh was required for construction of Khurda Road-Bolangir Rail link project.

Grant No. 22 - Expenditure relating to the Forest and Environment Department

Major Heads -

2059- Public Works

2406- Forestry and Wild Life

3435- Ecology and Environment

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4406- Capital Outlay on Forestry and Wild Life

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		• • •	(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	7,43,99,22	7,74,17,24	6,14,43,24	(-)1,59,74,00
Supplementary -	30,18,02			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	1,59,88,03
Charged -				
Original -	17,00	97,70	88,23	(-)9,47
Supplementary -	80,70			
Amount surrendered during the year (March 2018)				9,46
CAPITAL -				
Voted -	1			
Original -	3,00,00	3,06,06	2,88,97	(-)17,09
Supplementary -	6,06			
Amount surrendered during the year				Nil

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of $\stackrel{?}{\stackrel{?}{\stackrel{?}{?}}}1,59,88.03$ lakh in March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of $\stackrel{?}{\stackrel{?}{\stackrel{?}{?}}}1,59,74.00$ lakh.
- (ii) In view of saving of ₹1,59,74.00 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹30,18.02 lakh obtained in November 2017 was unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even upto the level of the original provision. Token provision could have been taken wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(-1.11)	

(₹ in lakh)

2406- Forestry and Wild Life ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Forestry

]	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
001 Dimentia	n and Administration		(₹ in lakh)	
	on and Administration			
	Field Establishment(Circle Office)		
	D. 1,43.99 S. 1.50	1 24 10	1 24 02	()007
	R. (-) 21.39	1,24.10	1,24.03	(-) 0.07
	Field Establishment(Division Office)		
` '). 10,33.46	8,71.07	8,83.44	(+) 12.37
	R. (-) 1,62.39	0,71.07	0,03.11	(1) 12.37
	Conservation, Develop	oment and Regener	ation	
	Field Establishment(. •		
` '	D. 10,64.70	9,36.07	9,35.73	(-) 0.34
F	R. (-) 1,28.63	,	,	· /
(4) 0484 -	Field Establishment(Division Office)		
C	2,32,85.43			
S	S. 10.00	1,97,66.30	1,97,63.26	(-) 3.04
F	R. (-) 35,29.13			
102 - Social a	nd Farm Forestry			
(5) 2151 -	Odisha Bamboo Dev	elopment Programr	ne	
C	D. 1,61.46	1,41.00	1,41.00	
F	R. (-) 20.46			
	ment Trading in Kend	lu Leaves		
` '	Management			
	O. 65,46.78	53,08.63	53,03.18	(-) 5.45
	R. (-) 12,38.15	_		
	ns for surrender of			
_	19 lakh at Sl. No.(4) a		not been communi	cated (June 2018).
	nental Forestry and V	Vild Life		
	fe Preservation	D: : :		
` ′	Field Establishment(Division Office)		
	25.00 A8,81.54	41.00.40	41.06.53	()100
,	S. 25.00	41,98.48	41,96.52	(-) 1.96

R. (-) 7,08.06 | Specific reasons for curtailment of provision by ₹7,08.06 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

(8) 1283 - Similipal Tiger Reserve

A	TA 1		22	α	4 1
Grant		0	LL	Con	ta.

	Grant No 22 Contd.					
	Hea	<u></u>	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	1164	u	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)	8()	
fixation of	of pay, (i	-	f, (iii) staff procee	0 lakh attributed meding on long leave	•	
PROGR	RAMME	EXPENDITURE	Ξ			
STATE	SECTO	R SCHEMES		State Sector		
01- Fore.	•					
		Farm Forestry				
(9) 10		sha Forest Sector I	-			
		ect(EAP, JBIC(Ja	pan) Assisted)			
	O. S.	49,48.18	15,55.00	15,55.00		
	R.	(-) 33,93.19	15,55.00	15,55.00		
789 - Spe		nponent Plan for S	Scheduled Castes			
-		lisha Forest Sector				
	Pro	oject -EAP, JBIC(Japan) Assisted			
	O.	10,80.00	3,70.00	3,70.00	••	
	R.	(-) 7,10.00				
		Sub-Plan				
(11) 1		lisha Forest Sector oject-EAP, JBIC(J	-			
	O.	19,00.00	5,75.00	5,75.00		
	R.	(-) 13,25.00				
		easons for the ant ot been intimated		of ₹54,28.19 lakh fr	om Sl. Nos.(9) to	
		al Forestry and W	ild Life			
111 - Zoo						
(12) 2		velopment and be				
	O.	7,99.99	5,00.00	5,00.00	••	
3	R.	(-) 2,99.99		1	(I 2010)	
		akn was diverted t nponent Plan for S		hout assigning any re	eason (June 2018).	
_		ld Life Protection		ı Measure		
(13) 3	O.	4,50.00	3,32.50			
	R.	(-) 1,17.50	2,2 _ 32 3	-,		
796 - Tri	bal Area	Sub-Plan				
(14) 3	128 - Wi	ld Life Protection	and Conservation	n Measure		
	O.	4,50.00	4,04.98	4,04.98		
	R.	(-) 45.02				

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/∓ in lakh\	

(₹ in lakh)

Curtailment of provision by ₹1,62.52 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(13) and (14) above was due to late receipt of sanction order under compassionate grant from the field.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Forestry

- 101 Forest Conservation, Development and Regeneration
- (15) 2399 Intensification of Forest Management

O. 4,53.33 2,80.00 2,78.42 (-) 1.58 R. (-) 1,73.33

02- Environmental Forestry and Wild Life

- 110 Wild Life Preservation
- (16) 0361 Elephant Management Project

O. 2,00.00 | 1,58.76 1,58.76 . R. (-) 41.24

Anticipated saving of ₹2,14.57 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(15) and (16) above was surrendered due to late/non-receipt of fund from Government of India.

(17) 2313 - Integrated Development of Wild Life Habitats

O. 4,18.18 3,01.56 3,01.56 R. (-) 1,16.62

Surrender of ₹1,16.62 lakh was based on release of share by Government of India. 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(18) 2239 - Satkosia Tiger Reserve

O. 9,00.00 S. 12,74.17 16,00.03 16,00.03 R. (-) 5,74.14

Reduction of provision by ₹5,74.14 lakh attributed mainly for late receipt of fund against Addl. A.P.O proposed procurement of G.I.S.

(19) 2313 - Integrated Development of Wild Life Habitats

O. 2,25.00 1,26.68 1,26.68 ...
R. (-) 98.32

₹98.32 lakh was surrendered based on release of fund by Government of India. 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(20) 0361 - Elephant Management Project

O. 1,50.00 65.14 65.14 . R. (-) 84.86

Anticipated saving of ₹84.86 lakh was surrendered due to late receipt of Central Assistance.

Actual

Total

Head

Excess (+)

			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(21)		egrated Developme			
	O.	1,75.00	1,51.14	1,51.14	
	R.	(-) 23.86	_		
		-	₹23.86 lakh was	made based on rele	ease of fund from
	rnment of In				
		EXPENDITURE		D.	
		PONSORED SCH	IEMES	District Sector	
	orestry	Zoma Ponestina			
		Farm Forestry			
(22)		een India Mission 2,00.00	1 57 50	1 57 50	
	O. R.	(-) 42.48	1,57.52	1,57.52	
(23)		tional Bamboo Mis	sion		
(23)	0.	1,33.33	73.68	73.68	
	R.	(-) 59.65	75.00	73.00	••
(24)		tional Afforestation	n Programme		
` /	О.	11,39.16	2,37.34	2,37.34	
	R.	(-) 9,01.82	•	,	
789 -	Special Con	nponent Plan for Sc	cheduled Castes		
(25)	0573 - Gre	een India Mission			
	O.	1,50.00	74.05	74.05	
	R.	(-) 75.95			
(26)	2203 - Na	tional Bamboo Mis	ssion		
	O.	1,00.00	19.80	19.80	
	R.	(-) 80.20			
	Tribal Area				
(27)		een India Mission			
	0.	1,50.00	2.69	2.69	
(20)	R.	(-) 1,47.31			
(28)		tional Bamboo Mis		26.52	
	O.	1,00.00	26.52	26.52	••
(29)	R. 2924 - Na	(-) 73.48 tional Afforestation	ı Programma		
(49)	2924 - Na O.	4,43.44	1,95.74	1,95.74	
	R.	(-) 2,47.70	1,73.74	1,73.74	••
	α .	() 2, 7 1 . 10	C 01 37 (22)	(20) 1	

Surrender of $\raiset{16,28.59}$ lakh from Sl. Nos.(22) to (29) above was stated to be due to non-receipt of Central Share.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

3435- Ecology and Environment

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

03- Environmental Research and Ecological Regeneration

- 102 Environmental Planning and Co-ordination
- (30) 2693 Climate change Action Plan

O. 10,00.00

R. (-) 10,00.00

Diversion/surrender of the entire provision of ₹10,00.00 lakh was due to non-receipt of fund from MOEF& CC, Government of India.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

State Sector

03- Environmental Research and Ecological Regeneration

- 102 Environmental Planning and Co-ordination
- (31) 0175 Conservation and Management of Mangroves

O. 1,94.00

1,49.03

1,49.03

R. (-) 44.97

(32) 2925 - Conservation of Natural Resources and Eco-Systems

O. 3,24.00

S. 9,55.00

10,34.52

10,34.52

R. (-) 2,44.48

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(33) 0175 - Conservation and Management of Mangroves

O. 70.00

R. (-) 70.00

Surrender of ₹2,89.45 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(31) and (32) and entire provision of ₹70.00 lakh at Sl. No.(33) above was due to non-receipt of fund from Government of India.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2406- Forestry and Wild Life

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Environmental Forestry and Wild Life

110 - Wild Life Preservation

	TA T	22	A 11
Grant	No.	- 22	Contd.

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Grund	(₹ in lakh)	<i>z</i> g (<i>)</i>
(34) 2316 - Development of Eco-7	Γourism		
O. 2,99.80	5,99.79	5,99.29	(-) 0.50
R. 2,99.99			
Reasons for augmentation communicated (June 2018).	of provision by	₹2,99.99 lakh	have not been
Notes and Comments -			
REVENUE(Charged)			

Almost the entire available saving was surrendered during March 2018. (i)

In view of saving of ₹9.47 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹80.70 lakh obtained in (ii) November 2017 proved excessive.

(iii) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
, <u> </u>			(₹ in lakh)	_

2406- Forestry and Wild Life

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT.OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Forestry

001 - Direction and Administration

(35)0617 - Headquarters Establishment

> 12.00 O. 6.64 6.64 R. (-) 5.36

02- Environmental Forestry and Wild Life

110 - Wild Life Preservation

0484 - Field Establishment(Division Office) (36)

3.00 0.90 0.90 R. (-) 2.10

Reasons for surrender of ₹7.46 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(35) and (36) above have not been intimated (June 2018).

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

0512 - Forest and Environment Department

2.00 O.

(-) 2.00R.

Entire provision of ₹2.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of any claim for payment as decretal dues.

Notes and Comments - CAPITAL (Voted)

(i) Entire available saving of ₹17.09 lakh remained un-surrendered.



Grant No. 23 - Expenditure relating to the Agriculture and Farmers' Empowerment Department

Major Heads -

2401- Crop Husbandry

2402- Soil and Water Conservation

2415- Agricultural Research and Education

2435- Other Agricultural Programmes

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4401- Capital Outlay on Crop Husbandry

6401- Loans for Crop Husbandry

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	3 ()
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	38,71,42,49	38,86,58,14	29,40,53,41	(-)9,46,04,73
Supplementary -	15,15,65			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	9,44,13,98
Charged -				
Original -	33,81	33,81	30,79	(-)3,02
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	3,89
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,51,60,00	2,51,60,00	2,01,60,00	(-)50,00,00
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	50,00,00
Notes and Comm	ents -			

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹9,46,04.73 lakh, the department surrendered ₹9,44,13.98 lakh by March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹9,46,04.73 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹15,15.65 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2401- Crop Husbandry ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

Head			Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(1)	0309 - Dist	trict Establishment	- Agriculture	, ,	
	O.	2,47,50.43			
	S.	60.00	2,11,73.78	2,11,66.86	(-) 6.92
	R.	(-) 36,36.65			
(2)	0310 - Dist	trict Establishment	- Horticulture		
	Ο.	78,95.73			
	S.	2.00	59,46.04	59,45.38	(-) 0.66
	R.	(-) 19,51.69			
(3)	0619 - Hea	dquarters Organisa	ation(Agriculture)		
	O.	21,74.06	12,89.12	12,89.10	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 8,84.94			
(4)			ation(Horticulture)		
	О.	4,12.30	3,20.42	3,20.20	(-) 0.22
	R.	(-) 91.88			
(5)		ge Administration	- Agriculture		
	O.	94,32.74			
	S.	7.00	74,55.77	74,51.92	(-) 3.85
	R.	(-) 19,83.97			
	•	l Engineering			
(6)		ineering Section	12 10 11	42 50 45	() 0.17
	0.	16,39.96	12,68.61	12,68.46	(-) 0.15
440	R.	(-) 3,71.35			
		e and Vegetable Cr	ops		
(7)		its Development			
	O.	25,80.87	21.02.20	20.04.00	() 17 21
	S.	2.00	21,02.20	20,84.89	(-) 17.31
900	R.	(-) 4,80.67			
	- Other Exper		· ·		
(8)	1304 - Soli O.	Testing Laborator 11,90.93	У		
	O. S.	5.54	10.05.29	10.05.22	() 0 15
			10,05.38	10,05.23	(-) 0.15
	R.	(-) 1,91.09			

Anticipated saving of ₹95,92.24 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(1) to (8) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹28.08 lakh at Sl. Nos.(1), (5) and (7) have not been communicated (June 2018).

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	_	(₹ in lakh)	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	C	a. . a .	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
115 - Scheme of Small/Marginal Fa	_	tural Labour	
(9) 2866 - Biju Krushak Kalyan	•	20.20.44	
O. 52,86.60	38,39.61	38,39.61	
R. (-) 14,46.99			
789 - Special Component Plan for S			
(10) 2866 - Biju Krushak Kalyan	•		
O. 14,97.87	11,99.98	11,99.98	
R. (-) 2,97.89			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(11) 2866 - Biju Krushak Kalyan	•		
O. 20,26.53	15,99.52	15,12.89	(-) 86.63
R. (-) 4,27.01			
Anticipated saving of ₹21,7		* *	
surrendered due to (i) deduction of (ii) as per actual requirement (₹13,3)		rent premium bili ((8,32.69 lakn) and
•		•	
Specific reasons for such le	-		for final saving of
₹86.63 lakh at Sl. No.(11) have not	•	me 2016).	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	L	D : 4:40.4	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
119 - Horticulture and Vegetable Cr	-	•	
(12) 1957 - Development of Pota	•	-	
O. 3,60.00	1,56.41	1,56.41	
R. (-) 2,03.59	50111	1 11	1 6 6
Anticipated saving of ₹2,03.			duction of price of
onion seeds and (ii) non-achievemen	-		
(13) 2907 - Horticulture Mission	Plus		
O. 6,00.00	••		••
R. (-) 6,00.00			
Entire provision of ₹6,00.00	lakh was surrende	ered due to introduc	tion of DBT.
(14) 3056 - State Potato Mission			
O. 12,00.00			
R. (-) 12,00.00			
Entire provision of ₹12,00.0			eceipt of proposals
from different districts for establishing	ment of cold storag	ge.	

190 - Assistance to Public Sector Undertakings

	Head	1	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	iicau	L	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(15)	3151 - Gra	nts to State Fertili	ser Procurement A		
(10)	0.	3,00.00	94.32	94.32	
		(-) 2,05.68	, <u>-</u>	ye_	
789 -		ponent Plan for So	cheduled Castes		
(16)	_	at Subsidy on See			
` /		•	icides, Bio-pesticio	les etc.	
	O.	8,50.00	6,25.00	6,25.00	
	R.	(-) 2,25.00			
	ndered (i) as j	per actual requirer		of S1. Nos.(15) annd (ii) amount dive 00 lakh).	
(17)		cro Irrigation			
	О.	1,69.15	91.80	91.80	
	R.	(-) 77.35			
(18)		i i	to Vegetables & S ₁		
	0.	1,02.00	44.31	44.31	
	R.	(-) 57.69		0.01.37 (4.5)	. (10)
surren	idered as per	actual requiremen	ıt.	of Sl. Nos.(17) an	
(19)	-	ticulture Mission	-	not been intimated	(Julie 2016).
(1))	0.	1,70.00	1 143		
	R.	(-) 1,70.00		••	••
		` ' '	lakh was surrender	ed due to introduc	tion of DBT
(20)	_		sed Plant Protection		
(- /	0.	17.00			
	R.	(-) 17.00			
	Entire pro	* *	lakh was surrei	ndered stated to l	be as per actual
requir	ement.				•
	Specific rea	asons for such less	requirement have	not been intimated	(June 2018).
(21)	-	e Potato Mission	•		
	O.	3,40.00			
	R.	(-) 3,40.00			
	Entire prov	rision of ₹3,40.00	lakh was surrende	ered due to non-red	ceipt of proposals
from o	different dist	ricts for establishn	nent of cold storag	e.	_
(22)	3151 - Gra	nts to State Fertili	ser Procurement A	gencies	
	O.	85.00	26.72	26.72	
	R.	(-) 58.28			
		'			

	Head	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	g ()
	Anticipated	d saving of ₹58.2	8 lakh was surr	endered due to less	sanction received
from	Government.	•			
796 -	Tribal Area	Sub-Plan			
(23)	0713 - Inp	ut Subsidy on See	ds, Fertilizers,		
` ′	-	-fertilizers, Insect		cides etc.	
	O.	11,50.00	8,75.00	8,75.00	
	R.	(-) 2,75.00			
	Anticipated	d saving of ₹2,73	5.00 lakh was s	urrendered as per	actual requirement
(₹2,29	9.00 lakh) an	d as per Suppleme	entary Statement	of Expenditure (₹46	5.00 lakh).
	Specific re	asons for such les	s requirement ha	ve not been intimate	d (June 2018).
(24)	1862 - Ma	cro Irrigation			
	O.	2,28.85	1,24.20	1,24.20	
	R.	(-) 1,04.65			
(25)	1957 - Dev	velopment of Pota	to Vegetables &	Spices	
	O.	1,38.00	59.96	59.96	
	R.	(-) 78.04			
	-	_	-	ect of Sl. Nos.(24) a	nd (25) above was
surrer	ndered as per	actual requirement	nt.		
	Specific re	asons for such les	s requirement ha	ve not been commur	nicated (June 2018).
(26)	2907 - Ho	rticulture Mission	Plus		
	O.	2,30.00	••	••	
	R.	(-) 2,30.00			
	•			lered due to introduc	ction of DBT.
(27)	2957 - Pro	motion of need ba	sed Plant Protec	tion	
	O.	23.00		••	
	R.	(-) 23.00			
	-	•		dered as per actual r	-
(2 0)	-		s requirement ha	ve not been intimate	d (June 2018).
(28)		te Potato Mission			
	0.	4,60.00	••	••	
	R.	(-) 4,60.00			
from	_	vision of ₹4,60.00 ricts for establishi		ndered due to non-re	eceipt of proposals
(29)	0.	ants to State Fertil	36.15	•	
	O. R.	1,15.00 (-) 78.85	30.13	30.13	••
800 ·	Other Expen	` ′			
500 -	Outer Expell	arture			

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
(30)	1862 - Mac	ro Irrigation				
	O.	5,97.00	3,24.00	3,24.00		
	R.	(-) 2,73.00				
(31)	2957 - Pron	notion of need ba	sed Plant Protection	on		
	O.	60.00				
	R.	(-) 60.00				
	Anticipated	saving of ₹4.11.	85 lakh in respec	et of Sl. Nos.(29) to	o (31) above wa	as

Anticipated saving of $\stackrel{?}{\checkmark}4,11.85$ lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(29) to (31) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES **State Sector**

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(32)2926 - National Mission on Agriculture

Extension and Technology

14,62.00 O. 9,98.74

R. (-) 4,63.26

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

O.

R.

2926 - National Mission on Agriculture

Extension and Technology 19,78.00

R. (-) 8,04.42

800 - Other Expenditure

2926 - National Mission on Agriculture (34)

Extension and Technology

O. 51,60.00

38.07.89 (-) 13,52.11

Anticipated saving of ₹26,19.79 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(32) to (34) above was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

11,73.58

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES **District Sector**

103 - Seeds

(35)2960 - National Mission on Oil Seeds and Oil Palm(NMOOP)

> O. 14,76.00

10,51.49 10,51.49

9,98.74

11,73.58

38,07.89

(-) 4,24.51 R.

Anticipated saving of ₹4,24.51 lakh was surrendered due to (i) non-release of Government of India share and (ii) less achievement by the field level officers.

119 - Horticulture and Vegetable Crops

	Hea	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
(2.6)	1640 N	. 177 . 1.	3.61	(₹ in lakh)	
(36)		tional Horticulture		10 == 10	
	Ο.	61,22.40	48,77.43	48,77.43	••
		(-) 12,44.97			
	•	nponent Plan for So			
(37)		tional Horticulture			
	O.	17,34.68	13,46.35	13,46.35	
	R.	(-) 3,88.33			
(38)		shtriya Krushi Vik	•		
	O.	1,20,28.36	53,10.28	53,10.28	
	R.	(-) 67,18.08			
		•	-	ct of Sl. Nos.(36) to	o (38) above was
surre	ndered witho	out assigning any re	eason (June 2018).		
(39)	2187 - Na	tional Food Securi	ty Mission		
	O.	24,73.82	15,09.82	15,09.82	
	R.	(-) 9,64.00			
	Anticipate	d saving of ₹9,64.0	00 lakh was surren	dered due to non sar	nction of Central S
(40)	2927 - Na	tional Mission for	Sustainable Agric	ulture	
` /	O.	12,09.65	C		
	S.	2,26.78	4,90.85	4,90.85	
	R.	(-) 9,45.58	,	,	
	Anticipate	` ' '	.58 lakh was surr	endered due to non	-receipt of Grant
from	Government	_			r
(41)	2960 - Na	tional Mission on (Oil Seeds and Oil	Palm(NMOOP)	
` /	О.	4,18.20	2,84.71	2,84.71	
	R.	(-) 1,33.49	,	,	
		Ų	3.49 lakh was su	rrendered due to (i) non-release of
Gove		•		y the field level office	,
(42)	3148 - Pai	ramparagat Krishi	Vikash Yoiana (Pl	XVY)	
()	0.	1,94.82	1,73.00	1,73.00	
	R.	(-) 21.82	1,72.00	1,72.00	••
		` '	lakh was surrende	ered due to non-rece	int of Grant from
Gove	ernment of In	_	Takir was surround	and to holl foce	The or Orang Hom
	Tribal Area				
(43)		tional Horticulture	Mission		
(73)	0.	23,46.92	17,25.26	17,25.26	
		·	17,43.40	17,23.20	••
	R.	(-) 6,21.66			

	Hea	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(44)	2163 - Ra	shtriya krushi Vika	as Yojana (RKVY))	
	O.	1,62,73.66	71,84.50	71,84.50	
	R.	(-) 90,89.16			
surrer	_	_	0.82 lakh in respec eason (June 2018).	t of Sl. Nos.(43) ar	nd (44) above was
(45)	2187 - Na	tional Food Securi	ity Mission		
	O.	33,46.94	20,09.07	20,09.07	
	R.	(-) 13,37.87			
Centra	Anticipate al Share.	ed saving of ₹13,	37.87 lakh was s	surrendered due to	o non-sanction of
(46)		ntional Mission for	Sustainable Agricu	ılture	
(10)	O.	15,77.16	Sustamasie rigire	31(410	
	S.	3,06.82	5,55.18	5,55.18	
	R.	(-) 13,28.80	2,22.12	0,00110	
		` '	8.80 lakh was surr	endered due to no	n-receipt of Grant
from	Government	_			
(47)	2960 - Na	tional Mission on	Oil Seeds and Oil l	Palm(NMOOP)	
` /	O.	5,65.80	3,79.07	3,79.07	
	R.	(-) 1,86.73	,	,	
	Anticipate	ed saving of ₹1,8	6.73 lakh was su	rrendered due to	(i) non-release of
Gove	-	-		y the field level offi	
(48)	3148 - Pa	ramparagat Krishi	Vikash Yojana (Pl	XVY)	
	O.	2,63.58	2,34.06	2,34.06	
	R.	(-) 29.52			
	Anticipate	ed saving of ₹29.52	lakh was surrende	ered due to non-rec	eipt of Grant from
Gove	rnment of In				•
800 -	Other Exper	nditure			
(49)	2163 - Ra	shtriya Krushi Vik	as Yojana (RKVY)	
	O.	4,24,53.02	1,87,42.17	1,87,42.17	
	R.	(-) 2,37,10.85			
	Anticipate	ed saving of ₹2,3	7,10.85 lakh was	surrendered without	out assigning any
reason	n (June 2018	3).			
(50)	2187 - Na	tional Food Securi	ity Mission		
	O.	87,31.15	56,47.29	56,47.29	

Anticipated saving of ₹30,83.86 lakh was surrendered due to non-sanction of

(-) 30,83.86

R.

Central Share.

(51)			Grant	E 3.4	~ • ()
(51)			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
(51)				(₹ in lakh)	
` /		1	Sustainable Agricu	lture	
	O.	43,05.24			
	S.	8,00.40	31,38.59	31,38.59	
(50)	R.	(-) 19,67.05	77'1 1 77 ' (DIZ	T 77.	
(52)			Vikash Yojana (PK		
	О.	6,87.60	6,10.60	6,10.60	••
	R.	(-) 77.00	05 Joleh in magnest	of Cl. Nos. (51) on.	d (52) ahaya was
surren		•		of Sl. Nos. (51) and overnment of India	
(53)			ll Facility Project (C		•
()	О.	15.00			
	R.	(-) 15.00			
			kh was surrendered	due to non-implem	nentation of the sch
2402-	-	ater Conservation		1	
		TIVE EXPENDIT			
		NT,OPERATION			
		E EXPENDITUR			
001 - J	Direction an	d Administration			
(54)	0618 - Hea	adquarters Organis	sation		
` ′	O.	19,92.15			
	S.	1.05	15,45.33	15,42.30	(-) 3.03
	R.	(-) 4,47.87			,
(55)	1696 - Dis	strict Administration	on		
	O.	39,16.90			
	S.	4.98	26,34.70	26,34.18	(-) 0.52
	R.	(-) 12,87.18			
102 - \$	Soil Conserv				
(56)	1296 - Soi	l Conservation De	monstration Centre	es	
	O.	16,70.84	14,05.77	14,08.85	(+) 3.08
	R.	(-) 2,65.07			, ,
(57)	1563 - Wa	itershed Managem	ent Unit		
. /	O.	18,44.09			
	S.	5.34	14,27.72	14,26.35	(-) 1.37
	R.	(-) 4,21.71	,	,	
109 - I	Extension ar				
(58)		1 Conservation and	d Training		
` /	O.	1,82.69	5		
	S.	2.99	1,25.17	1,24.27	(-) 0.90

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)		
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
	(₹ in lakh)				
Anticipated saving of ₹24	Anticipated saving of ₹24,82.34 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (54) and (58) above was				

No.(54) and final excess of ₹3.08 lakh at Sl. No.(56) have not been communicated (June 2018).

surrendered as per actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as final saving of ₹3.03 lakh at Sl. PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE **CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES District Sector** 103 - Land Reclamation and Development 2959 - World Bank Assisted Neeranchal Project 23,92.80 83.33 O. 83.33 (-) 23,09.47 Anticipated saving of ₹23,09.47 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of Grant from Government of India. 3064 - Pradhan Mantri Krishi Sinchai Yojana (PMKSY) (60)1,50,00.00 48,80.00 48,80.00 R. (-) 1,01,20.00 Anticipated saving of ₹1,01,20.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018). (61)3149 - Accessible India Campaign (Sugamya Bharat Abhiyan) O. 60.00 (-)60.00Entire provision of ₹60.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-implementation of the scheme. 789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes 2959 - World Bank Assisted Neeranchal Project (62)O. 6,77.96 R. (-) 6,77.96 Entire provision of ₹6,77.96 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of Grant from Government of India. 3064 - Pradhan Mantri Krishi Sinchai Yojana (PMKSY) (63)O. 42,50.00 13,60.00 13,60.00 R. (-) 28,90.00 Anticipated saving of ₹28,90.00 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018). 3149 - Accessible India Campaign (Sugamya Bharat Abhiyan) (64)O. 17.00 R. (-)17.00Entire provision of ₹17.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-implementation of the

scheme.

		G	rant No 23 Cor	ntd.	
	Hea	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
796 - Trib			M (D	(IVA AD)	
(65) 24		egrated Watershed	•	•	
	O.	35,69.60	21,58.33	21,58.33	••
Λ	R.	(-) 14,11.27	27 John 222 2 222	dd.d	fficient messint of
	-	Grant from Govern		endered due to in-su	incient receipt of
(66) 29	59 - Wo	orld Bank Assisted	Neeranchal Proje	ct	
	O.	9,17.24			
	R.	(-) 9,17.24			
En Governme	-		lakh was surrende	ered due to non-rece	ipt of Grant from
(67) 30	64 - Pra	dhan Mantri Krish	•	(PMKSY)	
	Ο.	57,50.00	17,60.00	17,60.00	••
	R.	(-) 39,90.00			
An (June 2018	-	d saving of ₹39,90	0.00 lakh was surr	endered without assi	gning any reason
(68) 31	49 - Ac	cessible India Cam	npaign (Sugamya 1	Bharat Abhiyan)	
	O.	23.00			
	R.	(-) 23.00			
En	tire pro	vision of ₹23.00 la	akh was surrender	ed due to non-imple	ementation of the
scheme.					
U		al Research and I			
		TIVE EXPENDIT			
		NT,OPERATION E EXPENDITUR			
01- Crop 1	Husban	drv			
004 - Rese		<i> y</i>			
		search Testing and	Training Centre -	- Agriculture	
()	O.	4,72.26	3,56.36	3,56.37	(+) 0.01
	R.	(-) 1,15.90	- 7	- ,	()
2435- Oth		icultural Program	nmes		
	_	TIVE EXPENDIT			
		NT,OPERATION			
		E EXPENDITUR			
01- Marke	eting an	d Quality Control			
	_	quality control fac			
		ality Control of Ch		.	
	0.	6,11.82	3,95.86	3,95.82	(-) 0.04
	R.	(-) 2,15.96			

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(71) 0034 - Agriculture Department

O. 21,66.90 S. 13.00 19,30.66 18,58.57 R. (-) 2,49.24

Anticipated saving of ₹5,81.10 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (69) to (71) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as final saving of ₹72.09 lakh at Sl. No.(71) have not been communicated (June 2018).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

(-)72.09

2401- Crop Husbandry

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

109 - Extension and Farmers' Training

(72) 1376 - Strengthening/Infrastructure Development for Training Research Centre, Laboratories, Implements, Factories etc.

O.	0.01			
S.	0.01	1,86.01	1,86.01	
R.	1,85.99			

Augmentation of provision by ₹1,85.99 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(73) 2609 - Promotion of improvement package of practices

Augmentation of provision by ₹2,61.30 lakh was made due to non-implementation of drought package and pest management for Kharif 2017 under promotion of improved package of practices during the year.

(74) 3150 - Management of Soil Health

O.	17.00			
S.	8.15	51.00	51.00	
R.	25.85			

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Augmentation of provision by ₹25.85 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

2609 - Promotion of improvement package of practices (75)

> O. 2,30.00

5,80.70

5,80.70

R. 3.50.70

Augmentation of provision by ₹3,50.70 lakh was made due to non-implementation of drought package and pest management for Kharif 2017 under promotion of improved package of practices during the year.

3150 - Management of Soil Health (76)

O.

23.00 69.00 69.00

R.

46.00

Augmentation of provision by ₹46.00 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

800 - Other Expenditure

2609 - Promotion of improvement package of practices (77)

> 6,00.00 O.

15,25.32

15,25.32

R. 9.25.32

Additional provision of ₹9,25.32 lakh was made due to non-implementation of drought package and pest management for Khariff 2017 under promotion of improved package of practices during the year.

3150 - Management of Soil Health (78)

> O. 60.00

1.80.00

1.80.00

R.

1,20.00

Augmentation of provision by ₹1,20.00 lakh was made based on Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

2402- Soil and Water Conservation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

103 - Land Reclamation and Development

(79)2431 - Integrated Watershed Management Programme(IWMP)

> O. 93.12.00

1,09,90.00

1,09,90.00

16,78.00

Specific reasons for augmentation of provision by ₹16,78.00 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- Surrender of ₹3.89 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹3.02 lakh.
- Saving occurred under the following head:-(ii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
3451- Secretariat-Economic S			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEN			
ESTABLISHMENT,OPERA MAINTENANCE EXPENDI			
090 - Secretariat	TORE		
(80) 0034 - Agriculture Dep	artment		
O. 3.0	00		
R. (-) 3.0	00		
Entire provision of ₹3.0	0 lakh was surrendered	l without assigning a	any reason (June
Notes and Comments -		_	
CAPITAL(Voted)	6770 00 00111	, , , ,	f 1 2010
(i) Entire available saving		· ·	March 2018.
(ii) Saving occurred mainly			
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
4401 G 2 1 0 4 G	TT 1 1	(₹ in lakh)	
4401- Capital Outlay on Crop) Husbandry		
DDOOD AMME EVDENDIT	TIDE		
PROGRAMME EXPENDIT		District Sector	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure	S	District Sector	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o	S f Floriculture Market		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0	f Floriculture Market	District Sector	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0 R. (-) 10,00.0	f Floriculture Market 00		posal was turn
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0	f Floriculture Market 00		posal was turn
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0 R. (-) 10,00.0 Entire provision of ₹1	f Floriculture Market 00 00 0,00.00 lakh was sur		posal was turn
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0 R. (-) 10,00.0 Entire provision of ₹1 down by SFC.	f Floriculture Market 00 00 0,00.00 lakh was surn ndry		posal was turn
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0 R. (-) 10,00.0 Entire provision of ₹1 down by SFC. 6401- Loans for Crop Husbar	f Floriculture Market 0 00 0,00.00 lakh was surn ndry TURE		posal was turn
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0 R. (-) 10,00.0 Entire provision of ₹1 down by SFC. 6401- Loans for Crop Husbar PROGRAMME EXPENDIT	f Floriculture Market 0 00 0,00.00 lakh was surn ndry TURE	endered as the pro	posal was turn
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0 R. (-) 10,00.0 Entire provision of ₹1 down by SFC. 6401- Loans for Crop Husbar PROGRAMME EXPENDIT STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 103 - Seeds (82) 2981 - Corpus Fund for	f Floriculture Market 0 0 0,00.00 lakh was surn ndry TURE S T Odisha Agro Industric	endered as the pro	posal was turn
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0 R. (-) 10,00.0 Entire provision of ₹1 down by SFC. 6401- Loans for Crop Husbar PROGRAMME EXPENDIT STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 103 - Seeds (82) 2981 - Corpus Fund for Corporation Ltd	f Floriculture Market 10 10 0,00.00 lakh was surn 11 11 12 13 12 13 14 13 14 15 14 15 15 15 16 16 16 17 17 17 18 18 18 19 19 19 19 19 10 19 19 10 19 19 11 19 19 12 19 19 13 19 19 14 19 19 15 19 19 16 19 19 17 19 19 18 19 19 19 19 19 10 19 19 10 19 19 10 19 19 11 19 19 11 19 19	endered as the pro	posal was turn
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0 R. (-) 10,00.0 Entire provision of ₹1 down by SFC. 6401- Loans for Crop Husbar PROGRAMME EXPENDIT STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 103 - Seeds (82) 2981 - Corpus Fund for Corporation Ltd O. 30,00.0	f Floriculture Market 0 0 0,00.00 lakh was surn ndry TURE S T Odisha Agro Industric	endered as the pro	posal was turn
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0 R. (-) 10,00.0 Entire provision of ₹1 down by SFC. 6401- Loans for Crop Husbar PROGRAMME EXPENDIT STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 103 - Seeds (82) 2981 - Corpus Fund for Corporation Ltd O. 30,00.0 R. (-) 30,00.0	f Floriculture Market 00 00 0,00.00 lakh was sure ndry TURE S r Odisha Agro Industrie 00	rendered as the pro State Sector es	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0 R. (-) 10,00.0 Entire provision of ₹1 down by SFC. 6401- Loans for Crop Husbar PROGRAMME EXPENDIT STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 103 - Seeds (82) 2981 - Corpus Fund for Corporation Ltd O. 30,00.0 R. (-) 30,00.0 (83) 3055 - Corpus Fund for	f Floriculture Market 0 0 0 0,00.00 lakh was sure ndry TURE S r Odisha Agro Industrication 0 0 0 r Odisha Cashew Deve	rendered as the pro State Sector es	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 800 - Other Expenditure (81) 3147 - Establishment o O. 10,00.0 R. (-) 10,00.0 Entire provision of ₹1 down by SFC. 6401- Loans for Crop Husbar PROGRAMME EXPENDIT STATE SECTOR SCHEMES 103 - Seeds (82) 2981 - Corpus Fund for Corporation Ltd O. 30,00.0 R. (-) 30,00.0	f Floriculture Market 00 00 0,00.00 lakh was sure ndry TURE S r Odisha Agro Industric 00 r Odisha Cashew Deve	rendered as the pro State Sector es	

Grant No. 24 - Expenditure relating to the Steel and Mines Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2852- Industries

2853- Non-ferrous Mining and Metallurgical Industries

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4852- Capital Outlay on Iron and Steel Industries

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	9 7 7
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	96,76,68	96,76,69	83,90,24	(-)12,86,45
Supplementary -	1			
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2018)	12,85,49
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,00,00	1,00,00	93,34	(-)6,66
Amount s	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2018)	6,66

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹12,86.45 lakh, the department surrendered ₹12,85.49 lakh by March 2018.
- (ii) Substantial savings occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2852- Industries

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

40.87

01- Iron and Steel Industries

800 - Other Expenditure

(1) 3114 - Promotion & Monitoring of Steel Industries

O. 55.63 40.87 R. (-) 14.76

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹14.76 lakh was mainly due to (i) saving of dearness allowance on implementation of 7th Pay Commission, (ii) non-sanction of Arrear Pay, (iii) vacancy of posts on transfer and (iv) based on actual requirement (₹5.43 lakh).

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

2853- Non-ferrous Mining and Metallurgical Industries

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

Grant	No	- 24	Contd.
Grant	11U.	- 47	Contu.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)				
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)				
		(₹ in lakh)					
02- Regulation and Developn	•						
001 - Direction and Administr							
(2) 1910 - Central Enforce							
O. 4,32.		3,79.49					
R. (-) 53.	Ų.						
004 - Research and Developm	ent						
(3) 1197 - Research	0	1 -2 1-	() 0 0 4				
O. 1,79.		1,53.45	(+) 0.04				
R. (-) 26.	ļ.	0.01.37 (0)					
surrendered due to (i) non-cavailing of HRA by staff. 102 - Mineral Exploration	₹79.49 lakh in resperawal of revised pay,						
(4) 0460 - Expansion of Di	rilling Section						
O. 3,32.	68 2,67.66	2,67.65	(-) 0.01				
R. (-) 65.	02						
(5) 0904 - Mineral Survey	and Exploration						
O. 4,69.	76 3,77.51	3,77.42	(-) 0.09				
R. (-) 92.	25						
Curtailment of provisi was mainly due to (i) non-dr (iii) saving under DA and (iv) PROGRAMME EXPENDI	non-utilisation of telep	rear and claims, (ii					
STATE SECTOR SCHEME	S	State Sector					
02- Regulation and Developn							
102 - Mineral Exploration	v						
(6) 3115 - Mineral Explora	tion & Auction						
O. 7,60.	00 6,47.26	6,46.67	(-) 0.59				
R. (-) 1,12.	74						
789 - Special Component Plan							
O. 3,90.	i i	3,42.56	(-) 0.12				
R. (-) 47.	32						
	n by ₹1,60.06 lakh in re or outsourcing of drilli	-) and (7) above was				
O. 6,50.	i de la companya de l	1,94.58	(+) 0.13				
R. (-) 4,55.		1,74.30	(+) 0.13				

Grant No. - 24 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

Anticipated saving of ₹4,55.55 lakh was surrendered due to non-commencement of outsourcing of drilling work and non-materialisation for purchase of Gravity meter in time.

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(9) 1371 - Steel and Mines Department

O. 7,06.97 6,35.40 6,35.30 (-) 0.10 R. (-) 71.57

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹71.57 lakh was mainly due to (i) non-fixation and non-drawal of Arrear Pay, (ii) saving under DA under ORSP Rules, 2017, (iii) occupation of Government Quarters, (iv) non-finalisation of tender for purchase of computer and (v) non-availing of Festival Advance.

Grant No. 25 - Expenditure relating to the Information and Public Relations Department

Major Heads -

2220- Information and Publicity

2250- Other Social Services

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

	•	Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		PPP	(₹ in thousand)	~ · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
REVENUE -			,	
Voted -				
Original -	86,16,54	1,03,46,53	88,29,12	(-)15,17,41
Supplementary -	17,29,99			
Amount su	rrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	15,16,52
Charged -				
Original -	1,00	1,00		(-)1,00
Amount su	rrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	1,00
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,00,00	3,68,47	3,59,07	(-)9,40
Supplementary -	1,68,47			
Amount su	rrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	9,40
Notes and Commen	ts -			

- REVENUE(Voted)
- (i) Out of the available saving of ₹15,17.41 lakh, the department surrendered ₹15,16.52 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of saving of ₹15,17.41 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹17,29.99 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2220- Information and Publicity

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

60- Others

001 - Direction and Administration

(1) 0618 - Headquarters Organisation

O.	14,57.27			
S.	1.40	10,42.95	10,42.66	(-) 0.29
R.	(-) 4,15.72			

α	4 TAT	. 25	α	4.1
(‡ran	T N	0 25	Con	nta

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(T. 1.11.)	

(₹ in lakh)

Surrender of ₹4,15.72 lakh was attributed mainly to non-drawal of arrear pay and non-finalisation of tender process.

102 - Information Centres

(2) 1349 - State Information Centres

O. 4,15.94 S. 0.15 3,57.73 3,57.56 (-) 0.17 R. (-) 58.36

Anticipated saving of ₹58.36 lakh was surrendered mainly due to non-drawal of arrears by staff as per 7th Pay Commission.

106 - Field Publicity

(3) 0321 - District Organisation

O. 16,17.56 S. 6.23 13,36.30 13,36.28 (-) 0.02 R. (-) 2,87.49

Reduction of provision by ₹2,87.49 lakh was mainly due to non-drawal of arrears as per 7th Pay Commission and non-hiring of vehicles.

(4) 1456 - Television Extension

O. 1,16.77 72.42 72.40 (-) 0.02 R. (-) 44.35

The provision was curtailed by ₹44.35 lakh attributing mainly to non-drawal of arrears by staff as per 7th Pay Commission.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Films

105 - Production of films

(5) 1133 - Purchase of Odia Films

O. 89.50 S. 37.55 R. (-) 76.70

60- Others

106 - Field Publicity

(6) 1128 - Publicity Establishment

O. 1,05.50 S. 62.45 R. (-) 20.21

Surrender of ₹96.91 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(5) and (6) above was due to non-finalisation of tender process in time.

	Grant No 25 Contd.				
	Hea	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(7)			for Field Publicity		
	O.	1,45.40	1,26.10	1,26.09	(-) 0.01
		(-) 19.30			
expen	Curtailme diture.	nt of provision b	oy ₹19.30 lakh was	made as observance	ce of economy in
107 -	Song and D	rama Services			
(8)	1306 - Son	g and Drama Div	ision		
	O.	30.00			
	R.	(-) 30.00			
specif	Entire pro		lakh was diverted	to other heads with	out assigning any
•	,	ial Services			
		EXPENDITUR	E		
		R SCHEMES		State Sector	
	Tribal Area			20002	
(9)		cial Celebration			
(- /	0.	36.80	26.10	26.10	
	R.	(-) 10.70			
(1,,,,,,,,	Reasons f	1.7	d saving of ₹10.70) lakh have not be	en communicated
,	2018).	11.			
	Other Exper				
(10)	-	ecial Celebration			
	O.	2,88.01	1,47.24	1,47.24	

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹1,40.77 lakh, ₹1,00.00 lakh was diverted to other heads as per the Supplementary Statement of Expenditure. Specific reasons for the balance saving of ₹40.77 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(11) 0705 - Information and Public Relations Department

Surrender of ₹3,89.72 lakh was attributed mainly to non-drawal of arrears by staff as per 7th Pay commission.

Grant No. - 25 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
·		/∓ : lal-la\	

(₹ in lakh)

(12) 1833 - Odisha Information Commission - Establishment

O. 3,22.17 S. 8.19 2,96.00 2,95.80 (-) 0.20 R. (-) 34.36

₹34.36 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL (Voted)-

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹9.40 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹9.40 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹1,68.47 lakh proved excessive.

Grant No. 26 - Expenditure relating to the Excise Department

Major Heads -

2039- State Excise

2052- Secretariat-General Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

		otal Grant or ppropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	88,86,64	88,93,42	68,23,56	(-)20,69,86
Supplementary -	6,78			• • • • • •
Amou	ant surrendered during	the year (March 20	18)	20,66,71
Charged -		•	,	
Original -	7,00	7,00		(-)7,00
C	ant surrendered during	,		7,00
CAPITAL -	an sarrendered during	the year (March 20	10)	7,00
Voted -	ı			
Original -	10,00,00	10,00,00	8,95,62	(-)1,04,38
Amou	ant surrendered during	the year (March 20	18)	1,04,38
N-4 1 C				

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹20,69.86 lakh, the department surrendered ₹20,66.71 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹20,69.86 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹6.78 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2039- State Excise

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

(1) 0315 - District Executive Establishment

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹11,47.50 lakh, ₹36.72 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of claims and non-drawal of Electricity dues. The balance surrender of ₹11,10.78 lakh was made without assigning any reason (June 2018).

\sim	- T		21	\sim	4 1
Grant		Λ -	76	l 'AI	ntd
VII alli		v	40	WI	ı.u.

	Head	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(2)	0436 - Exci	se Commissioner	Establishment		
	O.	16,22.75			
	S.	3.15	8,12.64	8,12.63	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 8,13.26			
(Iun	Anticipated	d saving of ₹8,13.2	26 lakh was surrei	ndered without assi	gning any reason

(June 2018)

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

0437 - Excise Department

4,90.22 O. S. 0.01 3,92.29 3.92.27 (-) 0.02R. (-) 97.94

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- Entire available saving of ₹7.00 lakh was surrendered during March 2018. (i)
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Hea	ad Tota	l Act	tual	Excess (+)
	Appropr	iation Expen	diture	Saving (-)
		(₹	in lakh)	

2039- State Excise

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

0436 - Excise Commissioner Establishment

2.00 O. R. (-) 2.00

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

0437 - Excise Department

5.00 O.

R. (-) 5.00

Grant No. - 26 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

Entire provision of ₹7.00 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(4) and (5) above was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹1,04.38 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Office Buildings

051 - Construction

(6) 1938 - Construction/repair of office buildings

O. 10,00.00

8,95.62

8,95.62

R. (-) 1,04.38

Withdrawal of provision by ₹1,04.38 lakh was made due to non-finalisation of tender process for construction of store at Khurda.

Grant No. 27 - Expenditure relating to the Science and Technology Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

2810- New and Renewable Energy

3425- Other Scientific Research

	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
DEVENIUE		(₹ in thousand)	

REVENUE -

Voted -

Original -

62,12,57

62,12,57

60,90,69

(-)1,21,88

Amount surrendered during the year (March 2018)

1,21,84

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Almost the entire available saving (₹1,21.84 lakh out of ₹1,21.88 lakh) was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total Actual Excess (+)		Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

3425- Other Scientific Research

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

60- Others

200 - Assistance to other Scientific Bodies

(1) 1424 - Support to Scientific Institutions

O. 3,40.00

2,55.00

2,55.00

..

R. (-) 85.00

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(2) 1424 - Support to Scientific Institutions

O.

18.00

(-) 15.00

3.00

3.00

.

Anticipated saving of ₹1,00.00 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(1) and (2) above was surrendered attributing to retirement of faculties and non-functioning of Institute of Material Sciences.

Grant No. 28 - Expenditure relating to the Rural Development Department

Major Heads -

2059- Public Works

2215- Water Supply and Sanitation

2216- Housing

2230- Labour and Employment

3054- Roads and Bridges

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4215- Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

		Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure (₹in	Saving (-)
			thousand)	
REVENUE -			,	
Voted -				
Original -	29,14,52,00	29,17,22,56	24,55,34,37	(-)4,61,88,19
Supplementary	29,14,52,00 - 2,70,56			
Am	ount surrendered durin	ng the year (March 2	018)	4,76,49,30
Charged -				
Original -	10,00	10,00	85	(-)9,15
Am	ount surrendered durin	ng the year (March 2	018)	9,15
CAPITAL -				
Voted -	ı			
Original -	44,59,33,00 - 7,21,98,89	51,81,31,89	49,36,60,48	(-)2,44,71,41
Supplementary	7,21,98,89			
Am	2,44,63,51			
Charged -	ı			
Original -	40,00	40,00	37,08	(-)2,92
Am	2,92			

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹4,76,49.30 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹4,61,88.19 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹4,61,88.19 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹2,70.56 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
"			

(₹ in lakh)

2059- Public Works

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Office Buildings

51 - Construction

(1) 0919-Minor Works Grant at the disposal of

Heads of Department- (Apx-A)

O. 30.00 15.86 15.85 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 14.14

80- General

001 - Direction and Administration

(2) 0141 - Chief Engineer, Rural Works- Office Establishment

O. 9,69.40 S. 1.26 8,58.18 8,58.18 . R. (-) 1,12.48

(3) 0453 - Executive Engineer, Rural Works- Establishment Charges

O. 1,01,25.40 78,93.47 78,93.05 (-) 0.42 R. (-) 22,31.93

(4) 1422 - Superintending Engineer, Rural Works-Establishment Charges

O. 9,70.51 7,95.40 7,95.39 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 1,75.11

Anticipated saving of ₹25,33.66 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(1) to (4) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

052 - Machinery and Equipment

(5) 0851 - Maintenance and Repair

O. 9,99.52 7,29.45 7,29.10 (-) 0.35 R. (-) 2,70.07

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹2,70.07 lakh, ₹17.76 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of account number from EPF Authority by some R.W. Division.

Specific reasons for surrender of balance amount of ₹2,52.31 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

2215- Water Supply and Sanitation

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

C	4 TAT -	20	0	
Gran	UNO	28	Con	a.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	e Saving (-)	
		(₹ i n	ı lakh)	
01- Water Supply				
001 - Direction and Adminis	stration			
(6) 0457 - Executive Esta	1			
О.	79,58.05	65,09.66	65,08.29 (-) 1.37	
	14,48.39			
(7) 1421 - Superintending and Sanitation	g Engineer, Rural V - Establishment Cl	* * *		
O.	9,15.06			
S.	0.28	8,03.77	8,03.22 (-) 0.55	
R. (-) 1,11.57			
052 - Machinery and Equipm	nent			
(8) 0851 - Maintenance a	nd Repair			
О.	24,95.63			
S.	81.66	18,29.07	18,23.34 (-) 5.73	
R. (-) 7,48.22			
102 - Rural Water Supply Pr	rogrammes			
(9) 0851 - Maintenance a	nd Repair			
O. 1	,34,75.58			
S.	1,80.06	1,10,71.56	1,10,70.09 (-) 1.47	
* *	25,84.08			
Surrender of anticip above was based on actual re		8,92.26 lakh in respect	of Sl. Nos.(6) to (9)	
Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹5.73 lakh at Sl. No.(8) have not been intimated (June 2018).				
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE				
STATE SECTOR SCHEM	IES	District S	ector	
02- Sewerage and Sanitatio	n			
105 - Sanitation Services				
(10) 0708 - Information,	Education and Cor	mmunication		
О.	50.00	50.00	33.55 (-) 16.45	
Reasons for final sav	ing of ₹16.45 lakh	have not been communi	cated (June 2018).	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE				
CENTRALLY SPONSOR	ED SCHEMES	District S	ector	
01- Water Supply				
102 - Rural Water Supply Programmes				
(11) 2477 - NRWDP				
O. 1	,80,00.00	1,17,63.74	1,17,63.73 (-) 0.01	
R. (-)	62,36.26			

Head	Total	Actual		Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expendit	ure	Saving (-)	
		(₹	in lakh)		
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan					
(12) 2477 - NRWDP					
O.	69,00.00	30,59.42	30,59.42		
R. (-)	38,40.58				
02- Sewerage and Sanitation	n				
105 - Sanitation Services					
(13) 3235 - Swachha Bha	arat Mission (SBM) -	Gramin			
O. 6	6,00,00.00	,49,87.02 4	,61,65.02	(+) 11,78.00	
R. (-) 1	,50,12.98				
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan					
(14) 3235 - Swachha Bha	arat Mission (SBM) -	Gramin			
O. 2	,30,00.00	,10,30.48	,13,87.48	(+) 3,57.00	
R. (-) 1	,19,69.52				
2220 Labour and Employ	mont				

2230- Labour and Employment

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

03- Training

102 - Apprenticeship Training

(15) 0141 - Chief Engineer, Rural Works- Office Establishment

O. 30.00 13.66 13.66 R. (-) 16.34

Withdrawal of provision by ₹3,70,75.68 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(11) to (15) above was attributed to actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final excess of ₹15,35.00 lakh at Sl. Nos.(13) and (14) above have not been intimated (June 2018).

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(16) 1224 - Rural Development Department

O. 12,93.83 S. 0.01 7,11.07 5,51.30 (-) 1,59.77 R. (-) 5,82.77

Out of anticipated saving of \$5,82.77 lakh, \$79.70 lakh was surrendered due to (i) vacancy of posts and non-fixation of pay under ORSP-2017 and (ii) less requirement under DA on account of implementation of 7th Pay Commission. The balance provision of \$5,03.07 lakh was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement and reasons for final saving of ₹1,59.77 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

(iv) No expenditure was made in Revenue Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and accounting procedure followed for the transactions have been explained in Note (v) under Grant No.20-Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department (Revenue Section). A summary of transactions accounted for under each unit of "Suspense" together with the opening and closing balances for 2017-18 is given below:-

Major Head of Suspense	Opening	Debits	Credits	Closing Balance
-	Balance as on	during	during	as on 31 March
	1 April 2017	the year	the year	2018
	Debit(+) C	redit(-)	Debi	t(+) Credit(-)
1	2	3	4	5
		(₹ i	n lakh)	
2059-Public Works				
Stock	(-)42,49.51			(-)42,49.51
Miscellaneous	64,64.32			64,64.32
Work Advances				
TOTAL:	22,14.81	••	••	22,14.81
2215-Water Supply and Sar	nitation			·
Stock	20,41.29	••	••	20,41.29
Miscellaneous	6,48.86	••	••	6,48.86
Work Advances				
TOTAL:	26,90.15	••	••	26,90.15
GRAND TOTAL:	49,04.96	••	••	49,04.96

Notes and Comments - REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹9.15 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Savings occurred under the following head:-

Hea	nd	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	A	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	

2215- Water Supply and Sanitation ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Water Supply

800 - Other Expenditure

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(17)	1012 - 28)Other Exp	enses			
	O.	10.00	0.85	0.85	
	R.	(-) 9.15			

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹9.15 lakh was based on actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

specific reasons for such less requirement have not

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹2,44,71.41 lakh, the department surrendered ₹2,44,63.51 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹2,44,71.41 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹7,21,98.89 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

01- Office Buildings

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(18) 2148 - Construction of Buildings-Rural Development Department

O. 2,89.00 S. 51.00 2,59.76 2,59.76 R. (-) 80.24

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(19) 2148 - Construction of Buildings-Rural Development Department

O. 3,91.00 S. 69.00 R. (-) 48.28

Anticipated saving of ₹1,28.52 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(18) and (19) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

4215- Capital Outlay on Water Supply and Sanitation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

01- Water Supply

102 - Rural Water Supply

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
		(₹ in lakh)		
(20) 3234 - Mega Piped Water Suppl	y Project - EAP			
O. 12,00.00				
R. (-) 12,00.00				
789 - Special Component Plan for Sched	luled Castes			
(21) 3234 - Mega Piped Water Supply	y Project - EAP			
O. 3,40.00				
R. (-) 3,40.00				
Entire provision of ₹15,40.00 la	akh in respect of Sl.	Nos.(20) and (21) above was	
surrendered without assigning any reason	n (June 2018).			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan				
(22) 3234 - Mega Piped Water Supply	y Project - EAP			
O. 4,60.00				
R. (-) 4,60.00				
(23) 3250 - Buxi Jagabandhu Assured				
Supply to Habitations (Ba	ASUDHA) under RII	DF		
O. 34,50.00	26,87.99	26,87.99		
R. (-) 7,62.01				
Withdrawal of provision by ₹12,2	22.01 lakh in respect	of Sl. Nos.(22) an	d (23) above	
was based on actual requirement.				
Specific reasons for such less req	quirement have not be	een intimated (June	e 2018).	
5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Br	ridges			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE				
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector		
04- District and Other Roads				
800 - Other Expenditure				
(24) 1860 - Biju KBK Yojana				
O. 27,00.00				
R. (-) 27,00.00				
Entire provision of ₹27,00.00 lak	th was diverted to oth	ner heads as per Su	pplementary	
Statement of Expenditure.				
(25) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure Deve	_			
O. 5,25,00.00	4,44,94.27	4,43,29.81	(-) 1,64.46	
R. (-) 80,05.73				
Out of the anticipated saving of \$				
the additional requirement under other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure. The surrender of balance provision of ₹50.05.61 lakb was based on actual				

Expenditure. The surrender of balance provision of ₹50,05.61 lakh was based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of

₹1,64.46 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(26)	3233 - Rural R	oads - EAP			
	O.	12,00.00			
	R.	(-) 12,00.00			
	Entire provision	n of ₹12,00.00 lakh	was surrender	ed due to non-final	isation of the
projec	ets.				
80- G	eneral				

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(27) 1860 - Biju KBK Yojana

O. 7,65.00 R. (-) 7,65.00

Entire provision of ₹7,65.00 lakh was diverted to other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

(28) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure Development Fund (RIDF)

O. 1,48,75.00 1,32,58.88 1,33,61.63 (+) 1,02.75 R. (-) 16,16.12

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹16,16.12 lakh, ₹2,99.99 lakh was diverted to meet the additional requirement under other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure. The balance amount of ₹13,16.13 lakh was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final excess of ₹1,02.75 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

(29) 3233 - Rural Roads - EAP

Entire provision of ₹3,40.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-finalisation of the projects.

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(30) 1860 - Biju KBK Yojana

Entire provision of ₹10,35.00 lakh was diverted to other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

(31) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure Development Fund (RIDF)

O. 2,01,25.00 1,72,72.07 1,73,29.68 (+) 57.61 R. (-) 28,52.93

Out of the anticipated saving of ₹28,52.93 lakh, ₹10,75.99 lakh was diverted to meet the additional requirement under other heads as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure. The balance provision of ₹17,76.94 lakh was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final excess of ₹57.61 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

	Head		Total	Ac	tual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Exper	nditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ i	in lakh)	
(32)	3233 - Rural R	oads - EAP				
	O.	4,60.00				
	R.	(-) 4,60.00				

Entire provision of ₹4,60.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-finalisation of the projects.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

04- District and Other Roads

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(33) 2526 - SCA for Special Programme for KBK

O. 21,23.81 4,96.79 4,96.79 R. (-) 16,27.02

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(34) 2526 - SCA for Special Programme for KBK

O. 28,73.39 5,76.85 5,76.85 . R. (-) 22,96.54

800 - Other Expenditure

(35) 2526 - SCA for Special Programme for KBK

O. 74,95.80 14,46.42 14,46.42 ...
R. (-) 60,49.38

Anticipated saving of ₹99,72.94 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(33) to (35) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
-		(₹ in lakh)	

5054- Capital Outlay on Roads and Bridges

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

04- District and Other Roads

800 - Other Expenditure

(36) 3284A - Infrastructure Development Fund

Scheme for the KBK Districts (GR-28)

S. 0.01 27,00.01 26,99.63 (-) 0.38 R. 27,00.00

80- General

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(37)	3284 - Infrastructi	ure Development	t Fund Scheme for the	he KBK Districts	
	S.	0.01	11,58.45	11,58.39	(-) 0.06
	R.	11,58.44			
	Tribal Area Sub-Pla				
(38)	3284 - Infrastructi		t Fund Scheme for the	he KBK Districts	
	S.	0.01	10,33.88	10,33.89	(+) 0.01
	R.	10,33.87			
	OGRAMME EXPE				
STA	TE SECTOR SCH	EMES		District Sector	
04- D	District and Other Ro	pads			
789 -	Special Component	Plan for Schedul	led Castes		
(39)	2161 - Rural Infra	structure Develo	pment Fund (RIDF))	
	O.	8,50.00			
	S.	0.01	10,41.69	10,41.69	
	R.	1,91.68			
796 -	Tribal Area Sub-Pla	n			
(40)	2161 - Rural Infra	structure Develo	pment Fund (RIDF))	
	O.	11,50.00			
	S.	0.01	18,47.76	18,47.76	
	R.	6,97.75	,	,	
800 -	Other Expenditure	, ,			
(41)	2161 - Rural Infra	structure Develo	pment Fund (RIDF))	
	O.	30,00.00			
	S.	0.01	59,37.50	59,37.50	
	R.	29,37.49			
c a:		•	,19.23 lakh by way		-
	Nos.(36) to (41) abo			-	
(v)	No expenditure wa	as made under th	e head "Suspense" i	n the Capital Sec	tion (Voted)
A sur	nmary of transaction	s under each sub	o-division of the head	d "Suspense" is g	iven below:-
	A summary of transactions under each sub-division of the head "Suspense" is given below:				

A summary of transactions under each sub-division of the head "Suspense" is given below:-					
Major Head of Suspense	Opening	Debits	Credits	Closing Balance	
	Balance as on	during	during	as on 31 March	
	1 April 2017	the year	the year	2018	
	Debit(+) C	redit(-)	Debi	t(+) Credit(-)	
1	2	3	4	5	
	(₹ in lakh)				
4702-Capital Outlay on Minor	Irrigation				
Purchase	(-)12.01			(-)12.01	
Stock	49.94			49.94	
Miscellaneous Work Advance	85.59			85.59	
Workshop Suspense	1.58			1.58	
TOTAL	1 25 10			1 25 10	

Notes and Comments:-CAPITAL: (Charged)

(i) Entire available saving of ₹2.92 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.



Grant No. 29 - Expenditure relating to the Parliamentary Affairs Department

Major Heads -

- 2012- President, Vice-President/ Governor, Administrator of Union Territories
- 2013- Council of Ministers
- 2052- Secretariat-General Services
- 2202- General Education
- **4216- Capital Outlay on Housing**

_		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	31,02,67	33,67,82	28,24,20	(-)5,43,62
Supplementary -	2,65,15			
Amount s	surrendered du	ring the year (Marc	h 2018)	5,89,50
Charged -				
Original -	12,44,08	12,60,58	9,42,34	(-)3,18,24
Supplementary -	16,50			
Amount s	surrendered du	ring the year (March	h 2018)	3,03,24
CAPITAL -				
Charged -				
Original -	5,00,00	5,00,00	1,85,44	(-)3,14,56
Amount s	surrendered du	ring the year (Marc	h 2018)	3,14,55
Notes and Commo	atc.			

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹5,89.50 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹5,43.62 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of \$5,43.62 lakh, supplementary provision of \$2,65.15 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of the original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2013- Council of Ministers

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

- 101 Salary of Ministers and Deputy Ministers
- (1) 1245 Salaries of Ministers and Deputy Ministers

O. 3,25.00 2,70.68 2,70.67 (-) 0.01

R. (-) 54.32

Head	Total Actual Excess		Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

108 - Tour Expenses

(2) 1466 - Tour Expenses of Ministers and Deputy Ministers

O. 55.00 46.52 41.25 (-) 5.27 R. (-) 8.48

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹62.80 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (1) and (2) above was attributed to non-receipt of claims.

Reasons for final saving of ₹5.27 lakh at Sl. No. (2) have not been communicated (June 2018).

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(3) 1033 - Parliamentary Affairs Department

O.	17,08.65			
S.	1,15.15	13,30.73	13,79.25	(+) 48.52
R.	(-) 4,93.07			

Anticipated saving of ₹4,93.07 lakh was surrendered mainly due to (i) termination and non-filling up of post of political appointees and (ii) Retirement of regular employees.

Reasons for final excess of ₹48.52 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹3,18.24 lakh, the department surrendered ₹3,03.24 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹3,18.24 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹16.50 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2012- President, Vice-President/ Governor, Administrator of Union Territories ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT OPERATIONS AND

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

03- Governor/Administrator of Union Territories

090 - Secretariat

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	-	Saving (-)
(1) 0559 Covernor's Sc	ecretariat Establishment	(₹ in lakh)	
` '	istratian Establishment 13.49		
S.		26 4,90.75	(1) 0.40
R. (-) 1,0	,	4,90.73	(+) 0.49
101 - Emoluments and Allo		r/Administrator of U	nion Tarritorios
(5) 0364 - Emoluments		i/Administrator or O	mon remiones
` '	35.00 13.2	20 13.20	1
	21.80	15.20	
Withdrawal of provision		espect of \$1 Nos (A) and (5) above was
due to non-filling up of vac) and (3) above was
103 - Household Establishn	-	Scorotariat.	
(6) 0507 - Fixtures and I			
0.	3.90 2.6	58 2.68	<u> </u>
	1.22	2.00	
(7) 0851 - Maintenance			
` '	12.40 8.9	94 8.96	(+) 0.02
	3.46	0.70	(1) 0.02
· /	ision by ₹4.68 lakh in 1	respect of SL Nos. (6	5) and (7) above was
based on GAEP Rules issue	•		, , ,
	etary or Aide-de-Camp		
•	34.04		•••
S.	9.50 2,62.8	31 2.6	2.27 (-) 0.54
	30.73	_,-	
105 - Medical Facilities			
(9) 0895 - Medical Estab	olishment		
, ,	21.50 88.4	19 88.42	(-) 0.07
,	33.01		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
` '	of ₹1,13.74 lakh in res	spect of Sl. Nos. (8)	and (9) above was
surrendered due to non-filli		-	
108 - Tour Expenses			
(10) 0924 - Miscellaneo	us Tour Expenses		
	11.00	39 4.89	
R. (-)	6.11		
₹6.11 lakh was surre	endered without assigning	ng any reason (June 2	2018).
(11) 1465 - Tour Expens		`	,
•	20.00	00 5.11	(-) 14.89
Reasons for final sa	ving of ₹14.89 lakh hav	e not been communic	` '

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)	

(₹ in lakh)

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(12) 1033 - Parliamentary Affairs Department

O. 5.00

R. (-) 5.00

Entire provision of ₹5.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-filing of case in the court.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2012- President, Vice-President/ Governor, Administrator of Union Territories ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

03- Governor/Administrator of Union Territories

104 - Sumptuary Allowances

(13) 1012 - Other Expenses

O. 1.50 R. 7.99 9.49

9.49

107 - Expenditure from Contract Allowance

(14) 0650 - Household Charges

O. 1.60 R. 1.17 2.77

2.77

Augmentation of provision by ₹9.16 lakh by way of re-appropriation in respect of Sl. Nos. (13) and (14) above was made to meet the additional requirement under sumptuary heads as per GAEP Rules 1987.

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Charged)

- (i) Almost entire available saving (₹3,14.55 lakh out of ₹3,14.56 lakh) was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving was under the following head:-

Grant No. - 29 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Government Residential Buildings

700 - Other Housing

(15) 0182 - Construction of Buildings

O. 5,00.00 1,85.45 1,85.44 (-) 0.01

R. (-) 3,14.55

Anticipated saving of ₹3,14.55 lakh was surrendered due to non-clearance of site.



Grant No. 30 - Expenditure relating to the Energy Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2045- Other Taxes and Duties on Commodities and Services

2075- Miscellaneous General Services

2801- Power

2810- New and Renewable Energy

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4801- Capital Outlay on Power Projects

4810- Capital Outlay on New and Renewable Energy

6801- Loans for Power Projects

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	82,35,70	82,48,17	32,78,99	(-)49,69,18
Supplementary -	12,47			
Amount sur	rendered during the	year (March 20	18)	9,69,16
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	16,58,30,08	23,41,33,36	22,75,76,91	(-)65,56,45
Supplementary -	6,83,03,28			
Amount sur	rendered during the	year (March 20	18)	65,58,68
N-4 1 C				

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹49,69.18 lakh, the department surrendered ₹9,69.16 lakh only during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹49,69.18 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹12.47 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure came only upto 39.81 per cent of the original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

			Excess
Head	Total	Actual	(+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving
	Grant	Expenditure	(-)

(₹ in lakh)

2045- Other Taxes and Duties on Commodities and Services ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

103 - Collection Charges-Electricity Duty

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(1)	2577 - Engineer-in- Chief Electri		y-cum-Principal fice Establishment		
	O.	5,90.08			
	S.	2.76	4,26.81	4 26 70	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 1,66.03		4,26.79	
(2)	3004 - Chief Engine	eer-Cum-Chief E	Electrical Inspector		
	O.	1,57.88			
	S.	1.50	92.35	92.36	(+) 0.01
	R.	(-) 67.03			
(3)	3005 - Superintendi Inspector Es		m-Electrical		
	О.	5,12.33			
	S.	3.11	3,20.91	3,20.82	(-) 0.09
	R.	(-) 1,94.53			
(4)	3006 - Executive En Electrical Ins	ngineer-Cum-De spector Establish			
	O.	10,78.82			
	S.	4.72	7,80.01	7,80.11	(+) 0.10
	R.	(-) 3,03.53			
	Surrender of provi	sion by ₹7,31.12	lakh from Sl. Nos	s.(1) to (4) above	e was stated to

Surrender of provision by ₹7,31.12 lakh from Sl. Nos.(1) to (4) above was stated to be due to "as per actual requirement".

Reasons for such less utilisation have not been intimated (June 2018).

2075- Miscellaneous General Services

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

797 - Transfers to/from Reserve Funds/Deposit Account

(5) 3236 - Odisha Renewable Energy Development Fund (OREDF)

O. 40,00.00 40,00.00 .. (-) 40,00.00

Entire provision of ₹40,00.00 lakh remained un-utilised, un-surrendered and un-explained (June 2018).

2801- Power

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

80- General

004 - Research and Development

α	4 TAT	20	0 41	
Gran	t No.	30	Contd	_

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(6)	1336 - Standard Testin	g Laboratory			
	O.	2,28.30			
	S.	0.38	1,58.61	1,58.60	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 70.07			

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(7) 0254 - Department of Energy

O. 6,68.29 5,00.32 5,00.31 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 1,67.97

Reasons for curtailment of provision by ₹2,38.04 lakh at S1. Nos.(6) and (7) above have not been communicated (June 2018).

(v) No expenditure has been made in the Revenue Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and the accounting procedure followed for the transactions have been explained in note (vi) under Grant No. 20-Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department (Revenue Section). A summary of transactions accounted for under each unit of "Suspense" together with the Opening and Closing balances for 2017-2018 is given below:-

M-: II 1 - C C	0	D - 1- 14 -	O 1'4-	C1:
Major Head of Suspense	Opening	Debits	Credits	Closing
	Balance as on	during	during	Balance as on
	1 April 2017	the year	the year	31 March 2018
	Debit(+) Cı	redit(-)	Debit	t(+) Credit(-)
1	2	3	4	5
		(₹ in	lakh)	
2801-Power				
Purchase	(-)39.30	••	••	(-)39.30
Stock	40.08	••	••	40.08
Miscellaneous	18.31	••	••	18.31
Work Advances				
TOTAL:	19.09	••	••	19.09

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of savings of ₹65,58.68 lakh by the department during March 2018 was in excess of the eventual saving of ₹65,56.45 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹65,56.45 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹6,83,03.28 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Saving occurred under the following heads:-

Grant 1	No 30 Contd		
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			1
4801- Capital Outlay on Power Projects	3		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
05- Transmission and Distribution			
800 - Other Expenditure	~		
(8) 0708 - Information, Education and	Communicatio	n	
O. 30.00			
S. 5.00	•		••
R. (-) 35.00	_		
Entire provision of ₹35.00 lakh v	vas surrendere	d attributing to non-	publication of
advertisement by the department.			
80- General			
004 - Research and Development			
(9) 1336 - Standard Testing Laboratory	7		
O. 1,00.00	•		
R. (-) 1,00.00			
Entire provision of ₹1,00.00 lakh was	withdrawn witl	nout assigning any rea	ason (June 201
800 - Other Expenditure			
(10) 1170 - Reform and Restructuring l	•		
O. 3,00.00	1,20.24	1,20.24	
R. (-) 1,79.76			
Reasons for anticipated saving of ₹	¶1,79.76 lakh h	ave not been intimate	ed (June 2018).
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
06- Rural Electrification			
789 - Special Component Plan for Schedu	led Castes		
(11) 2153 - Rajiv Gandhi Gramin Vidy	utikaran Yojan	a	
O. 58,00.00			
R. (-) 58,00.00			
Out of the surrender of entire prove to non-release of fund by REC. Reasons communicated (June 2018).			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
	utikaran Voian	a	
(12) 2153 - Rajiv Gandhi Gramin Vidy O. 8,00.00	uukaran 10Jan	a	
· ·	•		
R. (-) 8,00.00			

Entire provision of $\ref{8,00.00}$ lakh was withdrawn due to non-release of fund by REC. 800 - Other Expenditure

$\boldsymbol{\alpha}$	4 TAT	30	~ 41
Lron	t Na	- 311	Contd.
VTI AII		71/	.

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(13) 2153 - Rajiv G	Sandhi Gramin Vidy	utikaran Yojana		
O.	59,00.00	••		•
R.	(-) 59,00.00			
Out of the wit lakh was due to non-communicated (June 2)				
4810- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EXI		wable Energy		
STATE SECTOR SC			State Sector	
600 - Others				
(14) 3236 - Odisha	Renewable Energy	Development Fur	nd (OREDF)	
О.	40,00.00			•
D	() 40 00 00			
R.	(-) 40,00.00			
	(-) 40,00.00 on of ₹40,00.00 la	nkh was surrende	ered stating to be	due to non-
	on of ₹40,00.00 la		ered stating to be	due to non-
Entire provision implementation of the	on of ₹40,00.00 la	artment.		
Entire provision implementation of the	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa	artment.		
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above savi	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa	ortmentoff by excess und	ler the following he	ads:-
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above savi	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa	ortmentoff by excess und -otal	ler the following he Actual	ads:- Excess (+)
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above saving Head 4801- Capital Outlay	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa ngs were partly set- on Power Projects	ortment. -off by excess und Total Grant	ler the following he Actual Expenditure	ads:- Excess (+)
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above saving Head 4801- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EXI	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa ngs were partly set- on Power Projects PENDITURE	artmentoff by excess und Total Grant	ler the following he Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	ads:- Excess (+)
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above savi Head 4801- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EXI STATE SECTOR SO	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa ngs were partly set- on Power Projects PENDITURE CHEMES	artmentoff by excess und Total Grant	ler the following he Actual Expenditure	ads:- Excess (+)
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above saving Head 4801- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EXISTATE SECTOR SO 105- Transmission and	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa ngs were partly set- on Power Projects PENDITURE CHEMES Distribution	artmentoff by excess und Total Grant	ler the following he Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	ads:- Excess (+)
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above saving Head 4801- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EXISTATE SECTOR SC 105- Transmission and 1800 - Other Expenditure	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa ngs were partly set- on Power Projects PENDITURE CHEMES Distribution	artmentoff by excess und Total Grant	ler the following he Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	ads:- Excess (+)
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above saving Head 4801- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EXISTATE SECTOR SC 105- Transmission and 1800 - Other Expenditure (15) 2814 - Shifting	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa ngs were partly set- on Power Projects PENDITURE CHEMES Distribution re g of Transformers	artmentoff by excess und Total Grant	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh) State Sector	ads:- Excess (+)
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above saving Head 4801- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EXISTATE SECTOR SC 05- Transmission and 800 - Other Expenditus (15) 2814 - Shifting O.	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa ngs were partly set- on Power Projects PENDITURE CHEMES Distribution re g of Transformers 4,03.00	artmentoff by excess und Total Grant	ler the following he Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	ads:- Excess (+)
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above saving Head 4801- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EXISTATE SECTOR SC 05- Transmission and 800 - Other Expenditus (15) 2814 - Shifting O. R.	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa ngs were partly set- on Power Projects PENDITURE CHEMES Distribution re g of Transformers 4,03.00 1,78.87	artmentoff by excess und Total Grant	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh) State Sector	ads:- Excess (+)
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above saving Head 4801- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EXISTATE SECTOR SOCOS- Transmission and 800 - Other Expenditu (15) 2814 - Shifting O. R. PROGRAMME EXI	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa ngs were partly set- on Power Projects PENDITURE CHEMES Distribution re g of Transformers 4,03.00 1,78.87 PENDITURE	Total Grant 5,81.87	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh) State Sector 5,81.87	ads:- Excess (+)
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above saving Head 4801- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EXISTATE SECTOR SOCONS CONTRACT SECTOR SOCONS (15) 2814 - Shifting O. R. PROGRAMME EXISTATE SECTOR SOCONS CONTRACT SECTOR SOCONS (15) CONTRACT SECTOR SOCON	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa ngs were partly set- on Power Projects PENDITURE CHEMES Distribution re g of Transformers 4,03.00 1,78.87 PENDITURE CHEMES	Total Grant 5,81.87	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh) State Sector	ads:- Excess (+)
Entire provision implementation of the (iv) The above saving Head 4801- Capital Outlay PROGRAMME EXISTATE SECTOR SO 05- Transmission and 800 - Other Expenditu (15) 2814 - Shifting O. R.	on of ₹40,00.00 la scheme by the depa ngs were partly set- on Power Projects PENDITURE CHEMES Distribution re g of Transformers 4,03.00 1,78.87 PENDITURE CHEMES	Total Grant 5,81.87	Actual Expenditure (₹ in lakh) State Sector 5,81.87	ads:- Excess (+)

(16) 2055 - Biju Grama Jyoti

O. 15,00.00 S. 12,00.00 77,00.00 R. 50,00.00

77,00.00

800 - Other Expenditure

Grant No. - 30 Concld.

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
2055 - Biju Gram	a Jyoti			
O.	27,00.00			
S.	16,00.00	92,99.83	92,99.83	
R.	49,99.83			
	2055 - Biju Gram O. S.	2055 - Biju Grama Jyoti O. 27,00.00 S. 16,00.00	Grant 2055 - Biju Grama Jyoti O. 27,00.00 S. 16,00.00 92,99.83	Grant Expenditure (₹ in lakh) 2055 - Biju Grama Jyoti O. 27,00.00 S. 16,00.00 92,99.83 92,99.83

Enhancement of provision to the tune of $\ref{1,01,78.70}$ lakh from Sl. Nos. (15) to (17) above have not been explained (June 2018).

(v) No expenditure has been made in Capital Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". A summary of transactions under each Sub-division of the head "Suspense" is given below:-

Major Head of Suspense	Opening	Debits	Credits	Closing Balance
	Balance as on	during	during	as on 31 March
	1 April 2017	the year	the year	2018
	Debit(+) C	redit(-)	Debi	t(+) Credit(-)
1	2	3	4	5
		(₹ in	lakh)	
4801-Capital Outlay on Pov	ver Projects			
Purchase	(-)1,91.97	••		(-)1,91.97
Stock	4,16.35	••		4,16.35
Miscellaneous	6,78.51			6,78.51
Work Advances				
TOTAL:	9,02.89	••	••	9,02.89

Grant No. 31 - Expenditure relating to the Handlooms, Textiles and Handicrafts Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2851- Village and Small Industries

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4216- Capital Outlay on Housing

6851- Loans for Village and Small Industries

6860- Loans for Consumer Industries

0000- Louis for C	onsumer mausti	ics		
		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,76,93,10	1,77,89,28	1,38,85,83	(-)39,03,45
Supplementary -	96,18			
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2018)	39,03,14
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	26,50,00	26,50,00	27,84	(-)26,22,16
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2018)	26,28,15
Notes and Comme	ents -			

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹39,03.45 lakh, the department surrendered ₹39,03.14 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹39,03.45 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹96.18 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.

(iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			

(₹ in lakh)

2851- Village and Small Industries ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

(1) 0012 - Administration and Supervision of Industrial Cooperatives for Handicraft and Cottage Industries

O. 29.70 17.20 17.20 R. (-) 12.50

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹12.50 lakh was attributed to (i) non-filling up of vacant posts due to transfer and (ii) less claim of TE and LTC.

Cront	+ NIa	21	Contd.	
ttan	I NO.	- 31	C.ONIA.	

	Stant No 31 Con	tu.	
Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
11044	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	8()
(2) 0628 - Headquarters Organis Handicraft and Cottag		, ,	
O. 2,11.34 R. (-) 22.52	1,88.82	1,88.43	(-) 0.39
Curtailment of provision by and (ii) non-availing of TA and LT			n-drawal of salary
(3) 0629 - Headquarters Organis	sation- Director of T	`extiles	
O. 5,34.77	4,48.03	4,47.67	(-) 0.36
R. (-) 86.74			
Curtailment of provision be saving of dearness allowance on in of vacant posts.			
107 - Sericulture Industries			
(4) 0618 - Headquarters Organis			
O. 1,19.26	79.19	79.19	
R. (-) 40.07	N7 1 11 1	1 1 1 1	(') 1 1 C
Anticipated saving of ₹40.0 arrear claim of retired employees, (and (iii) vacancy of post.		•	* *
(5) 2089 - Tassar and Mulberry	Silkworm Seed Pro	duction	
O. 2,90.20	2,11.16	2,11.16	
R. (-) 79.04			
Reduction of provision by saving of dearness allowance on in of vacant post.			
200 - Other Village Industries			
(6) 0397 - Establishment of Bloo Directorate of Handid			
O. 11,47.83	10,02.35	10,03.40	(+) 1.05
R. (-) 1,45.48			
Surrender of anticipated sa drawal of salary, (ii) saving of Commission and (iii)non-availing of	dearness allowand	ce on implementa	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUR	${f E}$		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
103 - Handloom Industries	.	,, ~, .	
(7) $0001 - 10$ per cent one time			
O. 4,50.00 R. (-) 49.91	4,00.09	4,00.09	
N. (-) 49.91			

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(8)	1982 - Prome	otion of Textile Ir	ndustries		
	O.	5,00.00	50.00	50.00	
	R.	(-) 4,50.00			
	-	_	-	et of Sl. Nos.(7) a	and (8) above was
surre	ndered due to	non-receipt of pro	pposal.		
(9)	2928 - Integr		pment Programme	e	
	O.	2,00.00			
	R.	(-) 2,00.00			
			00 lakh was surr	rendered due to	discontinuance of
Gove	ernment of Indi	ia scheme.			
104 -	Handicraft In	dustries			
(10)	1153 - Pron	notion of Handicr	aft Industries		
	O.	19,49.29			
	S.	0.01	13,28.54	13,28.53	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 6,20.76			
			•		ed mainly to non-
acqui	sition of land	for the project and	d based on actual r	equirement (₹35.7	76 lakh).
	Reasons for	such less require	ment have not beer	n communicated (June 2018).
(11)	2647 - Marl	keting Support an	d Services		
	O.	25.00			
	R.	(-) 25.00			
	-	ision of ₹25.00	lakh was surrend	ered due to non-	receipt of Central
Assis	stance.				
(12)			nology Developme	ent	
	for H	Handicraft Industr	ies		
	O.	4,80.00	3,00.00	3,00.00	••
	R.	(-) 1,80.00			
	Reduction of	of provision by ₹	1,80.00 lakh was	attributed to non	-receipt of Central
Assis	stance.				
PRC	OGRAMME E	EXPENDITURE			
STA	TE SECTOR	SCHEMES		District Sector	
103 -	Handloom Inc	dustries			
(13)	_	er cent one time l	Rebate on sale of		
		dloom Clothes			
	O.	5,60.00	3,82.85	4,14.20	(+) 31.35
	R.	(-) 1,77.15			
(14)		notion of Textile			
	O.	12,00.00	2,70.76	2,70.75	(-) 0.01
	R.	(-) 9,29.24			

		G	rant No 31 Co	ontd.	
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	·			(₹ in lakh)	
		-	•	lakh in respect of Sl.	. Nos.(13) and (14)
above	e was due to n	on-receipt of prop	posals.		
		final excess of ₹	31.35 lakh at Sl.	No. (13) have not b	een communicated
,	2018).				
(15)		nation of Commu			
		ugh Fab India Lto P) Project	a. for promotion	of Rural Craft	
	O.	25.00			
	R.	(-) 25.00			
	Entire provi	` '	kh was withdraw	n due to non-receipt	of proposals.
789 -		ponent Plan for S		•	
(16)	0001 - 10 p	per cent one time	Rebate on sale o	f Handloom Clothes	
	O.	3,50.00	2,70.23	2,38.8	(-) 31.35
	R.	(-) 79.77			
796 -	Tribal Area S	ub-Plan			
(17)	0001 - 10 p	1		f Handloom Clothes	
	O.	1,40.00	1,20.20	1,20.2	
	R.	(-) 19.80			
CHERON				et of Sl. Nos.(16) ar	nd (17) above was
Surrer		non-receipt of pro	•	No (16) have not be	an intimated (Iva a 2
		_		No.(16) have not be	en intimated (June 2
		EXPENDITURE			
		ONSORED SCI	HEMES	District Sector	
	Handloom In		D1		
(18)	2929 - Nati O.	onal Handloom I	Development Pro 95.84	~	() 0 01
	O. R.	3,06.00 (-) 2,10.16	93.84	95.83	(-) 0.01
			₹2 10 16 Jakh v	was due to non-reco	eint of fund form
Gove	rnment of Ind	-	(2,10.10 lakii (was due to non-reco	cipt of fund form
		oonent Plan for S	cheduled Castes		
(19)		onal Handloom I		ogramme	
(->)	0.	1,50.00			
	R.	(-) 1,50.00			
	14.				
796 -	Tribal Area S	ub-Plan			
796 - (20)	Tribal Area S	ub-Plan onal Handloom I	Development Pro	gramme	
	Tribal Area S		Development Pro 	ogramme	

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

Entire provision of ₹1,94.00 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(19) and (20) above was surrendered attributing to non-receipt of fund from Government of India.

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(21) 2767 - Department of Handlooms, Textiles & Handicrafts

O.	4,15.67			
S.	3.76	3,76.68	3,76.69	(+) 0.01
R.	(-) 42.75			

Curtailment of provision by ₹42.75 lakh was mainly due to (i) vacancy of posts, (ii) saving of dearness allowance on implementation of 7th Pay Commission and (iii) non-availing of HRA, LTC and festival advance.

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹26,28.15 lakh by March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹26,22.16 lakh.
- (ii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

60- Other Buildings

051 - Construction

(22) 0182E - (D-31) Construction of Buildings

O. 1,49.99 21.85 27.84 (+) 5.99 R. (-) 1,28.14

Reduction of provision by ₹1,28.14 lakh was attributed to non-finalisation of tender.

Reasons for final excess of ₹5.99 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

6851- Loans for Village and Small Industries

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

195 - Loans to Co-operatives

Grant No. - 31 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
•		(₹ in lakh	n)
(23) 3116 - Odisha Crafts Skill D	evelopment ar	nd Rural	
Employment (UTKA	RSH) - World	Bank (EAP)	
O. 20,00.00		••	
R. (-) 20,00.00			
Entire provision of ₹20,	00.00 lakh	was surrendered	attributing to non-
implementation of programme.			_
6860- Loans for Consumer Indust	ries		
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
01- Textiles			
800 - Other Loans			
(24) 1982 - Promotion of Textile	Industries		
O. 5,00.00			
R. (-) 5,00.00			
Surrender of entire provision	of ₹5,00.00 la	ıkh was due to non-r	eceipt of the proposal

Grant No. 32 - Expenditure relating to the Tourism and Culture Department

Major Heads -

2202- General Education

2205- Art and Culture

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

3452- Tourism

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

5452- Capital Outlay on Tourism

5452- Capital Out	ay on Tourisi	Total Grant or	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,66,06,71	1,86,38,44	1,74,24,09	(-)12,14,35
Supplementary -	20,31,73			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	n 2018)	12,10,25
Charged -				
Original -	2,00	3,13	2,13	(-)1,00
Supplementary -	1,13			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	n 2018)	1,00
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,28,03,96	1,30,03,96	99,80,66	(-)30,23,30
Supplementary -	2,00,00			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (Marcl	n 2018)	30,23,29
Notes and Commo	ents -			
DEVENIUS/V/	• \			

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹12,14.35 lakh, the department surrendered ₹12,10.25 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹12,14.35 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹20,31.73 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	(₹ in lakh)		

2202- General Education

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

05- Language Development

102 - Promotion of Modern Indian Languages and Literature

	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	•		(₹ in lakl	1)
(1)	3118 - Language Promotion	Programme of		
	Odisha Sahitya Acade	emy		
	O. 20.00	-	••	

Entire provision of ₹20.00 lakh was surrendered attributed to non-requirement of funds. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

2205- Art and Culture

R.

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

(-) 20.00

- 001 Direction and Administration
- (2) 0291 Directorate of Culture

O. 3,27.50 S. 3.00 R. (-) 1,00.43

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹1,00.43 lakh was based on (i) revision of pay, (ii) non-availing of LTC and non-incurring on advertisement and (iii) based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹21.02 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

(3) 3201 - Directorate of Public Library

O. 18.00 R. (-) 18.00

Entire provision of ₹18.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-function of the Directorate.

- 101 Fine Arts Education
- (4) 0044 Art and Craft College, Bhubaneswar

O. 1,20.81 1,06.80 1,06.79 (-) 0.01 R. (-) 14.01

Out of anticipated saving of ₹14.01 lakh, ₹2.50 lakh was surrendered due to discontinuance of contractual appointees and the balance amount of ₹11.51 lakh was made without assigning any reason (June 2018).

(5) 0046 - Arts and Crafts College, Khalikote

O. 1,04.63 91.00 91.01 (+) 0.01 R. (-) 13.63

Reduction in provision by ₹13.63 lakh was mainly due to non-receipt of claims and non-posting of contractual appointees.

C	4 1	V	r _	22	0	4.1
Grant			0	32	Con	IA.

	Hea	d	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(6)	1540 - Viki	ram Dev Arts Sc	hool, Jeypore		
	O.	38.93	24.26	22.12	(-) 2.14
	R.	(-) 14.67			
	Withdrawa	al of provision b	y ₹14.67 lakh was du	e to non-filling up	of vacant posts.
	Reasons fo	or final saving of	f ₹2.14 lakh have not	been intimated (Ju	ne 2018).
103 -	Archaeolog	y			
(7)	0177 - Con	servation Establ	ishment		
	O.	2,61.86			
	S.	8.00	2,10.83	2,10.30	(-) 0.53
	R.	(-) 59.03			
105 -	Public Libra	aries			
(8)	0320 - Dist	rict Libraries			
	O.	1,84.30	1,22.57	1,25.64	(+) 3.07
	R.	(-) 61.73			
(9)	0739 - Inte	grated Library S	ervice		
	O.	29.35	8.44	8.42	(-) 0.02
	R.	(-) 20.91			
(10)	1356 - Sta	ate Library			
	O.	3,69.61	3,30.06	3,30.26	(+) 0.20
	R.	(-) 39.55			
107 -	Museums	'			
(11)	1357 - Sta	ate Museum and	Research		
	O.	3,98.70			
	S.	5.00	3,08.40	3,09.75	(+) 1.35
	R.	(-) 95.30			
	Reasons fo	or reduction in p	rovision by ₹2,76.52	lakh in respect of S	Sl. Nos.(7) to (11)
abov	e was main	ly due to revi	sion of pay non-d	rawal of medical	allowance non-

Reasons for reduction in provision by ₹2,76.52 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(7) to (11) above was mainly due to revision of pay, non-drawal of medical allowance, non-finalisation of tender process and based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final excess of ₹3.07 lakh at Sl. No.(8) have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES State Sector

104 - Archives

(12) 1338 - State Archives

3.44 3.44

Anticipated saving of ₹46.56 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Grant No 32 Contu.	

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
2235- Social Security and Welfare			

35- Social Security and Welfare

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT.OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes

102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes

1041 - Pension to Indigent Artists

O. 7.00.00 6,10.93 6,10.93 (-)89.07

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹89.07 lakh was stated to be due to nonenhancement of required number of Artist.

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(14)0227 - Culture Department

O. 2,46.96 2,07.95 2,06.72 (-) 1.23 R. (-)39.01

Withdrawal of provision by ₹39.01 lakh was mainly due to revision of pay, nonavail of festival advance and non-filling up of vacant posts.

3452- Tourism

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

01- Tourist Infrastructure

101 - Tourist Centre

1469 - Tourist Centre (15)

> 99.44 59.01 58.68 O. (-) 0.33R. (-)40.43

102 - Tourist Accommodation

1468 - Tourist Accommodation (16)

> 4,04.15 O. 2,40.77 2,39.87 (-) 0.90R. (-) 1,63.38

80- General

001 - Direction and Administration

0300 - Directorate of Tourism (17)

> 2.33.52 O. 1.75.63 1,75.43 (-) 0.20R. (-) 57.89

•	TA T	22	
(+rant	NO.	- 32	Contd.

Head	Total	Total Actual Excess (+)	
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

104 - Promotion and Publicity

(18) 1470 - Tourist Information and Publicity

O. 7,13.30 S. 1.00 R. (-) 2,10.77 5,03.53 5,14.30 (+) 10.77

Reasons for withdrawal of provision by ₹4,72.47 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(15) to (18) above was stated to be due to non-drawal of RACP of 10 nos. of Tourist Officers and based on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final excess of ₹10.77 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total Actual Excess (+)		Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2205- Art and Culture

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

(19) 0306 - District Cultural Centre

O. 40.19 55.53 55.93 (+) 0.40 R. 15.34

Augmentation of provision by ₹15.34 lakh was based on actual requirement and for drawal of 40% of arrear pay.

Specific reasons for such additional requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments - CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹30.23.30 lakh, the department surrendered ₹30.23.29 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹30,23.30 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹2,00.00 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Grant No. - 32 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

5452- Capital Outlay on Tourism PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRAL SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Tourist Infrastructure

102 - Tourist Accommodation

(20) 1468 - Tourist Accommodation

O. 30,00.00

R. (-) 30,00.00

Entire provision of ₹30,00.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-release of funds by Government of India under the Central Plan Scheme.

Grant No. 33 - Expenditure relating to the Fisheries and Animal Resources Development Department

Major Heads -

2403- Animal Husbandry

2404- Dairy Development

2405- Fisheries

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4403- Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry

4404- Capital Outlay on Dairy Development

4405- Capital Outlay on Fisheries

6403- Loans for Animal Husbandry

6405- Loans for Fisheries

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	7,02,21,79	7,10,64,68	5,61,90,70	(-)1,48,73,98
Supplementary -	8,42,89			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2018)	1,48,62,24
Charged -	ı			
Original -	2,01	2,90	2,88	(-)2
Supplementary -	89			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	2018)	1
CAPITAL -				
Voted -	ı			
Original -	79,99,73	79,99,74	45,18,53	(-)34,81,21
Supplementary -	-			
Amount surr	endered during	the year (January 201	8 and March 2018	
N. d. L.C.	_)		30,49,90

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹1,48,73.98 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,48,62.24 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,48,73.98 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹8,42.89 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total Actual Excess (+		Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	(₹ in lakh)		

2403- Animal Husbandry

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

A	4 %	r .	22	α	. 4 .1
Gran	ΙN	0.	- 33	\mathbf{C}_{0}	nta.

Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
ESTABLISHMEN MAINTENANCE			(\mathred m rush)	
001 - Direction and	Administration			
(1) 0290 - Direct	corate			
O.	9,46.84	7,99.04	7,99.05	(+) 0.01
R.	(-) 1,47.80			
Out of total requirement.	withdrawal of ₹1,	,47.80 lakh, ₹20.00 l	akh was surrendere	ed as per actual
Reasons for lakh have not been of		ment as well as reasone 2018).	ons for balance savi	ng of ₹1,27.80
(2) 0308 - Distric	ct Establishment			
O.	79,07.41	63,67.00	63,65.36	(-) 1.64
R.	(-) 15,40.41			
101 - Veterinary Ser	rvices and Anima	l Health		
(3) 0083 - Biolog	gical Products Inst	titute		
O.	4,14.10	3,64.64	3,64.64	
R.	(-) 49.46			
(4) 0646 - Hospi	tals and Dispensar	ries		
O.	92,48.62	81,11.92	81,11.26	(-) 0.66
	(-) 11,36.70			
· /	Stock Aid Centres			
	1,13,95.50	98,94.91	98,87.00	(-) 7.91
R.	(-) 15,00.59			
102 - Cattle and But	1			
	Stock Breeding-cu			
0.	6,37.20	4,81.75	4,80.70	(-) 1.05
R.	(-) 1,55.45			
103 - Poultry Devel	-			
	ry Breeding Farm			
O.	6,36.48	5 22 04	5 22 02	() 0 01
S.	1.67	5,23.04	5,23.03	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 1,15.11			
106 - Other Livesto	=	Form		
(8) 3093 - Small O.	Animal Breeding 1,37.80	97.83	97.81	() 0 02
0 .	1,37.60	71.03	77.01	(-) 0.02

R. (-) 39.97 | 107 - Fodder and Feed Development

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
(0) 0500 E-11- C-1 E		(₹ in lakh)	
(9) 0508 - Fodder Seed Farm	2.07.00	2.07.00	
O. 3,51.00	2,87.08	2,87.08	••
R. (-) 63.92 113 - Administrative Investigation and	Statistics		
(10) 1249 - Sample Survey on Estir			
Production of milk, egg			
O. 1,53.05	1,06.73	1,06.74	(+) 0.01
R. (-) 46.32	1,00.73	1,00.71	(1) 0.01
Anticipated saving of ₹46,47.9 surrendered without assigning any reas		of Sl. Nos.(2) to	(10) above was
Reasons for final saving of ₹7	.91 lakh at Sl. No.	(5) have not been	intimated (June
2018).			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE		a a .	
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES	TT 1.1	State Sector	
101 - Veterinary Services and Animal			
(11) 2488 – Up-gradation of Livesto O. 19.46.76			
O. 19,46.76 R. (-) 4,86.03	14,60.73	14,60.73	••
Curtailment of provision by	₹4.86.03 lakh w	as made as ner	Supplementary
Statement of Expenditure.	(4,00.03 lakii w	as made as per	Supplementary
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
101 - Veterinary Services and Animal	Health		
(12) 3076 - Animal Husbandry Exte			
Service through Mobile	•	10.40	
O. 2,21.04 R. (-) 2,02.64	18.40	18.40	
R. (-) 2,02.04 Reduction of provision by ₹2,02) 64 lakh was basad	on actual requirer	mant
Specific reasons for such less re		-	
(13) 3153 - Establishment of Anima	•	occii communicat	ced (June 2010).
Facility with Ambulance	e Service		
O. 60.00	18.51	18.51	
R. (-) 41.49	11 40 1 11 1	. 11 1	
Curtailment of provision by ₹4 scheme.	11.49 lakh was due	to delay in implei	nentation of the
103 - Poultry Development			
(14) 3158 - Establishment of Chick	en Fresh Outlet on 1	PPP Mode	
O. 78.00	23.64	23.64	
R. (-) 54.36	23.01	23.01	••
() =			

		Gra	nt No 33 Con	td.	
	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	Anticipated s	oving of ₹5/1.36	lakh was diverte	(₹ in lakh ed to meet the requ	•
heads	-	entary Statement		a to meet the requ	mements of other
107 - 1		d Development			
(15)		ng and Demonstra r cultivation and		nent	
	O.	87.00			
	R.	(-) 87.00			
789 - 3		nent Plan for Sch	eduled Castes		
(16)	2011 - Traini	ng and Demonstr	ation in		
		r cultivation and		nent	
	O.	24.65		···	
	R.	(-) 24.65			
was m	· ·	provision of ₹1,1 olementary Stater		spect of Sl. Nos.(15	5) and (16) above
(17)		al Husbandry Exte	-		
Advis		a Hasourary Date			
	О.	62.63			
	R.	(-) 62.63			
	Entire provisi	on of ₹62.63 lakh	was surrendered	l as per actual requi	rement.
	-	ons for such les	s requirement l	nave not been con	nmunicated (June
2018).		· 1	1 77 1 1		
(18)		ishment of Anima y with Ambulanc	*		
	O.	17.00	6.1	7 6.1	7
	R.	(-) 10.83			
		provision by ₹10	.83 lakh was attı	ributed to delay in i	mplementation of
the scl					
(19)		ishment of Chick			
	O.	22.10	6.7	0 6.7	0
		(-) 15.40			
heads		of provision by ₹ nentary Statement		made to meet requ	airement of other
796 - '	Tribal Area Sub	o-Plan			
(20)		ng and Demonstrar cultivation and		nent.	
	O.	33.35			
	R.	(-) 33.35		•	
		` ′	h was diverted t	to other heads as p	er Supplementary
Staten	nent of Expendi			1	11 7

α	4 TAT	22	$\boldsymbol{\alpha}$	4 1
Gran) - 4 4	('An	TA.
VII AII		J J.J		uu.

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(21) 3		al Husbandry Exte			
		through Mobile		0 10.00	
	O.	84.73	19.0	0 19.00	••
(22)	R.	(-) 65.73	F 1- O41-4	DDD M - 1-	
(22) 3		lishment of Chick			
	O. R.	29.90 (-) 20.84	9.0	6 9.06	
		saving of ₹86.57 plementary Statem		of Sl. Nos.(21) and ure.	(22) above was
PROGI	RAMME EX	XPENDITURE	-		
CENTR	ALLY SPO	NSORED SCHE	MES	State Sector	
101 - Ve	terinary Serv	vices and Animal	Health		
	•	nal Livestock Hea			
` ′	Disea	ses Control Progra	amme		
	O.	1,70.70	16.6	7 16.67	
	R.	(-) 1,54.03			
	Surrender of	₹1,54.03 lakh was	s attributed to no	on-release of funds fr	om Government
of India					
$(24) \qquad 3$	3159 - White	Revolution - Ras	htriya Pashudha	n Vikas Yojana	
	O.				
	a	64,27.29	15.00 4	15.00.40	
	S.	0.01	15,28.4	3 15,28.43	••
	R.	(-) 48,98.87			
		-		vas attributed to noi	n-funding of the
		neme and non-rece		ssistance.	
		Investigation and			
$(25) \qquad 1$	-	le Survey on Estin			
		ction of milk, egg			
	O.	1,88.36	1,36.8	1 1,36.81	
	R.	(-) 51.55			
-	-	onent Plan for Sch			
(26)	-	le Survey on Estir ction of milk, egg			
	O.	53.38	39.9	0 39.90	
	R.	(-) 13.48			
A		l l	akh in respect o	of Sl. Nos. (25) and	(26) above was
			on (June 2018)	, ,	` '

Grant	NT.	22	Cantal
(+rant	INO.) .)	Conta.

	Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
<u>'</u>			(₹ in lakh)	
(27)	2966 - National Livestock He			
	Diseases Control Progr		22.05	
	O. 48.37 R. (-) 25.52	22.85	22.85	••
	· /	25 52 lokh was att	ributed to non receiv	at of funds from
Curtailment of provision by ₹25.52 lakh was attributed to non-receipt of funds from Government of India.				
(28)	3159 - White Revolution - Ra	shtriva Pashaudha	n Vikash Yojana	
(20)	O. 18,21.65	siidiya i asiiaadiia	ii vikusii i ojuliu	
	S. 0.01	5,02.80	5,02.79	(-) 0.01
	R. (-) 13,18.86	2,0_00	-,	() 313 =
Anticipated saving of ₹13,18.86 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of fund from Government of India.				
796 -	Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(29)	1249 - Sample Survey on Esti Production of milk, egg			
	O. 72.18	53.19	53.19	
	R. (-) 18.99			
Reasons for surrender of ₹18.99 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).				
(30)	2966 - National Livestock Hea			
	Diseases Control Progr	ramme		
	O. 65.43	••		
	R. (-) 65.43		1 1 .	
Entire provision of ₹65.43 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of Central Assistance.				
(31) 3159 - White Revolution - Rashtriya Pashaudhan Vikash Yojana				
(31)		sntriya Pasnaudna	n vikasn rojana	
	O. 24,66.56 S. 0.01	5,11.14	5,11.14	
	R. (-) 19,55.43	3,11.14	3,11.14	••
	Curtailment of provision by ₹1	19 55 //3 lakh was	attributed to non-rela	ease of funds by
	rnment of India.	17,55.45 lakii was	attituded to non-ier	case of funds by
	Fisheries			
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE				
ESTABLISHMENT,OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE				
001 - Direction and Administration				
(32)	0308 - District Establishment	20.05.20	20.05.00	() 0.01
	O. 35,96.44 R. (-) 3,71.14	32,25.30	32,25.29	(-) 0.01
	K. (-) 3,/1.14			

(Grant No 33 Conto	d.	
TrJ	T-4-1	A -41	E (1)
Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
	Grunt	(₹ in lakh)	Saving ()
Curtailment of provision by pay and non-drawal of arrear claim		attributed mainly to	non-fixation of
(33) 1718 - Fisheries Engineerin			
O. 1,97.09	1,74.96	1,74.95	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 22.13	700 10 1 11		
Reduction of provision by ORSP Rules 2017.	₹22.13 lakh was attr	ibuted to non-fixation	on of pay under
101 - Inland Fisheries			
(34) 0248 - Demonstration and I	Development of Inlan	d Fisheries	
O. 10,02.30	8,43.49	8,43.49	
R. (-) 1,58.81			
Anticipated saving of ₹1,58 under ORSP Rules 2017 and (ii) va		dered due to (i) non	i-fixation of pay
103 - Marine Fisheries			
(35) 0989 - Off-shore Fisheries	ı		
O. 5,13.20	4,44.19	4,44.19	
R. (-) 69.01			.
Surrender of anticipated sa non-drawal of pay under ORSP Ru	_	was attributed to r	ion-fixation and
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	E		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
101 - Inland Fisheries			
(36) 1947 - Contribution toward	s NFDA Assistance		
O. 20.00	••		••
R. (-) 20.00	 -1-1-	40	Eurotobino obono
Entire provision of ₹20.00 l by N. F. D. B.	akn as surrendered d	ue to non-release of	matching share
103 - Marine Fisheries			
(37) 3059 - Dredging of River M		ur,	
Fish Landing Centre	e & Jeules		
O. 2,31.00	••		••
R. (-) 2,31.00 Entire provision of ₹2,31.00	 lakh was surrandara	nd based on post bud	last decision for
the work to be taken up by Water R		-	iget decision for
190 - Assistance to Public Sector ar	_	gs	
(38) 3237 - Matshya Sampada B	ikash Utsav		
O. 52.00			
R. (-) 52.00			

	Head		Total	Actual		cess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure		ving (-)
a	1 0		6.7.7.00.1.1.1	(₹ in lak	· -	0.0.1
		ntire provision o Bikash Utsav.	of ₹52.00 lakh w	vas attributed to no	n-sanctio	n of fund
•	•		adulad Castas			
•	-	ent Plan for Sch				
(39) 3059	_	ng of River Mou anding Centre &		our,		
	O.	69.00	settles			
	O. R.	(-) 69.00		••	••	••
Withd		` ′	of ₹ 60 00 lakh	was due to post b	uidaat da	cicion for
		p by Water Reso			uuget uei	2181011 101
		a Sampada Bika	-			
(10)	O.	18.00				
	R.	(-) 18.00				
Entire		` '	kh was withdra	wn due to non-sar	nction of	fund for
Matshya Sam	-					
PROGRAM	ME EX	PENDITURE				
CENTRALL	Y SPON	SORED SCHE	EMES	State Sector		
789 - Special	Compon	ent Plan for Sch	eduled Castes			
(41) 3265	- Integrat	ted Developmen	t and Manageme	ent of Fisheries		
	O.	99.63				
	R.	(-) 99.63				
796 - Tribal <i>A</i>	Area Sub-	-Plan				
(42) 3265	- Integrat	ted Developmen	t and Manageme	ent of Fisheries		
	O.	15.20				
	R.	(-) 15.20				
PROGRAM	ME EX	PENDITURE				
CENTRALL	Y SPON	SORED SCHE	EMES	District Sector	•	
796 - Tribal <i>A</i>	Area Sub-	-Plan				
(43) 3265	- Integrat	ted Developmen	t and Manageme	ent of Fisheries		
	O.	1,20.62			••	
	R.	(-) 1,20.62				
Entire	provisio	on of ₹2,35.45	lakh in respec	t of Sl. Nos.(41)	to (43)	above as

Entire provision of ₹2,35.45 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(41) to (43) above as surrendered due to non-sanction of fund by Government of India.

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

A	4 %	r .	22	α	. 4 .1
Gran	ΙN	0.	- 33	\mathbf{C}_{0}	nta.

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(44)	0499 - Fisheri	es and Animal	Resources		
	Develo	pment Departn	nent		
	O.	11,46.62			
	S.	7.89	10,02.71	10,02.31	(-) 0.40

Reasons for surrender of ₹1,51.80 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-(iv)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2403- Animal Husbandry

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

R.

District Sector

101 - Veterinary Services and Animal Health

2839 - Mobile Veterinary Unit (45)

> O. 6,00.00 R. 1,98.60

(-) 1,51.80

7.98.60

7.98.60

Specific reasons for augmentation of ₹1,98.60 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

103 - Poultry Development

2490 - Encouragement of commercial poultry (46)

entrepreneurs and backyard poultry production

O. 2,31.00 S. 1,80.00 R. 4.27.41

8,38.41

8,38.41

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

2490 - Encouragement of commercial poultry (47)

entrepreneurs and backyard poultry production

O. 65.45 S. 51.00 R. 1,21.10

2,37.55

2.37.55

Augmentation of provision by ₹5,48.51 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(46) and (47) above was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

2839 - Mobile Veterinary Unit (48)

R.

O. 1,70.00 56.27

2,26.27

2,26.27

Specific reasons for enhancement of provision by ₹56.27 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(49) 2490 - Encouragement of commercial poultry entrepreneurs and backyard poultry production

O. 88.55 S. 69.00 R. 1,63.84

Augmentation of provision by ₹1,63.84 lakh was made to meet the requirements under the head as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

(50) 2839 - Mobile Veterinary Unit

Reasons for augmentation of provision by ₹76.13 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

(v) No expenditure was made in the Revenue Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". The nature and scope of transactions under the head "Suspense" and accounting procedure followed for the transactions have been explained in note-(vi) under Grant No.20-Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department (Revenue Section).

A summary of transactions accounted for under each unit of Suspense together with the opening and closing balance for 2017-2018 is given below:-

Major Head of Suspense	Opening	Debits	Credits	Closing Balance
3	Balance as on	during	during	as on 31 March
	1 April 2017	the year	the year	2018
	Debit(+) Credit	t(-)	•	Debit(+) Credit(-)
1	2	3	4	5
		(₹ in	lakh)	
2405-Fisheries				
Miscellaneous	1.99			1.99
Work Advances				
WOIK Advances				

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Out of the available saving of ₹34,81.21 lakh, ₹30,49.90 lakh was surrendered by March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

4403- Capital Outlay on Animal Husbandry PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
101 - Veterinary Services and Anim	al Health		
(51) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure I	Development Fund (RIDF)	
O. 7,81.95			
R. (-) 7,81.95			
Out of total withdrawal or finalisation of tender process. Balar as per Supplementary Statement of l	nce saving of ₹7,19.		
789 - Special Component Plan for S	cheduled Castes		
(52) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure I	Development Fund (RIDF)	
O. 2,21.55			
R. (-) 2,21.55			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(53) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure I	Development Fund (RIDF)	
O. 2,99.74			
R. (-) 2,99.74			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	E		
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
101 - Veterinary Services and Anim	al Health		
(54) 2627 - Assistance to "Kalya BAIF Research and I			
О.	7,72.43	3,41.12	(-) 4,31.31
10,80.00 R. (-) 3,07.57			
789 - Special Component Plan for S	cheduled Castes		
(55) 2627 - Assistance to "Kalya BAIF Research and I			
O. 3,06.00	2,18.86	2,18.86	
R. (-) 87.14			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(56) 2627 - Assistance to "Kalya: BAIF Research and I			
O. 4,14.00	2,96.10	2,96.10	
R. (-) 1,17.90			

Out of total saving of ₹10,33.90 lakh, ₹9,80.00 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(52) to (56) above was based on Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

Reasons for the balance saving of ₹53.90 lakh as well as reasons for final saving of ₹4,31.31 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
4405- Capital Outlay on Fisheric PROGRAMME EXPENDITUI STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		(₹ in lakh) District Sector	
103 - Marine Fisheries			
(57) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure O. 6,50.00 R. (-) 6,50.00		(RIDF)	
789 - Special Component Plan for	Scheduled Castes		
(58) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure O. 2,20.00 R. (-) 2,20.00 796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan)	(RIDF)	
	D 1 4F 1	(DIDE)	
(59) 2161 - Rural Infrastructure O. 1,30.00 R. (-) 1,30.00 Entire provision of ₹10,0			 59) above was
surrendered due to non-approval of			es, aes.eas
PROGRAMME EXPENDITUI	RE		
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SO	CHEMES	District Sector	
103 - Marine Fisheries	13.6	CE'1	
(60) 3265 - Integrated Develop O. 2,00.00	,	ent of Fisheries	
R. (-) 2,00.00			••
Entire provision of ₹2,00. Government of India.	Į.	wn due to non-sancti	on of funds by
6403- Loans for Animal Husban ADMINISTRATIVE EXPEND ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATION	ITURE ONS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITU			
195 - Loans to animal Husbandry(61) 1000U - Site DevelopmenAssisted Reservoi	-		
Minus expenditure exhibit and Advances in rectification of p		(-) 2.57 r of balance to 6405-1	(-) 2.57 01-0825-Loans

(iii) The over-all saving of grant was partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

6405- Loans for Fisheries ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

800 - Other Loans

(62) 0825 - Loans and Advances

.. 2.57 (+) 2.57

Expenditure exhibited was due to transfer of balance from 6403-195-1000-Site Development under World Bank Assisted Reservoir Fisheries Project in rectification of error.

(iv) No expenditure was made in the Capital Section (Voted) under the head "Suspense". A summary of transactions accounted for under each unit of "Suspense" together with the opening and closing balance for 2017-2018 is given below:

Major Head of Suspense	Opening	Debits	Credits	Closing Balance
	Balance as on	during	during	as on 31 March
	1 April 2017	the year	the year	2018
	Debit(+) Cı	redit(-)	Debi	t(+) Credit(-)
1	2	3	4	5
		(₹ in	lakh)	
4405-Capital Outlay on Fis	heries			
Miscellaneous	1,25.98	••	••	1,25.98
Work Advances				
TOTAL:	1,25.98	••	••	1,25.98

Grant No. 34 - Expenditure relating to the Co-operation Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2015- Elections

2401- Crop Husbandry

2425- Co-operation

2435- Other Agricultural Programmes

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4425- Capital Outlay on Co-operation

4435- Capital Outlay on Other Agricultural Programmes

6425- Loans for Co-operation

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	8,37,16,23	8,41,93,47	8,22,18,31	(-)19,75,16
Supplementary -	4,77,24			
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2018)	20,00,37
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	2,00,00,65	2,00,20,65	64,82,14	(-)1,35,38,51
Supplementary -	20,00			
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2018)	1,35,37,98
Notes and Commo	nte -			

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹20,00.37 lakh during March 2018 was in excess of the available saving of ₹19,75.16 lakh.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹19,75.16 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹4,77.24 lakh obtained during November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			

(₹ in lakh)

2425- Co-operation

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

(1) 0144 - Circle Establishment

O. 54,07.02 47,26.68 47,27.99 (+) 1.31 R. (-) 6,80.34

C	4	N 1		24	0-	4 _1
Gran	П		O.	34	T.O	nta.

Head	<u> </u>	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(2) 0327 - Divi	sional Administra	tion		
O.	10,83.89			
S.	0.01	9,49.20	9,48.96	(-) 0.24
R.	(-) 1,34.70			
surrendered due t (₹33.12 lakh). Specific re	o non-regularisat	i.04 lakh in respection of service (₹7, ss requirement and imated (June 2018)	,81.92 lakh) and a the reasons for fin	ictual requirement
(3) 0625 - Head	dquarters Organis	ation-		
` '	itor General of Co			
O.	1,20.24	99.57	99.47	(-) 0.10
R.	(-) 20.67			
101 - Audit of Co-	operatives			
(4) 0059 - Aud	it Establishment			
O.	34,27.01			
S.	7.91	30,48.61	30,48.37	(-) 0.24
R.	(-) 3,86.31			
2435- Other Agri	O			
ADMINISTRAT				
ESTABLISHME	,			
MAINTENANCI				
01- Marketing and				
102 - Grading and	= -			
` '	nark State Grading			
	45.47	21.00	20.62	() 1 07
S.	1.26	31.90	30.63	(-) 1.27
R.	(-) 14.83	T -1		
· · ·	nark State Grading	Laboratory		
O.	38.21	20.00	20.00	() 0 01
S.	3.21	30.99	30.98	(-) 0.01
R. (7) 0881 Mark	(-) 10.43	you and Extansion		
(7) 0881 - Marl	set Research Surv	ey and Extension		
O. S.	32.37	43.13	43.12	(-) 0.01
ь.	(-) 13.19	73.13	73.12	(-) 0.01

R. (-) 13.19 | Anticipated saving of ₹4,45.43 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (3) to (7) above was surrendered due to actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

01- Marketing and Quality Control

101 - Marketing Facilities

(8) 3165 - Private Entrepreneurs Business Guarantee (PEBG)

O. 1,20.00 R. (-) 1,20.00

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(9) 3165 - Private Entrepreneurs Business Guarantee (PEBG)

O. 34.00

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(10) 3165 - Private Entrepreneurs Business Guarantee (PEBG)

O. 46.00

Anticipated saving of ₹2,00.00 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos. (8) to (10) above was surrendered due to non-sanction of fund by the Government.

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

092 - Other Offices

(11) 0218 - Co-operative Tribunal

O. 1,31.81 S. 36.41 1,39.78 1,39.52 (-) 0.26 R. (-) 28.44

Anticipated saving of ₹28.44 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹1,35,38.51 lakh, the department surrendered ₹1,35,37.98 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,35,38.51 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹20.00 lakh obtained during November 2017 was not at all necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Grant No. - 34 Concld.

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
4425- Capital Out	lay on Co-opei	ration		
PROGRAMME I	EXPENDITUR	RE		
STATE SECTOR	SCHEMES		District Sector	
107 - Investments i	n Credit Co-op	eratives		
(12) 2875 - Con	struction of Go	downs		
O.	27,00.00			
R.	(-) 27,00.00			
789 - Special Comp	ponent Plan for	Scheduled Castes		
(13) 2875 - Con	struction of Go	downs		
O.	7,65.00			
R.	(-) 7,65.00			
796 - Tribal Area S	ub-Plan			
(14) 2875 - Con	struction of Go	downs		
O.	10,35.00			
R.	(-) 10,35.00			
Specific rea	asons for surrer	nder of ₹45,00.00	lakh in respect of Sl.	Nos.(12) to (14)
above have not bee	en intimated (Ju	ine 2018).		
6425- Loans for C	o-oneration			

6425- Loans for Co-operation

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

108 - Loans to Other Co-operatives

(15) 2980 - Corpus Fund for Odisha State

Co-operative Marketing Federation Ltd.

O. 1,00,00.00 10,00.00 10,00.00 R. (-) 90,00.00

Anticipated saving of ₹90,00.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-receipt of proposal for release of balance fund from MARKFED.

Grant No. 35 - Expenditure relating to the Public Enterprises Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2235- Social Security and Welfare

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	7,64,32	9,73,12	9,01,94	(-)71,18
Supplementary -	2,08,80			
Amour	nt surrendered durin	ng the year (March 20	018)	70,62

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

Against the available saving of ₹71.18 lakh, the department surrendered ₹70.62 lakh during March 2018.

Saving was under the following head:-(ii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

0255 - Department of Public Enterprises (1)

> O. 3,64.32 S. 8.80 3,02.50 3,01.94 (-) 0.56(-)70.62R.

Anticipated saving of ₹70.62 lakh was surrendered without assigning any specific reason (June 2018).

Grant No. 36 - Expenditure relating to the Women and Child Development Department

Major Heads -

2059- Public Works

2235- Social Security and Welfare

2236- Nutrition

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

4235- Capital Outlay on Social Security and Welfare

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	28,33,02,67	31,28,69,51	22,06,31,59	(-)9,22,37,92
Supplementary -	2,95,66,84			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	h 2018)	9,22,54,45
Charged -				
Original -	5,72	5,72	2,50	(-)3,22
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	h 2018)	3,22
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	50,00,00	60,50,00	60,50,00	
Supplementary -	10,50,00			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (Marc	h 2018)	7,00
Notes and Comm		iring the year (white	11 2010)	7,00

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) The surrender of ₹9,22,54.45 lakh was in excess of the available saving of ₹9,22,37.92 lakh
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹9,22,37.92 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹2,95,66.84 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of the original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2235- Social Security and Welfare ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

02- Social Welfare

001 - Direction and Administration

Head	I	Total	Actual	Excess (+)		
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)		
			(₹ in lakh)			
	rict Social Welfar	•				
O.	3,03.19	1,78.82	1,78.65	(-) 0.17		
	(-) 1,24.37					
	lquarters Establis	hment				
O.	88.05					
S.	0.30	76.96	76.90	(-) 0.06		
R.	(-) 11.39					
106 - Correctional						
` /	bilitation of Chil					
and p	protection of Juve	eniles in conflict wi	th Law			
O.	1,77.59					
S.	0.98	1,49.95	1,49.97	(+) 0.02		
R.	(-) 28.62					
PROGRAMME	EXPENDITURI	E				
STATE SECTOR	R SCHEMES		State Sector			
02- Social Welfard	2					
102 - Child Welfar						
(4) 3104 - Infor	mation & E-Gov	ernance				
О.	2,50.00	11.55	11.55	••		
R.	(-) 2,38.45					
103 - Women's Wo	elfare					
(5) 2393 - State	Commission for	Women				
O.	3,08.96	2,58.15	2,58.15			
R.	(-) 50.81					
800 - Other Expen	800 - Other Expenditure					
(6) 0708 - Infor	mation, Educatio	on and Communicat	ion			
O.	50.00					
S.	77.00					
R.	(-) 1,27.00					
Anticipated	d saving of ₹5,80.	.64 lakh in respect o	of Sl. Nos.(1) to (6)	above was based		
on actual requirement						

on actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

02- Social Welfare

103 - Women's Welfare

	Hea	ad	Total Grant	Actual	Excess (+)
	·		Grant	Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(7)	3239 - Tal	ke Home Ration		(\ III lakii)	
(,)	O.	39,90.00			
	R.	(-) 39,90.00			
789 -		mponent Plan for So	cheduled Castes		
(8)	-	ke Home Ration			
\ <i>/</i>	O.	12,60.00			
	R.	(-) 12,60.00			
796 -	Tribal Area				
(9)	3239 - Tal	ke Home Ration			
` /	O.	17,50.00			
	R.	(-) 17,50.00			
PRO	GRAMMI	E EXPENDITURE	•		
CEN'	TRALLY	SPONSORED SCH	HEMES	State Sector	
	ocial Welfa				
	Child Welf				
(10)	2293 - In	ntegrated Child Prote	ection Schemes		
` /	O.	61,70.00	30,85.00	30,85.00	••
	R.	(-) 30,85.00	,	,	
103 -	Women's V	Welfare			
(11)	2934 - N	ational Mission for	Empowerment of V	Vomen	
	O.	15,64.00	_		
	S.	92.06	12,73.93	12,73.94	(+) 0.01
	R.	(-) 3,82.13			
PRO	GRAMMI	E EXPENDITURE	1		
CEN'	TRALLY	SPONSORED SCH	HEMES	District Sector	
02- S	ocial Welfa	re			
102 -	Child Welf	fare			
(12)	0664 - IC	CDS Training Progra	amme		
	O.	11,59.89	4,05.14	4,05.07	(-) 0.07
	R.	(-) 7,54.75			
(13)	0729 - In	ntegrated Child Deve	elopment Service S	chemes -	
Distri	ct Cell	Ī			
		11,55.57	7,60.64	7,60.32	(-) 0.32
		(-) 3,94.93			
(14)		itegrated Child Deve	elopment Service S	chemes	
	O.	12,51,33.09	_		
	S.	16,89.73	8,72,37.85	8,72,36.93	(-) 0.92
	R.	(-) 3,95,84.97			

α	4 %	т	21	α	4 1
Gran	1		- 46	. •	nta
VII ali		w.	,,,,		uu.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/₹ in lakh\	

Reduction in provision by ₹5,12,01.78 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(7) to (14) above was stated to have been due to non-receipt of Central Assistance.

103 - Women's Welfare

(15)3240 - Maternity Benefit Programme - MAMATA

> O. 2,12,83.82 1,28,96.50 1,28,96.50 R. (-) 83,87.32

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

0731 - Integrated Child Development Service Schemes (16)

3240 - Maternity Benefit Programme - MAMATA (17)

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

0731 - Integrated Child Development Service Schemes (18)

(19)3240 - Maternity Benefit Programme - MAMATA

Surrender of anticipated saving of ₹3,58,12.67 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(15) to (19) above was attributed due to the scheme could not be implemented due to non-mapping of LGD codes.

Reasons for final excess of ₹14.87 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

2236- Nutrition

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT.OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

02- Distribution of Nutritious Food and Beverages

001 - Direction and Administration

(20)0481 - Feeding Programme

Withdrawal of provision by ₹2,12.37 lakh was made as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

α	4 %	т	21	α	4 1
Gran	1		- 46	. •	nta
VII ali		w.	,,,,		uu.

Hea	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
02- Distribution of	of Nutritious Food	and Beverages		
101 - Special Nut	rition Programmes			
(21) 2481 - Ra	jiv Gandhi Scheme	for Empowermen	t	
of	Adolescent Girls			
O.	50,89.51			
S.	2,30.42	29,11.24	29,11.24	
R.	(-) 24,08.69			
789 - Special Con	nponent Plan for So	cheduled Castes		
(22) 2481 - Ra	jiv Gandhi Scheme	for Empowermen	t	
of	Adolescent Girls	_		
O.	14,24.00			
S.	65.28	7,55.25	7,55.25	
R.	(-) 7,34.03			
796 - Tribal Area	Sub-Plan			
(23) 2481 - Ra	jiv Gandhi Scheme	for Empowermen	t	
, ,	Adolescent Girls	•		
O.	18,98.00			

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

S.

R.

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(24) 1574 - Women and Child Development Department

88.33

(-) 9,64.53

10,21.80

10,21.80

Curtailment in provision by ₹41,94.68 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(21) to (24) above was stated to have been due to non-receipt of Central Assistance and as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹3.22 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Grant No. - 36 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			

(₹ in lakh)

2235- Social Security and Welfare ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

02- Social Welfare

001 - Direction and Administration

(25) 0617 - Headquarters Establishment

O. 5.72 2.50 2.50 R. (-) 3.22

Withdrawal of provision by ₹3.22 lakh was made as per actual requirement. Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

Notes and Comments:-Capital (Voted):

(i) Surrender of ₹7.00 lakh even without any available saving proved unrealistic.

Grant No. 37 - Expenditure relating to the Electronics and Information Technology Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

2852- Industries

3425- Other Scientific Research

0 1-0 0 1-11-				
		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,20,27,82	1,20,58,57	99,19,46	(-)21,39,11
Supplementary -	30,75			
Amount	surrendered durin	ng the year (Marcl	n 2018)	21,36,44

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹21,39.11 lakh, the department surrendered ₹21,36.44 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹21,39.11 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹30.75 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(1) 0707 - Information Technology Department

O. 2,32.42 S. 16.75 1,98.20 1,98.15 (-) 0.05 R. (-) 50.97

Specific reasons for surrender of ₹50.97 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

2852- Industries

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

07- Telecommunication and Electronic Industries

202 - Electronics

(2) 2234 - Development of Infocity-II-IT SEZ

O. 6,50.00 3,93.40 3,93.40 ...
R. (-) 2,56.60

	- 01		311040	
Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
Curtailment of	of provision by	₹2,56.60 lakh	was due to non-ap	proval of definite
programme during th	e year.			
(3) 2452 - Horizon	ntal Connectivity	y for OSWAN		
O.	17,48.48	6,05.48	6,05.48	
R. ((-) 11,43.00			
			₹6,43.00 lakh was	surrendered due to
non-implementation		1 0		
	palance withdra	wal of ₹5,00.0	0 lakh have not be	een communicated
(June 2018).	C	ND C		
` '	frastructure of S		0.00.00	
O.	16,00.00	9,00.00	9,00.00	••
R.	(-) 7,00.00	37 00 00 1-1-1-	30 27 74 1-1-1	
receipt of less deman			₹2,37.74 lakh was s cy.	surrendered due to
Reasons for b	alance surrende	r of ₹4,62.26 lal	kh have not been inti	mated (June 2018).
(5) 2562 - Innovat	ive Projects			
O.	5,00.00			
R.	(-) 5,00.00			
	on of $₹5,00.00$	lakh was withdi	rawn mainly due to	non-formulation of
definite programme.				
\ /	shment of Softw			
	logy Park of Inc		0.00.00	
O.	15,00.00	8,00.00	8,00.00	••
	(-) 7,00.00	₹7.00.00 1 ₀	due 4e men me	asint of annuary d
detailed project repor	-	< /,00.00 lakn	was due to non-re	ceipt of approved
1 0 1	ve under I.T. Po	licy		
0.	24.99	псу		
R.		••	••	••
		of ₹24.99 lakh	was attributed to r	on-formulation of
operational guideline	_	71 (21.77 Takii	was attituded to i	ion formatation of
(8) 2853 - e-Distri				
0.	1,01.85	88.42	88.42	
R.	(-) 13.43	/ -		
	` '	₹13.43 lakh wa	as due to non-imple	mentation of some
1			r	

(9) 2971 - Internet Protocol Version 6 (IPv6)
O. 25.00 7.00 7.00
R. (-) 18.00

proposed programme.

Grant No. - 37 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		(7.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1.1	

(₹ in lakh)

Anticipated saving of ₹18.00 lakh was surrendered due to non-formulation of definite programme.

The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-(iv)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2852- Industries

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

R.

State Sector

07- Telecommunication and Electronic Industries

202 - Electronics

(10)2165 - Secretariat Automation System

O. 7,25.72 16,87.98

16,87.98

9,62.26 R.

Augmentation of provision by ₹9,62.26 lakh was made for implementation of OSWAS-II.

2730 - Support for common infrastructure for all Departments (11)

> O. 2,13.68

4,34.53

4,34.53

2,20.85 Additional provision of ₹2,20.85 lakh was made to meet the expenses of AMC charges of SAN and procurement of video conferencing equipment of software for IT Center.

2731 - Operation of Sanjog Helpline (12)

> O. 1,27.66

> > 59.62

1,87.28

1,87.28

Enhancement of provision by ₹59.62 lakh was made for payment of CCE and outsourcing for management of Sanjog Helpline.

Grant No. 38 - Expenditure relating to the Higher Education Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2202- General Education

2204- Sports and Youth Services

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

6202- Loans for Education, Sports, Art and Culture

	-	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	0 ()
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	20,24,72,36	20,57,93,56	17,12,22,86	(-)3,45,70,70
Supplementary -	33,21,20			
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2018)	3,45,28,53
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	70,00,01	80,00,01	79,97,99	(-)2,02
Supplementary -	10,00,00			
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2018)	2,02
Notes and Comm	onta			

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹3,45,70.70 lakh, the department surrendered ₹3,45,28.53 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹3,45,70.70 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹33,21.20 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2202- General Education

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

03- University and Higher Education

001 - Direction and Administration

(1) 0618 - Headquarters Organisation

102 - Assistance to Universities

Head	l	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(2) 0778 - Jagar	nnath Sanskrit Un	iversity		
O.	9,94.18	8,07.74	8,07.74	••
R.	(-) 1,86.44			
103 - Government	Colleges and Inst	itutes		
(3) 0549 - Gove	rnment General (Colleges		
O.	3,05,59.34			
S.	98.00	2,24,95.63	2,24,83.33	(-) 12.30
R.	(-) 81,61.71			
Anticipated	saving of ₹85.2	26.54 lakh in respe	ect of SL Nos.(1) t	o (3) above was

Anticipated saving of 35,26.54 lakh in respect of SI. Nos.(1) to (3) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹14.87 lakh at Sl. No. (1) and (3) have not been intimated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

03- University and Higher Education

102 - Assistance to Universities

R.

3111 - Strengthening of Higher Education in (4) Odisha (World Bank) - EAP

O. 35,00.00

(-) 5,21.05

20.00

20.00

R. (-) 34,80.00

103 - Government Colleges and Institutes

2856 - Modernisation of Quality Education

7,00.00 O.

1,78.95

1,78.95

Anticipated saving of ₹40,01.05 lakh in respect of Sl. No.(4) and (5) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been communicated (June 2018).

3111 - Strengthening of Higher Education in (6)

Odisha (World Bank) - EAP

O. 35,00.00 S. 3,00.00 R. (-) 37,68.06

31.94

31.94

Out of anticipated saving of ₹37,68.06 lakh, ₹3,00.00 lakh was diverted to other units as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

Specific reasons for balance requirement of ₹34,68.06 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

A	TAT.	20	α	
Grant	NO.	- 38	Conta.	ı

Н	ead	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
110	.uu	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	~ · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
104 - Assistance	e to Non-Governmen	t Colleges and Ins		
	ew Eligible Non-Gov	-		
0.	60,95.00	49,34.87	49,32.60	(-) 2.27
R.	(-) 11,60.13	,	,	· · ·
Anticipa	ted saving of ₹11,60	.13 lakh was surre	ndered as per actual	requirement.
-	reasons for such less		-	-
=	odernisation of Qual	-		
О.	3,00.00			
R.	(-) 3,00.00			
(9) 3111 - St	rengthening of Highe	er Education in		
O	disha (World Bank) -	EAP		
O.	40,00.00	20.00	20.00	
R.	(-) 39,80.00			
107 - Scholarsh	ips			
(10) 1009 - 0	Other Educational Fac	cilities		
O.	56,20.05	42,74.64	42,74.63	(-) 0.01
R.	(-) 13,45.41			
796 - Tribal Are	ea Sub-Plan			
(11) 0986 - N	New Eligible Non-Go	overnment College	es Notified in 2004	
O.	23,00.00	15,53.45	15,53.45	
R.	(-) 7,46.55			
80- General	•			
800 - Other Exp	enditure			
(12) 0708A -	(D-38) Information,	Education and Co	ommunication	
O.	25.00			
S.	4.00			
R.	(-) 29.00			
(13) 3104 - I	nformation & E-Gov	rernance		
O.	1,50.00		••	
R.	(-) 1,50.00			
	E EXPENDITURE			
	SPONSORED SCH		State Sector	
•	ınd Higher Educatio	on .		
	of Higher Learning			
	Rashtriya Uchchatar S	-		
O.	1 20 50 00	82,26.63	82,26.63	
R.	1,39,50.00 (-) 57,23.37			
K.	(-) 31,23.31			

Gran	4	N		20	0	antd	ı
CTEAN	ш		w.	- 20) (DITIKO	Į,

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
789 - Special Component Plan for S	Scheduled Castes		
(15) 2939 - Rashtriya Uchchatar	Shiksha Abhiyan	(RUSA)	
O. 27,00.00	15,92.25	15,92.25	
R. (-) 11,07.75			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(16) 2939 - Rashtriya Uchchatar	Shiksha Abhiyan	(RUSA)	
O. 13,50.00	7,96.13	7,96.13	
R. (-) 5,53.87			
2204- Sports and Youth Services			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE	Ξ		
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCI	HEMES	State Sector	
102 - Youth Welfare Programmes for	or Students		
(17) 0964 - National Service Sch	ieme		
O. 2,34.00			
R. (-) 2,34.00			
789 - Special Component Plan for S	Scheduled Castes		
(18) 0964 - National Service Sch	ieme		
O. 60.66			
R. (-) 60.66			
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(19) 0964 - National Service Sch	ieme		
O. 30.34			
R. (-) 30.34			
Anticipated saving of ₹1,42	,60.95 lakh in resp	pect of Sl. Nos.(8) t	o (19) above was
surrendered as per actual requireme			
Specific reasons for such les	s requirement have	e not been communi	cated (June 2018).
2251- Secretariat-Social Services	•		
ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDIT	ΓURE		
ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIO	NS AND		
MAINTENANCE EXPENDITUR	RE		
090 - Secretariat			
(20) 0636 - Higher Education De	epartment		
O. 13,60.02			
S. 10.00	11,23.39	11,23.46	(+) 0.07
R. (-) 2,46.63			
092 - Other Offices			
(21) 0354 - Educational Tribunal	l		
O. 68.09	47.84	47.78	(-) 0.06
R. (-) 20.25			
'			

Grant No. - 38 Concld.

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	
(22)	1267 - Sele	ction Board			
	O.	1,60.26			
	S.	4.18	1,00.00	99.96	(-) 0.04
	R.	(-) 64.44			
PRO	GRAMME I	EXPENDITURE			
CEN'	TRAL SECT	OR SCHEMES		State Sector	
090 -	Secretariat				
(23)	0636 - High	ner Education Dep	partment		
	O.	69.19	31.32	31.33	(+) 0.01
	R.	(-) 37.87			
	Anticinated	savings of ₹3 69	19 lakh in respe	ct of SL Nos (20) to	(23) above was

Anticipated savings of $\stackrel{<}{\stackrel{<}{\sim}}$ 3,69.19 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(20) to (23) above was surrendered as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2202- General Education

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

03- University and Higher Education

102 - Assistance to Universities

(24)2204 - Ramadevi Womens University

> 42.95 O. R. 30.00

72.95

72.95

Augmentation of provision by ₹30.00 lakh was made without assigning any reason (June 2018).

103 - Government Colleges and Institutes

0550 - Government Sanskrit Colleges (25)

> 96.88 O. R. 17.52

1,14.40

1,14.39

(-) 0.01

Augmentation of provision by ₹17.52 lakh was made due to implementation of ORSP Rule, 2017.

104 - Assistance to Non-Government Colleges and Institutes

0975 - Non-Government Sanskrit Colleges

O. 3,16.48 6,81.48

6,81.65

(+) 0.17

3,65.00

Augmentation of provision by ₹3,65.00 lakh was made without assigning any reason (June 2018).

Grant No. 39 - Expenditure relating to the Skill Development and Technical **Education Department (All Voted)**

Major Heads -

2203- Technical Education

2230- Labour and Employment

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

4059- Capital Outlay on Public Works

4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

4250- Capital Outlay on Other Social Services

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	3,26,66,80	3,37,02,32	2,97,75,45	(-)39,26,87
Supplementary -	10,35,52			
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2018)	39,22,89
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	4,78,17,36	5,19,72,81	3,20,69,23	(-)1,99,03,58
Supplementary -	41,55,45			
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	2018)	1,99,03,59
Notes and Comme	ents -			

REVENUE(Voted)

- Against the available saving of ₹39,26.87 lakh, the department surrendered ₹39,22.89 lakh during March 2018.
- In view of the saving of ₹39,26.87 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹10,35.52 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-(iii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2203- Technical Education

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT.OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

112 - Engineering/Technical Colleges and Institutes

0428 - Establishment of Technological (1) University in the State(BPUT)

O. 2,52.45 2,25.02 2,25.02 R. (-) 27.43

(2) 0574 - Grants to Engineering Co. 58,71.96 R. (-) 6,02.00	•	Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
O. 58,71.96	•	(₹ in lakh)	
O. 58,71.96	•		
·		itutions	
\mathbf{p} () 6.02.00	52,69.96	52,69.96	••
Anticipated saving of ₹6,29.4	-		d (2) above was
surrendered due to non-implementatio	·		
Specific reasons for such less r	equirement hav	e not been intimated	(June 2018).
2230- Labour and Employment			
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		State Sector	
03- Training			
003 - Training of Craftsmen and Super			
(3) 0951 - National Apprenticeship	_		
O. 22,42.08	9,90.08	9,90.07	(-) 0.01
R. (-) 12,52.00			
Anticipated saving of ₹12,52.0			
scheme for Engineering School/Poly		s and diverted to of	ther units as per
Supplementary Statement of Expendit			
(4) 2784 - Establishment of Modula			
Skill (MES) at DTE&T	Odisna		
O. 24.07	••	••	••
R. (-) 24.07	1.1	1 11	
Anticipated saving of ₹24.07 l "Skill Development institute based on			ension of scheme
-	WIES 101 2010	-1/.	
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCH	EMEC	State Sector	
	ENIES	State Sector	
03- Training003 - Training of Craftsmen and Super	ruicore		
(5) 2935 - Skill Development Missi			
O. 4,77.88	IOII		
R. (-) 4,77.88	••		••
789 - Special Component Plan for Sch	eduled Castes		
(6) 2935 - Skill Development Miss			
O. 1,45.80	1011		
R. (-) 1,45.80	••		
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(7) 2935 - Skill Development Miss:	ion		
O. 1,86.30			
R. (-) 1,86.30	••	••	••
(,1,55,65)			

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

Entire provision of ₹8,09.98 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(5) to (7) above was surrendered due to non-release of funds from Government of India.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

02- Employment Service

800 - Other Expenditure

(8) 2935 - Skill Development Mission

O. 27.42 S. 2,51.80 2,41.00 2,41.00 R. (-) 38.22

Anticipated saving of ₹38.22 lakh was surrendered due to non-release of Central Share and non-posting of staff.

2251- Secretariat-Social Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

(9) 2766 - Employment and Technical Education &

Training Department

O. 5,08.59 4,45.46 4,45.39 (-) 0.07 R. (-) 63.13

Anticipated saving of ₹63.13 lakh was surrendered due to retirement and transfer of staff, less consumption of computer consumables and less requirement.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/ = ! 1.1.1.\	

(₹ in lakh)

2230- Labour and Employment

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

03- Training

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(10) 2309 - Establishment of ITI Purusottampur, ITI,

Hinjilicut and SIPT (ITI), Pattamundai

O. 1,90.32 2,13.80 2,13.79 (-) 0.01 R. 23.48

Augmentation of provision by ₹23.48 lakh was made due to implementation of 7th Pay Commission and more requisitions from the respective Principals for award of stipend.

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Surrender of ₹1,99,03.59 lakh during March 2018 exceeded the available saving of ₹1,99,03.58 lakh by a fraction.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,99,03.58 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹41,55.45 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

	Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
			Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
				(₹ in lakh)		
4059-	Capital Outl	ay on Public Wo	orks			
PRO	GRAMME E	XPENDITURE				
STAT	TE SECTOR	SCHEMES		District Sector		
60- O	ther Buildings	S				
789 -	Special Comp	onent Plan for Sc	cheduled Castes			
(11)	0182C - (D-	39) Construction	of Buildings			
	O.	64.80	13.18	13.18		
	R.	(-) 51.62				
796 -	Tribal Area Su	ıb-Plan				
(12)	0182C - (D-	39) Construction	of Buildings			
	O.	82.80	65.99	65.99		
	R.	(-) 16.81				

Specific reasons for surrender of anticipated saving of ₹68.43 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(11) and (12) above have not been intimated (June 2018)

4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES State Sector

02- Technical Education

104 - Polytechnics

(13) 2936 - Rashtriya Uchhatara Sikshya Abhiyan (RUSA)

105 - Engineering/Technical Colleges and Institutes

(14) 2936 - Rashtriya Uchhatara Sikshya Abhiyan (RUSA)

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(15) 2936 - Rashtriya Uchhatara Sikshya Abhiyan (RUSA)

Hea	nd	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	a		(₹ in lakh)	
796 - Tribal Area				
	•	Sikshya Abhiyan (
	5,78.98	1,15.00	1,15.00	
	(-) 4,63.98			
			ct of Sl. Nos.(13)	to (16) above was
		inds by Governmer	nt of India.	
-	utlay on Other So			
	E EXPENDITURE		a a .	
STATE SECTO			State Sector	
	nponent Plan for S			
	frastructure Develo	-	0 0 1 7 2	
	17,82.00	8,84.72	8,84.72	
	(-) 8,97.28			
796 - Tribal Area (18) 2466 - In:		nmant of ITIs		
(18) 2400 - III. O.	frastructure Develo	10,82.40	10.92.40	
	22,79.00	10,82.40	10,82.40	
	(-) 11,96.60			
800 - Other Expe		, CITTI		
	frastructure Develo	opment of IIIs		
O.	58,39.00	(1.07.01	<1.0 7. 01	
	11,55.44	61,07.31	61,07.31	••
	(-) 8,87.13		0.01.37 (4.5)	(10)
-	•		ct of Sl. Nos.(17)	1 1
		on of new projects a coment Project Assis	and implementation	101651.
	1,00,00.00		sted by ADB	
		••	••	••
	(-) 1,00,00.00	0.00 1-1-1		-1 :
		0.00 lakh was sur I for implementatio	rendered due to de	elay in agreement
	tablishment of ITo	-	n of the project.	
0.	1,00.00	,1		
R.	(-) 1,00.00	••	••	
	l l) lakh was diverted	to other units as p	oar Sunnlamantary
Statement of Exp		Takii was diverted	to other units as p	bei Supplementary
	E EXPENDITURI	${f E}$		
	SPONSORED SC		State Sector	
	mponent Plan for S			
-	till Development M			
O.	1,98.00			
	(-) 1,98.00		••	
IX.	() 1,70.00			

Head	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(23) 2935 - Skill Development I	Mission		
O. 2,64.00			
R. (-) 2,64.00			
800 - Other Expenditure			
(24) 2935 - Skill Development I	Mission		
O. 6,38.00	59.59	59.59	
R. (-) 5,78.41			

Anticipated saving of ₹10,40.41 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(22) to (24) above was surrendered due to non-release of funds by Government of India.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4202- Capital Outlay on Education, Sports, Art and Culture

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Technical Education

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(25) 2858 - Infrastructure Development of Engineering Schools / Polytechnic

O. 18,00.00 26,76.60 26,76.60 R. 8,76.60

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(26) 2858 - Infrastructure Development of Engineering Schools / Polytechnic

O. 23,00.00 34,48.39 34,48.39 ...
R. 11,48.39

Augmentation of provision by ₹20,24.99 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(25) and (26) was made to complete the project for Infrastructure Development of Engineering Schools and Polytechnics.

α	nt No	20		11
(-rai	nt Na	_ 44	On	CIA
VII AI		• - 57		olu.

Cront Evnanditure Soving	+)	Excess (+)	Actual	Total	Head
Grant Expenditure Saving	-)	Saving (-)	Expenditure	Grant	

(₹ in lakh)

4250- Capital Outlay on Other Social Services **PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE**

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

789 - Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes

(27) 2786 - Establishment of Skill Development Centre by CIPET at Balasore

O.	0.01			
S.	0.01	1,00.00	1,00.00	
R.	99.98			

Augmentation of provision by ₹99.88 lakh was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.

Grant No. 40 - Expenditure relating to the Micro, Small and Medium Enterprises Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2250- Other Social Services

2851- Village and Small Industries

2852- Industries

2875- Other Industries

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

3453- Foreign Trade and Export Promotion

4851- Capital Outlay on Village and Small Industries

6851- Loans for Village and Small Industries

6885- Other Loans to Industries and Minerals

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	1,49,51,64	1,66,39,17	1,54,39,36	(-)11,99,81
Supplementary -	16,87,53			
Amount	surrendered durin	ng the year (March	n 2018)	11,72,85
CAPITAL -				
Voted -				
Original -	2	2	(-)2,94,80	(-)2,94,82
Amount	surrendered durin	g the year (March	n 2018)	2

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹11,99.81 lakh, the department surrendered ₹11,72.85 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of saving of ₹11,99.81 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹16,87.53 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved excessive.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total Actual Excess (+)		
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2851- Village and Small Industries

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT.OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

001 - Direction and Administration

(1) 0317 - District Industries Centre

O. 23,05.98 19,19.07 19,17.98 (-) 1.09 R. (-) 3,86.91

\sim	T A	40	\sim	4 1
Grant		_ 411	I 'OT	ntd
VII alli			VVI	ıw.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

Anticipated saving of ₹3,86.91 lakh was surrendered due to (i) provision of excess dearness allowance, (ii) non-filling up of vacant posts and (iii) allotment of quarters to staff. 105 - Khadi and Village Industries

(2) 1005 - Odisha Khadi and Village Industries Board

O. 9,59.66

8,56.05

8,56.05

R. (-) 1,03.61

Anticipated saving of ₹1,03.61 lakh was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

106 - Coir Industries

(3) 0263 - Development of Coir Industries

O. 1,17.24

94.27

95.29

(+) 1.02

R. (-) 22.97

Curtailment of provision by ₹22.97 lakh was attributed to non-revision of pay of staff.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

102 - Small Scale Industries

(4) 2067 - Micro and Small Enterprises Cluster Development Programme

O. 1,55.00

R. (-) 1,55.00

Entire provision of ₹1,55.00 lakh was attributed to non-receipt of Administrative Approval from Government of India and non-availing of LTC.

2852- Industries

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

08- Consumer Industries

600 - Others

(5) 0676 - Improvement of Salt Industries

O. 15.86

5.10

5.10

R. (-) 10.76

Anticipated saving of ₹10.76 lakh was surrendered due to transfer of staff to other schemes.

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

α	4 TAT	40	•	
Gran		_ 411	On	
VII ali			VVIII	XU.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	(₹ in lakh)		

090 - Secretariat

(8)

(6) 2765 - Micro, Small & Medium Enterprises Department

O. 4,91.17 S. 24.50 R. (-) 78.37 4,37.30 4,32.10 (-) 5.20

Surrender of provision by ₹78.37 lakh was due to (i) non-payment of dues and non-posting of staff, (ii) non-availing of festival advance and (iii) as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹5.20 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

3453- Foreign Trade and Export Promotion

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

106 - Administration of Export Promotion Schemes

(7) 0294 - Directorate of Export Promotion and Marketing

O. 3,86.47 S. 11.42 3,02.62 3,02.44 (-) 0.18 R. (-) 95.27

Anticipated saving of ₹1,96.38 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(7) and (8) above was surrendered due to non-drawal of arrear pay.

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

106 - Administration of Export Promotion Schemes

(9) 2227 - Export Promotion and Publicity

O. 3,33.87 1,59.10 1,59.10 ...
R. (-) 1,74.77

Reduction of provision by ₹1,74.77 lakh was mainly due to (i) non-participation in International Trade Fair in India and abroad by DEP & M, Odisha, (ii) non-payment of financial incentive to the exporters and (iii) non-implementation of Export Infrastructure.

(10) 2302 - Implementation of Cement (Quality Control) Order-2003 of Government of India

O. 36.13 17.97 17.97 ...
R. (-) 18.16

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

Grant No. - 40 Concld.

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

106 - Administration of Export Promotion Schemes

(11) 1820 – Up-gradation of Testing Laboratories

O. 93.00

78.43

78.43

R. (-) 14.57

Anticipated saving of ₹32.73 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(10) and (11) above was surrendered due to non-procurement of machines and equipments.

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/ z ' . 1.11.\	

(₹ in lakh)

2851- Village and Small Industries

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

102 - Small Scale Industries

(12) 3113 - Promotion of MSME

O. 3,89.99

4,89.99

4,89.99

R. 1,00.00

Augmentation of provision by ₹1,00.00 lakh was made for payment of incentive under IPR and requirement of financial support to IT at RICs/DICs.

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Voted)

- (i) Redemption of preferential share to the tune of ₹2,94.80 lakh have resulted in an overall saving of ₹2,94.82 lakh out of which ₹0.02 lakh was surrendered by March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

4851- Capital Outlay on Village and Small Industries

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

102 - Small Scale Industries

(13) 2424 - Conversion of Loan to Share Capital

(-) 2,94.80

(-) 2,94.80

Minus expenditure was due to refund of redeemable preferential share by Odisha Small Industries Corporation (OSIC).



Grant No. 41 - Expenditure relating to the Social Security and Empowerment of Persons with Disability Department

Major Heads -

2235- Social Security and Welfare

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

		Total Grant or Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -				
Original -	20,07,70,85	20,71,45,86	19,14,78,52	(-)1,56,67,34
Supplementary -	63,75,01			
Amount	surrendered du	ring the year (March	n 2018)	35,53,95
Charged -				
Original -	1,00	1,00		(-)1,00
Amoun	t surrendered du	ring the year		Nil

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Voted)

- (i) Against the available saving of ₹1,56,67.34 lakh, the department surrendered ₹35,53.95 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹1,56,67.34 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹63,75.01 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		/7 in lakh)	

(₹ in lakh)

2235- Social Security and Welfare

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

02- Social Welfare

001 - Direction and Administration

(1) 0482 - Field Administration

O. 15,96.10 S. 10.00 16,06.06 14,19.55 (-) 1,86.51 R. (-) 0.04

Specific reasons for final saving of ₹1,86.51 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Social Welfare

101 - Welfare of Handicapped

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
(2) 1548 - Voluntary Organisation	for maintenance	(₹ in lakh) of	
physically handicapped			
O. 80.00	80.00	29.50	(-) 50.50
Reasons for final saving of ₹5	0.50 lakh have no	ot been intimated (Ju	ane 2018).
60- Other Social Security and Welfar	0		
102 - Pensions under Social Security	Schemes		
(3) 2851 - Winter Allowance			
O. 78,00.00		••	
R. (-) 78,00.00	1116		
789 - Special Component Plan for Sci	neduled Castes		
(4) 2851 - Winter Allowance O. 22.10.00	0.01		() 0.01
O. 22,10.00 R. (-) 22,09.99	0.01	••	(-) 0.01
796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan			
(5) 2851 - Winter Allowance			
O. 29,90.00			
R. (-) 29,90.00	••	••	••
Almost entire provision of ₹1	.,29,99.99 lakh i	n respect of Sl. Nos	s.(3) to (5) above
was surrendered as per Supplementary		-	() (-)
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
STATE SECTOR SCHEMES		District Sector	
02- Social Welfare			
789 - Special Component Plan for Sch	neduled Castes		
(6) 2126 - Rehabilitation of physic			
challenged socially disa	0 1		
O. 1,70.00	1,70.00	1,52.54	(-) 17.46
Reasons for final saving of 17	.46 lakh have not	been intimated (Jur	ne 2018).
PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE			
CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCH	EMES	State Sector	
02- Social Welfare101 - Welfare of Handicapped			
(7) 3071 - Implementation of Person	ons with Disabili	ties Act - 1995	
O. 20,00.00	58.23	58.23	
R. (-) 19,41.77	-	· · ·	
60- Other Social Security and Welfar	•		
102 - Pensions under Social Security			
(8) 3137 - Programmes and Activi	ties for Trans-Ge	nder	
O. 4,32.00			
R. (-) 4,32.00			

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

Anticipated saving of ₹23,73.77 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(7) and (8) above was surrendered without assigning any reason (June 2018).

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

CENTRALLY SPONSORED SCHEMES

District Sector

60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes

- 101 Personal Accident Insurance Scheme for poor families
- 3258 National Family Benefit Scheme
 - O. 35,64.00

35,64.00

30,52.51 (-) 5,11.49

- 102 Pensions under Social Security Schemes
- 2433 Indira Gandhi National Widow Pension Scheme (10)

1.47.60.00 1,14,34.36 (-) 33,25.64 1,47,60.00

- 789 Special Component Plan for Scheduled Castes
- 2432 Indira Gandhi National Disable Pension Scheme (11)

9,69.00 O. 9.69.00

8,69.68 (-)99.32

2433 - Indira Gandhi National Widow Pension Scheme (12)

41,82.00

41.82.00

32,39.70

(-) 9,42.30

3258 - National Family Benefit Scheme (13)

> 10,09.80 O.

10.09.80

8.65.01

(-) 1,44.79

Reasons for final saving of ₹50,23.54 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(9) to (13) above have not been communicated (June 2018).

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

2432 - Indira Gandhi National Disable Pension Scheme (14)

> O. 13,11.00

10,94.98

11,69.97

(+)74.99

R. (-) 2,16.02

Reasons for anticipated saving of ₹2,16.02 lakh as well as final excess of ₹74.99 lakh have not been intimated (June 2018).

(15)2433 - Indira Gandhi National Widow Pension Scheme

> O. 56,58.00

56,58.00

43,83.17

(-) 12,74.83

3258 - National Family Benefit Scheme (16)

13,66.20

13,66.20

11.70.08

(-) 1,96.12

Reasons for final saving of ₹14,70.95 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(15) and (16) above have not been communicated (June 2018).

3451- Secretariat-Economic Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

090 - Secretariat

Grant No. - 41 Concld.

	Head		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			Grant	(₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(17)		al Security & Emons with Disabilit	1		
	O.	3,06.66	3,13.16	2,42.49	(-)70.67
	S.	6.50			
	Reasons for	final saving of ₹7	70 67 lakh have no	nt been communicat	ed (Inne 2018)

Reasons for final saving of ₹70.67 lakh have not been communicated (June 2018).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2235- Social Security and Welfare

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

District Sector

60- Other Social Security and Welfare Programmes

102 - Pensions under Social Security Schemes

(18) 2097 - Madhubabu Pension for Destitute

796 - Tribal Area Sub-Plan

(19) 2097 - Madhubabu Pension for Destitute

O.	1,39,92.60			
S.	17,89.12	2,05,90.81	2,05,90.82	(+) 0.01
R.	48,09.09			

Augmentation of provision by ₹1,21,70.11 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(18) and (19) above was made as per Supplementary Statement of Expenditure.



Grant No. 42 - Expenditure relating to Disaster Management Department (All Voted)

Major Heads -

2052- Secretariat-General Services

2245- Relief on account of Natural Calamities

		Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in thousand)	
REVENUE -				
Voted -	<u>.</u>			
Original -	45,97,55,79	57,41,35,99	19,92,70,33	(-)37,48,65,66
Supplementary -	11,43,80,20			
Amount	surrendered durir	ng the year (March	n 2018)	27,48,65,94
Notes and Comm	ents -			
DEVIENTIE	1)			

- **REVENUE(Voted)**
- (i) Against the available saving of ₹37,48,65.66 lakh, the department surrendered ₹27,48,65.94 lakh during March 2018.
- (ii) In view of the saving of ₹37,48,65.66 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹11,43,80.20 lakh obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary. The expenditure did not come even up to the level of original provision. Supplementary provision could have been restricted to token grants wherever necessary.
- (iii) Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2052- Secretariat-General Services

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

ESTABLISHMENT, OPERATIONS AND

MAINTENANCE EXPENDITURE

091 - Attached Offices

(1) 1329 - Special Relief Establishment.

O. 3,08.70 2,52.11 2,52.13 (+) 0.02 R. (-) 56.59

2245- Relief on account of Natural Calamities

PROGRAMME EXPENDITURE

STATE SECTOR SCHEMES

State Sector

02- Floods, Cyclones etc.

- 114 Assistance to Farmers for purchase of Agricultural inputs
- (2) 2802 Subsidy

O. 40.00 R. (-) 40.00

193 - Assistance to Nagar Panchayats/NACs or equivalent thereof

He	ead	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
(0) 10==	115 1		(₹ in lakh)	
` /	orld Bank Assisted E			
	saster Recovery Proj		61.00.00	
0.	1,52,50.00	61,00.00	61,00.00	
R.	(-) 91,50.00	1 1 1 1 0		
-	omponent Plan for Sc orld Bank Assisted E			
` /				
о.	isaster Recovery Pro 40,00.00	16,00.00	16,00.00	
R.	(-) 24,00.00	10,00.00	10,00.00	••
796 - Tribal Are	` '			
	orld Bank Assisted E	EAP - Odisha		
` /	saster Recovery Proj			
O.	57,50.00	23,00.00	23,00.00	
R.	(-) 34,50.00	2,22.30	-,	•
	E EXPENDITURE			
	SPONSORED SCH		State Sector	
02- Floods, Cyc			State Sector	
	to Nagar Panchayats	s/NACs or equiv	alent thereof	
	ational Cyclone Risk	-		
	th World Bank Assis	_		
	1		<u> </u>	
О.	53,19.20	19,86.95	19,86.95	••
R.	(-) 33,32.25	ADC M. I		
` /	orld Bank assisted Exclone Risk mitigation			
O.	1,83,00.00	44,17.19	44,17.19	
R.	(-) 1,38,82.81			
789 - Special Co	omponent Plan for Sc	cheduled Castes		
=	ational Cyclone Risk		et.	
	th World Bank Assis			
O.	13,95.20	5,21.17	5,21.17	
R.	(-) 8,74.03	-,	-,	
	orld Bank assisted Ex	xternal Aided Pro	niect	
` '	r National Cyclone R		•	
	,	•		
0.	48,00.00	11,58.61	11,58.61	••
R.	(-) 36,41.39			
796 - Tribal Are				
	Vational Cyclone Risk Vith World Bank Assi	•		
0.	1		<u> </u>	
()	20,05.60	7,49.18	7,49.18	••
R.	(-) 12,56.42			

Неа	ad	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure (₹ in lakh)	Saving (-)
(11) 2192 - W	orld Bank assisted	EAP for National	(
Cy	yclone Risk Mitiga	tion Work		
O.	69,00.00	16,65.50	16,65.50	
R.	(-) 52,34.50			
DISASTER RE	SPONSE FUNDS			
STATE DISAST	TER RESPONSE	FUND		
02- Floods, Cycle				
101 - Gratuitous				
` '	iscellaneous			
O.	29,00.01	5,28.16	5,28.16	
R.	(-) 23,71.85			
` /	ther Items	11.10	11.10	() 0.01
О.	4,36.01	11.19	11.18	(-) 0.01
R. 104 - Supply of F	(-) 4,24.82			
11 -	eeding Programme			
O.	4,00.01	0.32	0.32	
R.	(-) 3,99.69	0.32	0.32	••
105 - Veterinary				
•	edical cover for Ar	nimals		
0.	50.05	iiiiais		
R.	(-) 50.05	••	••	••
112 - Evacuation	` '			
	ther Relief Measure	25		
O.	26,20.01			
R.	(-) 26,20.01	••		••
	for repairs/reconstr	ruction of Houses		
	epair, Renovation a			
O.	-	20,50.56	20,50.55	(-) 0.01
	(-) 5,09.45	20,20.20	20,50.55	() 0.01
		sand/silt/salinity fi	rom lands	
(18) 2802 - Su		Saira sairi sairiity		
0	3,00.01	2,54.36	2,54.36	
R	(-) 45.65	2,5 1.50	2,51.50	••
	to Farmers for pure	chase of livestock		
	-	rs/Fishermen/Artisa	ons etc	
O.	2,00.02	1,06.68	1,06.68	
	(-) 93.34	1,00.00	1,00.00	
		ement of damaged	boats and equipmer	nt for fishing

Head		Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Grant	Expenditure	Saving (-)
(20) 2002 5.1			(₹ in lakh)	
(20) 2802 - Subsi		1.40	1 40	
0.	50.00	1.40	1.40	
R.	(-) 48.60	, AD 1		
119 - Assistance to A		• •	•	and equipments
` '	1	ers/Fishermen/Artis		
0.	1,00.00	7.46	7.46	
R.	(-) 92.54			
800 - Other Expendi		Rescue Measure		
(22) 0219 - Cost o	11,98.84	8,00.64	8,00.93	(+) 0.29
O. R.	(-) 3,98.20	0,00.04	8,00.93	(+) 0.29
	3,98.20 (-) Relief Measu	.mo.c		
` '			2 60 50	
	5,00.09	2,68.58	2,68.58	
	(-) 2,31.51			
80- General				
800 - Other Expendi				
•	ii.	r Other Works		
	9,26,87.07			
	11,42,38.00			
` '	20,69,25.07			
		£25,75,28.77 lakh f	from Sl. No.(1) to (24) above have not
been intimated (June	•			
DISASTER RESP				
NATIONAL DISAS				
05- State Disaster R	-			
101 - Transfers to Ro				esponse Fund
(25) 2673 - Contr		te Disaster Respons	se Fund	
O.	10,00,00.00			(-) 10,00,00.00
		n of entire provision	on of ₹10,00,00.00	lakh have not been
communicated (June	2018).			
80- General				
800 - Other Expendi	ture			
(26) 1183 - Relie	f Expenditure	met from National	Calamity	
Contingency Fund				
O.	10,00,00.13			
R. (-)	10,00,00.13			
		anticipated saving	of ₹10,00,00.13 1	akh have not been
communicated (June	2018).			

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

A	A TAT	40	α	4 1
Grant) 4 <i>2</i>	Con	ta.

	Head	d	Total Grant	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
				(₹ in lakh)	U \ /
2245-	Relief on a	ccount of Natura	l Calamities		
DISA	ASTER RES	SPONSE FUNDS			
STAT	TE DISAST	ER RESPONSE	FUND		
01- D	rought				
800 -	Other Expen	nditure			
(27)	1021 - Oth	ner Relief Measure	es		
	O.	6,00.05	2,36,28.59	2,36,28.59	
	R.	2,30,28.54			
	loods, Cyclo				
106 -	-	restoration of dam	-	ridges	
(28)		pair, Renovation a			
	O.	0.03	7,43.27	7,43.27	
	R.	7,43.24			
111 -		yments to bereave			
(29)	2792 - Ex-	-gratia & Compen			
	O.	45,84.00	76,78.31	76,78.30	(-) 0.01
	R.	30,94.31			
		o Farmers for pure	chase of Agricultu	ral inputs	
(30)	2802 - Sul	1			
	Ο.	14,75.60	5,15,37.21	5,15,37.21	
	R.	5,00,61.61			
	=			nd flood control worl	KS
(31)	_	pair, Renovation a			
	O.	0.02	10,27.66	10,27.66	
100	R.	10,27.64	27.1		
		o Nagar Panchaya	-		
(32)		ants-in-Aid for Re	=		
	0.	7,00.10	16,82.07	16,82.07	
000	R.	9,81.97			
	Other Expen				
(33)	1018 - Oth	1	7	W 4 W 0 4 0	
	0.	19,24.49	56,50.68	56,50.69	(+) 0.01
	R.	37,26.19			

Augmentation of provision by \$8,26,63.50 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(27) to (33) above was made without assigning any reason (June 2018).

(I) Odisha Famine Relief Fund:-

The fund was constituted under the Odisha Famine Fund Regulation,1937 as amended by Odisha Famine Relief (Amendment) Act. 1974. The balance in the fund can be

extended only on (a) relief on famine in the state, (b) relief to distress caused by serious drought, flood, fire, cyclone, earthquake or other serious natural calamities in the State and (c) construction or repair of embankments after serious flood. When the balance in the fund exceeds₹100 crore, the excess may be utilised for (i) execution of protective irrigation works and other works, if and when required, for prevention of famine in the state, (ii) other capital expenditure subject to certain restrictions laid down in the act, (iii) grant of loans to cultivators, (iv) commutation of pensions and (v) grant of loans to institutions/undertakings to advance loans for building fireproof houses in the villages which are often affected by fire.

There was no contribution to the fund and no expenditure was also made from the fund during the year 2017-18. The balance at the credit of the fund as on 31 March 2018 was ₹3,93.84 lakh. An account of transactions connected with the fund is given in Statement No.21 of the Finance Accounts 2017-18.

(II) State Disaster Response Fund (SDRF):-

Section 48(1) (a) of the Disaster Management Act, 2005 provides for constitution of the State Disaster Response Fund (SDRF). The Thirteenth Finance commission in Chapter XI of their report have recommended for constitution of a State Disaster Relief Fund and the manner of contribution thereto and expenditure there from. The said recommendation has been accepted by Government of India, Ministry of Home Affairs. Government of India in their letter No.32-3/2010-NDM-1 dated the 28 September 2010 have issued the general guidelines on Constitution and Administration of the State Disaster Response Fund and investment there from "based on the provisions of Section 48 (1)(a) of the Disaster Management Act, 2005 and recommendations of the Thirteenth Finance Commission in its report relating to the disaster relief for 2010-15". It is intended for financing natural disaster relief assistance i.e. for providing immediate relief to the victims of cyclone, drought, flood, earthquake, fire, hailstorm, tsunami, landslide, avalanche, cloud burst and pest attack. Seventy five percent of the amount of the scheme is contributed by the Central Government in the shape of non-plan grant. The balance part of 25 percent is contributed by State Government. The same ratio is continuing to be maintained during the year 2017-18.

The grant received from the Central Government is initially credited under the head of account 1601- Grants-in-aid from Central Government-01-Non plan Grants - 109-Grants towards contribution to State Disaster Response Fund". Similarly the grant received from the Central Government from National Disaster Response Fund in a year is credited to the Major Head 1601-Grants-in-aid from Central Government-01-Non-Plan Grants-110-Grants from National disaster Response Fund". The total contribution including the State Government share is transferred to the fund under the head of account 18121- General and Other Reserve Funds -122- State Disaster Response Fund after making provision for this purpose in Grant No.42-under the head of account 12245-Relief on account of Natural Calamities-05-State Disaster Response Fund- 101-Transfer to Reserve Funds". Expenditure on relief assistance is initially debited against the provision in this grant and an equal amount is transferred from the fund and adjusted as 1901-Deduct-amount met from State Disaster Response Fund under the head 2245-Relief on Account of Natural Calamities-05-State Disaster Response Fund 1960 before the close of the accounts of the year.

During the financial year 2017-18, a sum of ₹38,24,00.00 lakh has been credited to "8121-General and Other Reserve Funds-122-SDRF" by giving debit to Demand No-42 under the Major head:2245-Relief on account of Natural Calamities- 05 - State Disaster

Response Fund-101-Transfer to Reserve Funds and Deposit Accounts-SDRF". The details of the amount credited is given below:-

T	OTAL:	₹38,24,00.00 lakh
(iv)	Return from Investment	₹29,54,95.00 lakh
(iii)	Interest from Investment	₹45,05.00 lakh
(ii)	Centres Contribution to SDRF	₹6,18,00.00 lakh
(i)	States Contribution to SDRF	₹2,06,00.00 lakh

At the end of the year 2017-18, a sum of ₹9,56,56.00 lakh has been debited to the fund under the major head "8121-General and Other Reserve Fund-122- SDRF" by giving deduct debit to "Demand No.42-2245-Relief on account of Natural Calamities-05-SDRF-901-Deduct Amount met from SDRF State Fund for disaster Relief".

Appropriation - Interest Payments (All Charged)

Major Heads -

2049- Interest Payments

Total	Actual	Excess (+)
Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	(₹ in thousand)	

REVENUE -

Charged -

Original -50,00,00,00 50,00,00,10 49,88,33,79 (-)11,66,31

Supplementary -10 Amount surrendered during the year (March 2018).

11,66,25

Notes and Comments -

REVENUE(Charged)

- Against the available saving of ₹11,66.31 lakh, the department surrendered ₹11,66.25 lakh during March 2018.
- In view of the saving of ₹11,66.31 lakh, supplementary provision of ₹0.10 lakh (ii) obtained in November 2017 proved unnecessary.
- Substantial saving occurred mainly under the following heads:-(iii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

2049- Interest Payments

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

DEBT SERVICING EXPENDITURE

01- Interest on Internal Debt

123 - Interest on Special Securities issued to National Small Savings Fund(NSSF) of Central Government by State Government

0755 - Interest Payment on Other Loans (1)

O. 10,84,21.98 10,39,87.38 10,39,87.38 R. (-)44,34.60

200 - Interest on Other Internal Debts

(2) 0752 - Interest on Internal Loans

> O. 7,78,54.77 5,93,64.47 5,93,64.46 (-) 0.01R. (-) 1,84,90.30

305 - Management of Debt

0229 - Charges for Debt Management (3)

> O. 15,25.01 5,09.68 5,09.68 R. (-) 10,15.33

03- Interest on Small Savings, Provident Funds etc.

104 - Interest on State Provident Funds

Appropriation - Interest Payments (All Charged) Contd.

Неа	ad	Total	Actual	Excess (+)	
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)	
			(₹ in lakh)		
(4) 0753 - Inte	erest on Unfunded	d Debt			
O.	18,45,56.81	16,62,47.51	16,60,78.09	(-) 1,69.42	
R.	(-) 1,83,09.30				
117 - Interest on	Defined Contribu	ition Pension Scheme	e		
(5) 1908 - Def	fined Contribution	n Pension Scheme			
O.	50,00.00	1.90	1.90		
R.	(-) 49,98.10				
04- Interest on L	04- Interest on Loans and Advances from Central Government				
101 - Interest on	Loans for State/U	Jnion Territory Plan	Schemes		
(6) 1977 - Ext	ernal Debt				
O.	95,91.30				
S.	0.01	74,93.41	74,93.42	(+) 0.01	
R.	(-) 20,97.90				
104 - Interest on	Loans for Non-P	lan Schemes			
(7) 0828 - Loa	ans for Non-Plan	Schemes			
O.	2,17.71	2,15.75	2,15.75		
R.	(-) 1.96				
109 - Interest on	State Plan Loans	consolidated in term	as of		
recommend	lations of 12th Fi	nance Commission			
(8) 0179 - Cor	nsolidated Loans				
O.	1,73,35.99	1,56,02.39	1,56,02.39		
R.	(-) 17,33.60				

Surrender of ₹5,10,81.09 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(1) to (8) above was attributed to less requirement.

Reasons for such less requirement as well as reasons for final saving of ₹1,69.42 lakh at Sl. No.(4) have not been communicated (June 2018).

(iv) The above savings were partly set-off by excess under the following heads:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

2049- Interest Payments

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

DEBT SERVICING EXPENDITURE

01- Interest on Internal Debt

101 - Interest on Market Loans

Appropriation - Interest Payments (All Charged) Concld.

Head		Total Appropriation	Actual Expenditure	Excess (+) Saving (-)
			(₹ in lakh)	
(9) 0754 - Interes	t Payment on M	arket Loans		
О.	8,64,91.88			
S.	0.09	13,62,40.76	13,62,40.74	(-) 0.02
R.	4,97,48.79			

04- Interest on Loans and Advances from Central Government

- 101 Interest on Loans for State/Union Territory Plan Schemes
- (10) 0086 Block Loans for State Plan Schemes

Reasons for enhancement of ₹4,99,14.85 lakh in respect of Sl. Nos.(9) and (10) above was made as per actual requirement.

Specific reasons for such additional requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

112 - Interest on other Loans for State/Union Territory (with Legislature) Schemes

(11) 1977 - External Debt

Reasons for incurring expenditure of ₹1,69.43 lakh even without any provision have not been communicated (June 2018).

Appropriation - Internal Debt of the State Government (All Charged)

Major Heads -

6003- Internal Debt of the State Government

Total	Actual	Excess (+)
Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	(₹ in thousand)	

CAPITAL -

Charged -

26,45,54,51 Original -

26,45,54,51

19,82,43,11

(-)6,63,11,41

Amount surrendered during the year (March 2018).

6,63,11,39

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Charged)

- Against the available saving of ₹6,63,11.41 lakh, the department surrendered ₹6,63,11.39 lakh during March 2018.
- Saving occurred under the following heads:-(ii)

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
		(₹ in lakh)	

6003- Internal Debt of the State Government ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

DEBT SERVICING EXPENDITURE

101 - Market Loans

(1) 1231 - Loans not bearing Interest

O.

5.50

(-) 5.27

0.23

0.23

Surrender of provision by ₹5.27 lakh was made due to non-claimant of Bond Holders.

105 - Loans from the National Bank for Agricultural and Rural Development

1195 - Loan (2)

11,55,00.20

11,55,00.18

(-) 0.02

R. (-)60,15.99

108 - Loans from National Co-operative Development Corporation(NCDC)

1195 - Loans (3)

3.85.42

3.85.43

(+) 0.01

(-)6.01

Withdrawal of provision by ₹60,22.00 lakh at Sl. Nos. (2) and (3) above was attributed to less requirement.

Specific reasons for such less requirement have not been intimated (June 2018).

111 - Special Securities issued to NSSF of Central Government

1195 - Loans (4)

> O. 14,23,32.63

> > (-) 6,02,84.10

8,20,48.53

8,20,48.53

Curtailment of provision by ₹6,02,84.10 lakh was made due to denial of Government of India to the proposal of State Government.

Appropriation - Loans and Advances from the Central Government (All Charged)

Major Heads -

6004- Loans and Advances from the Central Government

Total	Actual	Excess (+)
Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
	(₹ in thousand)	

CAPITAL -

Charged -

Original -

7,69,09,13

7,69,09,13

7,07,77,85

(-)61,31,28

Amount surrendered during the year (March 2018)

61,31,28

Notes and Comments -

CAPITAL(Charged)

- (i) Entire available saving of ₹61,31.28 lakh was surrendered during March 2018.
- (ii) Saving occurred under the following head:-

Appropriation Expenditure Saving (-)	Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
		Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)

(₹ in lakh)

6004- Loans and Advances from the Central Government

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

DEBT SERVICING EXPENDITURE

02- Loans for State/ Union Territory Plan Schemes

101 - Block Loans

(1) 0432 - Back to Back Loans

O. 2.94.89.35

2,29,50.37

2,29,50.37

R. (-) 65,38.98

Withdrawal of provision by ₹65,38.98 lakh was stated to be due to making provision in Foreign Currency resulting less utilisation.

(iii) The above saving was partly set-off by excess under the following head:-

Head	Total	Actual	Excess (+)
	Appropriation	Expenditure	Saving (-)
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	/ * ' . 1 . 1 1 . \	

(₹ in lakh)

6004- Loans and Advances from the Central Government

ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENDITURE

DEBT SERVICING EXPENDITURE

02- Loans for State/ Union Territory Plan Schemes

101 - Block Loans

(2) 1195 - Loans

O. 90,04.50 R. 4.09.78 94,14.28

94,14.28

Specific reasons for augmentation of provision of ₹4,09.78 lakh have not been furnished (June 2018).

APPENDICES

APPENDIX-I
Statement showing the estimated and actual recoveries by Grants and Appropriations
(Referred
The following table shows by grants and appropriation the actuals of

Number and name of grant or appropriation		Budget estimate	
		Revenue	Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in tho	usand)
1	Expenditure relating to the Home Department	1,00,00,00	
2	Expenditure relating to the General Administration Department	1,81,50	
3	Expenditure relating to the Revenue and Disaster Management Department	28,00,00	
4	Expenditure relating to the Law Department	4,85,00	
5	Expenditure relating to the Finance Department	3,05,00,00	
6	Expenditure relating to the Commerce Department	1,50,00	
7	Expenditure relating to the Works Department	8,09,15	
8	Expenditure relating to the Odisha Legislative Assembly	20,00	
9	Expenditure relating to the Food Supplies and Consumer Welfare Department	1,10,75	
10	Expenditure relating to the School and Mass Education Department	40,00,00	
11	Expenditure relating to the Scheduled Tribes and Scheduled Caste Development, Minorities and Backward Classes Welfare Department	2,00,00	
12	Expenditure relating to the Health and Family Welfare Department	22,00,00	
13	Expenditure relating to the Housing and Urban Development Department	14,70,40	
14	Expenditure relating to the Labour and Employees State Insurance Department	1,00,00	
15	Expenditure relating to the Sports and Youth Services Department	10,00	
16	Expenditure relating to the Planning and Convergence Department	1,50,00	
17	Expenditure relating to the Panchayati Raj Department	3,09,00,00	
18	Expenditure relating to the Public Grievances and Pension Administration Department	2,70	
19	Expenditure relating to the Industries Department	8,50	20,00,00

APPENDIX-I

which have been adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure. to Page-xiv)

recoveries adjusted in the accounts as reduction of expenditure.

Actuals			Actuals compared with budget estimate		
Revenue	Capital	excess(+)/saving(-) Revenue Capital			
4	<u>5</u>	6	7		
(₹ in tho			ousand)		
77,95,19		(-)22,04,81			
1,71,97		(-)9,53			
19,09,57		(-)8,90,43			
30,38,84		(+)25,53,84			
6,61,56		(-)2,98,38,44			
1,14,76		(-)35,24			
2,34,76		(-)5,74,39			
25,17		(+)5,17			
2,03,00		(+)92,25			
37,77,89		(-)2,22,11			
19,89,65		(+)17,89,65			
20,60,92		(-)1,39,08			
81,74		(-)13,88,66			
84,10		(-)15,90			
6,49		(-)3,51			
4,79,80		(+)3,29,80			
7,86,89		(-)3,01,13,11			
3,49		(+)79			
6,52	15,20,00	0 (-)1,98	(-)4,80,00		

APPENDIX-I

Statement showing the estimated and actual recoveries by Grants and Appropriations (Referred

The following table shows by grants and appropriation the actuals of

	Number and name of grant or appropriation		timate
		Revenue	Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in thou	ısand)
20	Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department	25,20,11	
21	Expenditure relating to the Transport Department	38,90	
22	Expenditure relating to the Forest and Environment Department	2,20,00	
23	Expenditure relating to the Agriculture and Farmers' Empowerment Department	7,50,00	2,00,00,00
24	Expenditure relating to the Steel and Mines Department	55,00	
25	Expenditure relating to the Information and Public Relations Department	75,00	
26	Expenditure relating to the Excise Department	1,50,00	
27	Expenditure relating to the Science and Technology Department	3,00	
28	Expenditure relating to the Rural Development Department	3,00,01	
29	Expenditure relating to the Parliamentary Affairs Department	30,00	
30	Expenditure relating to the Energy Department	25,00	40,00,00
31	Expenditure relating to the Handlooms, Textiles and Handicrafts Department	1,00,00	
32	Expenditure relating to the Tourism and Culture Department	78,00	
33	Expenditure relating to the Fisheries and Animal Resources Development Department	4,00,00	
34	Expenditure relating to the Co-operation Department	1,20,00	
35	Expenditure relating to the Public Enterprises Department	5,00	
36	Expenditure relating to the Women and Child Development Department	1,50,00	

APPENDIX-I

which have been adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure. to Page-xiv)

recoveries adjusted in the accounts as reduction of expenditure.

Actuals	8	Actuals compared with excess(+)/sa	
Revenue	Revenue Capital		Capital
4	5	6	7
(₹ in thous	and)	(₹in thous	sand)
13,66,65	6,30,88	(-)11,53,46	(+)6,30,88
32,19		(-)6,71	
2,72,45		(+)52,45	
13,16,83		(+)5,66,83	(-)2,00,00,00
50,75		(-)4,25	
67,13		(-)7,87	
1,32,35		(-)17,65	
1,27,07		(+)1,24,07	
1,31,96		(-)1,68,05	
20,34		(-)9,66	
1,15,69	96,86	(+)90,69	(-)39,03,14
2,03,64		(+)1,03,64	
1,07,16		(+)29,16	
6,99,32	8,66,21	(+)2,99,32	(+)8,66,21
8,64,95		(+)7,44,95	
3,32		(-)1,69	
2,59,33		(+)1,09,33	

APPENDIX-I

Statement showing the estimated and actual recoveries by Grants and Appropriations (Referred

The following table shows by grants and appropriation the actuals of

Number and name of grant or appropriation Budget estimates		timate	
		Revenue	Capital
	1	2	3
		(₹ in thou	isand)
37	Expenditure relating to the Electronics and Information Technology Department	1,20	
38	Expenditure relating to the Higher Education Department	2,50,00	1
39	Expenditure relating to the Skill Development and Technical Education Department	1,35,00	
40	Expenditure relating to the Micro, Small and Medium Enterprises Department	1,00,00	
41	Expenditure relating to the Social Security and Empowerment of Persons with Disability Department	3,00	
42	Expenditure Relating to the Disaster Management Department	21,33,07,07	
	Total	30,29,14,29	2,60,00,01

APPENDIX-I

which have been adjusted in the accounts in reduction of expenditure. to Page- xiv) recoveries adjusted in the accounts as reduction of expenditure.

Actu	Actuals		vith budget estimate /saving(-)
Revenue	Capital	Revenue	Capital
4	5	6	7
(₹ in thou	usand)	(₹in tho	ousand)
17,86,21		(+)17,85,01	
6,17,73		(+)3,67,73	(-)1
1,13,15		(-)21,85	
2,33,78		(+)1,33,78	
1,53		(-)1,47	
9,59,93,59		(-)11,73,13,48	
12,79,49,45	31,13,95	(-)17,49,64,84	(-)2,28,86,06

APPENDIX - II

Suspense Transactions (Grant No. 20 - Expenditure relating to the Water Resources Department).

Reference: - Note (v) at page -165 and Note (v) at page -185Debits during the

Credits during the

Closing Balance

Suspense Head

Opening Balance

Suspense Head	on 1 April 2017	year	year	on 31 March 2018
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)	(5)
		(₹ in)	lakh)	
<u>REVENUE</u> :				
2059 - Public Worl	ks			
Purchases	(-)27.32			(-)27.32
Stock	6.93			6.93
Miscellaneous Works Advances	5.31			5.31
Total:	(-)15.08 (a)	••	••	(-)15.08 (a)
2700 – Major Irrig	ation			
Stock	5.77			5.77.
Miscellaneous Works Advances	18.09			18.09
Total:	23.86	••	••	23.86
2701 - Medium Irr	igation			
Purchases	(-)25.09			(-)25.09
Stock	1,90.48			1,90.48
Miscellaneous Works Advances	6,10.77			6,10.77
Workshop Suspense	34.23			34.23
Total:	8,10.39			8,10.39
2702 - Minor Irriga	ation			
Stock	1,65.96			1,65.96
Miscellaneous Works Advances	29,61.97			29,61.97
Total:	31,27.93		••	31,27.93

⁽a) Consequent upon the changes in the structure of accounts with effect from 1 April 1974, no transaction under the Suspense heads below the major head "2059-Public Works" appeared thereafter under Grant No. 20. Action for transferring the balance on 31 March 1974 to the relevant heads is pending with the Chief Engineer.

APPENDIX - II - Contd

Suspense Head	Opening Balance on 1 April 2017	Debits during the year	Credits during the year	Closing Balance on 31 March 2018
(1)	(2)	(3) (₹in l	(4) akh)	(5)

2711 - Flood Contro	l and Drainage			
Purchases	(-)3,03.88			(-)3,03.88
Stock	4,78.54		••	4,78.54
Miscellaneous Works Advances	4,87.56			4,87.56
Total:	6,62.22	••	••	6,62.22
2801 - Power				
Stock	44.81			44.81
Miscellaneous Works Advances	(-)8.79 (b)			(-)8.79 (b)
Total:	36.02	••	••	36.02

CAPITAL:

Total:	(-)16,94.72	••	••	(-)16,94.72		
Miscellaneous Works Advances	(-)16,85.50 (b)			(-)16,85.50 (b)		
Stock	(-)9.22			(-)9.22		
4700 - Capital Outlay on Major Irrigation						

4701 - Capital Outlay on Medium Irrigation					
Purchases	(-)20,46.10			(-)20,46.10	
Stock	63,86.75			63,86.75	
Miscellaneous Works Advances	75,71.72			75,71.72	
Workshop Suspense	3,71.19			3,71.19	
Total:	1,22,83.56		••	1,22,83.56	

⁽b) Minus Balance is under investigation.

APPENDIX - II - Concld.

Suspense Head	Opening Balance on 1 April 2017	Debits during the year	Credits during the year	Closing Balance on 31 March 2018
(1)	(2)	(3) (₹ in	(4) lakh)	(5)

Miscellaneous Works Advances	(-)68.56 (b)			(-)68.56 (b)
Total:	(-)68.56	••	••	(-)68.56
4711 - Capital Outla Flood Contro				
Purchases	(-)74.71			(-)74.71
Stock	2,74.27			2,74.27
Miscellaneous Works Advances	1,70.85			1,70.85
Total:	3,70.41	••	••	3,70.41
4801 – Capital Outla	ny on Power Projects			
Miscellaneous Works Advances	(-)6.00(b)			(-)6.00(b)
Total:	(-)6.00	••	••	(-)6.00

⁽b) Minus balance is under investigation

